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The information in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed without 
notice. We may not sell these securities until the registration statement filed 
with the Securities and Exchange Commission is effective. This prospectus is not 
an offer to sell these securities and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these 
securities in any state where the offer or sale is not permitted. 
 
     PRELIMINARY PROSPECTUS--SUBJECT TO COMPLETION, DATED DECEMBER 21, 2001 
 
PROSPECTUS 
 
                                  $300,000,000 
 
                                  AMETEK, INC. 
      SHARES OF COMMON STOCK, PREFERRED STOCK, DEBT SECURITIES AND WARRANTS 
 
                                 --------------- 
 
     This is a public offering of shares of common stock, shares of preferred 
stock, debt securities and warrants of AMETEK, Inc. This means that from time to 
time: 
 
     o    we may offer and issue shares of common stock, shares of preferred 
          stock, debt securities or warrants, each in varying amounts and at 
          prices and on terms to be determined at the time of sale; 
 
     o    we will provide a prospectus supplement each time we sell a particular 
          series of securities; and 
 
     o    the prospectus supplement will describe the offering and the terms of 
          that series of securities. 
 
     We will receive all of the proceeds from the sale of our securities. 
 
     Where necessary, the applicable prospectus supplement will contain 
information about certain United States federal income tax considerations 
relating to, and any listing on a securities exchange of, the securities covered 
by such prospectus supplement. 
 
     We may offer the securities directly or through agents or to or through 
underwriters or dealers. If any agents or underwriters are involved in the sale 
of our securities, their names, and any applicable purchase price, fee, 
commission or discount arrangement between or among them, will be set forth in 
an accompanying prospectus supplement. We can sell our securities through 
agents, underwriters or dealers only with delivery of a prospectus supplement 
describing the method and terms of the offering of such securities. See "Plan of 
Distribution" beginning on page 12 of this prospectus. 
 
     Our common stock is traded on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol 
"AME." 
 
                                 --------------- 
 
     THE SECURITIES OFFERED INVOLVE A HIGH DEGREE OF RISK. SEE "RISK FACTORS" 
BEGINNING ON PAGE 9 FOR A DISCUSSION OF SOME IMPORTANT RISKS YOU SHOULD CONSIDER 
BEFORE BUYING ANY SHARES OF COMMON STOCK, SHARES OF PREFERRED STOCK, DEBT 
SECURITIES OR WARRANTS. 
 
                                 --------------- 
 
     NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES 
COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED THESE SECURITIES, OR PASSED UPON THE 
ACCURACY OR ADEQUACY OF THIS PROSPECTUS. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A 
CRIMINAL OFFENSE. 
 
 
                THE DATE OF THIS PROSPECTUS IS DECEMBER 21, 2001 
 



 
                              ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS 
 
     This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission using a "shelf" registration or continuous 
offering process. We may from time to time sell any combination of the 
securities offered in this prospectus in one or more offerings up to a total 
dollar amount of $300,000,000. 
 
     This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities 
we may offer. Each time we sell securities we will provide you with a prospectus 
supplement containing specific information about the terms of the securities 
being offered. The prospectus supplement which contains specific information 
about the terms of the securities being offered also may include a discussion of 
certain U.S. federal income tax consequences and any risk factors or other 
special considerations applicable to those securities. The prospectus supplement 
also may add, update or change information in this prospectus. If there is any 
inconsistency between the information in the prospectus and the prospectus 
supplement, you should rely on the information in the prospectus supplement. You 
should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with 
additional information described under the heading "Where You Can Find More 
Information" beginning on page 5 of this prospectus. 
 
     Unless otherwise indicated or unless the context otherwise requires, all 
references in this prospectus to "we," "us," or similar references mean AMETEK, 
Inc. 
 



 
 
                       WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION 
 
     We have filed with the SEC a Registration Statement on Form S-3 under the 
Securities Act of 1933 with respect to the securities offered by this 
prospectus. This prospectus, which constitutes part of the Registration 
Statement, omits some of the information contained in the Registration 
Statement, including exhibits. We also file reports, proxy statements and other 
information with the SEC under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. 
 
     You may read and copy the Registration Statement, including exhibits, as 
well as our reports, proxy statements and other information that we file, at the 
Public Reference Room maintained by the SEC at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., 
Washington, D.C. 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for more 
information about the public reference rooms. The SEC also maintains a web site 
that contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information 
filed electronically with the SEC at http://www.sec.gov. 
 
                      INFORMATION INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE 
 
     The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" information that we file 
with them, which means that we can disclose important information to you by 
referring you to those documents. The information incorporated by reference is 
an important part of this prospectus, and the information that we file later 
with the SEC will automatically update and supersede this information. We 
incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings we 
make with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 until we sell all of the securities: 
 
     1.   Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 
          2000; 
 
     2.   Our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 
          2001, June 30, 2001 and September 30, 2001, respectively; 
 
     3.   Our Proxy Statement for the 2001 Annual Meeting of Stockholders; and 
 
     4.   Our Current Report on Form 8-K, dated September 19, 2001. 
 
     You may request a copy of these filings, at no cost, by writing or 
telephoning us at our principal executive offices at the following address: 
 
                                William J. Burke 
                Vice President, Investor and Corporate Relations 
                                  AMETEK, Inc. 
                              37 North Valley Road 
                            Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301 
                                 (610) 647-2121 
 
     You should rely only on the information incorporated by reference or 
provided in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement. We have not authorized 
anyone else to provide you with different information. We are not making an 
offer of these securities in any state where the offer is not permitted. Do not 
assume that the information in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement is 
accurate as of any date other than the date on the front of these documents. 
 



 
                                  OUR BUSINESS 
 
     THE FOLLOWING DISCUSSION MAY CONTAIN, IN ADDITION TO HISTORICAL 
INFORMATION, FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS WITHIN THE MEANING OF SECTION 27A OF THE 
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 AND SECTION 21E OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934 
THAT INVOLVE RISKS AND UNCERTAINTIES. OUR ACTUAL RESULTS COULD DIFFER MATERIALLY 
FROM THOSE PROJECTED IN THE FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS. FACTORS THAT COULD CAUSE 
OR CONTRIBUTE TO SUCH DIFFERENCES INCLUDE, BUT ARE NOT LIMITED TO, THOSE 
DISCUSSED IN THE SECTION ENTITLED "RISK FACTORS," AS WELL AS THOSE DISCUSSED 
ELSEWHERE IN THIS PROSPECTUS OR IN DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE HEREIN, 
INCLUDING ANY AMENDMENTS OR SUPPLEMENTS HERETO. WE UNDERTAKE NO OBLIGATION TO 
RELEASE PUBLICLY THE RESULTS OF ANY REVISIONS TO THESE FORWARD-LOOKING 
STATEMENTS TO REFLECT EVENTS OR CIRCUMSTANCES ARISING AFTER THE DATE HEREOF. 
 
     We are a leading global manufacturer of electronic instruments and 
electrical motors with operations in North America, Europe, Asia and South 
America. Our stock is a component of the S&P MidCap 400 and the Russell 2000 
indices. Approximately one-third of our sales in the year 2001 are expected to 
be to international markets. 
 
     PRODUCTS AND SERVICES 
 
     We market our products worldwide through two operating groups, the 
Electronic Instruments Group ("EIG") and the Electromechanical Group ("EMG"). 
EIG builds technologically advanced monitoring, testing, and calibration 
instruments as well as display devices for the aerospace, power generation, 
process and industrial markets. We believe that EMG is the world's largest 
manufacturer of air-moving electric motors for vacuum cleaners and other 
floor-care products, and is a preeminent producer of brushless air-moving motors 
for aerospace, mass-transit, medical and computer markets. EMG also produces 
specialty metals for the electronics, telecommunications, consumer, automotive 
and other markets. EMG's expanded product offering includes switches for 
telecommunications. We continue to grow through acquisitions primarily focused 
on niche markets in instrumentation, technical motors and specialty metals. 
 
     COMPETITIVE STRENGTHS 
 
     We believe that we have several significant competitive advantages, which 
assist us in sustaining and enhancing our market positions. Our principal 
strengths include: 
 
     SIGNIFICANT MARKET SHARE. We maintain significant market shares in many of 
our targeted niche markets, because of our ability to produce and deliver high 
quality products at a low cost. In the EIG segment, we maintain significant 
positions in many of the niche market segments within the aerospace, power 
instrument, process, and industrial instrumentation markets. In the EMG segment, 
we believe that we are the largest manufacturer of air-moving electric motors 
for the global floor-care market. We believe that our significant market share, 
along with our new and expanded motor plants, and our ability to combine 
advanced technology and low cost play key roles in expanding our 
electromechanical product lines and providing new market opportunities. 
 
     TECHNOLOGICAL AND DEVELOPMENT CAPABILITIES. We believe that we have certain 
technological advantages over our competitors that allow us to maintain leading 
market positions by developing innovative products. Historically, we have grown 
our business by extending our technical expertise into the manufacture of 
customized products for our customers and through acquisitions. EIG competes in 
specialized instrumentation markets, including process measurement, 
heavy-vehicle dashboard and aerospace instruments, primarily on the basis of 
product innovation. An example of this innovation has been demonstrated by our 
leverage of our core competency in jet engine temperature sensors to design 
similar products for a broad range of power generation applications including 
land-based gas turbines. We have an established reputation for technological 
innovation, service and reliability which has led to successful strategic 
alliances. EMG focuses on enhancing motor-blower cost-performance through 
advances in power, efficiency, weight and quieter operation. We believe that 
EMG's technical leadership has helped to create a broad range of product 
features that have opened new markets, such as outdoor power equipment. 
 
     EFFICIENT AND LOW-COST MANUFACTURING OPERATIONS. Our competitive cost 
position is a significant advantage in growing our cost driven businesses and 
our overall global market share. We have established motor plants in China, the 
Czech Republic, Mexico and Brazil to lower manufacturing costs and achieve 
strategic proximity to our customers, enhancing our ability to increase 
international sales and market share. Additionally, certain electronic 
instrument businesses also are relocating their manufacturing operations to low 
cost locales. Furthermore, strategic acquisitions, joint ventures and alliances 
in Europe, North America and Asia have resulted in additional efficiencies and 
cost savings through the consolidation of operations, new product lines and 



distribution channels, and low-cost manufacturing operations that benefit both 
our operating groups. 
 
     EXPERIENCED MANAGEMENT TEAM. Another important component of our recent 
success has been the continued strength of our management team and their 
commitment to our performance. In November 2000, our Board of Directors 
announced that our President and Chief Executive Officer had been elected 
Chairman of the Board. The election completes our executive management 
transition, which commenced in 1996. Our senior management has extensive 
experience in our businesses and is financially committed to our success through 
established stock ownership guidelines based on a set of salary multiples. 
 
     BUSINESS STRATEGY 
 
          Our objectives are to increase our earnings growth and financial 
returns through a combination of operating and financial strategies. Our 
operational strategies include business acquisitions and cost reduction programs 
designed to achieve double-digit annual percentage growth in earnings per share 
over the business cycle, and a superior return on total capital. In order to 
achieve our operational objectives, we have taken, and may undertake, financial 
initiatives including public debt issuance, bank debt refinancing, local source 
financing in certain foreign countries, accounts receivable securitization and 
share repurchases. Our strong commitment to continuing earnings growth has led 
us to continue implementing cost reduction programs to offset the impacts of a 
slowing economic environment and to achieve our best-cost objectives. 
 
     Our long-term growth strategy consists of the following four elements: 
 
     STRATEGIC ACQUISITIONS AND ALLIANCES. In 2001, acquisitions played an 
important role in driving our growth. We have completed two strategic 
acquisitions to date in 2001. These businesses, with combined annualized sales 
of approximately $100 million, extended our technology base, market channels and 
product offering. In the past three years, we completed eight acquisitions with 
annualized sales totaling nearly $325 million. Those acquisitions have enhanced 
our position in aerospace and process instruments, electromechanical products, 
electric power instruments and food service controls. Through these and prior 
acquisitions, our management team has gained considerable experience in 
successfully acquiring and integrating businesses. We intend to continue to 
pursue strategic acquisitions, both domestically and internationally, to expand 
and strengthen our product lines, improve our market share positions and 
increase earnings through sales growth and operational efficiencies at the 
acquired companies. 
 
     GLOBAL AND MARKET EXPANSION. Our largest international presence is in 
Europe where we hold a leading market position in floorcare motors. Our 
operations in Denmark, Italy, Germany, the Czech Republic and the United Kingdom 
provide us with design and engineering capability, product line breadth, 
enhanced European distribution channels, and lower cost production in Europe for 
both electronic instruments and electromechanical devices. We have experienced 
growth in Latin America and Asia as a result of the opening and expansion of 
low-cost production electric motor and instrument plants in Reynosa, Mexico and 
motor manufacturing plants in Shanghai, China and Sao Paulo, Brazil. Coupled 
with a direct sales and marketing presence throughout Asia and the continuing 
success of AmeKai, our joint venture in China and Taiwan that manufactures 
low-cost pressure gauges for world markets, we continue to broaden our 
geographic market expansion and market penetration. 
 
     NEW PRODUCT DEVELOPMENT. We seek to improve our current market position and 
enter complementary markets through product development programs. In the EIG 
segment, we apply concurrent engineering to develop specialized products for the 
markets in which EIG competes. In 2001, EIG was selected by a major customer to 
provide an engine sensor suite for a new jet engine on the U.S. Military's Joint 
Strike Fighter (JSF). Development work will take place over the next several 
years, with the JSF scheduled to enter military service in 2008. EIG's new 
Intellipoint RF(TM) Point Level Switch is the first true no-calibration point 
level instrument. Intellipoint RF(TM) utilizes radio frequency technology and is 
ideal for tank measurement in a wide range of process applications. EIG also 
introduced the APEX Power Quality Analyzer which is a compact, portable, high 
end power quality analyzer that has the capability to diagnose power problems 
quickly and accurately. The APEX Analyzer is able to reduce costly work 
stoppages, equipment and communications failures and processing and control 
errors that result from poor power quality. EMG has expanded our line of 
MINIJAMMER(R) brushless DC blowers to meet specific needs in the demanding 
medical and business machine markets. These new models have higher speeds for 
greater air output, integrated on-board electronics, improved efficiency, and 
lower sound output. The MINIJAMMER(R) now serves as a low-noise, cost-effective 
air delivery system for medical OEM's in a very small package. This brushless 
blower also is suitable for a variety of applications in the dental, computer, 
and business machine markets. 
 
     OPERATIONAL EXCELLENCE. We seek to further improve our current market 



position and maintain our low cost position through a continuation of our 
operational excellence strategy. We believe our dedication to focusing on flow 
manufacturing, a participative management culture, operating efficiency and 
asset management increases our manufacturing quality, return on operating assets 
and customer satisfaction while significantly shortening production cycle times 
and lowering operating and administrative costs. This strategy has served to 
strengthen our competitive position across our business lines. Operational 
excellence is the keystone strategy for improving our profit margins, and it has 
assisted in successfully achieving synergies from the integration of acquired 
companies. 
 
     International alliances such as AmeKai in China and Taiwan provide us with 
further low-cost international manufacturing sources. Our focus on team-based, 
demand flow manufacturing and participative management also enabled us to 
complete a motor production consolidation in Europe, plant expansions in Brazil, 
China, and Mexico, and other cost-reduction initiatives. 
 
                               RECENT DEVELOPMENTS 
 
     BANK FINANCING. On September 17, 2001, we completed a new $300 million 
five-year Revolving Credit Facility. The new financing replaced a $195 million 
facility which was to expire in 2002. The new Revolving Credit Facility provides 
us with additional financial flexibility to support our growth plans, including 
our successful acquisition strategy. 
 
     RECENT ACQUISITIONS. In July 2001, we announced our acquisition of EDAX, 
Inc., a manufacturer of analytic instruments, for $37 million from Panta 
Electronics. EDAX manufactures and markets energy dispersive X-ray microanalysis 
instrumentation that is used in electron microscope systems to identify and 
quantify the elemental composition and structure of solid materials. EDAX 
complements EIG's existing Process and Analytical Instruments business, and 
creates a new growth platform for us. 
 
     In May 2001, we announced our acquisition of the assets of GS Electric, a 
leading manufacturer of universal and permanent magnet motors, from SPX 
Corporation for approximately $32 million in cash. GS Electric designs and 
manufactures a full line of motors for the floorcare, health and fitness, lawn 
and garden, small home appliance and other markets. The combination of GS 
Electric with EMG's existing floor-care business will allow us to leverage our 
worldwide manufacturing and distribution capabilities. 
 
     FUTURE ACQUISITIONS. We intend to continue to make strategic acquisitions 
to strengthen our market position in the EMG and EIG segments. We regularly 
discuss and evaluate potential acquisitions with numerous parties. We are 
currently engaged in active discussions with several parties concerning 
acquisitions in both the EMG and EIG segments. However, there can be no 
assurance if, or when, any acquisition will be completed. 
 
                               WHERE TO CONTACT US 
 
     AMETEK, Inc. is incorporated in Delaware and is the successor to AMETEK, 
Inc., which was originally incorporated in Delaware in 1930 under the name 
American Machine and Metals, Inc. Our corporate headquarters are located at 37 
North Valley Road, Paoli, PA 19301, and our telephone number is (610) 647-2121. 
Our website address is www.ametek.com. Information contained on our website does 
not constitute part of this prospectus. 
 
                                  RISK FACTORS 
 
     You should carefully consider the following risk factors and all other 
information contained in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement and the 
documents we incorporate by reference in this prospectus before purchasing our 
securities. Investing in our securities involves a high degree of risk. Any of 
the following risks could materially adversely affect our business, operating 
results and financial condition and could result in a complete loss of your 
investment. 
 
WE MAY NEED ADDITIONAL CAPITAL IN THE FUTURE TO FINANCE ACQUISITIONS AND 
ADEQUATE FINANCING MAY NOT BE AVAILABLE TO US ON ACCEPTABLE TERMS, OR AT ALL. 
 
     We plan to continue making strategic acquisitions to enhance our global 
market position and broaden our product offerings. We cannot assure you, 
however, that we will be able to identify or to consummate additional 
acquisitions or that, if identified or consummated we will realize any 
anticipated benefits from any additional acquisitions. We cannot assure you that 
additional acquisition financing will be available to us and, depending on the 
terms of any additional acquisitions, additional financing may be restricted by 
the terms of our credit facility. The process of integrating acquired operations 
into our existing operations may result in unforeseen operating difficulties and 
may require additional financial resources and attention from management that 
would otherwise be available for the ongoing development or expansion of our 



existing operations. In addition, successful completion of an acquisition may 
depend on consents from third parties, including regulatory authorities and 
private parties, which consents are beyond our control. 
 
CHANGES IN THE INTERNATIONAL MARKET COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR BUSINESS AND 
PROSPECTS. 
 
     Estimated international sales for 2001, and actual international sales for 
2000 and 1999, represented approximately one-third of our total net sales. As a 
result of our growth strategy, we anticipate that the percentage of sales 
generated outside the United States will increase in the future. International 
operations are subject to the customary risks of operating in an international 
environment, including the potential imposition of trade or foreign exchange 
restrictions, overlap of different tax structures, unexpected changes in 
regulatory requirements, tariff increases, fluctuations in exchange rates, 
general economic conditions and unstable political situations. 
 
IF WE ARE UNABLE TO DEVELOP NEW PRODUCTS ON A TIMELY BASIS, IT COULD ADVERSELY 
AFFECT OUR BUSINESS AND PROSPECTS. 
 
     We believe that our future success depends, in part, on our ability to 
develop on a timely basis technologically advanced products that meet 
appropriate industry standards. Although we believe we have certain 
technological and other advantages over our competitors, maintaining such 
advantages will require us to continue investing in research and development and 
sales and marketing. There can be no assurance that we will have sufficient 
resources to make such investments or that we will be able to make the 
technological advances necessary to maintain such competitive advantages. We are 
not currently aware of any emerging standards or new products which could render 
our existing products obsolete, although there can be no assurance that this 
will not occur or that we will be able to develop and successfully market new 
products. 
 
BECAUSE MANY OF OUR EMPLOYEES ARE EMPLOYED UNDER COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 
AGREEMENTS SOME OF WHICH WILL EXPIRE IN THE NEXT TWELVE MONTHS, WE MAY BE 
SUBJECT TO WORK STOPPAGES THAT MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR BUSINESS. 
 
     As of November 30, 2001, approximately 1,800 of our approximately 8,000 
employees were employed under collective bargaining agreements. Collective 
bargaining agreements covering approximately 300 of those employees will expire 
over the next twelve months. We believe that our relations with our union 
employees are generally good, but there is no assurance that we will not at some 
point be subject to work stoppages by some of our employees and, if such 
stoppages were to occur, they could have a material adverse effect on our 
financial condition and results of operations. 
 
CERTAIN ENVIRONMENTAL RISKS MAY CAUSE US TO BE LIABLE FOR COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH 
HAZARDOUS OR TOXIC SUBSTANCE CLEAN-UP WHICH MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR FINANCIAL 
CONDITION. 
 
     We are subject to environmental and occupational health and safety laws and 
regulations concerning, among other things, air emissions, discharges to waters 
and the generation, handling, storage, transportation and disposal of hazardous 
substances and wastes. Environmental risks are inherent in many of our 
manufacturing operations. In addition, the Comprehensive Environmental Response, 
Compensation and Liability Act generally imposes joint and several liability for 
clean-up costs, without regard to fault, on parties contributing hazardous 
substances to sites designated for clean-up under the Act. We have been named a 
potentially responsible party at several sites which are the subject of 
government-mandated clean-ups. While it is not possible to quantify the 
potential financial impact of pending environmental matters, based on our 
experience to date, we believe that the outcome of these matters is not likely 
to have a material adverse effect on our financial position or future results of 
operations. However, there can be no assurance that future environmental 
liabilities will not occur or that environmental damages due to prior or present 
practices will not result in future liabilities. 
 
WE OPERATE IN A HIGHLY COMPETITIVE INDUSTRY, WHICH MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR 
RESULTS OF OPERATIONS OR ABILITY TO EXPAND OUR BUSINESS. 
 
     Our markets are highly competitive. We compete, domestically and 
internationally, with individual producers as well as with vertically integrated 
manufacturers, some of which have resources greater than we do. The principal 
elements of competition for our products are price, product technology, 
distribution, quality and service. EMG's competition in specialty metal products 
stems from alternative materials and processes. In the markets served by EIG, 
although we believe EIG is a market leader, competition is strong and could 
intensify. In the pressure gauge, aerospace and heavy-vehicle markets served by 
EIG, a limited number of companies compete on the basis of product quality, 
performance and innovation. There can be no assurance that our business will not 
be adversely affected by increased competition in the markets in which it 



operates or that our products will be able to compete successfully with those of 
our competitors. 
 
RESTRICTIONS CONTAINED IN OUR REVOLVING CREDIT FACILITY MAY LIMIT OUR ABILITY TO 
ISSUE ADDITIONAL DEBT SECURITIES IN THE FUTURE. 
 
     The facility may restrict our ability to issue additional debt securities 
and, if we issue additional debt securities, the facility may limit the kind of 
debt securities that we issue. 
 
A DOWNTURN IN THE GENERAL ECONOMIC OR BUSINESS CONDITIONS, EITHER NATIONALLY OR 
INTERNATIONALLY, COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR BUSINESS. 
 
     The United States and other world markets are experiencing a severe 
economic downturn. Many of our markets have been affected by this downturn, 
resulting in negative impacts on our financial performance. The severity and 
duration of this economic slowdown could cause additional adverse impacts on our 
financial performance. 
 
THE ISSUANCE OF OUR PREFERRED STOCK COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT THE RIGHTS OF HOLDERS 
OF OUR COMMON STOCK AND DISCOURAGE TRANSACTIONS THAT MIGHT OTHERWISE BE IN OUR 
BEST INTERESTS. 
 
     The issuance of our preferred stock could adversely affect the voting 
power, dividend rights and other rights of holders of our common stock. Issuance 
of our preferred stock could impede, delay, prevent or facilitate a merger, 
tender offer or change in our control. Although the Board of Directors is 
required to make a determination as to the best interests of our stockholders 
when issuing preferred stock, the Board could act in a manner that would 
discourage an acquisition attempt or other transaction that some, or a majority, 
of the stockholders might believe to be in our best interests or in which 
stockholders might receive a premium for their shares over the then prevailing 
market price. 
 



 
 
                                 USE OF PROCEEDS 
 
     We will receive all of the net proceeds from the sale of our securities 
registered under the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part. 
 
     Unless otherwise set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, we 
intend to use the net proceeds from the sale of securities: 
 
     o    to finance acquisitions; 
 
     o    to refinance, in part, existing bank indebtedness; 
 
     o    to provide working capital; and 
 
     o    for general corporate purposes. 
 
     We have not determined the amount of net proceeds to be used for each of 
the specific purposes indicated. The amounts and timing of the expenditures may 
vary significantly depending on numerous factors, such as our ability to 
identify suitable acquisition candidates, the technological advances and the 
competitive environment for our products. Accordingly, we will have broad 
discretion to use the proceeds as we see fit. 
 
                       RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES 
 
     The following table sets forth our ratio of earnings to fixed charges for 
each of the periods indicated: 
 
 
 
                                      Nine Months 
                                         Ended                         Year Ended December 31, 
                                  September 30, 2001   2000       1999       1998       1997        1996 
                                                                                    
   Ratio of earnings to fixed 
          charges (1)                    4.6x          4.3x        4.4x       3.9x       4.8x        4.0x 
                                         ====          ====        ====       ====       ====        ==== 
 
- ----------- 
 
(1)  For the purpose of determining the ratio of earnings to fixed charges, 
     earnings consist of income from continuing operations, income taxes and 
     fixed charges. Fixed charges consist of interest expense, amortization of 
     deferred debt issue costs and the portion of rent expense representative of 
     interest. 
 
 



 
 
                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION 
 
     We may offer our securities for sale in one or more transactions, including 
block transactions, at a fixed price or prices, which may be changed, at market 
prices prevailing at the time of sale, at prices related to such prevailing 
market prices or at prices determined on a negotiated or competitive bid basis. 
We may sell securities directly, through agents designated from time to time, or 
by such other means as may be specified in the applicable prospectus supplement. 
Participating agents or broker-dealers in the distribution of any of the 
securities may be deemed to be "underwriters" within the meaning of the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended. Any discount or commission received by any 
underwriter and any participating agents or broker-dealers, and any profit on 
the resale of shares of the securities purchased by any of them may be deemed to 
be underwriting discounts or commissions under the Securities Act. 
 
     We may sell our securities through a broker-dealer acting as agent or 
broker or to a broker-dealer acting as principal. In the latter case, the 
broker-dealer may then resell such securities to the public at varying prices to 
be determined by the broker-dealer at the time of resale. 
 
     To the extent required, the number and amount of the securities to be sold, 
information relating to the underwriters, the purchase price, the public 
offering price, if applicable, the name of any underwriter, agent or 
broker-dealer, and any applicable commissions, discounts or other items 
constituting compensation to such underwriters, agents or broker-dealers with 
respect to a particular offering will be set forth in an accompanying supplement 
to this prospectus. 
 
     If underwriters are used in a sale, securities will be acquired by the 
underwriters for their own account and may be resold from time to time in one or 
more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at a fixed public offering 
price or at varying prices determined at the time of sale. The securities may be 
offered to the public either through underwriting syndicates represented by one 
or more managing underwriters or directly by one or more firms acting as 
underwriters. The underwriter or underwriters with respect to a particular 
underwritten offering of the securities will be named in the prospectus 
supplement relating to that offering and, if an underwriting syndicate is used, 
the managing underwriter or underwriters will be stated on the cover of the 
prospectus supplement. Underwriters, dealers, and agents may be entitled, under 
agreements entered into with us, to indemnification against and contribution 
toward certain civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities 
Act. 
 
     Under the securities laws of some states, the securities registered by the 
registration statement may be sold in those states only through registered or 
licensed brokers or dealers. 
 
     Any person participating in the distribution of the securities registered 
under the registration statement that includes this prospectus will be subject 
to applicable provisions of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and the 
applicable SEC rules and regulations, including, among others, Regulation M, 
which may limit the timing of purchases and sales of any of our securities by 
any such person. Furthermore, Regulation M may restrict the ability of any 
person engaged in the distribution of our securities to engage in market-making 
activities with respect to our securities. These restrictions may affect the 
marketability of our securities and the ability of any person or entity to 
engage in market-making activities with respect to our securities. 
 
     Upon sale under the registration statement that includes this prospectus, 
the securities registered by the registration statement will be freely tradable 
in the hands of persons other than our affiliates. 
 



 
 
                           DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK 
 
GENERAL 
 
     The following description of our capital stock and certain provisions of 
our amended and restated Certificate of Incorporation and our By Laws is only a 
summary and is qualified in its entirety by the provisions of our amended 
Certificate of Incorporation and our By Laws. Our authorized capital stock 
includes 100 million shares of common stock, $0.01 par value per share. At 
November 30, 2001, there were 32,815,355 shares of common stock outstanding. 
 
     For each outstanding share of common stock held, the holder is entitled to 
one vote on all matters presented to stockholders for a vote except as otherwise 
provided by statute and subject to voting rights of any holders of preferred 
stock. Cumulative voting is not permitted. Holders of the common stock do not 
have preemptive rights. All shares of common stock issued and sold will be duly 
authorized, fully paid, non-assessable and are not subject to further call or 
redemption. Subject to the rights of any holders of preferred stock, dividends 
may be paid to the holders of common stock if and when declared by our Board of 
Directors. Dividends will be paid out of funds legally available for dividend 
payment. Upon our liquidation, dissolution, or winding up, subject to the rights 
of any holders of preferred stock, the holders of common stock are entitled to 
receive our net assets in proportion to the respective number of shares they 
hold. 
 
REGISTRAR AND TRANSFER AGENT 
 
     American Stock Transfer & Trust Company is the Registrar and Transfer Agent 
for the common stock. 
 
                         DESCRIPTION OF PREFERRED STOCK 
 
General 
 
     We are authorized to issue up to 5,000,000 shares of preferred stock, $0.01 
par value per share and may issue such preferred stock in one or more series, 
each with such preferences, designations, limitations, conversion rights and 
other rights as we may determine. No shares of preferred stock have been 
designated or issued. 
 
     The issuance of preferred stock could adversely affect the voting power, 
dividend rights and other rights of holders of common stock. Issuance of 
preferred stock could impede, delay, prevent or facilitate a merger, tender 
offer or change in our control. Although the Board of Directors is required to 
make a determination as to the best interests of our stockholders when issuing 
preferred stock, the Board could act in a manner that would discourage an 
acquisition attempt or other transaction that some, or a majority, of the 
stockholders might believe to be in our best interests or in which stockholders 
might receive a premium for their shares over the then prevailing market price. 
Management believes that the availability of preferred stock will provide us 
with increased flexibility in structuring possible future financing and 
acquisitions and in meeting other needs that might arise. 
 
PREFERRED STOCK 
 
     Subject to the limitations prescribed by our Amended and Restated 
Certificate of Incorporation, our Board of Directors can fix the number of 
shares constituting each series of preferred stock and the designations and 
powers, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other special 
rights and qualifications, limitations or restrictions on the preferred stock, 
including provisions concerning voting, redemption, dividends, dissolution or 
the distribution of assets, conversion or exchange, and such other subjects or 
matters as may be fixed by resolution of the Board of Directors. When issued, 
the preferred stock will be fully paid and nonassessable by us. The preferred 
stock will have no preemptive rights. 
 



 
 
     The prospectus supplement relating to preferred stock, which we offer will 
include the specific terms of the preferred stock, including: 
 
     o    the title and stated value of the preferred stock; 
 
     o    the number of shares of the preferred stock we are offering, the 
          liquidation preference per share and the offering price of the 
          preferred stock; 
 
     o    the dividend rate(s), period(s) and/or payment date(s) or method(s) of 
          calculation applicable to the preferred stock; 
 
     o    the date from which dividends on the preferred stock will accumulate, 
          if applicable; 
 
     o    the procedures for any auction and remarketing, if any, for the 
          preferred stock; 
 
     o    the provision for a sinking fund, if any, for the preferred stock; 
 
     o    the provision for redemption, if applicable, of the preferred stock; 
 
     o    any listing of the preferred stock on any securities exchange; 
 
     o    whether the preferred stock will be convertible into our common stock 
          and, if applicable, the conversion price, or how it will be 
          calculated, and the conversion period; 
 
     o    whether interests in the preferred stock will be represented by 
          depositary shares; 
 
     o    any other specific terms, preferences, rights, limitations or 
          restrictions of the preferred stock; 
 
     o    a discussion of federal income tax considerations applicable to the 
          preferred stock; 
 
     o    the relative ranking and preferences of the preferred stock as to 
          dividend rights and rights upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up 
          of our affairs; and 
 
     o    any limitations on issuance of any series of preferred stock ranking 
          senior to or on a parity with the series of preferred stock as to 
          dividend rights and rights upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up 
          of our affairs. 
 
Rank 
 
     Unless otherwise specified in the prospectus supplement, the preferred 
stock will, with respect to dividend rights and rights upon liquidation, 
dissolution or our winding up, rank: 
 
     o    senior to all classes or series of our common stock; 
 
     o    senior to all equity securities ranking junior to the preferred stock; 
 
     o    equal with all equity securities issued by us, if the terms of such 
          securities specifically provide for equal treatment; and 
 
     o    junior to all equity securities the terms of which specifically 
          provide that the equity securities rank senior to the preferred stock. 
 
     The term "equity securities" excludes convertible debt securities. 
 
DIVIDENDS 
 
     Holders of the preferred stock of each series will be entitled to receive, 
when and if declared by our Board of Directors, out of funds legally available 
for payment, cash dividends at rates and on dates set forth in the applicable 
prospectus supplement. Dividends may be based on different rates, which may be 
fixed or variable. Each such dividend will be payable to holders of record as 
they appear on our share transfer books on the applicable record dates. Our 
Board of Directors will fix the record dates for dividend payments. 
 
REDEMPTION 
 
     The preferred stock may be subject to mandatory redemption or redemption at 
our option, as a whole or in part, in each case upon the terms, at the times and 



at the redemption prices set forth in a prospectus supplement relating to the 
preferred stock. 
 
LIQUIDATION PREFERENCE 
 
     Upon any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up of 
our affairs, the holders of each series of preferred stock will be entitled to 
receive out of our assets legally available for distribution to stockholders, 
liquidating distributions in the amount of the liquidation preference per share, 
plus an amount equal to all dividends accrued and unpaid on such series of 
preferred stock. Preferred stockholders will receive these distributions before 
any distribution or payment shall be made to the holders of any common stock or 
any other class or series of our equity securities ranking junior to the 
preferred stock in the distribution of assets upon our liquidation, dissolution 
or winding up. 
 
     If liquidating distributions have been made in full to all holders of 
preferred stock, our remaining assets will be distributed among the holders of 
any other classes or series of equity securities ranking junior to the preferred 
stock upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up, according to their rights and 
preferences and in each case according to their number of shares. For these 
purposes, our consolidation or merger with or into any other corporation, trust 
or entity, or the sale, lease or conveyance of all or substantially all of our 
property or business, shall not be deemed to constitute our liquidation, 
dissolution or winding up. 
 
VOTING RIGHTS 
 
     Holders of our preferred stock will not have any voting rights, except as 
otherwise from time to time required by law or as we indicate in the applicable 
prospectus supplement. 
 
CONVERSION RIGHTS 
 
     The applicable prospectus supplement will set forth the terms and 
conditions, if any, upon which any series of preferred stock is convertible into 
shares of common stock. These terms will include: 
 
     o    the number of shares of common stock into which the shares of 
          preferred stock are convertible; 
 
     o    the conversion price or how you calculate the conversion price; 
 
     o    the conversion period; 
 
     o    whether conversion will be at the option of the holders of the 
          preferred stock or at our option; 
 
     o    the events requiring an adjustment of the conversion price; and 
 
     o    provisions affecting conversion in the event of the redemption of such 
          series of preferred stock. 
 
REGISTRAR AND TRANSFER AGENT 
 
     The applicable prospectus supplement will set forth the Registrar and 
Transfer Agent for the preferred stock. 
 
                         DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES 
 
     This section, along with the description in the applicable prospectus 
supplement, sets forth certain general terms and provisions of the debt 
securities to which any prospectus supplement may relate. The particular terms 
of the debt securities offered by any prospectus supplement and the extent, if 
any, to which such general provisions may apply thereto will be described in the 
indenture and the prospectus supplement relating to such offered debt 
securities. 
 
GENERAL 
 
     The debt securities offered by this prospectus will be our unsecured 
obligations and will be either senior or subordinated. We will issue the debt 
under one of two separate indentures between us and ________ as trustee. Senior 
debt will be issued under a senior note indenture and subordinated debt will be 
issued under a subordinated note indenture. In this prospectus, we sometimes 
refer to the senior note indenture and the subordinated note indenture 
individually as an "indenture" and collectively as the "indentures." The 
indentures provide that our debt securities may be issued in one or more series, 
with different terms, in each case as authorized from time to time by us. The 
indentures also give us the ability to reopen a previous issue of a series of 
debt securities and issue additional debt securities of such series or establish 



additional terms for such series of debt securities. None of the indentures 
limits the aggregate principal amount of debt securities or other unsecured debt 
which we may issue. 
 
     Neither the senior debt securities nor the subordinated debt securities 
will be secured by any of our property or assets. Thus, by owning a debt 
security, you are one of our unsecured creditors. 
 
     In addition to the following description of the debt securities, you should 
refer to the detailed provisions of each indenture, copies of which we have 
filed as exhibits to the registration statement. 
 
     A prospectus supplement will specify the following terms of any issue of 
debt securities we may offer: 
 
     o    the designation or title, the aggregate principal amount and the 
          authorized denominations if other than $1,000 and integral multiples 
          of $1,000; 
 
     o    whether the debt securities will be senior or subordinated debt; 
 
     o    the price(s) at which debt securities will be issued; 
 
     o    whether such debt securities will be issued pursuant to a medium term 
          notes program; 
 
     o    the percentage of their principal amount at which the debt securities 
          will be issued and, if applicable, the method of determining the 
          price; 
 
     o    the date or dates on which the debt securities will mature and any 
          right to extend such date or dates; 
 
     o    the currency, currencies or currency units in which payments on the 
          debt securities will be payable and the manner of determining the U.S. 
          dollar equivalent for purposes of determining outstanding debt 
          securities of a series; 
 
     o    the rate or rates at which the debt securities will bear interest, if 
          any, or the method of determination (including indices) of such rate 
          or rates; 
 
     o    any mandatory or optional sinking fund or analogous provisions; 
 
     o    the prices, if any, at which the dates at or after which and the terms 
          upon which, we may or must repay, repurchase or redeem the debt 
          securities; 
 
     o    the date or dates, if any, after which the debt securities may be 
          converted or exchanged into or for shares of our common stock or 
          another company's securities or property or settled for the cash value 
          of securities issued by us or a third party and the terms for any such 
          conversion or exchange or settlement; 
 
     o    the exchanges, if any, on which the debt securities may be listed; 
 
     o    any special provisions for the payment of additional amounts with 
          respect to the debt securities; 
 
     o    whether the debt securities are to issuable as registered securities 
          or bearer securities or both, whether any of the debt securities are 
          to be issuable initially in temporary global form and whether any of 
          the debt securities are to be issuable in permanent global form; 
 
     o    each office or agency where the principal of any premium and interest 
          on the debt securities will be payable and each office or agency where 
          the debt securities may be presented for registration of transfer or 
          exchange; 
 
     o    any right to defer payments of interest to which the debt securities 
          are to be issued; 
 
     o    whether the debt securities will be subject to defeasance or covenant 
          defeasance; and 
 
     o    any other terms of the debt securities not inconsistent with the 
          provisions of the applicable indenture. 
 
     The senior debt securities will be unsecured and will rank equally with all 
of our other unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness. The subordinated debt 
securities will be unsecured and will rank subordinate to and junior in right of 



payment, to the extent set forth in the subordinated note indenture, to all of 
our senior debt. 
 
     Some of the debt securities may be issued as discounted debt securities to 
be sold at a substantial discount below their stated principal amount. The 
prospectus supplement will contain any Federal income tax consequences and other 
special considerations applicable to discounted debt securities. 
 
PAYMENT AND TRANSFER 
 
     Unless we state otherwise in a prospectus supplement, we will issue debt 
securities only as registered securities, which means that the name of the 
holder will be entered in a register which will be kept by the trustee or 
another agent of ours. Unless we state otherwise in a prospectus supplement, we 
will make principal and interest payments at the office of the paying agent or 
agents we name in the prospectus supplement or by mailing a check to you at the 
address we have for you in the register. 
 
     Unless we state otherwise in a prospectus supplement, you will be able to 
transfer registered debt securities at the office of the transfer agent or 
agents we name in the prospectus supplement. You may also exchange registered 
debt securities at the office of the transfer agent for an equal aggregate 
principal amount of registered debt securities of the same series having the 
same maturity date, interest rate and other terms as long as the debt securities 
are issued in authorized denominations. 
 



 
 
     Neither we nor the trustee will impose any service charge for any transfer 
or exchange of a debt security, however, we may ask you to pay any taxes or 
other governmental charges in connection with a transfer or exchange of debt 
securities. 
 
     If the debt securities are redeemable and we redeem less than all of the 
debt securities of a particular series, we may block the transfer or exchange of 
debt securities during a specified period of time in order to freeze the list of 
holders to prepare the mailing. The period begins 15 days before the day we mail 
the notice of redemption and ends on the day of that mailing. We also may refuse 
to register transfers or exchanges of debt securities selected for redemption. 
However, we will continue to permit transfers and exchanges of the unredeemed 
portion of any debt security being partially redeemed. 
 
GLOBAL NOTES, DELIVERY AND FORM 
 
     Unless otherwise specified in a prospectus supplement, the debt securities 
will be issued in the form of one or more fully registered Global Notes (as 
defined below) that will be deposited with, or on behalf of, The Depository 
Trust Company, New York, New York (the "Depository") and registered in the name 
of the Depository's nominee. Global Notes are not exchangeable for definitive 
note certificates except in the specific circumstances described below. For 
purposes of this prospectus, "Global Note" refers to the Global Note or Global 
Notes representing an entire issue of debt securities. 
 
     As set forth below, an exchange or transfer of a Global Note may be done, 
in whole and not in part, only to another nominee of the Depository or to a 
successor of the Depository or its nominee. 
 
     The Depository has advised us as follows: 
 
     o    The Depository is: 
 
          o    a limited purpose trust company organized under the laws of the 
               State of New York; 
 
          o    a "banking organization" within the meaning of the New York 
               banking law; 
 
          o    a member of the Federal Reserve System; 
 
          o    a "clearing corporation" within the meaning of the New York 
               Uniform Commercial Code; and 
 
          o    a "clearing agency" registered pursuant to the provisions of 
               Section 17A of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. 
 
     o    The Depository was created to hold securities of its participants and 
          to facilitate the clearance and settlement of securities transactions 
          among its participants through electronic book-entry changes in 
          accounts of its participants, eliminating the need for physical 
          movements of securities certificates. 
 
     o    The Depository participants include securities brokers and dealers, 
          banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and others, some of whom 
          own the Depository. 
 
     o    Access to the Depository book-entry system is also available to others 
          that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a 
          participant, either directly or indirectly. 
 
     o    Where we issue a Global Note in connection with the sale thereof to an 
          underwriter or underwriters, the Depository will immediately credit 
          the accounts of participants designated by such underwriter or 
          underwriters with the principal amount of the debt securities 
          purchased by such underwriter or underwriters. 
 
     o    Ownership of beneficial interests in a Global Note and the transfers 
          of ownership will be effected only through, records maintained by the 
          Depository (with respect to participants), by the participants (with 
          respect to indirect participants and certain beneficial owners) and by 
          the indirect participants (with respect to all other beneficial 
          owners). The laws of some states require that certain purchasers of 
          securities take physical delivery in definitive form of securities 
          they purchase. These laws may limit your ability to transfer 
          beneficial interests in a Global Note. 
 
     So long as a nominee of the Depository is the registered owner of a Global 



Note, such nominee for all purposes will be considered the sole owner or holder 
of such debt securities under the indenture. Except as provided below, you will 
not be entitled to have debt securities registered in your name, will not 
receive or be entitled to receive physical delivery of debt securities in 
definitive form, and will not be considered the owners or holders thereof under 
the indenture. 
 
     Neither we, the trustee, any paying agent nor any registrar of the debt 
securities will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of the 
records relating to or payments made on account of beneficial ownership 
interests in a Global Note, or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any 
records relating to such beneficial ownership interests. 
 
     We will make payment of principal of, and interest on, debt securities 
represented by a Global Note to the Depository or its nominee, as the case may 
be, as the registered owner and holder of the Global Note representing those 
debt securities. The Depository has advised us that upon receipt of any payment 
of principal of, or interest on, a Global Note, the Depository will immediately 
credit accounts of participants with payments in amounts proportionate to their 
respective beneficial interests in the principal amount of that Global Note, as 
shown in the records of the Depository. Standing instructions and customary 
practices will govern payments by participants to owners of beneficial interests 
in a Global Note held through those participants, as is now the case with 
securities held for the accounts of customers in bearer form or registered in 
"street name." Those payments will be the sole responsibility of those 
participants, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements that may be in 
effect from time to time. 
 
     Neither we, the trustee nor any of our respective agents will be 
responsible for any aspect of the records of the Depository, any nominee or any 
participant relating to, or payments made on account of, beneficial interests in 
a Global Note or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any of the records of 
the Depository, any nominee or any participant relating to those beneficial 
interests. 
 
     As described above, we will issue debt securities in definitive form in 
exchange for a Global Note only in the following situation: 
 
     o    if the Depository is at any time unwilling or unable to continue as 
          depository and a successor depository is not appointed by us within 90 
          days, or 
 
     o    if we choose to issue definitive debt securities. 
 
In either instance, an owner of a beneficial interest in a Global Note will be 
entitled to have debt securities equal in principal amount to such beneficial 
interest registered in its name and will be entitled to physical delivery of 
debt securities in definitive form. Debt securities in definitive form will be 
issued in denominations of $1,000 and integral multiples thereof and will be 
issued in registered form only, without coupons. We will maintain in the Borough 
of Manhattan, The City of New York, one or more offices or agencies where debt 
securities may be presented for payment and may be transferred or exchanged. You 
will not be charged a fee for any transfer or exchange of such debt securities, 
but we may require payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or other 
governmental charge payable in connection therewith. 
 



 
 
MODIFICATION OF THE INDENTURES 
 
     In general, our rights and obligations and the rights of the holders under 
the indentures may be modified if the holders of at least a majority in 
aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of each series 
affected by the modification consent to it. However, Section 9.02 of each 
indenture provides that, unless each affected holder agrees, we cannot 
 
     o    make any adverse change to any payment terms of a debt security such 
          as: 
 
          o    extending the maturity date or dates, 
 
          o    extending the date on which we have to pay interest or make a 
               sinking fund payment, Other than deferrals of the payments of 
               interest during any extension period as described in any 
               applicable prospectus supplement, 
 
          o    reducing the interest rate, 
 
          o    reducing the amount of principal we have to repay, 
 
          o    changing the currency in which we have to make any payment of 
               principal, premium or interest, 
 
          o    modifying any redemption or repurchase right to the detriment of 
               the holder, or 
 
          o    impairing any right of a holder to bring suit for payment, 
 
     o    reduce the percentage of the aggregate principal amount of debt 
          securities needed to make any amendment to the indenture or to waiver 
          any covenant or default; 
 
     o    waive any past payment default; or 
 
     o    make any change to Section 9.02. 
 
     However, if we and the trustee agree, we can amend the indenture without 
notifying any holders or seeking their consent if the amendment does not 
materially and adversely affect any holder. 
 
     In addition, the subordinated note indenture may not be amended without the 
consent of a majority of the holders of subordinated debt securities affected 
thereby to modify the subordination of the subordinated debt securities issued 
under that indenture in a manner adverse to the holders of the subordinated debt 
securities. 
 
CONSOLIDATION, MERGER AND SALE 
 
     We shall not consolidate with or merge into any other corporation or 
convey, transfer or lease our properties and assets substantially as an entirety 
to any person, unless (1) such other corporation or person expressly assumes by 
supplemental indenture executed and delivered to the trustee, the payment of the 
principal of and premium, if any, and interest on all the debt securities and 
the performance of every covenant of the indenture on our part to be performed 
or observed; (2) immediately after giving effect to such transactions, no Event 
of Default, and no event which after notice or lapse of time or both, would 
become an Event of Default, shall have happened and be continuing; and (3) we 
have delivered to the trustee an officers' certificate and opinion of counsel, 
each stating that such transaction complies with the provisions of the indenture 
governing consolidation, merger, conveyance, transfer or lease and that all 
conditions precedent thereto have been complied with. 
 



 
 
EVENTS OF DEFAULT 
 
     Each indenture defines an Event of Default with respect to any series of 
debt securities. Unless otherwise provided in the applicable prospectus 
supplement, Events of Default are any of the following: 
 
     o    default in any payment of principal or premium, if any, on any debt 
          security of such series when due; 
 
     o    default for 30 days in payment of any interest, if any, on any debt 
          security of such series (subject to the deferral of any due date in 
          the case of an extension period); 
 
     o    default in the making or satisfaction of any sinking fund payment or 
          analogous obligation for 30 days on the debt securities of such 
          series; 
 
     o    default for 90 days after written notice, as provided in the 
          indenture, to us in performance of any other covenant in respect of 
          the debt securities of such series contained in such indenture; 
 
     o    certain events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization; or 
 
     o    any other event of default provided with respect to debt securities of 
          a series. 
 
     An Event of Default under one series of debt securities does not 
necessarily constitute an Event of Default under any other series of debt 
securities. Each indenture provides that the trustee may withhold notice to the 
holders of any series of debt securities issued thereunder of any default if the 
trustee considers it in the interest of such holders to do so provided the 
trustee may not withhold notice of default in the payment of principal, premium, 
if any, or interest, if any, on any of the debt securities of such series or in 
the making of any sinking fund installment or analogous obligation with respect 
to such series. 
 
     Each indenture provides that if an Event of Default occurs and is 
continuing with respect to any series of debt securities, either the trustee or 
the holders of not less than 25% in aggregate principal amount of the 
outstanding debt securities of such series may declare the principal amount (or 
in the case of discounted debt securities, such portion of the principal amount 
as may be specified in the terms of that series) of all the debt securities of 
that series to be due and payable immediately. At any time after a declaration 
of acceleration with respect to debt securities of any series has been made, 
before a judgment or decree for payment of money has been obtained by the 
trustee, the holders of a majority in aggregate outstanding principal amount of 
the debt securities of that series may, under certain circumstances, annul and 
rescind such acceleration. The holders of a majority in principal amount of such 
debt securities then outstanding may also waive on behalf of all holders of that 
series, past defaults with respect to a particular series of debt securities 
except, unless previously cured, a default in payment of principal, premium, if 
any, or interest, if any, on any of the debt securities of such series, or the 
payment of any sinking fund installment or analogous obligation on the debt 
securities of such series. 
 
     Other than the duties of a trustee during a default, the trustee is not 
obligated to exercise any of its rights or powers under each indenture at the 
request, order or direction of any holders of debt securities of any series 
issued thereunder unless such holders shall have offered to the trustee 
reasonable indemnity. Subject to such indemnification provision, each indenture 
provides that the holders of a majority in principal amount of the debt 
securities of any series issued thereunder at the time outstanding shall have 
any remedy available to the trustee thereunder, or exercising any trust or power 
conferred on such trustee thereunder, or exercising any trust or power conferred 
on such trustee with respect to the debt securities of such series. However, the 
trustee may decline to act if it has not been offered reasonable indemnity or if 
it determines that the proceedings so directed would be illegal or involve it in 
any personal liability. 
 



 
 
CONVERSION AND EXCHANGE RIGHTS 
 
     The debt securities of any series may be convertible into or exchangeable 
for other securities we issue or securities of another issuer or property or 
cash on the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in the applicable 
prospectus supplement. 
 
DEFEASANCE AND DISCHARGE 
 
     The following discussion of full defeasance and discharge will apply to any 
series of debt securities unless otherwise indicated in the applicable 
prospectus supplement with respect to the debt securities of a series. 
 
     Each indenture provides that if we choose to have the defeasance and 
discharge provision applied to the debt securities, we can legally release 
ourselves from any payment or other obligations on the debt securities, except 
for the ministerial obligations described below, if we put in place the 
following arrangements for you to be repaid: 
 
     o    We must deposit in trust for the benefit of all direct holders of debt 
          securities a combination of money and U.S. government or U.S. 
          government agency notes or bonds that will generate enough cash to 
          make any interest, premium, principal or other payments on the debt 
          securities on their various due dates. 
 
     o    We must deliver to the trustee a legal opinion of our counsel 
          confirming that we received from, or there has been published by, the 
          U.S. Internal Revenue Service a ruling, or there has been a change in 
          the U.S. federal income tax law, and, in either case, under then 
          current U.S. law we may make the above deposit without causing you to 
          be taxed on the debt securities any differently than if we did not 
          make the deposit and just repaid the debt securities ourselves. 
 
     In addition, the subordinated note indenture provides that if we choose to 
have the defeasance and discharge provision applied to the subordinated debt 
securities, the subordination provisions of the subordinated note indenture will 
become ineffective. 
 
     However, even if we make the deposit in trust and opinion delivery 
arrangements discussed above, a number of our obligations relating to the debt 
securities will remain. These include our obligations: 
 
     o    to register the transfer and exchange of debt securities; 
 
     o    to replace mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen debt securities; 
 
     o    to maintain payment agencies; and 
 
     o    to hold money for payment in trust. 
 
COVENANT DEFEASANCE 
 
     The indentures also allow us to choose whether covenant defeasance will 
apply to any series of debt securities. If we do so choose, we will say so in 
the prospectus supplement. 
 
     The indentures provide that if we choose to have the covenant defeasance 
provision applied to any debt securities, we need not comply with the covenants 
in the indentures, including under "Consolidation, Merger and Sale" and, in the 
case of the subordinated note indenture, the provisions relating to 
subordination. In addition, covenant defeasance would also render ineffective 
any Event of Default provisions relating to any restrictive covenants. Any of 
our other obligations affected by covenant defeasance will be specified in the 
prospectus supplement. 
 
     In order to exercise the covenant defeasance option, we must put into place 
the same deposit in trust and opinion delivery arrangements as discussed above 
under "Defeasance and Discharge". 
 
SUBORDINATION 
 
     Any subordinated debt securities issued under the subordinated indenture 
will be subordinate and junior in right of payment to all our Senior Debt 
whether existing at the date of the subordinated note indenture or subsequently 
incurred. Upon any payment or distribution of our assets to creditors upon any: 
 
     o    liquidation; 
 



     o    dissolution; 
 
     o    winding-up; 
 
     o    reorganization; 
 
     o    assignment for the benefit of creditors; 
 
     o    marshaling of assets or any bankruptcy; 
 
     o    insolvency; or 
 
     o    debt restructuring or similar proceedings in connection with any 
          insolvency or bankruptcy proceeding of AMETEK, 
 
the holders of Senior Debt will first be entitled to receive payment in full of 
the principal of and any premium and interest on such Senior Debt before the 
holders of the subordinated debt securities will be entitled to receive or 
retain any payment in respect of the principal of and any premium or interest on 
the subordinated debt securities. 
 
     Upon the acceleration of the maturity of any subordinated debt securities, 
the holders of all Senior Debt outstanding at the time of such acceleration will 
first be entitled to receive payment in full of all amounts due thereon, 
including any amounts due upon acceleration, before the holders of subordinated 
debt securities will be entitled to receive or retain any payment in respect of 
the principal of or any premium or interest on the subordinated debt securities. 
 
     No payments on account of principal, or any premium or interest, in respect 
of the subordinated debt securities may be made if: 
 
     o    there has occurred and is continuing a default in any payment with 
          respect to Senior Debt; 
 
     o    there has occurred and is continuing an event of default with respect 
          to any Senior Debt resulting in the acceleration of the maturity 
          thereof; or 
 
     o    any judicial proceeding is pending with respect to any such default or 
          event of default with respect to any Senior Debt. 
 
     "Debt" means, with respect to any person, whether recourse is to all or a 
portion of the assets of such person and whether or not contingent: 
 
     o    every obligation of such person for money borrowed; 
 
     o    every obligation of such person evidenced by bonds, debentures, notes 
          or other similar instruments, including obligations incurred in 
          connection with the acquisition of property, assets or businesses; 
 
     o    every reimbursement of such person with respect to letters of credit, 
          bankers' acceptances or similar facilities issued for the account of 
          such person; 
 
     o    every obligation of such person issued or assumed as the deferred 
          purchase price of property or services, but excluding trade accounts 
          payable or accrued liabilities arising in the ordinary course of 
          business; 
 
     o    every capital lease obligation of such person; and 
 
     o    every obligation of the type referred to above of another person and 
          all dividends of another person the payment of which, in either case, 
          such person has guaranteed or for which such person is responsible or 
          liable, directly or indirectly, as obligor or otherwise. 
 
     "Senior Debt" means the principal of, and any premium and interest, 
including interest accruing on or after the filing of any petition in bankruptcy 
or for reorganization relating to us, whether or not such claim for 
post-petition interest is allowed in such proceeding, on our Debt, whether 
incurred on, before or after the date of the subordinated note indenture, unless 
the instrument creating or evidencing the Debt or under which the Debt is 
outstanding provides that obligations created by it are not superior in right of 
payment to the subordinated debt securities. 
 
     The indentures will place no limitation on the amount of additional Senior 
Debt that may be incurred by us. 
 
GOVERNING LAW 
 
     The indentures and the debt securities will be governed by and construed in 



accordance with the laws of the State of New York, except to the extent that the 
Trust Indenture Act applies. 
 
CONCERNING THE TRUSTEE 
 
     We have had and may continue to have commercial and investment banking 
relationships with [the trustee] in the ordinary course of business. 
 
REVOLVING CREDIT FACILITY 
 
     In September 2001, we entered into a $300 million, five-year revolving 
credit facility led by JP Morgan Chase as arranger. The following is a summary 
description of the principal terms of the credit facility. 
 
     Interest Rate. Outstanding loans under the credit facility are based on the 
prime rate and/or LIBOR plus a spread. At September 30, 2001, we had $153.5 
million of revolving credit loans outstanding under the facility, at a blended 
rate of 4.7%. 
 
     Covenants. The facility contains reporting covenants, affirmative 
covenants, and various negative covenants, including limitations on mergers, 
sales of assets, incurrence of liens, investments, incurrence of indebtedness, 
dividends, and affiliate transactions. The facility also contains financial 
covenants, including a fixed charge coverage ratio, a leverage ratio and a 
consolidated indebtedness to consolidated EBITDA ratio. 
 
     The facility may restrict our ability to issue additional debt securities 
and, if we issue additional debt securities, the facility may limit the kind of 
debt securities that we issue. 
 



 
 
7.20% SENIOR NOTES 
 
     We have outstanding $225 million 7.20% Senior Notes due 2008. These notes 
are our unsecured senior obligations. They rank senior to any future 
unsubordinated indebtedness we may issue. The notes contain covenants which 
limit our ability to enter into sale/leaseback transactions, liens and mergers 
or consolidations. The notes do not limit our ability to incur additional 
indebtedness. 
 
 
                             DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS 
 
GENERAL 
 
     We may issue, together with other securities or separately, warrants to 
purchase our common stock or preferred stock. We will issue the warrants under 
warrant agreements to be entered into between us and a warrant agent, or as 
shall be set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. The warrant agent 
will act solely as our agent in connection with the warrants of the series being 
offered and will not assume any obligation or relationship of agency or trust 
for or with any holders or beneficial owners of warrants. The applicable 
prospectus supplement will describe the following terms, where applicable, of 
warrants in respect of which this prospectus is being delivered: 
 
     o    the title of the warrants; 
 
     o    the designation, amount and terms of the securities for which the 
          warrants are exercisable and the procedures and conditions relating to 
          the exercise of such warrants; 
 
     o    the designation and terms of the other securities, if any, with which 
          the warrants are to be issued and the number of warrants issued with 
          such security; 
 
     o    the price or prices at which the warrants will be issued; 
 
     o    the aggregate number of warrants; 
 
     o    any provisions for adjustment of the number or amount of securities 
          receivable upon exercise of the warrants or the exercise price of the 
          warrants; 
 
     o    the price or prices at which the securities purchasable upon exercise 
          of the warrants may be purchased; 
 
     o    if applicable, the date on and after which the warrants and the 
          securities purchasable upon exercise of the warrants will be 
          separately transferable; 
 
     o    if applicable, a discussion of the material United States federal 
          income tax considerations applicable to the exercise of the warrants; 
 
     o    any other terms of the warrants, including terms, procedures and 
          limitations relating to the exchange and exercise of the warrants; 
 
     o    the date on which the right to exercise the warrants will commence, 
          and the date on which the right will expire; 
 
     o    the maximum or minimum number of warrants which may be exercised at 
          any time; and 
 
     o    information with respect to book-entry procedures, if any. 
 



 
 
     Pursuant to this prospectus we also may issue warrants to underwriters or 
agents as additional compensation in connection with a distribution of our 
securities. 
 
 
EXERCISE OF WARRANTS 
 
     Each warrant will entitle the holder thereof to purchase for cash the 
number of shares of preferred stock or common stock at the exercise price as 
will in each case be set forth in, or be determinable as set forth in, the 
applicable prospectus supplement. Warrants may be exercised at any time up to 
the close of business on the expiration date set forth in the applicable 
prospectus supplement. After the close of business on the expiration date, 
unexercised warrants will become void. 
 
     Warrants may be exercised as set forth in the applicable prospectus 
supplement relating to those warrants. Upon receipt of payment and the warrant 
certificate properly completed and duly executed at the corporate trust office 
of the warrant agent or any other office indicated in the applicable prospectus 
supplement, we will, as soon as practicable, forward the purchased securities. 
If less than all of the warrants represented by the warrant certificate are 
exercised, a new warrant certificate will be issued for the remaining warrants. 
 
                                  LEGAL MATTERS 
 
     For purposes of this offering, Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, New York, New 
York, will pass upon the legality of the securities being offered by this 
prospectus for us. 
 
                                     EXPERTS 
 
     Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, have audited our consolidated 
financial statements included in our Annual report on form 10-K for the year 
ended December 31, 2000, as set forth in their report, which is incorporated by 
reference in this prospectus and elsewhere in the registration statement. Our 
financial statements are incorporated by reference in reliance on Ernst & Young 
LLP's report, given on their authority as experts in accounting and auditing. 
 
                           FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS 
 
     This prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference herein include 
"forward-looking statements" within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities 
Act of 1933 and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. All 
statements other than the statements of historical fact included in this 
prospectus, including without limitation, certain statements under the "Risk 
Factors" and "Business" and located elsewhere in this prospectus regarding our 
future operations, financial position and business strategy, are forward-looking 
statements. In addition, forward-looking statements generally can be identified 
by the use of forward-looking terminology such as "may," "will," "expect," 
"intend," "estimate," "anticipate," "believe" or "continue," or the negative 
thereof or variations thereon or similar terminology although not all 
forward-looking statements contain these identifying words. All forward-looking 
statements speak only as of the date of this prospectus. Although we believe 
that the expectations reflected in such forward-looking statements are 
reasonable at this time, we can give no assurance that such expectations will 
prove to have been correct. Important factors that could cause actual results to 
differ materially from our expectations should be evaluated in conjunction with 
the forward-looking statements included in this prospectus under "Risk Factors." 
The cautionary statements qualify all forward-looking statements attributable to 
us or persons acting on our behalf. 
 
     Forward-looking statements do not guarantee future performance and involve 
risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially 
from those anticipated. The information contained in this prospectus, or 
incorporated by reference, identifies important factors that could cause such 
differences. 
 



 
NO DEALER, SALESPERSON OR OTHER PERSON HAS BEEN AUTHORIZED TO GIVE ANY 
INFORMATION OR TO MAKE ANY REPRESENTATION NOT CONTAINED IN THIS PROSPECTUS IN 
CONNECTION WITH THE OFFER MADE BY THIS PROSPECTUS AND, IF GIVEN OR MADE, SUCH 
INFORMATION OR REPRESENTATION MUST NOT BE RELIED UPON AS HAVING BEEN AUTHORIZED 
BY US. THIS PROSPECTUS DOES NOT CONSTITUTE AN OFFER TO SELL OR A SOLICITATION OF 
AN OFFER TO BUY ANY SECURITIES OTHER THAN THE SECURITIES TO WHICH IT RELATES, OR 
AN OFFER IN ANY JURISDICTION TO ANY PERSON TO WHOM IT IS UNLAWFUL TO MAKE SUCH 
AN OFFER IN SUCH JURISDICTION. NEITHER THE DELIVERY OF THIS PROSPECTUS NOR ANY 
SALE HEREUNDER SHALL, UNDER ANY CIRCUMSTANCES, CREATE AN IMPLICATION THAT THE 
INFORMATION CONTAINED HEREIN IS CORRECT AT ANY TIME AFTER THE DATE HEREOF. 
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                                     PART II 
                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS 
 
ITEM 14.  OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION. 
 
     The following table sets forth all expenses payable by AMETEK, Inc. in 
connection with the issuance and distribution of our securities being registered 
hereby, other than underwriting discounts and commissions, all of which will be 
borne by the Registrant. All amounts are estimated except the SEC registration 
fee: 
 
                              EXPENSES                              AMOUNT 
 
         SEC Registration Fee.............................        $  71,700 
         Stock Exchange Fees..............................           15,000 
         Legal Fees and Expenses..........................           50,000 
         Accounting Fees and Expenses.....................           60,000 
         Printing Expenses                                           20,000 
         Miscellaneous Expenses...........................           10,300 
                                                                  ---------- 
                  TOTAL.................................          $ 227,000 
                                                                  ========== 
 
ITEM 15.  INDEMNIFICATION OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS. 
 
     Section 145 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware (the 
"DGCL") provides, in part, that directors and officers of Delaware corporations 
are entitled, under certain circumstances, to be indemnified against all 
expenses and liabilities (including attorneys' fees) incurred by them as a 
result of suits brought against them in their capacity as a director or officer, 
if they acted in good faith and in a manner they reasonably believed to be in or 
not opposed to the best interests of the corporation, and, with respect to any 
criminal action or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe their conduct 
was unlawful; provided, that no indemnification may be made against expenses in 
respect of any claim, issue or matter as to which they shall have been adjudged 
to be liable to the corporation, unless and only to the extent that the court in 
which such action or suit was brought shall determine upon application that, 
despite the adjudication of liability but in view of all the circumstances of 
the case, they are fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnity for such expenses 
which such court shall deem proper. Any such indemnification may be made by the 
corporation only as authorized in each specific case upon a determination by the 
stockholders or disinterested directors that indemnification is proper because 
the indemnitee has met the applicable standard of conduct. 
 
     Our Certificate of Incorporation and By-Laws provide that we shall 
indemnify, to the full extent authorized or permitted by law (as now or 
hereafter in effect), any person involved, or threatened to be involved, 
including, without limitation as a party or witness, in any action, suit or 
proceeding (whether civil or criminal or otherwise) by reason of the fact that 
such person (including the heirs, executors, administrators or estate of such 
person), is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of ours or by reason 
of the fact that such director or officer, at our request is or was serving at 
any other corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other entity, in any 
capacity. Our Certificate of Incorporation and By-Laws further provide that we 
may purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a 
director, officer, employee or agent of another partnership, joint venture, 
trust or other entity against any liability asserted against him and incurred by 
him in such capacity, or arising out of his status as such, to the fullest 
extent permitted under applicable law as then in effect. In addition, our 
Certificate of Incorporation and By-Laws provide that we may create a trust 
fund, grant a security interest and/or use other means (including, without 
limitation, letters of credit), as well as enter into contracts providing for 
indemnification to the full extent authorized or permitted by law to ensure the 
payment of such amounts as may become necessary to effect indemnification as 
provided therein, or elsewhere. 
 
     Moreover, our Certificate of Incorporation further provides that our 
directors shall not be personally liable to us or our stockholders for or with 
respect to any acts or omissions in the performance of his or her duties as a 
director, except a director shall be liable to the extent provided by applicable 
law (i) for any breach of such director's duty of loyalty to us or our 
stockholders, (ii) for acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve 
intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (iii) for liability under 
Section 174 of the DGCL (involving certain unlawful dividends or stock 
repurchases) or (iv) for any transaction from which such director derived an 
improper personal benefit. This provision does not limit or eliminate our rights 
or the rights of any stockholder to seek non-monetary relief such as an 
injunction or rescission in the event of a breach of a director's duty of care. 
 



     We maintain officers' and directors' liability insurance with a policy 
limit of $50,000,000 insuring our officers and directors against certain 
liabilities and expenses incurred by them in their capacities as such, and 
insuring us under certain circumstances, in the event that indemnification 
payments are made by us to such officers and directors. 
 
     Pursuant to Indemnity Agreements between us and our directors and officers, 
we have agreed to indemnify such directors and officers to the fullest extent 
permitted by Delaware law, as the same may be amended from time to time. 
 



 
 
ITEM 16.  EXHIBITS AND FINANCIAL STATEMENT SCHEDULES. 
 
  (A) EXHIBITS. 
      EXHIBIT NO.       DESCRIPTION 
 
      1.1               Form of Underwriting Agreement for common stock 
 
      1.2               Form of Underwriting Agreement for preferred stock 
 
      1.3               Form of Underwriting Agreement for debt securities 
 
      4.1               Form of Warrant exercisable for Common Stock 
 
      4.2               Form of Warrant exercisable for Preferred Stock 
 
      4.3               Form of Preferred Stock Certificate(1) 
 
      4.4               Form of Senior Indenture 
 
      4.5               Form of Senior Note(2) 
 
      4.6               Form of Subordinated Indenture 
 
      4.7               Form of Subordinated Note(2) 
 
      5.1               Opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP as to the 
                        legality of the securities 
 
      23.1              Consent of Ernst & Young LLP, Independent Auditors 
 
      23.2              Consent of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP.  Reference is 
                        made to Exhibit 5.1 
 
      24.1              Power of Attorney, Reference is made to page II-6 
 
      ------------------ 
 
     (1)  To be incorporated by reference in a Current Report on Form 8-K in 
          connection with the offering of preferred stock. 
 
     (2)  To be incorporated by reference in a Current Report on Form 8-K in 
          connection with the offering of debt securities. 
 



 
ITEM 17.  UNDERTAKINGS. 
 
     THE UNDERSIGNED REGISTRANT HEREBY UNDERTAKES: 
 
     (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a 
     post-effective amendment to this registration statement: 
 
          (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the 
          Securities Act of 1933. 
 
          (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after 
          the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent 
          post-effective amendment thereof) which individually or in the 
          aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth 
          in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any 
          increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total 
          dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was 
          registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the 
          estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of 
          prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in 
          the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than 
          a 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the 
          "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective registration 
          statement. 
 
          (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of 
          distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or 
          any material change to such information in the registration statement. 
 
     PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that paragraphs (1)(i) and (1)(ii) do not apply if the 
     information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those 
     paragraphs is contained in periodic reports filed with or furnished by the 
     Securities and Exchange Commission by the registrant pursuant to Section 13 
     or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are 
     incorporated by reference in the registration statement; 
 
     (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities 
     Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new 
     registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the 
     offering of such securities at the time shall be deemed to be the initial 
     bona fide offering thereof; 
 
     (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any 
     of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination 
     of the offering. 
 
     (4) For purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 
     1933, each filing of the registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 
     13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where 
     applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's annual report 
     pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is 
     incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to 
     be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, 
     and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the 
     initial bona fide offering thereof. 
 
     (5) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities 
     Act may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the 
     Registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the 
     Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and 
     Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as 
     expressed in the Securities Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the 
     event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than 
     the payment by the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, 
     officer or controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense 
     of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or 
     controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the 
     Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been 
     settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate 
     jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against 
     public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and will be governed by 
     the final adjudication of such issue. 
 
     (6) To respond to requests for information that is incorporated by 
     reference into the prospectus pursuant to Item 4, 10(b), 11 or 13 of this 
     form, within one business day of receipt of such request, and to send the 
     incorporated documents by first class mail or other equally prompt means. 
     This includes information contained in documents filed subsequent to the 
     effective date of the registration statement through the date of responding 



     to the request. 
 
     (7) To supply by means of a post-effective amendment all information 
     concerning a transaction, and the company being acquired involved therein, 
     that was not the subject of and included in the registration statement when 
     it became effective. 
 



 
                                   SIGNATURES 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant 
certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the 
requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Registration 
Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in Paoli, Pennsylvania on the 20th day of December, 2001. 
 
                                   AMETEK, INC. 
 
                                   By:  /S/ FRANK S. HERMANCE 
                                            Frank S. Hermance 
                                            Chairman of the Board, Chief 
                                            Executive Officer and 
                                            Director 
 
                                   Board of Directors of AMETEK, Inc. 
 
                                   By:  /S/ DONNA F. WINQUIST 
                                            --------------------- 
                                            Donna F. Winquist, 
                                            Power of Attorney 
 
 
                                POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
     KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature 
appears below hereby constitutes and appoints, Donna F. Winquist, Vice 
President, as his attorney-in-fact, with full power of substitution and 
resubstitution, for him or her in any and all capacities, to sign any and all 
amendments to this Registration Statement (including without limitation 
post-effective amendments and any amendments increasing the amount of securities 
for which registration is being sought), and to file the same, with exhibits 
thereto and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and 
Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorney-in-fact full power and 
authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary 
to be done in connection therewith as fully to all intents and purposes as he or 
she might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said 
attorney-in-fact, or her substitute or substitutes, may lawfully do or cause to 
be done by virtue hereof. 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this 
Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the 
capacities and on the dates indicated: 
 
 
 
     SIGNATURE                            TITLE 
 
                                                             
/S/ FRANK S. HERMANCE        Chairman of the Board, Chief         December 20, 2001 
- --------------------------   Executive Officer and Director 
     Frank S. Hermance       (Principal Executive Officer) 
 
/S/ JOHN J. MOLINELLI        Executive Vice President - Chief     December 20, 2001 
- --------------------------   Financial Officer (Principal 
     John J. Molinelli       Financial Officer) 
 
/S/ ROBERT R. MANDOS, JR.    Vice President & Comptroller         December 20, 2001 
- --------------------------   (Principal Accounting Officer) 
     Robert R. Mandos, Jr. 
 
/S/ LEWIS G. COLE            Director                             December 20, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
     Lewis G. Cole 
 
/S/ HELMUT N. FRIEDLAENDER   Director                             December 20, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
     Helmut N. Friedlaender 
 
                             Director                             December 20, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
     Sheldon S. Gordon 
 
                             Director                             December 20, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
     Charles D. Klein 
 
/S/ JAMES R. MALONE          Director                             December 20, 2001 



- -------------------------- 
     James R. Malone 
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                                                                     Exhibit 1.1 
 
 
                                 [Common Stock] 
 
                             UNDERWRITING AGREEMENT 
 
 
[Date] 
 
 
 
To the Representatives named in Schedule I hereto of the Underwriters named in 
Schedule II hereto [Address] 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
     AMETEK, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), proposes to issue and 
sell to the underwriters named in Schedule II hereto (the "Underwriters"), for 
whom you are acting as representatives (the "Representatives"), __________ 
shares (the "Initial Shares") of the Company's common stock (the "Common 
Stock"). Such Initial Shares are to be sold to each Underwriter, acting 
severally and not jointly, in such amounts as are listed in Schedule II opposite 
the name of each Underwriter. The Company also grants to the Underwriters, 
severally and not jointly, the option described in Section 2(c) to purchase up 
to _____ additional shares (the "Option Shares"; together with the Initial 
Shares, the "Shares") of Common Stock to cover over-allotments. The Common Stock 
is described more fully in the Final Prospectus, referred to below. If the firm 
or firms listed in Schedule II hereto include only the firm or firms listed in 
Schedule I hereto, then the terms "Underwriters" and "Representatives", as used 
herein, each shall be deemed to refer to such firm or firms. 
 
     1. REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE COMPANY. The Company represents 
and warrants to and agrees with each of the Underwriters that: 
 
          (a) The Company meets the requirements for use of Form S-3 under the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Act") and has filed with the Securities 
and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") a registration statement on such form 
(the file number of which is set forth in Schedule I hereto), which has become 
effective, for the registration under the Act of the Shares. Such registration 
statement, as amended at the date of this Agreement, meets the requirements set 
forth in Rule 415(a)(1) under the Act and complies in all other material 
respects with said Rule. The Company proposes to file with the Commission 
pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 under the Act a supplement to the form of 
prospectus included in such registration statement relating to the Shares and 
the plan of distribution thereof and has previously advised you of all further 
information (financial and other) with respect to the Company to be set forth 
therein. Such registration statement, including the exhibits thereto, as amended 
at the date of this Agreement, is hereinafter called the "Registration 
Statement"; such prospectus in the form in which it appears in the Registration 
Statement is hereinafter called the "Basic Prospectus"; and such supplemented 
form of prospectus, in the form in which it shall be filed with the Commission 
pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 (including the Basic Prospectus as so 
supplemented) is hereinafter called the "final Prospectus." Any preliminary form 
of the Final Prospectus which as heretofore been filed pursuant to Rule 424 
hereinafter is called the "Preliminary Final Prospectus." Any reference herein 
to the Registration Statement, the Basic Prospectus, any Preliminary Final 
Prospectus or the Final Prospectus shall be deemed to refer to and include the 
documents incorporated by reference therein pursuant to Item 12 of Form S-3 
which were filed under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the 
"Exchange Act") on or before the date of this Agreement, or the issue date of 
the Basic Prospectus, any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus, 
as the case may be; and any reference herein to the terms "amend", "amendment" 
or "supplement" with respect to the Registration Statement, the Basic 
Prospectus, and the Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus shall 
be deemed to refer to and include the filing of any document under the Exchange 
Act after the date of this Agreement, or the issue date of the Basic Prospectus, 
any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus, as the case may be, 
and deemed to be incorporated therein by reference. 
 
          (b) Each preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, if filed by 
electronic transmission pursuant to the Commission's Electronic Data Gathering, 
Analysis and Retrieval System ("EDGAR") (except as may be permitted by 
Regulation S-T under the Securities Act), was identical to the copy thereof 
delivered to the Underwriters for use in connection with the offer and sale of 
the Shares. At the time of the effectiveness of the Registration Statement or 
the effectiveness of any Rule 462(b) Registration Statement and any 
post-effective amendment thereto, when the Final Prospectus is first filed with 
the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) or Rule 434 of the Regulations, when any 
supplement to or amendment of the Final Prospectus is filed with the Commission 
and at the Closing Date, the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus and 



any amendments thereof and supplements thereto complied (and, in the event of 
any of the aforementioned filings that may occur in the future will, at the time 
of such filing(s), comply) in all material respects with the applicable 
provisions of the Act and the Regulations, did not and will not contain an 
untrue statement of a material fact and did not and will not omit to state any 
material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the 
statements therein not misleading. When any related preliminary prospectus was 
first filed with the Commission (whether filed as part of the Registration 
Statement for the registration of the Shares or any amendment thereto or 
pursuant to Rule 424(a) of the Regulations) and when any amendment thereof or 
supplement thereto was first filed with the Commission, such preliminary 
prospectus and any amendments thereof and supplements thereto complied in all 
material respects with the applicable provisions of the Act and the Regulations 
and did not contain an untrue statement of a material fact and did not omit to 
state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to 
make the statements therein not misleading. If Rule 434 is used, the Company 
will comply with the requirements of Rule 434. The documents which are 
incorporated by reference in any preliminary prospectus or the Final Prospectus 
or from which information is so incorporated by reference, when they became 
effective or were filed with the Commission, as the case may be, complied in all 
material respects with the requirements of the Act and the Rules and Regulations 
or the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations thereunder, as applicable, and 
did not, when such documents were so filed, contain any untrue statement of a 
material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or 
necessary in order to make the statements therein, in light of the circumstances 
under which they were made, not misleading, and any documents so filed and 
incorporated by reference subsequent to the effective date of the Registration 
Statement shall, when they are filed with the Commission, conform in all 
material respects with the requirements of the Act and the Rules and Regulations 
and the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations thereunder, as applicable. 
The Commission has not issued any stop order suspending the effectiveness of the 
Registration Statement or any order preventing or suspending the use of the 
Final Prospectus or any preliminary prospectus or, to the knowledge of the 
Company, instituted proceedings for that purpose. 
 
          (c) Each direct and indirect subsidiary of the Company is set forth on 
Schedule III attached hereto (each, a "Subsidiary"). All the outstanding shares 
of capital stock of the Company and each Subsidiary have been duly authorized 
and validly issued, are fully paid and nonassessable and are free of any 
preemptive or similar rights. 
 
          (d) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is a corporation duly 
organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of its 
jurisdiction of incorporation with full corporate power and authority to own, 
lease and operate its properties and engage in the business in which it is 
engaged or in which it proposes to engage as described in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus. The Company is 
duly registered and qualified to do business as a foreign corporation in good 
standing in each jurisdiction where the character, location, ownership or 
leasing of its properties (owned, leased or licensed) or the nature or conduct 
of its business requires such registration or qualification, except where the 
failure to be so qualified would not, individually or in the aggregate, result 
in a material adverse effect on or affecting the business, operations, assets, 
properties, condition (financial or other), stockholders' equity, or results of 
operations of the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole (a "Material 
Adverse Effect"). 
 
          (e) There are no legal or governmental proceedings pending against the 
Company or any Subsidiary or, to the knowledge of the Company, threatened 
against any of them or to which the Company or any Subsidiary or to which any of 
the respective properties of the Company or any Subsidiary is subject which are 
not disclosed in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 
Final Prospectus and which, if adversely decided, would cause a Material Adverse 
Effect or materially adversely affect the issuance of the Shares or the 
consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. There 
are no agreements, contracts, indentures, leases or other instruments of the 
Company or any Subsidiary that are material to the Company and the Subsidiaries, 
taken as a whole, which are not described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, neither the Company nor any 
Subsidiary is involved in any strike, job action or labor dispute with any group 
of its employees which would reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse 
Effect, and, to the knowledge of the Company, no such action or dispute is 
threatened. 
 
          (f) Ernst & Young LLP, the accountants who have expressed their 
opinion with respect to the financial statements (including the related notes 
and supporting schedules) of the Company filed with the Commission as a part of 
the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, 
are, with respect to the Company and the Subsidiaries, independent public 
accountants as required by the Act and the Exchange Act. 
 



          (g) The financial statements of the Company, together with the related 
notes thereto, which are incorporated by reference into the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, present fairly the 
financial position and the results of operations, changes in stockholders' 
equity and changes in cash flows of the Company as of the respective dates and 
for the respective periods specified therein. All of such financial statements 
and related notes have been prepared in conformity with generally accepted 
accounting principles applied on a consistent basis throughout the periods 
involved and comply as to form in all material respects with the applicable 
accounting requirements included in Regulation S-X under the Act. [The 
supporting schedules, the "Summary Financial Data", the "Selected Financial 
Data" and the tables included in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Prospectus fairly present the information purported to be 
shown thereby at the respective dates thereof and for the respective periods 
covered thereby and have been presented on a basis consistent with that of the 
audited financial statements therein. No other financial statements or 
supporting schedules are required by the Act or Regulation S-X to be included 
therein.] 
 
          (h) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final 
Prospectus, there has not been (i) any loss or adverse change, or any 
development which could reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect 
on the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole, (ii) any transaction 
entered into by each of the Company and the Subsidiaries, except transactions in 
the ordinary course of business; (iii) any obligation, direct or contingent, 
incurred by each of the Company and the Subsidiaries which is material to each 
of the Company and the Subsidiaries taken as a whole, except for liabilities or 
obligations which are reflected in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus or the Final Prospectus, (iv) any change in the capital stock or 
outstanding indebtedness of the Company, or (v) any dividend or distribution of 
any kind declared, paid or made on the capital stock of the Company, which in 
any case described in clauses (i), (ii), (iii), (iv) or (v) above, could 
reasonably be expected to, individually or in the aggregate, have a Material 
Adverse Effect on the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole or 
materially and adversely affect the ability of the Company to perform its 
obligations under this Agreement. 
 
          (i) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has good and marketable 
title to all property (real and personal) described in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus as being owned by 
it, free and clear of all liens, claims, security interests or other 
encumbrances, except such as are described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus or could not, in the aggregate, 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, and all the property 
described in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 
Final Prospectus as being held under lease by each of the Company and the 
Subsidiaries is held by it under valid, subsisting and enforceable leases, 
except as the enforcement thereof may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, or 
similar laws affecting the enforcement of creditors' rights generally and 
subject to the applicability of general principles of equity. 
 
          (j) The Company has all the requisite corporate power and authority to 
execute, deliver and perform its obligations under this Agreement; the execution 
and delivery of, and the performance by the Company of its obligations under 
this Agreement have been duly and validly authorized by the Company and this 
Agreement, as of the Closing Date, will have been duly executed and delivered by 
the Company and will constitute the valid and legally binding agreement of the 
Company, enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms, except as 
the enforcement hereof may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency or other similar 
laws affected the enforcement of creditors' rights generally and subject to the 
applicability of general principles of equity, and except as rights to indemnity 
and contribution hereunder may be limited by Federal or state securities laws of 
principles of public policy. 
 
          (k) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has such permits, 
licenses, franchises, certificates of need and other approvals or authorizations 
of governmental or regulatory authorities ("Permits") as are necessary under 
applicable law to own their respective properties and to conduct their 
respective businesses in the manner described in the Registration Statement, 
preliminary prospectus and Final Prospectus, except to the extent that the 
failure to have such Permits could not reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect; each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has fulfilled and 
performed in all material respects all of its obligations with respect to the 
Permits, and, to the knowledge of the Company, no event has occurred which 
allows, or after notice or lapse of time would allow, revocation or termination 
thereof or results in any other material impairment of the rights of the holder 
of such Permit, subject in each case to such qualification as may be set forth 
in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final 
Prospectus and except to the extent that any such revocation or termination, 
individually or in the aggregate, could not reasonably be expected to have a 



Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (l) None of the Company or any Subsidiary is (i) in violation of its 
certificate of incorporation, as amended, or articles of organization, as 
amended, or bylaws or other organizational documents or of any law, ordinance, 
administrative or governmental rule or regulation applicable to it or of any 
decree of any court or governmental agency or body having jurisdiction over it, 
except where any such violation or violations in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (ii) in default in 
the performance of any obligation, agreement or condition contained in any bond, 
debenture, note or any other evidence of indebtedness or in any agreement, 
indenture, lease or other instrument to which the Company or any Subsidiary is a 
party or by which any of them or any of their respective properties may be 
bound, except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus 
and Final Prospectus or where any such default or defaults in the aggregate 
would not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (m) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries owns, possesses, licenses 
or possesses adequate rights to use all patents, trademarks, trademark 
registrations, service marks, service mark registrations, tradenames, 
copyrights, licenses, inventions, trade secrets and rights described in the 
Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and Final Prospectus as being 
owned by it or necessary for the conduct of its business, and that the Company 
has not received a claim to the contrary (a "Claim") or any challenge (a 
"Challenge") by any other person to the rights of each of the Company and the 
Subsidiaries with respect to the foregoing, except for such Claims and 
Challenges which could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse 
Effect. 
 
          (n) Except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary 
prospectus and Final Prospectus, the Company and the Subsidiaries have filed all 
tax returns required to be filed (other than filings being contested in good 
faith), which returns are true and correct in all material respects, and neither 
of the Company nor any Subsidiary is in default in the payment of any taxes 
which were payable pursuant to said returns or any assessments with respect 
thereto (other than taxes being contested in good faith), except where the 
failure to file such returns and make such payments (whether or not being 
contested in good faith) would not, individually or in the aggregate, reasonably 
be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (o) Except as disclosed in the Company's filings with the Commission, 
none of the properties owned, operated or used by the Company has suffered a 
release of any Hazardous Materials that, under any Environmental Law, (i) would 
impose liability on the Company that is likely to have a Material Adverse Effect 
or (ii) is likely to result in the imposition of a lien on any assets owned, 
directly or indirectly, by the Company. To the Company's knowledge, it is in 
compliance with, and is not subject to any existing, pending threatened 
impending litigation, proceeding, claim or demand by any governmental agency or 
authority or other person with respect or pursuant to any Environmental Law, 
except any which, if adversely determined would not have a Material Adverse 
Effect. As used herein, "Environmental Laws" means the common law and all 
federal, state, local and foreign laws, codes and ordinances relating to the 
environment, health and safety and all rules and regulations promulgated 
thereunder, including, without limitation laws relating to emissions, 
discharges, releases or threatened releases of pollutants, contaminants, 
chemicals, or industrial, toxic or hazardous substances or wastes into the 
environment (including, without limitation, air, surface water, ground water, 
land surface or subsurface strata) or otherwise relating to the manufacture, 
processing, distribution, use, treatment, storage, disposal, transport or 
handling of pollutants, contaminants, chemicals, or industrial, solid, toxic or 
hazardous substances or wastes; and "Hazardous Material" includes, without 
limitation, (i) all substances which are designated pursuant to section 
311(b)(2)(A) of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act ("FWPCA"), 33 U.S.C. ss. 
1251 ET. SEQ.; (ii) any element, compound, mixture, solution, or substance which 
is designated pursuant to Section 102 of the Comprehensive Environmental 
Response, Compensation and Liability Act ("CERCLA"), 42 U.S.C. ss. 9601 ET. 
SEQ.; (iii) any hazardous waste having the characteristics which are identified 
under or listed pursuant to Section 3001 of the Resource Conservation and 
Recovery Act ("RCRA"), 42 U.S.C. ss. 6901 et. SEQ.; (iv) any toxic pollutant 
listed under Section 307(a) of FWPCA; (v) any hazardous air pollutant which is 
listed under Section 7 of the Toxic Substances Control Act, 15 U.S.C. ss. 2601 
ET. SEQ.; and (vii) petroleum, petroleum products, petroleum by-products, 
petroleum decomposition by-products, and waste oil, and any other substances or 
wastes subject to regulation under Environmental Laws. 
 
          (p) In the ordinary course of its business, the Company and its 
Subsidiaries periodically review the effect of Environmental Laws (as defined 
below) on the business, operations and properties of it and its subsidiaries, in 
the course of which it identifies and evaluates associated costs and liabilities 
(including, without limitation, any capital or operating expenditures required 
for clean-up, closure of properties or compliance with Environmental Laws, or 



any Permit, license or approval, any related constraints on operating activities 
and any potential liabilities to third parties). On the basis of such review, 
the Company has reasonably concluded that such associated costs and liabilities 
would not, singly or in the aggregate, have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (q) None of the Company or the Subsidiaries has any liability for any 
prohibited transaction or funding deficiency or any complete or partial 
withdrawal liability with respect to any pension, profit sharing or other plan 
which is subject to the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as 
amended ("ERISA"), to which the Company or any of the Subsidiaries makes or ever 
has made a contribution and in which any employee of the Company or any 
Subsidiary is or has ever been a participant. With respect to such plans, the 
Company and each Subsidiary is in compliance in all material respects with all 
applicable provisions of ERISA. 
 
          (r) The Company maintains a system of internal accounting controls 
sufficient to provide reasonable assurances that (i) transactions of the 
Subsidiaries are executed in accordance with management's general or specific 
authorization, (ii) transactions are appropriately recorded to permit 
preparation of financial statements in conformity with generally accepted 
accounting principles and to maintain accountability for assets, (iii) access to 
assets is permitted only in accordance with management's general or specific 
authorization, (iv) the recorded accountability for assets is compared with 
existing assets at reasonable intervals and appropriate action is taken with 
respect to any differences. 
 
          (s) None of (i) the issuance, offer, sale or delivery of the Shares, 
(ii) the execution, delivery or performance of this Agreement by the Company, or 
(ii) the consummation by the Company of the transactions contemplated hereby (a) 
requires any consent, approval, registration, authorization or other order of, 
or registration or filing with (each, a "Consent"), any court, regulatory body, 
administrative agency or other governmental body, agency or official (except for 
compliance with the securities or Blue Sky laws of various jurisdictions or the 
failure to obtain which could not reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect or materially adversely affect the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated hereby) or conflicts or will conflict with or 
constitutes or will constitute a breach of, or a default under , the certificate 
or articles of incorporation or bylaws, or other organizational documents, of 
the Company or any Subsidiary, except any such conflicts and breaches that in 
the aggregate could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect 
or (ii) conflicts or will conflict with or constitutes or will constitute a 
breach of or a default under, any agreement, indenture, lease or other 
instrument to which the Company or any Subsidiary is a party or by which any of 
them or any of their respective properties may be bound, except as disclosed in 
the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus or 
any such conflicts, breaches or defaults that in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (iii) violates or 
will violate any statute, law, regulation or judgment, injunction, order or 
decree applicable to the Company or any Subsidiary or any of their respective 
properties, except any such violations that in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (iv) will result in 
the creation or imposition of any lien, charge or encumbrance upon any property 
or assets of the Company or any Subsidiary pursuant to the terms of any 
agreement or instrument to which any of them is a party or by which any of them 
may be bound or to which any of their property or assets is subject, other than 
as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and Final 
Prospectus or which could not in the aggregate be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect. 
 
          (t) The Company has duly and validly authorized the issuance and sale 
of the Shares and when delivered the Shares will constitute valid and binding 
obligations of the Company. The description of the Shares in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus is accurate in 
all material respects. 
 
          (u) The Company is not now, and as a result of the offer and sale of 
the Shares in the manner contemplated in this Agreement, the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus and the 
application of the net proceeds of such sale as described in the section 
entitled "Use of Proceeds" of the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Final Prospectus, will not be, an "investment company" or an 
"affiliated person" of, or "promoter" or "principal underwriter" for, an 
"investment company" within the meaning of the Investment Company Act of 1940, 
as amended (the "Investment Company Act"), without taking account of any 
exemption arising out of the number or type of holders of the Company's 
securities. 
 
          (v) None of the Company, the Subsidiaries or any agent acting on their 
behalf has taken or will take any action that might cause this Agreement or the 
sale of the Shares to violate Regulation T, U or X of the Board of Governors of 
the Federal Reserve System, in each case as in effect, or as the same may 



hereafter be in effect, on the date hereof. 
 
          (w) None of the Company nor any of its affiliates (as defined in Rule 
501(b) of Regulation D ("Regulation D") under the Act) has directly, or through 
any agent taken any action designed to cause or to result in or that has 
constituted, or might reasonably be expected to cause or result in or 
constitute, under the Exchange Act, or otherwise, the stabilization or 
manipulation of the price of any security of the Company to facilitate the sale 
or resale of the Shares. 
 
          (x) The Company has not distributed and will not distribute prior to 
the later of (A) the Additional Closing Date and (B) the completion of the 
distribution of the Shares by the Underwriters and dealers, any offering 
material (including, without limitation, content on its Website, if any, that 
may be deemed to be offering material) in connection with the offering and sale 
of the Shares other than the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus. 
 
          (y) No holder of any security of the Company, which by reason of the 
filing of the Registration Statement or otherwise in connection with the sale of 
the Shares contemplated hereby, has the right to request or demand registration 
of any security of the Company because of the transactions contemplated hereby. 
 
          (z) Except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Final Prospectus, subsequent to the date as of which such 
information is given in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus 
or the Final Prospectus, neither the Company nor any Subsidiary has incurred any 
liability or obligation direct or contingent, or entered into any transaction, 
not in the ordinary course of business, that is material to the Company and the 
Subsidiaries, taken as a whole, and there has not been any material change in 
the capital stock, or material increase in the short-term or long-term debt of 
the Company or any Subsidiary. 
 
          (aa) Neither the Company nor any Subsidiary nor, to the knowledge of 
the Company, any employee or agent of the Company or any Subsidiary has made any 
payment of funds or received or retained any funds in violation of any law, rule 
or regulation, which violation could reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect. 
 
          (bb) The Common Stock is registered pursuant to Section 12(g) of the 
Exchange Act and is quoted on the New York Stock Exchange, and the Company has 
taken no action designed to, or likely to have the effect of, terminating the 
registration of the Common Stock under the Exchange Act or delisting the Common 
Stock from the New York Stock Exchange, nor has the Company received any 
notification that the Commission or the New York Stock Exchange is contemplating 
terminating such registration or listing. 
 
          (cc) The Company has timely and properly filed with the Commission all 
reports and other documents required to have been filed by it with the 
Commission pursuant to the Act, the Regulations, the Exchange Act and the rules 
and regulations. True and complete copies of all such reports and other 
documents have been delivered to you or your counsel. 
 
          (dd) Except as described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, and except in connection with 
exercises of outstanding options and warrants, the Company has not sold or 
issued any shares of capital stock within the six month period preceding the 
date of the Final Prospectus, all of which sales and issuances were made in 
compliance with the Act and the Regulations. 
 
          (ee) The Company meets the requirements for use of Form S-3 under the 
Regulations. 
 
     Any certificate signed by an officer of the Company and delivered to the 
Representatives or to counsel for the Underwriters shall be deemed to be a 
representation and warranty by the Company to each Underwriter as to the matters 
set forth therein. 
 
     2. PURCHASE AND SALE. 
 
          (a) Subject to the terms and conditions and in reliance upon the 
representations and warranties herein set forth, the Company agrees to sell to 
each Underwriter, and each Underwriter agrees, severally and not jointly, to 
purchase from the Company the respective number of Initial Shares set forth 
opposite such Underwriter's name in Schedule II hereto, except that, if Schedule 
I hereto provides for the sale of Initial Shares pursuant to delayed delivery 
arrangements, the respective amounts of Initial Shares to be purchased by the 
Underwriters shall be set forth in Schedule II hereto, less the respective 
amounts of Contract Securities determined as provided below. Shares to be 
purchased by the Underwriters are herein sometimes called the "Underwriters' 
Securities" and Shares to be purchased pursuant to Delayed Delivery Contracts as 
hereinafter provided are herein called "Contract Securities." 



 
          If so provided in Schedule I hereto, the Underwriters are authorized 
to solicit offers to purchase Initial Shares from the Company pursuant to 
delayed delivery contracts ("Delayed Delivery Contracts"), substantially in the 
form of Schedule IV hereto but with such changes therein as the Company may 
authorize or approve. The Underwriters will endeavor to make such arrangements 
and, as compensation therefor, the Company will pay to the Representatives, for 
the account of the Underwriters, on the Closing Date, the purchase price set 
forth on Schedule I hereto, of the Initial Shares for which Delayed Delivery 
Contracts are made. Delayed Delivery Contracts are to be with institutional 
investors, including commercial and savings banks, insurance companies, pension 
funds, investment companies and educational and charitable institutions. The 
Company will make Delayed Delivery Contracts in all cases where sales of 
Contract Securities arranged by the Underwriters have been approved by the 
Company but, except as the Company may otherwise agree, each such Delayed 
Delivery Contract must be for not less than the minimum amount of Initial Shares 
set forth in Schedule I hereto and the aggregate amount of Contract Securities 
may not exceed the maximum aggregate amount set forth in Schedule I hereto. The 
Underwriters will not have any responsibility in respect of the validity or 
performance of Delayed Delivery Contracts. The amount of Initial Shares to be 
purchased by each Underwriter as set forth in Schedule II hereto shall be 
reduced by an amount which shall bear the same proportion to the total amount of 
Contract Securities as the amount of Initial Shares set forth opposite the name 
of such Underwriter bears to the aggregate amount set forth in Schedule II 
hereto, except to the extent that you determine that such reduction shall be 
otherwise than in such proportion and so advise the Company in writing; 
provided, however, that the total amount of Initial Shares to be purchased by 
all Underwriters shall be the aggregate amount set forth in Schedule II hereto, 
less the aggregate amount of Contract Securities. 
 
          (b) The initial public offering price and the purchase price of the 
Initial Shares shall be set forth in a separate written instrument (the "Pricing 
Agreement") signed by the Representatives and the Company, the form of which is 
attached hereto as Schedule V. From and after the execution and delivery of the 
Pricing Agreement, this Agreement shall be deemed to include the Pricing 
Agreement. The purchase price per share to be paid by the several Underwriters 
for the Initial Shares shall be an amount equal to the initial public offering 
price, less an amount per share to be determined by agreement among the 
Representatives and the Company. 
 
          (c) In addition, on the basis of the representations and warranties 
contained herein, and subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein, the 
Company grants an option to the Underwriters, severally and not jointly, to 
purchase up to an additional _______ Option Shares at the same price per share 
determined as provided above for the Initial Shares. The option hereby granted 
will expire 30 days after the date of the Pricing Agreement, and may be 
exercised, in whole or in part (but not more than once), only for the purpose of 
covering over-allotments upon notice by the Representatives to the Company 
setting forth the number of Option Shares as to which the several Underwriters 
are exercising the option, and the time and date of payment and delivery 
thereof. Such time and date of Delivery (the "Date of Delivery") shall be 
determined by the Representatives but shall not be later than seven full 
business days after the exercise of such option and not in any event prior to 
the Closing Date (as defined below). If the option is exercised as to all or any 
portion of the Option Shares, the Option Shares as to which the option is 
exercised shall be purchased by the Underwriters severally and not jointly, in 
proportion to, as nearly as practicable, their respective Initial Shares 
underwriting obligations as set forth on Schedule II. 
 
     3. DELIVERY AND PAYMENT. Delivery of and payment for the Initial Shares 
shall be made on the date and at the time specified in the Pricing Agreement, 
which date and time may be postponed by agreement between the Representatives 
and the Company (such date and time of delivery and payment for the Initial 
Shares being herein called the "Closing Date"). Delivery of the Initial Shares 
shall be made to the Representatives for the respective accounts of the several 
Underwriters against payment by the several Underwriters through the 
Representatives of the purchase price thereof in the manner set forth in 
Schedule I hereto. Unless otherwise agreed, certificates for the Initial Shares 
shall be in the form set forth in Schedule I hereto, and such certificates may 
be deposited with The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") or a custodian for DTC 
and registered in the name of Cede & Co., as nominee for DTC. 
 
          In addition, in the event that any or all of the Option Shares are 
purchased by the Underwriters, delivery and payment for the Option Shares shall 
be made at the office specified for delivery of the Initial Shares in the 
Pricing Agreement, or at such other place as the Company and the Representatives 
shall determine, on the Date of Delivery as specified in the notice from the 
Representatives to the Company. Delivery of the Option Shares shall be made to 
the Representatives against payment by the Underwriters through the 
Representatives of the purchase price thereof to or upon the order of the 
Company in the manner set forth in Schedule I hereto. Unless otherwise agreed, 



certificates for the Option Shares shall be in the form set forth in Schedule I 
hereto, and such certificates shall be registered in such names and in such 
denominations as the Representatives may request not less than three full 
business days in advance of the Date of Delivery. 
 
     4. AGREEMENTS. The Company agrees with the several Underwriters that: 
 
          (a) Prior to the termination of the offering of the Shares, the 
Company will not file any amendment of the Registration Statement or supplement 
(including the Final Prospectus) to the preliminary prospectus unless the 
Company has furnished you a copy for your review prior to filing and will not 
file any such proposed amendment or supplement to which you reasonably object. 
Subject to the foregoing sentence, the Company will cause the Final Prospectus 
to be filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 via the EDGAR. 
The Company will advise the Representatives promptly (i) when the Final 
Prospectus shall have been filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or 
Rule 434, (ii) when any amendment to the Registration Statement relating to the 
Shares shall have become effective, (iii) of any request by the Commission for 
any amendment of the Registration Statement or amendment of or supplement to the 
Final Prospectus or for any additional information, (iv) of the issuance by the 
Commission of any stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement or the institution or threatening of any proceeding for that purpose 
and (v) of the receipt by the Company of any notification with respect to the 
suspension of the qualification of the Shares for sale in any jurisdiction or 
the initiation or threatening of any proceeding for such purpose. The Company 
will use its best efforts to prevent the issuance of any such stop order and, if 
issued, to obtain as soon as possible the withdrawal thereof. 
 
          (b) If, at any time when a prospectus relating to the Shares is 
required to be delivered under the Act, except with respect to any such delivery 
requirement imposed upon an affiliate of the Company in connection with any 
secondary market sales, any event occurs as a result of which the Final 
Prospectus as then amended or supplemented would include any untrue statement of 
a material fact or omit to state any material fact necessary to make the 
statements therein in light of the circumstances under which they were made not 
misleading, or if it shall be necessary to amend or supplement the Final 
Prospectus to comply with the Act or the Exchange Act or the respective rules 
thereunder, the Company promptly will prepare and file with the Commission, 
subject to the first sentence of paragraph (a) of this Section 4, an amendment 
or supplement which will correct such statement or omission or an amendment 
which will effect such compliance. 
 
          (c) The Company will make generally available to its security holders 
and to the Representatives as soon as practicable, but not later than 60 days 
after the close of the period covered thereby, an earnings statement (in form 
complying with the provisions of Rule 158 of the regulations under the Act) 
covering a twelve month period beginning not later than the first day of the 
Company's fiscal quarter next following the "effective date" (as defined in said 
Rule 158) of the Registration Statement. 
 
          (d) The Company will furnish to the Representatives and counsel for 
the Underwriters, without charge, copies of the Registration Statement 
(including exhibits thereto) and each amendment thereto which shall become 
effective on or prior to the Closing Date and, so long as delivery of a 
prospectus by an Underwriter or dealer may be required by the Act, as many 
copies of any preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus and any amendments 
thereof and supplements thereto as the Representatives may reasonably request. 
The Company will pay the expenses of printing all documents relating to the 
offering. 
 
          (e) The Company will arrange for the qualification of the Shares for 
sale under the laws of such jurisdictions as the Representatives may reasonably 
designate, will maintain such qualifications in effect so long as required for 
the distribution of the Shares and will arrange for the determination of the 
legality of the Shares for purchase by institutional investors; provided, 
however, that the Company shall not be required to qualify to do business in any 
jurisdiction where it is not now so qualified or to take any action which would 
subject it to general or unlimited service of process of any jurisdiction where 
it is not now so subject. 
 
          (f) Until the business day following the Closing Date, the Company 
will not, without the consent of the Representatives, offer or sell, or announce 
the offering of, any securities covered by the Registration Statement or by any 
other registration statement filed under the Act; provided, however, the Company 
may, at any time, offer or sell or announce the offering of any securities (A) 
covered by a registration statement on Form S-8 or (B) covered by a registration 
statement on Form S-3 and pursuant to which the Company issues securities for 
its dividend reinvestment plan. 
 
     5. CONDITIONS TO THE OBLIGATIONS OF THE UNDERWRITERS. The obligations of 
the Underwriters to purchase the Underwriters' Securities shall be subject to 



the accuracy of the representations and warranties on the part of the Company 
contained herein as of the date hereof, as of the date of the effectiveness of 
any amendment to the Registration Statement filed prior to the Closing Date 
(including the filing of any document incorporated by reference therein) and as 
of the Closing Date, to the accuracy of the statements of the Company made in 
any certificates pursuant to the provisions hereof, to the performance by the 
Company of its obligations hereunder and to the following additional conditions: 
 
          (a) No stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement, as amended from time to time, shall have been issued and no 
proceedings for that purpose shall have been instituted or threatened; and the 
Final Prospectus shall have been filed or mailed for filing with the Commission 
within the time period prescribed by the Commission. 
 
          (b) The Company shall have furnished to the Representatives the 
opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, counsel for the Company, dated the 
Closing Date, to the effect of paragraphs (i) through (xii) below: 
 
               (i) the Company is a duly organized and validly existing 
corporation in good standing under the laws of the State of Delaware, has the 
corporate power and authority to own its properties and conduct its business as 
described in the Final Prospectus; 
 
               (ii) each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is qualified or 
licensed to do business as a foreign corporation in any jurisdiction in which 
such counsel has knowledge that each of the Company and the Subsidiaries, is 
required to be so qualified or licensed; 
 
               (iii) all the outstanding shares of capital stock of each of the 
Company and the Subsidiaries have been duly and validly authorized and issued 
and are fully paid and nonassessable; 
 
               (iv) the Shares conform in all material respects to the 
description thereof contained in the Final Prospectus; 
 
               (v) if the Shares are to be listed on the New York Stock 
Exchange, authorization therefor has been given, subject to official notice of 
issuance and evidence of satisfactory distribution, or the Company has filed a 
preliminary listing application and all required supporting documents with 
respect to the Shares with New York Stock Exchange and such counsel received no 
information stating that the Initial Shares will not be authorized for listing, 
subject to official notice of issuance and evidence of satisfactory 
distribution; 
 
               (vi) such counsel is without knowledge that (1) there is any 
pending or threatened action, suit or proceeding before or by any court or 
governmental agency, authority or body or any arbitrator involving the Company 
or any of its subsidiaries, of a character required to be disclosed in the 
Registration Statement which is not adequately disclosed in the Final 
Prospectus, or (2) any franchise, contract or other document of a character 
required to be described in the Registration Statement or Final Prospectus, or 
to be filed as an exhibit to the Registration Statement, is not so described or 
filed as required; 
 
               (vii) the Registration Statement has become effective under the 
Act; such counsel is without knowledge that any stop order suspending the 
effectiveness of the Registration Statement has been issued or any proceedings 
for that purpose have been instituted or threatened; and the Registration 
Statement, the Final Prospectus and each amendment thereof or supplement thereto 
(other than the financial statements and other financial and statistical 
information contained therein or incorporated by reference therein, as to which 
such counsel need express no opinion) comply as to form in all material respects 
with the applicable requirements of the Act and the Exchange Act and the 
respective rules thereunder; 
 
               (viii) this Agreement, the Pricing Agreement and any Delayed 
Delivery Contracts have been duly authorized, executed and delivered by the 
Company and each constitutes a legal, valid and binding agreement of the Company 
enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms (subject, as to 
enforcement of remedies, to applicable bankruptcy, reorganization, insolvency, 
moratorium, fraudulent conveyance or other similar laws affecting the rights of 
creditors now or hereafter in effect, and to equitable principles that may limit 
the right to specific enforcement of remedies, and except insofar as the 
enforceability of the indemnity and contribution provisions contained in this 
Agreement may be limited by federal and state securities laws; 
 
               (ix) no consent, approval, authorization or order of any court or 
governmental agency or body is required on behalf of the Company for the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated herein or in any Delayed Delivery 
Contracts, except such as have been obtained under the Act and such as may be 
required under the blue sky or insurance laws of any jurisdiction in connection 



with the purchase and distribution of the Shares by the Underwriters and such 
other approvals (specified in such opinion) as have been obtained; 
 
               (x) neither the issue and sale of the Shares, nor the 
consummation of any other of the transactions herein contemplated nor the 
fulfillment of the terms hereof or of any Delayed Delivery Contracts will 
conflict with, result in a breach of, or constitute a default under the 
certificate of incorporation or by-laws of the Company or the Subsidiaries (1) 
the terms of any material indenture or other agreement or instrument known to 
such counsel and to which the Company or the Subsidiaries is a party or bound, 
or (2) any order or regulation known to such counsel to be applicable to the 
Company of any court, regulatory body, administrative agency, governmental body 
or arbitrator having jurisdiction over the Company or the Subsidiaries; 
 
               (xi) such counsel is without knowledge of rights to the 
registration of securities of the Company under the Registration Statement which 
have not been waived by the holders of such rights or which have not expired by 
reason of lapse of time following notification of the Company's intention to 
file the Registration Statement; and 
 
               (xii) the Initial Shares, any Option Shares as to which the 
option granted in Section 2 has been exercised and the Date of Delivery 
determined by the Representatives to be the same as the Closing Date, have been 
duly authorized and, when paid for as contemplated herein, will be duly issued, 
fully paid and nonassessable. 
 
     In rendering such opinion, but without opining in connection therewith, 
such counsel shall also state that, although it has not independently verified, 
is not passing upon and assumes no responsibility for the accuracy, completeness 
or fairness of the statements contained in the Registration Statement, it has no 
reason to believe that the Registration Statement or any amendment thereof at 
the time it became effective contained any untrue statement of a material fact 
or omitted to state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary 
to make the statements therein not misleading or that the Final Prospectus, as 
amended or supplemented, contains any untrue statement of a material fact or 
omits to state a material fact necessary to make the statements therein, in 
light of the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading. 
 
     In rendering such opinion, such counsel may rely (A) as to matters 
involving the application of laws of any jurisdiction other than the State of 
New York or the United States, or the General Corporate Law of Delaware to the 
extent deemed proper and specified in such opinion, upon the opinion of other 
counsel of good standing believed to be reliable and who are satisfactory to 
counsel for the Underwriters; and (B) as to matters of fact, to the extent 
deemed proper, on certificates of responsible officers of the Company and its 
subsidiaries and public officials. 
 
          (c) The Representatives shall have received from 
________________________, counsel for the Underwriters, such opinion or 
opinions, dated the Closing Date, with respect to the issuance and sale of the 
Initial Shares, any Delayed Delivery Contracts, the Registration Statement, the 
Final Prospectus and other related matters as the Representatives may reasonably 
require, and the Company shall have furnished to such counsel such documents as 
they request for the purpose of enabling them to pass upon such matters. 
 
          (d) The Company shall have furnished to the Representatives a 
certificate of the Company, signed by the President and Chief Executive Officer 
or a Senior Vice President and the principal financial or accounting officer of 
the Company, dated the Closing Date, to the effect that the signers of such 
certificate have carefully examined the Registration Statement, the Final 
Prospectus and this Agreement and that to the best of their knowledge: 
 
               (i) the representations and warranties of the Company in this 
Agreement are true and correct in all material respects on and as of the Closing 
Date with the same effect as if made on the Closing Date and the Company has 
complied with all the agreements and satisfied all the conditions on its part to 
be performed or satisfied at or prior to the Closing Date; 
 
               (ii) no stop order suspending the effectiveness of the 
Registration Statement, as amended, has been issued and no proceedings for that 
purpose have been instituted or threatened; and 
 
               (iii) since the date of the most recent financial statements 
included in the Final Prospectus, there has been no material adverse change in 
the condition (financial or other), earnings, business or properties of the 
Company and its subsidiaries, whether or not arising from transactions in the 
ordinary course of business, except as set forth in or contemplated in the Final 
Prospectus. 
 
          (e) At the Closing Date, Ernst & Young LLP shall have furnished to the 
Representatives a letter or letters (which may refer to letters previously 



delivered to one or more of the Representatives), dated as of the Closing Date, 
in form and substance satisfactory to the Representatives, stating in effect 
that: 
 
               (i) They are independent accountants within the meaning of the 
Act and the Exchange Act and the respective applicable published rules and 
regulations thereunder. 
 
               (ii) In their opinion, the consolidated financial statements of 
the Company and its subsidiaries audited by them and included or incorporated by 
reference in the Registration Statement and Final Prospectus comply as to form 
in all material respects with the applicable accounting requirements of the Act 
and the regulations thereunder with respect to registration statements on Form 
S-3 and the Exchange Act and the regulations thereunder. 
 
               (iii) On the basis of procedures (but not an audit in accordance 
with generally accepted auditing standards) consisting of: 
 
                    (a) Reading the minutes of the meetings of the stockholders, 
the board of directors, executive committee and audit committee of the Company 
and the boards of directors and executive committees of its subsidiaries as set 
forth in the minute books through a specified date not more than five business 
days prior to the date of delivery of such letter; 
 
                    (b) Performing the procedures specified by the American 
Institute of Certified Public Accountants for a review of interim financial 
information as described in SAS No. 71, Interim Financial Information, on the 
unaudited condensed consolidated interim financial statements of the Company and 
its consolidated subsidiaries included or incorporated by reference in the 
Registration Statement and Final Prospectus and reading the unaudited interim 
financial data, if any, for the period from the date of the latest balance sheet 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus to the date of the latest available interim financial data; and 
 
                    (c) Making inquiries of certain officials of the Company who 
have responsibility for financial and accounting matters regarding the specific 
items for which representations are requested below; nothing has come to their 
attention as a result of the foregoing procedures that caused them to believe 
that: 
 
                         (1) the unaudited interim financial statements, 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus, do not comply as to form in all material respects with the 
applicable accounting requirements of the Exchange Act and the published rules 
and regulations thereunder; 
 
                         (2) any material modifications should be made to the 
unaudited interim financial statements, included or incorporated by reference in 
the Registration Statement and Final Prospectus, for them to be in conformity 
with generally accepted accounting principles; 
 
                         (3) (i) at the date of the latest available interim 
financial data and at the specified date not more than five business days prior 
to the date of the delivery of such letter, there was any change in the capital 
stock or the long-term debt (other than scheduled repayments of such debt) or 
any decreases in shareholders' equity of the Company as compared with the 
amounts shown in the latest balance sheet included or incorporated by reference 
in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus or (ii) for the period 
from the date of the latest available financial data to a specified date not 
more than five business days prior to the delivery of such letter, there was any 
change in the capital stock or the long-term debt (other than scheduled 
repayments of such debt) or any decreases in shareholders' equity of the 
Company, except in all instances for changes or decreases which the Registration 
Statement and Final Prospectus discloses have occurred or may occur, or Ernst & 
Young LLP shall state any specific changes or decreases. 
 
               (iv) The letter shall also state that Ernst & Young LLP has 
carried out certain other specified procedures, not constituting an audit, with 
respect to certain amounts, percentages and financial information which are 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus and which are specified by the Representatives and agreed to by Ernst 
& Young LLP, and has found such amounts, percentages and financial information 
to be in agreement with the relevant accounting, financial and other records of 
the Company identified in such letter. 
 
     In addition, at the time this Agreement is executed, Ernst & Young LLP 
shall have furnished to the Representatives a letter or letters, dated the date 
of this Agreement, in form and substance satisfactory to the Representatives, to 
the effect set forth in this paragraph (e) and in Schedule I hereto. 
 
          (f) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 



given in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus, there shall not 
have been (i) any change or decrease specified in the letter or letters referred 
to in paragraph (e) of this Section 5 or (ii) any change, or any development 
involving a prospective change, in or affecting the earnings, business or 
properties of the Company and its subsidiaries the effect of which, in any case 
referred to in clause (i) or (ii) above, is, in the judgment of the 
Representatives, so material and adverse as to make it impractical or 
inadvisable to proceed with the offering or the delivery of the Shares as 
contemplated by the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus. 
 
          (g) Prior to the Closing Date, the Company shall have furnished to the 
Representatives such further information, certificates and documents as the 
Representatives may reasonably request. 
 
          (h) The Company shall have accepted Delayed Delivery Contracts in any 
case where sales of Contract Securities arranged by the Underwriters have been 
approved by the Company. 
 
     If any of the conditions specified in this Section 5 shall not have been 
fulfilled in all material respects when and as provided in this Agreement, or if 
any of the opinions and certificates mentioned above or elsewhere in this 
Agreement shall not be in all material respects reasonably satisfactory in form 
and substance to the Representatives and their counsel, this Agreement and all 
obligations of the Underwriters hereunder may be canceled at, or at any time 
prior to, the Closing Date by the Representatives. Notice of such cancellation 
shall be given to the Company in writing or by telephone or telegraph confirmed 
in writing. 
 
          6. PAYMENT OF EXPENSES. The Company will pay all expenses incident to 
the performance of its obligations under this Agreement, including (i) the 
printing and filing of the Registration Statement as originally filed and of 
each amendment thereto, (ii) the copying of this Agreement and the Pricing 
Agreement, (iii) the preparation, issuance and delivery of the certificates for 
the Shares to the Underwriters, including capital duties, stamp duties and stock 
transfer taxes, if any, payable upon issuance of any of the Shares, the sale of 
the Shares to the Underwriters and the fees and expenses of the transfer agent 
for the Shares, (iv) the fees and disbursements of the Company's counsel and 
accountants, (v) the qualification of the Shares under state securities laws in 
accordance with the provisions of Section 4(e), including filing fees and the 
reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel for the Underwriters in connection 
therewith and in connection with the preparation of the Blue Sky Survey, (vi) 
the printing and delivery to the Underwriters of copies of the Registration 
Statement as originally filed and of each amendment thereto, of the preliminary 
prospectuses, and of the Final Prospectuses and any amendments or supplements 
thereto, (vii) the printing and delivery to the Underwriters of copies of the 
Blue Sky Survey, and (viii) the fee of the National Association of Securities 
Dealers, Inc. and, if applicable, the New York Stock Exchange. 
 
     If the sale of the Shares provided for herein is not consummated because 
any condition to the obligations of the Underwriters set forth in Section 5 
hereof is not satisfied or because of any refusal, inability or failure on the 
part of the Company to perform any agreement herein or comply with any provision 
hereof other than by reason of a default by any of the Underwriters, the Company 
will reimburse the Underwriters severally upon demand for all out-of-pocket 
expenses (including reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel) that shall 
have been incurred by them in connection with the proposed purchase and sale of 
the Shares. 
 
     7. CONDITIONS TO PURCHASE OF OPTION SHARES. In the event the Underwriters 
exercise the option granted in Section 2(c) hereof to purchase all or any 
portion of the Option Shares and the Date of Delivery determined by the 
Representatives pursuant to Section 2 is later than the Closing Date, the 
obligations of the several Underwriters to purchase and pay for the Option 
Shares that they shall have respectively agreed to purchase hereunder are 
subject to the accuracy of the representations and warranties of the Company 
contained herein, to the performance by the Company of its obligations hereunder 
and to the following additional conditions: 
 
          (a) No stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement, as amended from time to time, shall have been issued and no 
proceedings for that purpose shall have been instituted or threatened; and any 
required filing of the Final Prospectus pursuant to Rule 424(b) or Rule 434 
under the Act shall have been made within the proper time period. 
 
          (b) At the Date of Delivery, the Representatives shall have received, 
each dated the Date of Delivery and relating to the Option Shares: 
 
               (i) the favorable opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, 
counsel for the Company, in form and substance satisfactory to counsel for the 
Underwriters, to the same effect as the opinion required by Section 5(b); 
 



               (ii) the favorable opinion of _______________________, counsel 
for the Underwriters, to the same effect as the opinion required by Section 
5(c); 
 
               (iii) a certificate, of President and Chief Executive Officer or 
Senior Vice President of the Company and of the principal financial or 
accounting officer of the Company with respect to the matters set forth in 
Section 5(d); 
 
               (iv) a letter from Ernst & Young LLP, in form and substance 
satisfactory to the Underwriters, substantially the same in scope and substance 
as the letter furnished to the Underwriters pursuant to Section 5(e) except that 
the "specified date" in the letter furnished pursuant to this Section 7(b)(iv) 
shall be a date not more than five days prior to the Date of Delivery; 
 
               (v) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus, there shall not 
have been (i) any change or decrease specified in the letter or letters referred 
to in paragraph (b)(v) of this Section 7 or (ii) any change, or any development 
involving a prospective change, in or affecting the earnings, business or 
properties of the Company and its subsidiaries the effect of which, in any case 
referred to in clause (i) or (ii) above, is, in the judgment of the 
Representatives, so material and adverse as to make it impractical or 
inadvisable to proceed with the offering or the delivery of the Shares as 
contemplated by the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus; and 
 
               (vi) such other information, certificates and documents as the 
Representatives may reasonably request. 
 
     If any of the conditions specified in this Section 7 shall not have been 
fulfilled in all material respects when and as provided in this Agreement, or if 
any of the opinions and certificates mentioned above or elsewhere in this 
Agreement shall not be in all material respects reasonably satisfactory in form 
and substance to the Representatives and their counsel, this Agreement and all 
obligations of the Underwriters hereunder may be canceled at, or at any time 
prior to, the Date of Delivery by the Representatives. Notice of such 
cancellation shall be given to the Company in writing or by telephone or 
facsimile confirmed in writing. 
 
          8. INDEMNIFICATION AND CONTRIBUTION. (a) The Company agrees to 
indemnify and hold harmless each Underwriter and each person who controls any 
Underwriter within the meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act against any 
and all losses, claims, damages or liabilities, joint or several, to which they 
or any of them may become subject under the Act, the Exchange Act or other 
Federal or state statutory law or regulation, at common law or otherwise, 
insofar as such losses, claims, damages or liabilities (or actions in respect 
thereof) arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue 
statement of a material fact contained in the Registration Statement as 
originally filed or in any amendment thereof, or arise out of or are based upon 
omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be 
stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, or 
arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement 
of a material fact contained in the Final Prospectus, or any amendment or 
supplement thereof, or arise out of or are based upon any omission or alleged 
omission to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or 
necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the circumstances under 
which they were made, not misleading, and agrees to reimburse each such 
indemnified party for any legal or other expenses reasonably incurred by them in 
connection with investigating or defending any such loss, claim, damage, 
liability or action; provided, however, that (i) the Company will not be liable 
in any such case to the extent that any such loss, claim, damage or liability 
arises out of or is based upon any such untrue statement or alleged untrue 
statement or omission or alleged omission made therein in reliance upon and in 
conformity with written information furnished to the Company by or on behalf of 
any Underwriter through the Representatives specifically for use in connection 
with the preparation thereof and (ii) such indemnity with respect to the 
Preliminary prospectus or any Preliminary prospectus shall not inure to the 
benefit of any Underwriter (or any person controlling such Underwriter) from 
whom the person asserting any such loss, claim, damage or liability purchased 
the Shares which are the subject thereof if such person did not receive a copy 
of the Final Prospectus (or the Final Prospectus as amended or supplemented) 
excluding documents incorporated therein by reference at or prior to the 
confirmation of the sale of such Shares to such person in any case where such 
delivery is required by the Act and the untrue statement or omission of a 
material fact contained in the Preliminary prospectus or any Preliminary 
prospectus was corrected in the Final Prospectus (or the Final Prospectus as 
amended or supplemented). This indemnity agreement will be in addition to any 
liability which the Company may otherwise have. 
 
          (b) Each Underwriter severally agrees to indemnify and hold harmless 
the Company, each of its directors, each of its officers who signs the 



Registration Statement, and each person who controls the Company within the 
meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act, to the same extent as the 
foregoing indemnity from the Company to each Underwriter, but only with 
reference to written information relating to such Underwriter furnished to the 
Company by or on behalf of such Underwriter through the Representatives 
specifically for use in the preparation of the documents referred to in the 
foregoing indemnity. This indemnity agreement will be in addition to any 
liability which any Underwriter may otherwise have. The Company acknowledges 
that the statements set forth in the language on the cover page required by Item 
509 of Regulation S-K and under the heading "Underwriting" or "Plan of 
Distribution" in any Preliminary prospectus or the Final Prospectus constitute 
the only information furnished in writing by or on behalf of the several 
Underwriters for inclusion in the documents referred to in the foregoing 
indemnity, and you, as the Representatives, confirm that such statements are 
correct. 
 
          (c) Promptly after receipt by an indemnified party under this Section 
8 of notice of the commencement of any action, such indemnified party will, if a 
claim in respect thereof is to be made against the indemnifying party under this 
Section 8, notify the indemnifying party in writing of the commencement thereof; 
but the omission so to notify the indemnifying party will not relieve it from 
any liability which it may have to any indemnified party otherwise than under 
this Section 8. In case any such action is brought against any indemnified 
party, and it notifies the indemnifying party of the commencement thereof, the 
indemnifying party will be entitled to participate therein, and, to the extent 
that it may elect by written notice delivered to the indemnified party promptly 
after receiving the aforesaid notice from such indemnified party, to assume the 
defense thereof, with counsel satisfactory to such indemnified party; provided, 
however, that if the defendants in any such action include both the indemnified 
party and the indemnifying party and the indemnified party shall have reasonably 
concluded that there may be legal defenses available to it and/or other 
indemnified parties which are different from or additional to those available to 
the indemnifying party, the indemnified party or parties shall have the right to 
select separate counsel to assert such legal defenses and to otherwise 
participate in the defense of such action on behalf of such indemnified party or 
parties. Upon receipt of notice from the indemnifying party to such indemnified 
party of its election so to assume the defense of such action and approval by 
the indemnified party of counsel, the indemnifying party will not be liable to 
such indemnified party under this Section 8 for any legal or other expenses 
subsequently incurred by such indemnified party in connection with the defense 
thereof unless (i) the indemnified party shall have employed separate counsel in 
connection with the assertion of legal defenses in accordance with the proviso 
to the next preceding sentence (it being understood, however, that the 
indemnifying party shall not be liable for the expenses of more than one 
separate counsel, approved by the Representatives in the case of subparagraph 
(a), representing the indemnified parties under subparagraph (a) who are parties 
to such action), (ii) the indemnifying party shall not have employed counsel 
satisfactory to the indemnified party to represent the indemnified party within 
a reasonable time after notice of commencement of the action or (iii) the 
indemnifying party has authorized the employment of counsel for the indemnified 
party at the expense of the indemnifying party; and except that if clause (i) or 
(iii) is applicable, such liability shall be only in respect of the counsel 
referred to in such clause (i) or (iii). 
 
          (d) To provide for just and equitable contribution in circumstances in 
which the indemnification provided for in paragraph (a) of this Section 8 is due 
in accordance with its terms but is for any reason held by a court to be 
unavailable from the Company on the grounds of policy or otherwise, the Company 
and the Underwriters shall contribute to the aggregate losses, claims, damages 
and liabilities (including legal or other expenses reasonably incurred in 
connection with investigating or defending same) to which the Company and one or 
more of the Underwriters may be subject in such proportion so that the 
Underwriters are responsible for that portion represented by the percentage that 
the underwriting discount bears to the sum of such discount and the purchase 
price of the Shares specified in Schedule I hereto and the Company is 
responsible for the balance; provided, however, that (y) in no case shall any 
Underwriter (except as may be provided in any agreement among underwriters 
relating to the offering of the Shares) be responsible for any amount in excess 
of the underwriting discount applicable to the Shares purchased by such 
Underwriter hereunder and (z) no person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation 
(within the meaning of Section 11(f) of the Act) shall be entitled to 
contribution from any person who was not guilty of such fraudulent 
misrepresentation. For purposes of this Section 8, each person who controls an 
Underwriter within the meaning of the Act shall have the same rights to 
contribution as such Underwriter, and each person who controls the Company 
within the meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act, each officer of the 
Company who shall have signed the Registration Statement and each director of 
the Company shall have the same rights to contribution as the Company, subject 
in each case to clause (y) of this paragraph (d). Any party entitled to 
contribution will, promptly after receipt of notice of commencement of any 
action, suit or proceeding against such party in respect of which a claim for 



contribution may be made against another party or parties under this paragraph 
(d), notify such party or parties from whom contribution may be sought, but the 
omission to so notify such party or parties shall not relieve the party or 
parties from whom contribution may be sought from any other obligation it or 
they may have hereunder or otherwise than under this paragraph (d). 
 
     9. DEFAULT BY AN UNDERWRITER. If any one or more Underwriters shall fail to 
purchase and pay for any of the Shares agreed to be purchased by such 
Underwriter or Underwriters hereunder and such failure to purchase shall 
constitute a default in the performance of its or their obligations under this 
Agreement, the remaining Underwriters shall be obligated severally to take up 
and pay for (in the respective proportions which the amount of Shares set forth 
opposite their names in Schedule II hereto bear to the aggregate amount of 
Shares set forth opposite the names of all the remaining Underwriters) the 
Shares which the defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but failed to 
purchase; provided, however, that in the event that the aggregate amount of 
Shares which the defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but failed to 
purchase shall exceed 10% of the aggregate amount of Shares set forth in 
Schedule II hereto, the remaining Underwriters shall have the right to purchase 
all, but shall not be under any obligation to purchase any, of the Shares, and 
if such non-defaulting Underwriters do not purchase all the Shares, this 
Agreement will terminate without liability to any non-defaulting Underwriter or 
the Company. In the event of a default by any Underwriter as set forth in this 
Section 9, the Closing Date shall be postponed for such period, not exceeding 
seven days, as the Representatives shall determine in order that the required 
changes in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus or in any other 
documents or arrangements may be effected. Nothing contained in this Agreement 
shall relieve any defaulting Underwriter of its liability, if any, to the 
Company and any non-defaulting Underwriter for damages occasioned by its default 
hereunder. 
 
     10. TERMINATION. This Agreement shall be subject to termination in the 
absolute discretion of the Representatives, by notice given to the Company prior 
to delivery of and payment for the Shares, if prior to such time (i) trading in 
securities generally on the New York Stock Exchange shall have been suspended or 
limited or minimum prices shall have been established on such exchange or (ii) 
there shall have occurred any outbreak or material escalation of hostilities or 
other calamity or crisis the effect of which on the financial markets of the 
United States is such as to make it, in the judgment of the Representatives, 
impracticable to market the Shares. 
 
     11. REPRESENTATIONS AND INDEMNITIES TO SURVIVE. The respective agreements, 
representations, warranties, indemnities and other statements of the Company or 
its officers and of the Underwriters set forth in or made pursuant to this 
Agreement will remain in full force and effect, regardless of any investigation 
made by or on behalf of any Underwriter or the Company or any of the officers, 
directors or controlling persons referred to in Section 8 hereof, and will 
survive delivery of and payment for the Shares. The provisions of Section 6 and 
8 hereof and this Section 11 shall survive the termination or cancellation of 
this Agreement. 
 
     12. NOTICES. All communications hereunder will be in writing and effective 
only on receipt, and, if sent to the Representatives, will be mailed, delivered 
or telegraphed and confirmed to them, at the address specified in Schedule I 
hereto, with a copy to: [ ]; or, if sent to the Company, will be mailed, 
delivered or telegraphed and confirmed to it at AMETEK, Inc., 37 North Valley 
Road, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, with a copy to: Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, 
180 Maiden Lane, New York, New York 10038, Attn: David H. Kaufman, Esq. 
 
     13. SUCCESSORS. This Agreement will inure to the benefit of and be binding 
upon the parties hereto and their respective successors and the officers and 
directors and controlling persons referred to in Section 8 hereof, and no other 
person will have any right or obligation hereunder. 
 
     14. APPLICABLE LAW. This Agreement will be governed by and construed in 
accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without giving 
effect to principles of conflict of laws. 
 
 

 
 
     If the foregoing is in accordance with your understanding of our agreement, 
please sign and return to us the enclosed duplicate hereof, whereupon this 
letter and your acceptance shall represent a binding agreement among the Company 
and the several Underwriters. 
 
 
                                        Very truly yours, 
 
                                        AMETEK, INC. 



 
 
                                        By: ____________________________ 
                                              Name: 
                                              Title: 
 
 
The foregoing Agreement is hereby confirmed and accepted as of the date 
specified in Schedule I hereto. 
 
 
By:  [Name of Representatives] 
 
By: _____________________ 
      Name: 
      Title: 
 
 
For themselves and the other several Underwriters, if any, named in Schedule II 
to the foregoing Agreement. 
 



 
 
                                   SCHEDULE I 
 
 
Underwriting Agreement dated ___________, ____ 
 
Registration Statement No. 333- 
 
Representatives: 
 
Address of Representatives: 
 
Title, Purchase Price and Description of Shares: 
 
         Title: 
 
     Purchase price (include type of funds, if applicable): ____________ in 
federal (same day) funds or wire transfer to an account previously designated to 
the Representatives by the Company, or if agreed to by the Representatives and 
the Company, by certified or official bank check or checks. 
 
     Other provisions: 
 
Closing Date, Time and Location:  ____________________ 
 
Delayed Delivery Arrangements: 
 
     Fee: ___________________ 
 
     Minimum amount of each contract: ________________ 
 
     Maximum aggregate amount of all contracts: ________________ 
 
Additional items to be covered by the letter from Ernst & Young LLP delivered 
pursuant to Section 5(e) at the 
time this Agreement is executed: _____________________________ 
 



 
                                   SCHEDULE II 
 
 
Underwriters: 
 
Principal Amount of Initial Shares to be Purchased: 
 



 
 
                                  SCHEDULE III 
 
                                  Subsidiaries 
 



 
 
                                   SCHEDULE IV 
 
                            Delayed Delivery Contract 
 
[Date] 
 
[Insert name and address 
 of lead Representative] 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
     The undersigned hereby agrees to purchase from AMETEK, Inc. (the 
"Company"), and the Company agrees to sell to the undersigned, on , , (the 
"Delivery Date"), shares of the Company's Common Stock (the "Shares") offered by 
the Company's Final Prospectus dated , , receipt of a copy of which is hereby 
acknowledged, at a purchase price of % of the principal amount thereof, plus 
accrued interest, if any, thereon from , , to the date of payment and delivery, 
and on the further terms and conditions set forth in this contract. 
 
     Payment for the Shares to be purchased by the undersigned shall be made on 
or before 11:00 A.M. on the Delivery Date to or upon the order of the Company in 
New York Clearing House (next day) funds, at your office or at such other place 
as shall be agreed between the Company and the undersigned upon delivery to the 
undersigned of the Shares in definitive fully registered form and in such 
authorized denominations and registered in such names as the undersigned may 
request by written or telegraphic communication addressed to the Company not 
less than five full business days prior to the Delivery Date. If no request is 
received, the Shares will be registered in the name of the undersigned and 
issued in a denomination equal to the aggregate amount of Shares to be purchased 
by the undersigned on the Delivery Date. 
 
     The obligation of the undersigned to take delivery of and make payment for 
Shares on the Delivery Date, and the obligation of the Company to sell and 
deliver Shares on the Delivery Date, shall be subject to the conditions (and 
neither party shall incur any liability by reason of the failure thereof) that 
(1) the purchase of Shares to be made by the undersigned, which purchase the 
undersigned represents is not prohibited on the date hereof, shall not on the 
Delivery Date be prohibited under the laws of the jurisdiction to which the 
undersigned is subject, and (2) the Company, on or before the Delivery Date, 
shall have sold to certain underwriters (the "Underwriters") such amount of the 
Shares as is to be sold to them pursuant to the Underwriting Agreement referred 
to in the Final Prospectus mentioned above. Promptly after completion of such 
sale to the Underwriters, the Company will mail or deliver to the undersigned at 
its address set forth below notice to such effect, accompanied by a copy of the 
opinion of counsel for the Company delivered to the Underwriters in connection 
therewith. The obligation of the undersigned to take delivery of and make 
payment for the Shares, and the obligation of the Company to cause the Shares to 
be sold and delivered, shall not be affected by the failure of any purchaser to 
take delivery of and make payment for the Shares pursuant to other contracts 
similar to this contract. 
 
     This contract will inure to the benefit of and be binding upon the parties 
hereto and their respective successors, but will not be assignable by either 
party hereto without the written consent of the other. 
 
     It is understood that acceptance of this contract and other similar 
contracts is in the Company's sole discretion and, without limiting the 
foregoing, need not be on the first come, first served basis. If this contract 
is acceptable to the Company, it is required that the Company sign the form of 
acceptance below and mail or deliver one of the counterparts hereof to the 
undersigned at its address set forth below. This will become a binding contract 
between the Company and the undersigned, as of the date first above written, 
when such counterpart is so mailed or delivered. 
 
     This agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the 
internal laws of the State of New York, without giving effect to principles of 
conflict of laws. 
 
 
                                       Very truly yours, 
 
                                       _____________________________________ 
                                       (Name of Purchaser) 
 
                                       By: _________________________________ 
                                          (Signature and Title of Officer) 
 
 



                                           _________________________________ 
                                                 (Address) 
 
 
Accepted: 
 
AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 
      (Authorized Signature) 
 



 
 
                                   SCHEDULE V 
 
 
                                __________ Shares 
 
 
                                  AMETEK, INC. 
                            (a Delaware corporation) 
                                  Common Stock 
 



 
 
                                PRICING AGREEMENT 
 
 
[Date] 
 
 
 
 
  as Representative of the several Underwriters 
 
 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
     Reference is made to the Underwriting Agreement, dated _____________ __, 
___ (the "Underwriting Agreement"), relating to the purchase by the several 
Underwriters named in Schedule I thereto, for whom you are acting as 
representatives (the "Representatives"), of the above shares of Common Stock 
(the "Initial Shares"), of AMETEK, Inc. (the "Company"). 
 
     We confirm that the Closing Time (as defined in Section 2 of the 
Underwriting Agreement) shall be at 9:30 A.M., New York City time, on __________ 
__, 2001 at the offices of [Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, 180 Maiden Lane LLP, 
New York, New York 10038]. 
 
     Pursuant to Section 2 of the Underwriting Agreement, the Company agrees 
with each Underwriter as follows: 
 
     1. The initial public offering price per share for the Initial Shares, 
determined as provided in said Section 2, shall be $__.__. 
 
     2. The purchase price per share for the Initial Shares to be paid by the 
several Underwriters shall be $__.__, being an amount equal to the initial 
public offering price set forth above less $_.__ per share. 
 
     If the foregoing is in accordance with your understanding of our agreement, 
please sign and return to the Company a counterpart hereof, whereupon this 
instrument, along with all counterparts, will become a binding agreement between 
the Underwriters and the Company in accordance with its terms. 
 
 
                                        Very truly yours, 
 
                                        AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
                                        By: ____________________________ 
                                              Name: 
                                              Title: 
 
 
CONFIRMED AND ACCEPTED: 
As of the date first above written: 
 
 
By: 
 
 
By: _____________________________ 
      Name: 
      Title: 
 
For themselves and as Representatives of the other Underwriters named in 
Schedule A hereto. 
 
SCHEDULE A 
 
 
 
 



                                                                     Exhibit 1.2 
 
                                [Preferred Stock] 
 
                             UNDERWRITING AGREEMENT 
 
 
[Date] 
 
 
 
To the Representatives 
named in Schedule I 
hereto of the Underwriters 
named in Schedule II hereto 
[Address] 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
     AMETEK, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), proposes to issue and 
sell to the underwriters named in Schedule II hereto (the "Underwriters"), for 
whom you are acting as representatives (the "Representatives"), __________ 
shares (the "Initial Shares") of the Company's preferred stock $0.01 par value 
per share (the "Preferred Stock"). [IF CONVERTIBLE, ADD: WHICH SHALL BE 
CONVERTIBLE INTO SHARES OF THE COMPANY'S COMMON STOCK, $0.01 PAR VALUE PER SHARE 
(THE "COMMON STOCK") (AS CONVERTED, THE "CONVERSION SHARES")]. Such Initial 
Shares are to be sold to each Underwriter, acting severally and not jointly, in 
such amounts as are listed in Schedule II opposite the name of each Underwriter. 
[The Company also grants to the Underwriters, severally and not jointly, the 
option described in Section 2(c) to purchase up to _____ additional shares (the 
"Option Shares"; together with the Initial Shares, the "Shares") of Preferred 
Stock to cover over-allotments.] The Preferred Stock is described more fully in 
the Final Prospectus, referred to below. If the firm or firms listed in Schedule 
II hereto include only the firm or firms listed in Schedule I hereto, then the 
terms "Underwriters" and "Representatives", as used herein, each shall be deemed 
to refer to such firm or firms. 
 
     1. REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE COMPANY. The Company represents 
and warrants to and agrees with each of the Underwriters that: 
 
          (a) The Company meets the requirements for use of Form S-3 under the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Act") and has filed with the Securities 
and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") a registration statement on such form 
(the file number of which is set forth in Schedule I hereto), which has become 
effective, for the registration under the Act of the Shares. Such registration 
statement, as amended at the date of this Agreement, meets the requirements set 
forth in Rule 415(a)(1) under the Act and complies in all other material 
respects with said Rule. The Company proposes to file with the Commission 
pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 under the Act a supplement to the form of 
prospectus included in such registration statement relating to the Shares and 
the plan of distribution thereof and has previously advised you of all further 
information (financial and other) with respect to the Company to be set forth 
therein. Such registration statement, including the exhibits thereto, as amended 
at the date of this Agreement, is hereinafter called the "Registration 
Statement"; such prospectus in the form in which it appears in the Registration 
Statement is hereinafter called the "Basic Prospectus"; and such supplemented 
form of prospectus, in the form in which it shall be filed with the Commission 
pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 (including the Basic Prospectus as so 
supplemented) is hereinafter called the "Final Prospectus." Any preliminary form 
of the Final Prospectus which has heretofore been filed pursuant to Rule 424 
hereinafter is called the "Preliminary Final Prospectus." Any reference herein 
to the Registration Statement, the Basic Prospectus, any Preliminary Final 
Prospectus or the Final Prospectus shall be deemed to refer to and include the 
documents incorporated by reference therein pursuant to Item 12 of Form S-3 
which were filed under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the 
"Exchange Act") on or before the date of this Agreement, or the issue date of 
the Basic Prospectus, any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus, 
as the case may be; and any reference herein to the terms "amend", "amendment" 
or "supplement" with respect to the Registration Statement, the Basic 
Prospectus, and the Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus shall 
be deemed to refer to and include the filing of any document under the Exchange 
Act after the date of this Agreement, or the issue date of the Basic Prospectus, 
any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus, as the case may be, 
and deemed to be incorporated therein by reference. 
 
          (b) Each preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, if filed by 
electronic transmission pursuant to the Commission's Electronic Data Gathering, 
Analysis and Retrieval System ("EDGAR") (except as may be permitted by 
Regulation S-T under the Securities Act), was identical to the copy thereof 
delivered to the Underwriters for use in connection with the offer and sale of 
the Shares. At the time of the effectiveness of the Registration Statement or 



the effectiveness of any Rule 462(b) Registration Statement and any 
post-effective amendment thereto, when the Final Prospectus is first filed with 
the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) or Rule 434 of the Regulations, when any 
supplement to or amendment of the Final Prospectus is filed with the Commission 
and at the Closing Date, the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus and 
any amendments thereof and supplements thereto complied (and, in the event of 
any of the aforementioned filings that may occur in the future will, at the time 
of such filing(s), comply) in all material respects with the applicable 
provisions of the Act and the Regulations, did not and will not contain an 
untrue statement of a material fact and did not and will not omit to state any 
material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the 
statements therein not misleading. When any related preliminary prospectus was 
first filed with the Commission (whether filed as part of the Registration 
Statement for the registration of the Shares or any amendment thereto or 
pursuant to Rule 424(a) of the Regulations) and when any amendment thereof or 
supplement thereto was first filed with the Commission, such preliminary 
prospectus and any amendments thereof and supplements thereto complied in all 
material respects with the applicable provisions of the Act and the Regulations 
and did not contain an untrue statement of a material fact and did not omit to 
state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to 
make the statements therein not misleading. If Rule 434 is used, the Company 
will comply with the requirements of Rule 434. The documents which are 
incorporated by reference in any preliminary prospectus or the Final Prospectus 
or from which information is so incorporated by reference, when they became 
effective or were filed with the Commission, as the case may be, complied in all 
material respects with the requirements of the Act and the Rules and Regulations 
or the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations thereunder, as applicable, and 
did not, when such documents were so filed, contain any untrue statement of a 
material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or 
necessary in order to make the statements therein, in light of the circumstances 
under which they were made, not misleading, and any documents so filed and 
incorporated by reference subsequent to the effective date of the Registration 
Statement shall, when they are filed with the Commission, conform in all 
material respects with the requirements of the Act and the Rules and Regulations 
and the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations thereunder, as applicable. 
The Commission has not issued any stop order suspending the effectiveness of the 
Registration Statement or any order preventing or suspending the use of the 
Final Prospectus or any preliminary prospectus or, to the knowledge of the 
Company, instituted proceedings for that purpose. 
 
          (c) Each direct and indirect subsidiary of the Company is set forth on 
Schedule III attached hereto (each, a "Subsidiary"). All the outstanding shares 
of capital stock of the Company and each Subsidiary have been duly authorized 
and validly issued, are fully paid and nonassessable and are free of any 
preemptive or similar rights. 
 
          (d) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is a corporation duly 
organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of its 
jurisdiction of incorporation with full corporate power and authority to own, 
lease and operate its properties and engage in the business in which it is 
engaged or in which it proposes to engage as described in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus. The Company is 
duly registered and qualified to do business as a foreign corporation in good 
standing in each jurisdiction where the character, location, ownership or 
leasing of its properties (owned, leased or licensed) or the nature or conduct 
of its business requires such registration or qualification, except where the 
failure to be so qualified would not, individually or in the aggregate, result 
in a material adverse effect on or affecting the business, operations, assets, 
properties, condition (financial or other), stockholders' equity, or results of 
operations of the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole (a "Material 
Adverse Effect"). 
 
          (e) There are no legal or governmental proceedings pending against the 
Company or any Subsidiary or, to the knowledge of the Company, threatened 
against any of them or to which the Company or any Subsidiary or to which any of 
the respective properties of the Company or any Subsidiary is subject which are 
not disclosed in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 
Final Prospectus and which, if adversely decided, would cause a Material Adverse 
Effect or materially adversely affect the issuance of the Shares or the 
consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. There 
are no agreements, contracts, indentures, leases or other instruments of the 
Company or any Subsidiary that are material to the Company and the Subsidiaries, 
taken as a whole, which are not described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, neither the Company nor any 
Subsidiary is involved in any strike, job action or labor dispute with any group 
of its employees which would reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse 
Effect, and, to the knowledge of the Company, no such action or dispute is 
threatened. 
 
          (f) Ernst & Young LLP, the accountants who have expressed their 
opinion with respect to the financial statements (including the related notes 



and supporting schedules) of the Company filed with the Commission as a part of 
the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, 
are, with respect to the Company and the Unconsolidated Subsidiary, independent 
public accountants as required by the Act and the Exchange Act. 
 
          (g) The financial statements of the Company, together with the related 
notes thereto, which are incorporated by reference into the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, present fairly 
the financial position and the results of operations, changes in stockholders' 
equity and changes in cash flows of the Company as of the respective dates and 
for the respective periods specified therein. All of such financial statements 
and related notes have been prepared in conformity with generally accepted 
accounting principles applied on a consistent basis throughout the periods 
involved and comply as to form in all material respects with the applicable 
accounting requirements included in Regulation S-X under the Act. [The 
supporting schedules, the "Summary Financial Data", the "Selected Financial 
Data" and the tables included in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Final Prospectus fairly present the information purported to 
be shown thereby at the respective dates thereof and for the respective periods 
covered thereby and have been presented on a basis consistent with that of the 
audited financial statements therein. No other financial statements or 
supporting schedules are required by the Act or Regulation S-X to be included 
therein.] 
 
          (h) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final 
Prospectus, there has not been (i) any loss or adverse change, or any 
development which could reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect 
on the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole, (ii) any transaction 
entered into by each of the Company and the Subsidiaries, except transactions in 
the ordinary course of business; (iii) any obligation, direct or contingent, 
incurred by each of the Company and the Subsidiaries which is material to each 
of the Company and the Subsidiaries taken as a whole, except for liabilities or 
obligations which are reflected in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus or the Final Prospectus, (iv) any change in the capital stock or 
outstanding indebtedness of the Company, or (v) any dividend or distribution of 
any kind declared, paid or made on the capital stock of the Company, which in 
any case described in clauses (i), (ii), (iii), (iv) or (v) above, could 
reasonably be expected to, individually or in the aggregate, have a Material 
Adverse Effect on the Company and its Subsidiaries taken as a whole or 
materially and adversely affect the ability of the Company to perform its 
obligations under this Agreement. 
 
          (i) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has good and marketable 
title to all property (real and personal) described in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus as being owned by 
it, free and clear of all liens, claims, security interests or other 
encumbrances, except such as are described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus or could not, in the aggregate, 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, and all the property 
described in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 
Final Prospectus as being held under lease by each of the Company and the 
Subsidiaries is held by it under valid, subsisting and enforceable leases, 
except as the enforcement thereof may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, or 
similar laws affecting the enforcement of creditors' rights generally and 
subject to the applicability of general principles of equity. 
 
          (j) The Company has all the requisite corporate power and authority to 
execute, deliver and perform its obligations under this Agreement; the execution 
and delivery of, and the performance by the Company of its obligations under 
this Agreement have been duly and validly authorized by the Company and this 
Agreement, as of the Closing Date, will have been duly executed and delivered by 
the Company and will constitute the valid and legally binding agreement of the 
Company, enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms, except as 
the enforcement hereof may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency or other similar 
laws affected the enforcement of creditors' rights generally and subject to the 
applicability of general principles of equity, and except as rights to indemnity 
and contribution hereunder may be limited by Federal or state securities laws of 
principles of public policy. 
 
          (k) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has such permits, 
licenses, franchises, certificates of need and other approvals or authorizations 
of governmental or regulatory authorities ("Permits") as are necessary under 
applicable law to own their respective properties and to conduct their 
respective businesses in the manner described in the Registration Statement, 
preliminary prospectus and Final Prospectus, except to the extent that the 
failure to have such Permits could not reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect; each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has fulfilled and 
performed in all material respects all of its obligations with respect to the 
Permits, and, to the knowledge of the Company, no event has occurred which 
allows, or after notice or lapse of time would allow, revocation or termination 



thereof or results in any other material impairment of the rights of the holder 
of such Permit, subject in each case to such qualification as may be set forth 
in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final 
Prospectus and except to the extent that any such revocation or termination, 
individually or in the aggregate, could not reasonably be expected to have a 
Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (l) None of the Company or any Subsidiary is (i) in violation of its 
certificate of incorporation, as amended, or articles of organization, as 
amended, or bylaws or other organizational documents or of any law, ordinance, 
administrative or governmental rule or regulation applicable to it or of any 
decree of any court or governmental agency or body having jurisdiction over it, 
except where any such violation or violations in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (ii) in default in 
the performance of any obligation, agreement or condition contained in any bond, 
debenture, note or any other evidence of indebtedness or in any agreement, 
indenture, lease or other instrument to which the Company or any Subsidiary is a 
party or by which any of them or any of their respective properties may be 
bound, except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus 
and Final Prospectus or where any such default or defaults in the aggregate 
would not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (m) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries owns, possesses, licenses 
or possesses adequate rights to use all patents, trademarks, trademark 
registrations, service marks, service mark registrations, tradenames, 
copyrights, licenses, inventions, trade secrets and rights described in the 
Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and Final Prospectus as being 
owned by it or necessary for the conduct of its business, and that the Company 
has not received a claim to the contrary (a "Claim") or any challenge (a 
"Challenge") by any other person to the rights of each of the Company and the 
Subsidiaries with respect to the foregoing, except for such Claims and 
Challenges which could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse 
Effect. 
 
          (n) Except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary 
prospectus and Final Prospectus, the Company and the Subsidiaries have filed all 
tax returns required to be filed (other than filings being contested in good 
faith), which returns are true and correct in all material respects, and neither 
of the Company nor any Subsidiary is in default in the payment of any taxes 
which were payable pursuant to said returns or any assessments with respect 
thereto (other than taxes being contested in good faith), except where the 
failure to file such returns and make such payments (whether or not being 
contested in good faith) would not, individually or in the aggregate, reasonably 
be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (o) Except as disclosed in the Company's filings with the Commission, 
none of the properties owned, operated or used by the Company has suffered a 
release of any Hazardous Materials that, under any Environmental Law, (i) would 
impose liability on the Company that is likely to have a Material Adverse Effect 
or (ii) is likely to result in the imposition of a lien on any assets owned, 
directly or indirectly, by the Company. To the Company's knowledge, it is in 
compliance with, and is not subject to any existing, pending threatened 
impending litigation, proceeding, claim or demand by any governmental agency or 
authority or other person with respect or pursuant to any Environmental Law, 
except any which, if adversely determined would not have a Material Adverse 
Effect. As used herein, "Environmental Laws" means the common law and all 
federal, state, local and foreign laws, codes and ordinances relating to the 
environment, health and safety and all rules and regulations promulgated 
thereunder, including, without limitation laws relating to emissions, 
discharges, releases or threatened releases of pollutants, contaminants, 
chemicals, or industrial, toxic or hazardous substances or wastes into the 
environment (including, without limitation, air, surface water, ground water, 
land surface or subsurface strata) or otherwise relating to the manufacture, 
processing, distribution, use, treatment, storage, disposal, transport or 
handling of pollutants, contaminants, chemicals, or industrial, solid, toxic or 
hazardous substances or wastes; and "Hazardous Material" includes, without 
limitation, (i) all substances which are designated pursuant to section 
311(b)(2)(A) of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act ("FWPCA"), 33 U.S.C. ss. 
1251 ET. SEQ.; (ii) any element, compound, mixture, solution, or substance which 
is designated pursuant to Section 102 of the Comprehensive Environmental 
Response, Compensation and Liability Act ("CERCLA"), 42 U.S.C. ss. 9601 ET. 
SEQ.; (iii) any hazardous waste having the characteristics which are identified 
under or listed pursuant to Section 3001 of the Resource Conservation and 
Recovery Act ("RCRA"), 42 U.S.C. ss. 6901 ET. SEQ.; (iv) any toxic pollutant 
listed under Section 307(a) of FWPCA; (v) any hazardous air pollutant which is 
listed under Section 7 of the Toxic Substances Control Act, 15 U.S.C. ss. 2601 
ET. SEQ.; and (vii) petroleum, petroleum products, petroleum by-products, 
petroleum decomposition by-products, and waste oil, and any other substances or 
wastes subject to regulation under Environmental Laws. 
 
          (p) In the ordinary course of its business, the Company and its 



Subsidiaries periodically review the effect of Environmental Laws (as defined 
below) on the business, operations and properties of it and its subsidiaries, in 
the course of which it identifies and evaluates associated costs and liabilities 
(including, without limitation, any capital or operating expenditures required 
for clean-up, closure of properties or compliance with Environmental Laws, or 
any Permit, license or approval, any related constraints on operating activities 
and any potential liabilities to third parties). On the basis of such review, 
the Company has reasonably concluded that such associated costs and liabilities 
would not, singly or in the aggregate, have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
          (q) None of the Company or the Subsidiaries has any liability for any 
prohibited transaction or funding deficiency or any complete or partial 
withdrawal liability with respect to any pension, profit sharing or other plan 
which is subject to the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as 
amended ("ERISA"), to which the Company or any of the Subsidiaries makes or ever 
has made a contribution and in which any employee of the Company or any 
Subsidiary is or has ever been a participant. With respect to such plans, the 
Company and each Subsidiary is in compliance in all material respects with all 
applicable provisions of ERISA. 
 
          (r) The Company maintains a system of internal accounting controls 
sufficient to provide reasonable assurances that (i) transactions of the 
Subsidiaries are executed in accordance with management's general or specific 
authorization, (ii) transactions are appropriately recorded to permit 
preparation of financial statements in conformity with generally accepted 
accounting principles and to maintain accountability for assets, (iii) access to 
assets is permitted only in accordance with management's general or specific 
authorization, (iv) the recorded accountability for assets is compared with 
existing assets at reasonable intervals and appropriate action is taken with 
respect to any differences. 
 
          (s) None of (i) the issuance, offer, sale or delivery of the Shares, 
(ii) the execution, delivery or performance of this Agreement by the Company, or 
(ii) the consummation by the Company of the transactions contemplated hereby (a) 
requires any consent, approval, registration, authorization or other order of, 
or registration or filing with (each, a "Consent"), any court, regulatory body, 
administrative agency or other governmental body, agency or official (except for 
compliance with the securities or Blue Sky laws of various jurisdictions or the 
failure to obtain which could not reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect or materially adversely affect the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated hereby) or conflicts or will conflict with or 
constitutes or will constitute a breach of, or a default under , the certificate 
or articles of incorporation or bylaws, or other organizational documents, of 
the Company or any Subsidiary, except any such conflicts and breaches that in 
the aggregate could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect 
or (ii) conflicts or will conflict with or constitutes or will constitute a 
breach of or a default under, any agreement, indenture, lease or other 
instrument to which the Company or any Subsidiary is a party or by which any of 
them or any of their respective properties may be bound, except as disclosed in 
the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus or 
any such conflicts, breaches or defaults that in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (iii) violates or 
will violate any statute, law, regulation or judgment, injunction, order or 
decree applicable to the Company or any Subsidiary or any of their respective 
properties, except any such violations that in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (iv) will result in 
the creation or imposition of any lien, charge or encumbrance upon any property 
or assets of the Company or any Subsidiary pursuant to the terms of any 
agreement or instrument to which any of them is a party or by which any of them 
may be bound or to which any of their property or assets is subject, other than 
as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and Final 
Prospectus or which could not in the aggregate be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect. 
 
          (t) The Company has duly and validly authorized the issuance and sale 
of the Shares and when delivered the Shares will constitute valid and binding 
obligations of the Company. The description of the Shares in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus is accurate in 
all material respects. 
 
          (u) [ALTERNATIVE IF PREFERRED STOCK IS CONVERTIBLE: THE SHARES OF 
PREFERRED STOCK ARE DULY AUTHORIZED AND, UPON ISSUANCE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 
TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT, SHALL BE (I) VALIDLY ISSUED, FULLY PAID AND 
NONASSESSABLE, AND (II) FREE FROM ALL TAXES, LIENS AND CHARGES WITH RESPECT TO 
THE ISSUANCE THEREOF. UPON ISSUANCE OR EXERCISE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE TERMS OF 
THE PREFERRED STOCK, THE CONVERSION SHARES WILL BE VALIDLY ISSUED, FULLY PAID 
AND NONASSESSABLE AND FREE FROM ALL TAXES, LIENS AND CHARGES WITH RESPECT TO THE 
ISSUANCE THEREOF, WITH THE HOLDERS BEING ENTITLED TO ALL RIGHTS ACCORDED TO A 
HOLDER OF COMMON STOCK. THE STOCK CERTIFICATES REPRESENTING THE CONVERSION 
SHARES SHALL BEAR A RESTRICTIVE LEGEND, WHICH LEGEND SHALL BE REMOVED ONLY IF 
SUCH CONVERSION SHARES ARE REGISTERED FOR SALE UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT.] 



 
          (v) The Company is not now, and as a result of the offer and sale of 
the Shares in the manner contemplated in this Agreement, the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus and the 
application of the net proceeds of such sale as described in the section 
entitled "Use of Proceeds" of the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Final Prospectus, will not be, an "investment company" or an 
"affiliated person" of, or "promoter" or "principal underwriter" for, an 
"investment company" within the meaning of the Investment Company Act of 1940, 
as amended (the "Investment Company Act"), without taking account of any 
exemption arising out of the number or type of holders of the Company's 
securities. 
 
          (w) None of the Company, the Subsidiaries or any agent acting on their 
behalf has taken or will take any action that might cause this Agreement or the 
sale of the Shares to violate Regulation T, U or X of the Board of Governors of 
the Federal Reserve System, in each case as in effect, or as the same may 
hereafter be in effect, on the date hereof. 
 
          (x) None of the Company nor any of its affiliates (as defined in Rule 
501(b) of Regulation D ("Regulation D") under the Act) has directly, or through 
any agent taken any action designed to cause or to result in or that has 
constituted, or might reasonably be expected to cause or result in or 
constitute, under the Exchange Act, or otherwise, the stabilization or 
manipulation of the price of any security of the Company to facilitate the sale 
or resale of the Shares. 
 
          (y) The Company has not distributed and will not distribute prior to 
the later of (A) the Additional Closing Date and (B) the completion of the 
distribution of the Shares by the Underwriters and dealers, any offering 
material (including, without limitation, content on its Website, if any, that 
may be deemed to be offering material) in connection with the offering and sale 
of the Shares other than the preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus. 
 
          (z) No holder of any security of the Company, which by reason of the 
filing of the Registration Statement or otherwise in connection with the sale of 
the Shares contemplated hereby, has the right to request or demand registration 
of any security of the Company because of the transactions contemplated hereby. 
 
          (aa) Except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, subsequent to the date as of 
which such information is given in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus or the Final Prospectus, neither the Company nor any Subsidiary has 
incurred any liability or obligation direct or contingent, or entered into any 
transaction, not in the ordinary course of business, that is material to the 
Company and the Subsidiaries, taken as a whole, and there has not been any 
material change in the capital stock, or material increase in the short-term or 
long-term debt of the Company or any Subsidiary. 
 
          (bb) Neither the Company nor any Subsidiary nor, to the knowledge of 
the Company, any employee or agent of the Company or any Subsidiary has made any 
payment of funds or received or retained any funds in violation of any law, rule 
or regulation, which violation could reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect. 
 
          (cc) The Common Stock is registered pursuant to Section 12(g) of the 
Exchange Act and is quoted on the New York Stock Exchange, and the Company has 
taken no action designed to, or likely to have the effect of, terminating the 
registration of the Common Stock under the Exchange Act or delisting the Common 
Stock from the New York Stock Exchange, nor has the Company received any 
notification that the Commission or the New York Stock Exchange is contemplating 
terminating such registration or listing. 
 
          (dd) The Company has timely and properly filed with the Commission all 
reports and other documents required to have been filed by it with the 
Commission pursuant to the Act, the Regulations, the Exchange Act and the rules 
and regulations. True and complete copies of all such reports and other 
documents have been delivered to you or your counsel. 
 
          (ee) Except as described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus, and except in connection with 
exercises of outstanding options and warrants, the Company has not sold or 
issued any shares of capital stock within the six month period preceding the 
date of the Final Prospectus, all of which sales and issuances were made in 
compliance with the Act and the Regulations. 
 
          (ff) The Company meets the requirements for use of Form S-3 under the 
Regulations. 
 
     Any certificate signed by an officer of the Company and delivered to the 
Representatives or to counsel for the Underwriters shall be deemed to be a 



representation and warranty by the Company to each Underwriter as to the matters 
set forth therein. 
 
     2. PURCHASE AND SALE. 
 
          (a) Subject to the terms and conditions and in reliance upon the 
representations and warranties herein set forth, the Company agrees to sell to 
each Underwriter, and each Underwriter agrees, severally and not jointly, to 
purchase from the Company the respective number of Initial Shares set forth 
opposite such Underwriter's name in Schedule II hereto, except that, if Schedule 
I hereto provides for the sale of Initial Shares pursuant to delayed delivery 
arrangements, the respective amounts of Initial Shares to be purchased by the 
Underwriters shall be set forth in Schedule II hereto, less the respective 
amounts of Contract Securities determined as provided below. Shares to be 
purchased by the Underwriters are herein sometimes called the "Underwriters' 
Securities" and Shares to be purchased pursuant to Delayed Delivery Contracts as 
hereinafter provided are herein called "Contract Securities." 
 
          If so provided in Schedule I hereto, the Underwriters are authorized 
to solicit offers to purchase Initial Shares from the Company pursuant to 
delayed delivery contracts ("Delayed Delivery Contracts"), substantially in the 
form of Schedule IV hereto but with such changes therein as the Company may 
authorize or approve. The Underwriters will endeavor to make such arrangements 
and, as compensation therefor, the Company will pay to the Representatives, for 
the account of the Underwriters, on the Closing Date, the purchase price set 
forth on Schedule I hereto, of the Initial Shares for which Delayed Delivery 
Contracts are made. Delayed Delivery Contracts are to be with institutional 
investors, including commercial and savings banks, insurance companies, pension 
funds, investment companies and educational and charitable institutions. The 
Company will make Delayed Delivery Contracts in all cases where sales of 
Contract Securities arranged by the Underwriters have been approved by the 
Company but, except as the Company may otherwise agree, each such Delayed 
Delivery Contract must be for not less than the minimum amount of Initial Shares 
set forth in Schedule I hereto and the aggregate amount of Contract Securities 
may not exceed the maximum aggregate amount set forth in Schedule I hereto. The 
Underwriters will not have any responsibility in respect of the validity or 
performance of Delayed Delivery Contracts. The amount of Initial Shares to be 
purchased by each Underwriter as set forth in Schedule II hereto shall be 
reduced by an amount which shall bear the same proportion to the total amount of 
Contract Securities as the amount of Initial Shares set forth opposite the name 
of such Underwriter bears to the aggregate amount set forth in Schedule II 
hereto, except to the extent that you determine that such reduction shall be 
otherwise than in such proportion and so advise the Company in writing; 
provided, however, that the total amount of Initial Shares to be purchased by 
all Underwriters shall be the aggregate amount set forth in Schedule II hereto, 
less the aggregate amount of Contract Securities. 
 
          (b) The initial public offering price and the purchase price of the 
Initial Shares shall be set forth in a separate written instrument (the "Pricing 
Agreement") signed by the Representatives and the Company, the form of which is 
attached hereto as Schedule V. From and after the execution and delivery of the 
Pricing Agreement, this Agreement shall be deemed to include the Pricing 
Agreement. The purchase price per share to be paid by the several Underwriters 
for the Initial Shares shall be an amount equal to the initial public offering 
price, less an amount per share to be determined by agreement among the 
Representatives and the Company. 
 
          (c) [In addition, on the basis of the representations and warranties 
contained herein, and subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein, the 
Company grants an option to the Underwriters, severally and not jointly, to 
purchase up to an additional _______ Option Shares at the same price per share 
determined as provided above for the Initial Shares. The option hereby granted 
will expire 30 days after the date of the Pricing Agreement, and may be 
exercised, in whole or in part (but not more than once), only for the purpose of 
covering over-allotments upon notice by the Representatives to the Company 
setting forth the number of Option Shares as to which the several Underwriters 
are exercising the option, and the time and date of payment and delivery 
thereof. Such time and date of Delivery (the "Date of Delivery") shall be 
determined by the Representatives but shall not be later than seven full 
business days after the exercise of such option and not in any event prior to 
the Closing Date (as defined below). If the option is exercised as to all or any 
portion of the Option Shares, the Option Shares as to which the option is 
exercised shall be purchased by the Underwriters severally and not jointly, in 
proportion to, as nearly as practicable, their respective Initial Shares 
underwriting obligations as set forth on Schedule II.] 
 
     3. DELIVERY AND PAYMENT. Delivery of and payment for the Initial Shares 
shall be made on the date and at the time specified in the Pricing Agreement, 
which date and time may be postponed by agreement between the Representatives 
and the Company (such date and time of delivery and payment for the Initial 
Shares being herein called the "Closing Date"). Delivery of the Initial Shares 



shall be made to the Representatives for the respective accounts of the several 
Underwriters against payment by the several Underwriters through the 
Representatives of the purchase price thereof in the manner set forth in 
Schedule I hereto. Unless otherwise agreed, certificates for the Initial Shares 
shall be in the form set forth in Schedule I hereto, and such certificates may 
be deposited with The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") or a custodian for DTC 
and registered in the name of Cede & Co., as nominee for DTC. 
 
          [In addition, in the event that any or all of the Option Shares are 
purchased by the Underwriters, delivery and payment for the Option Shares shall 
be made at the office specified for delivery of the Initial Shares in the 
Pricing Agreement, or at such other place as the Company and the Representatives 
shall determine, on the Date of Delivery as specified in the notice from the 
Representatives to the Company. Delivery of the Option Shares shall be made to 
the Representatives against payment by the Underwriters through the 
Representatives of the purchase price thereof to or upon the order of the 
Company in the manner set forth in Schedule I hereto. Unless otherwise agreed, 
certificates for the Option Shares shall be in the form set forth in Schedule I 
hereto, and such certificates shall be registered in such names and in such 
denominations as the Representatives may request not less than three full 
business days in advance of the Date of Delivery.] 
 
     4. AGREEMENTS. The Company agrees with the several Underwriters that: 
 
          (a) Prior to the termination of the offering of the Shares, the 
Company will not file any amendment of the Registration Statement or supplement 
(including the Final Prospectus) to the preliminary prospectus unless the 
Company has furnished you a copy for your review prior to filing and will not 
file any such proposed amendment or supplement to which you reasonably object. 
Subject to the foregoing sentence, the Company will cause the Final Prospectus 
to be filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 via the EDGAR. 
The Company will advise the Representatives promptly (i) when the Final 
Prospectus shall have been filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or 
Rule 434, (ii) when any amendment to the Registration Statement relating to the 
Shares shall have become effective, (iii) of any request by the Commission for 
any amendment of the Registration Statement or amendment of or supplement to the 
Final Prospectus or for any additional information, (iv) of the issuance by the 
Commission of any stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement or the institution or threatening of any proceeding for that purpose 
and (v) of the receipt by the Company of any notification with respect to the 
suspension of the qualification of the Shares for sale in any jurisdiction or 
the initiation or threatening of any proceeding for such purpose. The Company 
will use its best efforts to prevent the issuance of any such stop order and, if 
issued, to obtain as soon as possible the withdrawal thereof. 
 
          (b) If, at any time when a prospectus relating to the Shares is 
required to be delivered under the Act, except with respect to any such delivery 
requirement imposed upon an affiliate of the Company in connection with any 
secondary market sales, any event occurs as a result of which the Final 
Prospectus as then amended or supplemented would include any untrue statement of 
a material fact or omit to state any material fact necessary to make the 
statements therein in light of the circumstances under which they were made not 
misleading, or if it shall be necessary to amend or supplement the Final 
Prospectus to comply with the Act or the Exchange Act or the respective rules 
thereunder, the Company promptly will prepare and file with the Commission, 
subject to the first sentence of paragraph (a) of this Section 4, an amendment 
or supplement which will correct such statement or omission or an amendment 
which will effect such compliance. 
 
          (c) The Company will make generally available to its security holders 
and to the Representatives as soon as practicable, but not later than 60 days 
after the close of the period covered thereby, an earnings statement (in form 
complying with the provisions of Rule 158 of the regulations under the Act) 
covering a twelve month period beginning not later than the first day of the 
Company's fiscal quarter next following the "effective date" (as defined in said 
Rule 158) of the Registration Statement. 
 
          (d) The Company will furnish to the Representatives and counsel for 
the Underwriters, without charge, copies of the Registration Statement 
(including exhibits thereto) and each amendment thereto which shall become 
effective on or prior to the Closing Date and, so long as delivery of a 
prospectus by an Underwriter or dealer may be required by the Act, as many 
copies of any Preliminary prospectus and the Final Prospectus and any amendments 
thereof and supplements thereto as the Representatives may reasonably request. 
The Company will pay the expenses of printing all documents relating to the 
offering. 
 
          (e) The Company will arrange for the qualification of the Shares for 
sale under the laws of such jurisdictions as the Representatives may reasonably 
designate, will maintain such qualifications in effect so long as required for 
the distribution of the Shares and will arrange for the determination of the 



legality of the Shares for purchase by institutional investors; provided, 
however, that the Company shall not be required to qualify to do business in any 
jurisdiction where it is not now so qualified or to take any action which would 
subject it to general or unlimited service of process of any jurisdiction where 
it is not now so subject. 
 
          (f) Until the business day following the Closing Date, the Company 
will not, without the consent of the Representatives, offer or sell, or announce 
the offering of, any securities covered by the Registration Statement or by any 
other registration statement filed under the Act; provided, however, the Company 
may, at any time, offer or sell or announce the offering of any securities (A) 
covered by a registration statement on Form S-8 or (B) covered by a registration 
statement on Form S-3 and pursuant to which the Company issues securities for 
its dividend reinvestment plan. 
 
          (g) [INSERT IF PREFERRED STOCK IS CONVERTIBLE: THE COMPANY SHALL TAKE 
ALL ACTION NECESSARY TO AT ALL TIMES HAVE AUTHORIZED, AND RESERVED FOR THE 
PURPOSE OF ISSUANCE, NO LESS THAN 100% OF THE NUMBER OF SHARES OF COMMON STOCK 
NEEDED TO PROVIDE FOR THE ISSUANCE OF THE CONVERSION SHARES.] 
 
     5. CONDITIONS TO THE OBLIGATIONS OF THE UNDERWRITERS. The obligations of 
the Underwriters to purchase the Underwriters' Securities shall be subject to 
the accuracy of the representations and warranties on the part of the Company 
contained herein as of the date hereof, as of the date of the effectiveness of 
any amendment to the Registration Statement filed prior to the Closing Date 
(including the filing of any document incorporated by reference therein) and as 
of the Closing Date, to the accuracy of the statements of the Company made in 
any certificates pursuant to the provisions hereof, to the performance by the 
Company of its obligations hereunder and to the following additional conditions: 
 
          (a) No stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement, as amended from time to time, shall have been issued and no 
proceedings for that purpose shall have been instituted or threatened; and the 
Final Prospectus shall have been filed or mailed for filing with the Commission 
within the time period prescribed by the Commission. 
 
          (b) The Company shall have furnished to the Representatives the 
opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, counsel for the Company, dated the 
Closing Date, to the effect of paragraphs (i) through (xii) below: 
 
               (i) the Company is a duly organized and validly existing 
corporation in good standing under the laws of the State of Delaware, has the 
corporate power and authority to own its properties and conduct its business as 
described in the Final Prospectus; 
 
               (ii) each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is qualified or 
licensed to do business as a foreign corporation in any jurisdiction in which 
such counsel has knowledge that each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is 
required to be so qualified or licensed; 
 
               (iii) all the outstanding shares of capital stock of each of the 
Company and the Subsidiaries have been duly and validly authorized and issued 
and are fully paid and nonassessable; 
 
               (iv) the Shares conform in all material respects to the 
description thereof contained in the Final Prospectus; 
 
               (v) if the Shares are to be listed on the New York Stock 
Exchange, authorization therefor has been given, subject to official notice of 
issuance and evidence of satisfactory distribution, or the Company has filed a 
preliminary listing application and all required supporting documents with 
respect to the Shares with New York Stock Exchange and such counsel received no 
information stating that the Initial Shares will not be authorized for listing, 
subject to official notice of issuance and evidence of satisfactory 
distribution; 
 
               (vi) such counsel is without knowledge that (1) there is any 
pending or threatened action, suit or proceeding before or by any court or 
governmental agency, authority or body or any arbitrator involving the Company 
or any of its subsidiaries, of a character required to be disclosed in the 
Registration Statement which is not adequately disclosed in the Final 
Prospectus, or (2) any franchise, contract or other document of a character 
required to be described in the Registration Statement or Final Prospectus, or 
to be filed as an exhibit to the Registration Statement, is not so described or 
filed as required; 
 
               (vii) the Registration Statement has become effective under the 
Act; such counsel is without knowledge that any stop order suspending the 
effectiveness of the Registration Statement has been issued or any proceedings 
for that purpose have been instituted or threatened; and the Registration 
Statement, the Final Prospectus and each amendment thereof or supplement thereto 



(other than the financial statements and other financial and statistical 
information contained therein or incorporated by reference therein, as to which 
such counsel need express no opinion) comply as to form in all material respects 
with the applicable requirements of the Act and the Exchange Act and the 
respective rules thereunder; 
 
               (viii) this Agreement, the Pricing Agreement and any Delayed 
Delivery Contracts have been duly authorized, executed and delivered by the 
Company and each constitutes a legal, valid and binding agreement of the Company 
enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms (subject, as to 
enforcement of remedies, to applicable bankruptcy, reorganization, insolvency, 
moratorium, fraudulent conveyance or other similar laws affecting the rights of 
creditors now or hereafter in effect, and to equitable principles that may limit 
the right to specific enforcement of remedies, and except insofar as the 
enforceability of the indemnity and contribution provisions contained in this 
Agreement may be limited by federal and state securities laws; 
 
               (ix) no consent, approval, authorization or order of any court or 
governmental agency or body is required on behalf of the Company for the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated herein or in any Delayed Delivery 
Contracts, except such as have been obtained under the Act and such as may be 
required under the blue sky or insurance laws of any jurisdiction in connection 
with the purchase and distribution of the Shares by the Underwriters and such 
other approvals (specified in such opinion) as have been obtained; 
 
               (x) neither the issue and sale of the Shares, nor the 
consummation of any other of the transactions herein contemplated nor the 
fulfillment of the terms hereof or of any Delayed Delivery Contracts will 
conflict with, result in a breach of, or constitute a default under the 
certificate of incorporation or by-laws of the Company or the Subsidiaries (1) 
the terms of any material indenture or other agreement or instrument known to 
such counsel and to which the Company or the Subsidiaries is a party or bound, 
or (2) any order or regulation known to such counsel to be applicable to the 
Company of any court, regulatory body, administrative agency, governmental body 
or arbitrator having jurisdiction over the Company or the Subsidiaries; 
 
               (xi) such counsel is without knowledge of rights to the 
registration of securities of the Company under the Registration Statement which 
have not been waived by the holders of such rights or which have not expired by 
reason of lapse of time following notification of the Company's intention to 
file the Registration Statement; and 
 
               (xii) the Initial Shares, [any Option Shares as to which the 
option granted in Section 2 has been exercised] and the Date of Delivery 
determined by the Representatives to be the same as the Closing Date, have been 
duly authorized and, when paid for as contemplated herein, will be duly issued, 
fully paid and nonassessable. 
 
     In rendering such opinion, but without opining in connection therewith, 
such counsel shall also state that, although it has not independently verified, 
is not passing upon and assumes no responsibility for the accuracy, completeness 
or fairness of the statements contained in the Registration Statement, it has no 
reason to believe that the Registration Statement or any amendment thereof at 
the time it became effective contained any untrue statement of a material fact 
or omitted to state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary 
to make the statements therein not misleading or that the Final Prospectus, as 
amended or supplemented, contains any untrue statement of a material fact or 
omits to state a material fact necessary to make the statements therein, in 
light of the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading. 
 
     In rendering such opinion, such counsel may rely (A) as to matters 
involving the application of laws of any jurisdiction other than the State of 
New York or the United States, or the General Corporate Law of Delaware to the 
extent deemed proper and specified in such opinion, upon the opinion of other 
counsel of good standing believed to be reliable and who are satisfactory to 
counsel for the Underwriters; and (B) as to matters of fact, to the extent 
deemed proper, on certificates of responsible officers of the Company and its 
subsidiaries and public officials. 
 
          (c) The Representatives shall have received from 
________________________, counsel for the Underwriters, such opinion or 
opinions, dated the Closing Date, with respect to the issuance and sale of the 
Initial Shares, any Delayed Delivery Contracts, the Registration Statement, the 
Final Prospectus and other related matters as the Representatives may reasonably 
require, and the Company shall have furnished to such counsel such documents as 
they request for the purpose of enabling them to pass upon such matters. 
 
          (d) The Company shall have furnished to the Representatives a 
certificate of the Company, signed by the President and Chief Executive Officer 
or a Senior Vice President and the principal financial or accounting officer of 
the Company, dated the Closing Date, to the effect that the signers of such 



certificate have carefully examined the Registration Statement, the Final 
Prospectus and this Agreement and that to the best of their knowledge: 
 
               (i) the representations and warranties of the Company in this 
Agreement are true and correct in all material respects on and as of the Closing 
Date with the same effect as if made on the Closing Date and the Company has 
complied with all the agreements and satisfied all the conditions on its part to 
be performed or satisfied at or prior to the Closing Date; 
 
               (ii) no stop order suspending the effectiveness of the 
Registration Statement, as amended, has been issued and no proceedings for that 
purpose have been instituted or threatened; and 
 
               (iii) since the date of the most recent financial statements 
included in the Final Prospectus, there has been no material adverse change in 
the condition (financial or other), earnings, business or properties of the 
Company and its subsidiaries, whether or not arising from transactions in the 
ordinary course of business, except as set forth in or contemplated in the Final 
Prospectus. 
 
          (e) At the Closing Date, Ernst & Young LLP shall have furnished to the 
Representatives a letter or letters (which may refer to letters previously 
delivered to one or more of the Representatives), dated as of the Closing Date, 
in form and substance satisfactory to the Representatives, stating in effect 
that: 
 
               (i) They are independent accountants within the meaning of the 
Act and the Exchange Act and the respective applicable published rules and 
regulations thereunder. 
 
               (ii) In their opinion, the consolidated financial statements of 
the Company and its subsidiaries audited by them and included or incorporated by 
reference in the Registration Statement and Final Prospectus comply as to form 
in all material respects with the applicable accounting requirements of the Act 
and the regulations thereunder with respect to registration statements on Form 
S-3 and the Exchange Act and the regulations thereunder. 
 
               (iii) On the basis of procedures (but not an audit in accordance 
with generally accepted auditing standards) consisting of: 
 
                    (a) Reading the minutes of the meetings of the stockholders, 
the board of directors, executive committee and audit committee of the Company 
and the boards of directors and executive committees of its subsidiaries as set 
forth in the minute books through a specified date not more than five business 
days prior to the date of delivery of such letter; 
 
                    (b) Performing the procedures specified by the American 
Institute of Certified Public Accountants for a review of interim financial 
information as described in SAS No. 71, Interim Financial Information, on the 
unaudited condensed consolidated interim financial statements of the Company and 
its consolidated subsidiaries included or incorporated by reference in the 
Registration Statement and Final Prospectus and reading the unaudited interim 
financial data, if any, for the period from the date of the latest balance sheet 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus to the date of the latest available interim financial data; and 
 
                    (c) Making inquiries of certain officials of the Company who 
have responsibility for financial and accounting matters regarding the specific 
items for which representations are requested below; nothing has come to their 
attention as a result of the foregoing procedures that caused them to believe 
that: 
 
                         (1) the unaudited interim financial statements, 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus, do not comply as to form in all material respects with the 
applicable accounting requirements of the Exchange Act and the published rules 
and regulations thereunder; 
 
                         (2) any material modifications should be made to the 
unaudited interim financial statements, included or incorporated by reference in 
the Registration Statement and Final Prospectus, for them to be in conformity 
with generally accepted accounting principles; 
 
                         (3) (i) at the date of the latest available interim 
financial data and at the specified date not more than five business days prior 
to the date of the delivery of such letter, there was any change in the capital 
stock or the long-term debt (other than scheduled repayments of such debt) or 
any decreases in shareholders' equity of the Company as compared with the 
amounts shown in the latest balance sheet included or incorporated by reference 
in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus or (ii) for the period 
from the date of the latest available financial data to a specified date not 



more than five business days prior to the delivery of such letter, there was any 
change in the capital stock or the long-term debt (other than scheduled 
repayments of such debt) or any decreases in shareholders' equity of the 
Company, except in all instances for changes or decreases which the Registration 
Statement and Final Prospectus discloses have occurred or may occur, or Ernst & 
Young LLP shall state any specific changes or decreases. 
 
               (iv) The letter shall also state that Ernst & Young LLP has 
carried out certain other specified procedures, not constituting an audit, with 
respect to certain amounts, percentages and financial information which are 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus and which are specified by the Representatives and agreed to by Ernst 
& Young LLP, and has found such amounts, percentages and financial information 
to be in agreement with the relevant accounting, financial and other records of 
the Company identified in such letter. 
 
     In addition, at the time this Agreement is executed, Ernst & Young LLP 
shall have furnished to the Representatives a letter or letters, dated the date 
of this Agreement, in form and substance satisfactory to the Representatives, to 
the effect set forth in this paragraph (e) and in Schedule I hereto. 
 
          (f) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus, there shall not 
have been (i) any change or decrease specified in the letter or letters referred 
to in paragraph (e) of this Section 5 or (ii) any change, or any development 
involving a prospective change, in or affecting the earnings, business or 
properties of the Company and its subsidiaries the effect of which, in any case 
referred to in clause (i) or (ii) above, is, in the judgment of the 
Representatives, so material and adverse as to make it impractical or 
inadvisable to proceed with the offering or the delivery of the Shares as 
contemplated by the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus. 
 
          (g) Prior to the Closing Date, the Company shall have furnished to the 
Representatives such further information, certificates and documents as the 
Representatives may reasonably request. 
 
          (h) The Company shall have accepted Delayed Delivery Contracts in any 
case where sales of Contract Securities arranged by the Underwriters have been 
approved by the Company. 
 
     If any of the conditions specified in this Section 5 shall not have been 
fulfilled in all material respects when and as provided in this Agreement, or if 
any of the opinions and certificates mentioned above or elsewhere in this 
Agreement shall not be in all material respects reasonably satisfactory in form 
and substance to the Representatives and their counsel, this Agreement and all 
obligations of the Underwriters hereunder may be canceled at, or at any time 
prior to, the Closing Date by the Representatives. Notice of such cancellation 
shall be given to the Company in writing or by telephone or telegraph confirmed 
in writing. 
 
          6. PAYMENT OF EXPENSES. The Company will pay all expenses incident to 
the performance of its obligations under this Agreement, including (i) the 
printing and filing of the Registration Statement as originally filed and of 
each amendment thereto, (ii) the copying of this Agreement and the Pricing 
Agreement, (iii) the preparation, issuance and delivery of the certificates for 
the Shares to the Underwriters, including capital duties, stamp duties and stock 
transfer taxes, if any, payable upon issuance of any of the Shares, the sale of 
the Shares to the Underwriters and the fees and expenses of the transfer agent 
for the Shares, (iv) the fees and disbursements of the Company's counsel and 
accountants, (v) the qualification of the Shares under state securities laws in 
accordance with the provisions of Section 4(e), including filing fees and the 
reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel for the Underwriters in connection 
therewith and in connection with the preparation of the Blue Sky Survey, (vi) 
the printing and delivery to the Underwriters of copies of the Registration 
Statement as originally filed and of each amendment thereto, of the preliminary 
prospectuses, and of the Final Prospectuses and any amendments or supplements 
thereto, (vii) the printing and delivery to the Underwriters of copies of the 
Blue Sky Survey, and (viii) the fee of the National Association of Securities 
Dealers, Inc. and, if applicable, the New York Stock Exchange. 
 
     If the sale of the Shares provided for herein is not consummated because 
any condition to the obligations of the Underwriters set forth in Section 5 
hereof is not satisfied or because of any refusal, inability or failure on the 
part of the Company to perform any agreement herein or comply with any provision 
hereof other than by reason of a default by any of the Underwriters, the Company 
will reimburse the Underwriters severally upon demand for all out-of-pocket 
expenses (including reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel) that shall 
have been incurred by them in connection with the proposed purchase and sale of 
the Shares. 
 
     7. [CONDITIONS TO PURCHASE OF OPTION SHARES. In the event the Underwriters 



exercise the option granted in Section 2(c) hereof to purchase all or any 
portion of the Option Shares and the Date of Delivery determined by the 
Representatives pursuant to Section 2 is later than the Closing Date, the 
obligations of the several Underwriters to purchase and pay for the Option 
Shares that they shall have respectively agreed to purchase hereunder are 
subject to the accuracy of the representations and warranties of the Company 
contained herein, to the performance by the Company of its obligations hereunder 
and to the following additional conditions: 
 
          (a) No stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement, as amended from time to time, shall have been issued and no 
proceedings for that purpose shall have been instituted or threatened; and any 
required filing of the Final Prospectus pursuant to Rule 424(b) or Rule 434 
under the Act shall have been made within the proper time period. 
 
          (b) At the Date of Delivery, the Representatives shall have received, 
each dated the Date of Delivery and relating to the Option Shares: 
 
               (i) the favorable opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, 
counsel for the Company, in form and substance satisfactory to counsel for the 
Underwriters, to the same effect as the opinion required by Section 5(b); 
 
               (ii) the favorable opinion of _______________________, counsel 
for the Underwriters, to the same effect as the opinion required by Section 
5(c); 
 
               (iii) a certificate, of President and Chief Executive Officer or 
Senior Vice President of the Company and of the principal financial or 
accounting officer of the Company with respect to the matters set forth in 
Section 5(d); 
 
               (iv) a letter from Ernst & Young LLP, in form and substance 
satisfactory to the Underwriters, substantially the same in scope and substance 
as the letter furnished to the Underwriters pursuant to Section 5(e) except that 
the "specified date" in the letter furnished pursuant to this Section 7(b)(iv) 
shall be a date not more than five days prior to the Date of Delivery; 
 
               (v) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus, there shall not 
have been (i) any change or decrease specified in the letter or letters referred 
to in paragraph (b)(v) of this Section 7 or (ii) any change, or any development 
involving a prospective change, in or affecting the earnings, business or 
properties of the Company and its subsidiaries the effect of which, in any case 
referred to in clause (i) or (ii) above, is, in the judgment of the 
Representatives, so material and adverse as to make it impractical or 
inadvisable to proceed with the offering or the delivery of the Shares as 
contemplated by the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus; and 
 
               (vi) such other information, certificates and documents as the 
Representatives may reasonably request. 
 
     If any of the conditions specified in this Section 7 shall not have been 
fulfilled in all material respects when and as provided in this Agreement, or if 
any of the opinions and certificates mentioned above or elsewhere in this 
Agreement shall not be in all material respects reasonably satisfactory in form 
and substance to the Representatives and their counsel, this Agreement and all 
obligations of the Underwriters hereunder may be canceled at, or at any time 
prior to, the Date of Delivery by the Representatives. Notice of such 
cancellation shall be given to the Company in writing or by telephone or 
facsimile confirmed in writing.] 
 
          8. INDEMNIFICATION AND CONTRIBUTION. (a) The Company agrees to 
indemnify and hold harmless each Underwriter and each person who controls any 
Underwriter within the meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act against any 
and all losses, claims, damages or liabilities, joint or several, to which they 
or any of them may become subject under the Act, the Exchange Act or other 
Federal or state statutory law or regulation, at common law or otherwise, 
insofar as such losses, claims, damages or liabilities (or actions in respect 
thereof) arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue 
statement of a material fact contained in the Registration Statement as 
originally filed or in any amendment thereof, or arise out of or are based upon 
omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be 
stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, or 
arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement 
of a material fact contained in the Final Prospectus, or any amendment or 
supplement thereof, or arise out of or are based upon any omission or alleged 
omission to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or 
necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the circumstances under 
which they were made, not misleading, and agrees to reimburse each such 
indemnified party for any legal or other expenses reasonably incurred by them in 
connection with investigating or defending any such loss, claim, damage, 



liability or action; provided, however, that (i) the Company will not be liable 
in any such case to the extent that any such loss, claim, damage or liability 
arises out of or is based upon any such untrue statement or alleged untrue 
statement or omission or alleged omission made therein in reliance upon and in 
conformity with written information furnished to the Company by or on behalf of 
any Underwriter through the Representatives specifically for use in connection 
with the preparation thereof and (ii) such indemnity with respect to the 
Preliminary prospectus or any Preliminary prospectus shall not inure to the 
benefit of any Underwriter (or any person controlling such Underwriter) from 
whom the person asserting any such loss, claim, damage or liability purchased 
the Shares which are the subject thereof if such person did not receive a copy 
of the Final Prospectus (or the Final Prospectus as amended or supplemented) 
excluding documents incorporated therein by reference at or prior to the 
confirmation of the sale of such Shares to such person in any case where such 
delivery is required by the Act and the untrue statement or omission of a 
material fact contained in the Preliminary prospectus or any Preliminary 
prospectus was corrected in the Final Prospectus (or the Final Prospectus as 
amended or supplemented). This indemnity agreement will be in addition to any 
liability which the Company may otherwise have. 
 
          (b) Each Underwriter severally agrees to indemnify and hold harmless 
the Company, each of its directors, each of its officers who signs the 
Registration Statement, and each person who controls the Company within the 
meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act, to the same extent as the 
foregoing indemnity from the Company to each Underwriter, but only with 
reference to written information relating to such Underwriter furnished to the 
Company by or on behalf of such Underwriter through the Representatives 
specifically for use in the preparation of the documents referred to in the 
foregoing indemnity. This indemnity agreement will be in addition to any 
liability which any Underwriter may otherwise have. The Company acknowledges 
that the statements set forth in the language on the cover page required by Item 
509 of Regulation S-K and under the heading "Underwriting" or "Plan of 
Distribution" in any Preliminary prospectus or the Final Prospectus constitute 
the only information furnished in writing by or on behalf of the several 
Underwriters for inclusion in the documents referred to in the foregoing 
indemnity, and you, as the Representatives, confirm that such statements are 
correct. 
 
          (c) Promptly after receipt by an indemnified party under this Section 
8 of notice of the commencement of any action, such indemnified party will, if a 
claim in respect thereof is to be made against the indemnifying party under this 
Section 8, notify the indemnifying party in writing of the commencement thereof; 
but the omission so to notify the indemnifying party will not relieve it from 
any liability which it may have to any indemnified party otherwise than under 
this Section 8. In case any such action is brought against any indemnified 
party, and it notifies the indemnifying party of the commencement thereof, the 
indemnifying party will be entitled to participate therein, and, to the extent 
that it may elect by written notice delivered to the indemnified party promptly 
after receiving the aforesaid notice from such indemnified party, to assume the 
defense thereof, with counsel satisfactory to such indemnified party; provided, 
however, that if the defendants in any such action include both the indemnified 
party and the indemnifying party and the indemnified party shall have reasonably 
concluded that there may be legal defenses available to it and/or other 
indemnified parties which are different from or additional to those available to 
the indemnifying party, the indemnified party or parties shall have the right to 
select separate counsel to assert such legal defenses and to otherwise 
participate in the defense of such action on behalf of such indemnified party or 
parties. Upon receipt of notice from the indemnifying party to such indemnified 
party of its election so to assume the defense of such action and approval by 
the indemnified party of counsel, the indemnifying party will not be liable to 
such indemnified party under this Section 8 for any legal or other expenses 
subsequently incurred by such indemnified party in connection with the defense 
thereof unless (i) the indemnified party shall have employed separate counsel in 
connection with the assertion of legal defenses in accordance with the proviso 
to the next preceding sentence (it being understood, however, that the 
indemnifying party shall not be liable for the expenses of more than one 
separate counsel, approved by the Representatives in the case of subparagraph 
(a), representing the indemnified parties under subparagraph (a) who are parties 
to such action), (ii) the indemnifying party shall not have employed counsel 
satisfactory to the indemnified party to represent the indemnified party within 
a reasonable time after notice of commencement of the action or (iii) the 
indemnifying party has authorized the employment of counsel for the indemnified 
party at the expense of the indemnifying party; and except that if clause (i) or 
(iii) is applicable, such liability shall be only in respect of the counsel 
referred to in such clause (i) or (iii). 
 
          (d) To provide for just and equitable contribution in circumstances in 
which the indemnification provided for in paragraph (a) of this Section 8 is due 
in accordance with its terms but is for any reason held by a court to be 
unavailable from the Company on the grounds of policy or otherwise, the Company 
and the Underwriters shall contribute to the aggregate losses, claims, damages 



and liabilities (including legal or other expenses reasonably incurred in 
connection with investigating or defending same) to which the Company and one or 
more of the Underwriters may be subject in such proportion so that the 
Underwriters are responsible for that portion represented by the percentage that 
the underwriting discount bears to the sum of such discount and the purchase 
price of the Shares specified in Schedule I hereto and the Company is 
responsible for the balance; provided, however, that (y) in no case shall any 
Underwriter (except as may be provided in any agreement among underwriters 
relating to the offering of the Shares) be responsible for any amount in excess 
of the underwriting discount applicable to the Shares purchased by such 
Underwriter hereunder and (z) no person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation 
(within the meaning of Section 11(f) of the Act) shall be entitled to 
contribution from any person who was not guilty of such fraudulent 
misrepresentation. For purposes of this Section 8, each person who controls an 
Underwriter within the meaning of the Act shall have the same rights to 
contribution as such Underwriter, and each person who controls the Company 
within the meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act, each officer of the 
Company who shall have signed the Registration Statement and each director of 
the Company shall have the same rights to contribution as the Company, subject 
in each case to clause (y) of this paragraph (d). Any party entitled to 
contribution will, promptly after receipt of notice of commencement of any 
action, suit or proceeding against such party in respect of which a claim for 
contribution may be made against another party or parties under this paragraph 
(d), notify such party or parties from whom contribution may be sought, but the 
omission to so notify such party or parties shall not relieve the party or 
parties from whom contribution may be sought from any other obligation it or 
they may have hereunder or otherwise than under this paragraph (d). 
 
     9. DEFAULT BY AN UNDERWRITER. If any one or more Underwriters shall fail to 
purchase and pay for any of the Shares agreed to be purchased by such 
Underwriter or Underwriters hereunder and such failure to purchase shall 
constitute a default in the performance of its or their obligations under this 
Agreement, the remaining Underwriters shall be obligated severally to take up 
and pay for (in the respective proportions which the amount of Shares set forth 
opposite their names in Schedule II hereto bear to the aggregate amount of 
Shares set forth opposite the names of all the remaining Underwriters) the 
Shares which the defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but failed to 
purchase; provided, however, that in the event that the aggregate amount of 
Shares which the defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but failed to 
purchase shall exceed 10% of the aggregate amount of Shares set forth in 
Schedule II hereto, the remaining Underwriters shall have the right to purchase 
all, but shall not be under any obligation to purchase any, of the Shares, and 
if such non-defaulting Underwriters do not purchase all the Shares, this 
Agreement will terminate without liability to any non-defaulting Underwriter or 
the Company. In the event of a default by any Underwriter as set forth in this 
Section 9, the Closing Date shall be postponed for such period, not exceeding 
seven days, as the Representatives shall determine in order that the required 
changes in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus or in any other 
documents or arrangements may be effected. Nothing contained in this Agreement 
shall relieve any defaulting Underwriter of its liability, if any, to the 
Company and any non-defaulting Underwriter for damages occasioned by its default 
hereunder. 
 
     10. TERMINATION. This Agreement shall be subject to termination in the 
absolute discretion of the Representatives, by notice given to the Company prior 
to delivery of and payment for the Shares, if prior to such time (i) trading in 
securities generally on the New York Stock Exchange shall have been suspended or 
limited or minimum prices shall have been established on such exchange or (ii) 
there shall have occurred any outbreak or material escalation of hostilities or 
other calamity or crisis the effect of which on the financial markets of the 
United States is such as to make it, in the judgment of the Representatives, 
impracticable to market the Shares. 
 
     11. REPRESENTATIONS AND INDEMNITIES TO SURVIVE. The respective agreements, 
representations, warranties, indemnities and other statements of the Company or 
its officers and of the Underwriters set forth in or made pursuant to this 
Agreement will remain in full force and effect, regardless of any investigation 
made by or on behalf of any Underwriter or the Company or any of the officers, 
directors or controlling persons referred to in Section 8 hereof, and will 
survive delivery of and payment for the Shares. The provisions of Section 6 and 
8 hereof and this Section 11 shall survive the termination or cancellation of 
this Agreement. 
 
     12. NOTICES. All communications hereunder will be in writing and effective 
only on receipt, and, if sent to the Representatives, will be mailed, delivered 
or telegraphed and confirmed to them, at the address specified in Schedule I 
hereto, with a copy to: [ ]; or, if sent to the Company, will be mailed, 
delivered or telegraphed and confirmed to it at AMETEK, Inc., 37 North Valley 
Road, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, with a copy to: Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, 
180 Maiden Lane, New York, New York 10038, Attn: David H. Kaufman, Esq. 
 



     13. SUCCESSORS. This Agreement will inure to the benefit of and be binding 
upon the parties hereto and their respective successors and the officers and 
directors and controlling persons referred to in Section 8 hereof, and no other 
person will have any right or obligation hereunder. 
 
     14. APPLICABLE LAW. This Agreement will be governed by and construed in 
accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without giving 
effect to principles of conflict of laws. 
 

 
 
     If the foregoing is in accordance with your understanding of our agreement, 
please sign and return to us the enclosed duplicate hereof, whereupon this 
letter and your acceptance shall represent a binding agreement among the Company 
and the several Underwriters. 
 
 
                                      Very truly yours, 
 
                                      AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
                                      By: ___________________________ 
                                            Name: 
                                            Title: 
 
 
The foregoing Agreement is hereby confirmed and accepted as of the date 
specified in Schedule I hereto. 
 
 
By:  [Name of Representatives] 
 
By: __________________________ 
      Name: 
      Title: 
 
 
For themselves and the other several Underwriters, if any, named in Schedule II 
to the foregoing Agreement. 
 



 
 
                                   SCHEDULE I 
 
 
Underwriting Agreement dated ___________, ____ 
 
Registration Statement No. 333- 
 
Representatives: 
 
Address of Representatives: 
 
Title, Purchase Price and Description of Shares: 
 
     Title: 
 
     Purchase price (include type of funds, if applicable): ____________ in 
federal (same day) funds or wire transfer to an account previously designated to 
the Representatives by the Company, or if agreed to by the Representatives and 
the Company, by certified or official bank check or checks. 
 
     Other provisions: 
 
Closing Date, Time and Location:  ____________________ 
 
Delayed Delivery Arrangements: 
 
     Fee: ___________________ 
 
     Minimum amount of each contract: ________________ 
 
     Maximum aggregate amount of all contracts: ________________ 
 
Additional items to be covered by the letter from Ernst & Young LLP delivered 
pursuant to Section 5(e) at the 
time this Agreement is executed: _____________________________ 
 



 
 
                                   SCHEDULE II 
 
 
 
Underwriters: 
 
Principal Amount of Initial Shares to be Purchased: 
 



 
                                  SCHEDULE III 
 
                                  Subsidiaries 
 



 
 
                                   SCHEDULE IV 
 
                            Delayed Delivery Contract 
 
[Date] 
 
[Insert name and address 
 of lead Representative] 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
     The undersigned hereby agrees to purchase from AMETEK, Inc. (the 
"Company"), and the Company agrees to sell to the undersigned, on , , (the 
"Delivery Date"), shares of the Company's Preferred Stock (the "Shares") offered 
by the Company's Final Prospectus dated , , receipt of a copy of which is hereby 
acknowledged, at a purchase price of % of the principal amount thereof, plus 
accrued interest, if any, thereon from , , to the date of payment and delivery, 
and on the further terms and conditions set forth in this contract. 
 
     Payment for the Shares to be purchased by the undersigned shall be made on 
or before 11:00 A.M. on the Delivery Date to or upon the order of the Company in 
New York Clearing House (next day) funds, at your office or at such other place 
as shall be agreed between the Company and the undersigned upon delivery to the 
undersigned of the Shares in definitive fully registered form and in such 
authorized denominations and registered in such names as the undersigned may 
request by written or telegraphic communication addressed to the Company not 
less than five full business days prior to the Delivery Date. If no request is 
received, the Shares will be registered in the name of the undersigned and 
issued in a denomination equal to the aggregate amount of Shares to be purchased 
by the undersigned on the Delivery Date. 
 
     The obligation of the undersigned to take delivery of and make payment for 
Shares on the Delivery Date, and the obligation of the Company to sell and 
deliver Shares on the Delivery Date, shall be subject to the conditions (and 
neither party shall incur any liability by reason of the failure thereof) that 
(1) the purchase of Shares to be made by the undersigned, which purchase the 
undersigned represents is not prohibited on the date hereof, shall not on the 
Delivery Date be prohibited under the laws of the jurisdiction to which the 
undersigned is subject, and (2) the Company, on or before the Delivery Date, 
shall have sold to certain underwriters (the "Underwriters") such amount of the 
Shares as is to be sold to them pursuant to the Underwriting Agreement referred 
to in the Final Prospectus mentioned above. Promptly after completion of such 
sale to the Underwriters, the Company will mail or deliver to the undersigned at 
its address set forth below notice to such effect, accompanied by a copy of the 
opinion of counsel for the Company delivered to the Underwriters in connection 
therewith. The obligation of the undersigned to take delivery of and make 
payment for the Shares, and the obligation of the Company to cause the Shares to 
be sold and delivered, shall not be affected by the failure of any purchaser to 
take delivery of and make payment for the Shares pursuant to other contracts 
similar to this contract. 
 
     This contract will inure to the benefit of and be binding upon the parties 
hereto and their respective successors, but will not be assignable by either 
party hereto without the written consent of the other. 
 
     It is understood that acceptance of this contract and other similar 
contracts is in the Company's sole discretion and, without limiting the 
foregoing, need not be on the first come, first served basis. If this contract 
is acceptable to the Company, it is required that the Company sign the form of 
acceptance below and mail or deliver one of the counterparts hereof to the 
undersigned at its address set forth below. This will become a binding contract 
between the Company and the undersigned, as of the date first above written, 
when such counterpart is so mailed or delivered. 
 
     This agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the 
internal laws of the State of New York, without giving effect to principles of 
conflict of laws. 
 
 
                                       Very truly yours, 
 
                                       ____________________________________ 
                                       (Name of Purchaser) 
 
                                       By: ________________________________ 
                                          (Signature and Title of Officer) 
 
 



                                           ________________________________ 
                                             (Address) 
 
 
Accepted: 
 
AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
 
By: _____________________________ 
      (Authorized Signature) 
 
 



 
 
 
                                   SCHEDULE V 
 
 
                                __________ Shares 
 
 
                                  AMETEK, INC. 
                            (a Delaware corporation) 
                                 Preferred Stock 
 



 
 
                                PRICING AGREEMENT 
 
 
[Date] 
 
 
  as Representative of the several Underwriters 
 
 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
     Reference is made to the Underwriting Agreement, dated _____________ __, 
___ (the "Underwriting Agreement"), relating to the purchase by the several 
Underwriters named in Schedule I thereto, for whom you are acting as 
representatives (the "Representatives"), of the above shares of Preferred Stock 
(the "Initial Shares"), of AMETEK, Inc. (the "Company"). 
 
     We confirm that the Closing Time (as defined in Section 2 of the 
Underwriting Agreement) shall be at 9:30 A.M., New York City time, on __________ 
__, 2001 at the offices of [Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, 180 Maiden Lane LLP, 
New York, New York 10038]. 
 
     Pursuant to Section 2 of the Underwriting Agreement, the Company agrees 
with each Underwriter as follows: 
 
     1. The initial public offering price per share for the Initial Shares, 
determined as provided in said Section 2, shall be $__.__. 
 
     2. The purchase price per share for the Initial Shares to be paid by the 
several Underwriters shall be $__.__, being an amount equal to the initial 
public offering price set forth above less $_.__ per share. 
 
     If the foregoing is in accordance with your understanding of our agreement, 
please sign and return to the Company a counterpart hereof, whereupon this 
instrument, along with all counterparts, will become a binding agreement between 
the Underwriters and the Company in accordance with its terms. 
 
 
                                     Very truly yours, 
 
                                     AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
                                     By: ____________________________ 
                                           Name: 
                                           Title: 
 
 
CONFIRMED AND ACCEPTED: 
As of the date first above written: 
 
 
By: 
 
 
By: _______________________________ 
      Name: 
      Title: 
 
For themselves and as Representatives of the other Underwriters named in 
Schedule A hereto. 
 
SCHEDULE A 
 
 
 
 



                                                                  Exhibit 1.3 
 
                                [Debt Securities] 
 
                             UNDERWRITING AGREEMENT 
 
[Date] 
 
To the Representatives 
named in Schedule I 
hereto of the Underwriters 
named in Schedule II hereto 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
          AMETEK, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), proposes to sell 
to the underwriters named in Schedule II hereto (the "Underwriters"), for whom 
you are acting as representatives (the "Representatives"), the principal amount 
of its securities identified in Schedule I hereto (the "Securities"). The 
Securities will be issued pursuant to either a senior indenture (the "Senior 
Indenture") dated as of ______ between the Company and ______, as trustee or a 
subordinated indenture dated as of ______ between the Company and ___, as 
trustee (the "Subordinated Indenture" and together with the Senior Indenture, 
the "Indenture"), as applicable. If the firm or firms listed in Schedule II 
hereto include only the firm or firms listed in Schedule I hereto, then the 
terms "Underwriters" and "Representatives", as used herein, each shall be deemed 
to refer to such firm or firms. 
 
          1. REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE COMPANY. The Company 
represents and warrants to, and agrees with, each Underwriter that: 
 
               (a) The Company meets the requirements for use of Form S-3 under 
the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Act") and has filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") a registration statement 
on such form (the file number of which is set forth in Schedule I hereto), which 
has become effective, for the registration under the Act of the Securities. Such 
registration statement, as amended at the date of this Agreement, meets the 
requirements set forth in Rule 415(a)(1) under the Act and complies in all other 
material respects with said Rule. The Company proposes to file with the 
Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 under the Act a supplement to the 
form of prospectus included in such registration statement relating to the 
Securities and the plan of distribution thereof and has previously advised you 
of all further information (financial and other) with respect to the Company to 
be set forth therein. Such registration statement, including the exhibits 
thereto, as amended at the date of this Agreement, is hereinafter called the 
"Registration Statement"; such prospectus in the form in which it appears in the 
Registration Statement is hereinafter called the "Basic Prospectus"; and such 
supplemented form of prospectus, in the form in which it shall be filed with the 
Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 (including the Basic Prospectus as 
so supplemented) is hereinafter called the "Final Prospectus." Any preliminary 
form of the Final Prospectus which has heretofore been filed pursuant to Rule 
424 hereinafter is called the "Preliminary Final Prospectus." Any reference 
herein to the Registration Statement, the Basic Prospectus, any Preliminary 
Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus shall be deemed to refer to and include 
the documents incorporated by reference therein pursuant to Item 12 of Form S-3 
which were filed under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the 
"Exchange Act") on or before the date of this Agreement, or the issue date of 
the Basic Prospectus, any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus, 
as the case may be; and any reference herein to the terms "amend", "amendment" 
or "supplement" with respect to the Registration Statement, the Basic 
Prospectus, and the Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus shall 
be deemed to refer to and include the filing of any document under the Exchange 
Act after the date of this Agreement, or the issue date of the Basic Prospectus, 
any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus, as the case may be, 
and deemed to be incorporated therein by reference. 
 
               (b) As of the date hereof, when the Final Prospectus is first 
filed pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 under the Act, when, prior to the Closing 
Date (as hereinafter defined), any amendment to the Registration Statement 
becomes effective (including the filing of any document incorporated by 
reference in the Registration Statement), when any supplement to the Final 
Prospectus is filed with the Commission and at the Closing Date (as hereinafter 
defined), (i) the Registration Statement as amended as of any such time, and the 
Final Prospectus, as amended or supplemented as of any such time, and the 
Indenture will comply in all material respects with the applicable requirements 
of the Act, the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 (the "Trust Indenture Act") and the 
Exchange Act and the respective rules thereunder, (ii) the Registration 
Statement, as amended as of any such time, will not contain any untrue statement 
of a material fact or omit to state any material fact required to be stated 
therein or necessary in order to make the statements therein not misleading, and 
(iii) the Final Prospectus, as amended or supplemented as of any such time, will 



not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state any 
material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the 
statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, 
not misleading; provided, however, that the Company makes no representations or 
warranties as to (A) that part of the Registration Statement which shall 
constitute the Statement of Eligibility and Qualification of the Trustee (Form 
T-1) under the Trust Indenture Act of the Trustee or (B) the information 
contained in or omitted from the Registration Statement or the Final Prospectus 
or any amendment thereof or supplement thereto in reliance upon and in 
conformity with information furnished in writing to the Company by or on behalf 
of any Underwriter through the Representatives specifically for use in 
connection with the preparation of the Registration Statement and the Final 
Prospectus. 
 
               (c) Each direct and indirect subsidiary of the Company is set 
forth on Schedule III attached hereto (each, a "Subsidiary"). All the 
outstanding shares of capital stock of the Company and each Subsidiary have been 
duly authorized and validly issued, are fully paid and nonassessable and are 
free of any preemptive or similar rights. 
 
               (d) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is a corporation 
duly organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of its 
jurisdiction of incorporation with full corporate power and authority to own, 
lease and operate its properties and engage in the business in which it is 
engaged or in which it proposes to engage as described in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus. The Company is duly 
registered and qualified to do business as a foreign corporation in good 
standing in each jurisdiction where the character, location, ownership or 
leasing of its properties (owned, leased or licensed) or the nature or conduct 
of its business requires such registration or qualification, except where the 
failure to be so qualified would not, individually or in the aggregate, result 
in a material adverse effect on or affecting the business, operations, assets, 
properties, condition (financial or other), stockholders' equity, or results of 
operations of the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole (a "Material 
Adverse Effect"). 
 
               (e) There are no legal or governmental proceedings pending 
against the Company or any Subsidiary or, to the knowledge of the Company, 
threatened against any of them or to which the Company or any Subsidiary or to 
which any of the respective properties of the Company or any Subsidiary is 
subject which are not disclosed in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Prospectus and which, if adversely decided, would cause a 
Material Adverse Effect or materially adversely affect the issuance of the 
Securities or the consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by this 
Agreement. There are no agreements, contracts, indentures, leases or other 
instruments of the Company or any Subsidiary that are material to the Company 
and the Subsidiaries, taken as a whole, which are not described in the 
Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, neither 
the Company nor any Subsidiary is involved in any strike, job action or labor 
dispute with any group of its employees which would reasonably be expected to 
have a Material Adverse Effect, and, to the knowledge of the Company, no such 
action or dispute is threatened. 
 
               (f) Ernst & Young LLP, the accountants who have expressed their 
opinion with respect to the financial statements (including the related notes 
and supporting schedules) of the Company filed with the Commission as a part of 
the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, are, 
with respect to the Company and the Unconsolidated Subsidiary, independent 
public accountants as required by the Act and the Exchange Act. 
 
               (g) The financial statements of the Company, together with the 
related notes thereto, which are incorporated by reference into the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, present fairly the 
financial position and the results of operations, changes in stockholders' 
equity and changes in cash flows of the Company as of the respective dates and 
for the respective periods specified therein. All of such financial statements 
and related notes have been prepared in conformity with generally accepted 
accounting principles applied on a consistent basis throughout the periods 
involved and comply as to form in all material respects with the applicable 
accounting requirements included in Regulation S-X under the Act. [The 
supporting schedules, the "Summary Financial Data", the "Selected Financial 
Data" and the tables included in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Prospectus fairly present the information purported to be 
shown thereby at the respective dates thereof and for the respective periods 
covered thereby and have been presented on a basis consistent with that of the 
audited financial statements therein. No other financial statements or 
supporting schedules are required by the Act or Regulation S-X to be included 
therein.] 
 
               (h) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 



Prospectus, there has not been (i) any loss or adverse change, or any 
development which could reasonably be expected to result in a loss or adverse 
change, in or affecting the business, properties, management, assets, prospects, 
stockholders' equity, operations, condition (financial or other), or results of 
operations of the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole, (ii) any 
transaction entered into by each of the Company and the Subsidiaries, except 
transactions in the ordinary course of business; (iii) any obligation, direct or 
contingent, incurred by each of the Company and the Subsidiaries which is 
material to each of the Company and the Subsidiaries taken as a whole, except 
for liabilities or obligations which are reflected in the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus or the Prospectus, (iv) any change in the 
capital stock or outstanding indebtedness of the Company, or (v) any dividend or 
distribution of any kind declared, paid or made on the capital stock of the 
Company, which in any case described in clauses (i), (ii), (iii), (iv) or (v) 
above, could reasonably be expected to, individually or in the aggregate, have a 
Material Adverse Effect on the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole or 
materially and adversely affect the ability of the Company to perform its 
obligations under this Agreement. 
 
               (i) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has good and 
marketable title to all property (real and personal) described in the 
Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus as being 
owned by it, free and clear of all liens, claims, security interests or other 
encumbrances, except such as are described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus or could not, in the aggregate, 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, and all the property 
described in the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 
Prospectus as being held under lease by each of the company and the Subsidiaries 
is held by it under valid, subsisting and enforceable leases, except as the 
enforcement thereof may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, or similar laws 
affecting the enforcement of creditors' rights generally and subject to the 
applicability of general principles of equity. 
 
               (j) The Company has all the requisite corporate power and 
authority to execute, deliver and perform its obligations under this Agreement; 
the execution and delivery of, and the performance by the Company of its 
obligations under this Agreement have been duly and validly authorized by the 
Company and this Agreement, as of the Closing Date, will have been duly executed 
and delivered by the Company and will constitute the valid and legally binding 
agreement of the Company, enforceable against the Company in accordance with its 
terms, except as the enforcement hereof may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency 
or other similar laws affected the enforcement of creditors' rights generally 
and subject to the applicability of general principles of equity, and except as 
rights to indemnity and contribution hereunder may be limited by Federal or 
state securities laws of principles of public policy. 
 
               (k) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has such permits, 
licenses, franchises, certificates of need and other approvals or authorizations 
of governmental or regulatory authorities ("Permits") as are necessary under 
applicable law to own their respective properties and to conduct their 
respective businesses in the manner described in the Registration Statement, 
preliminary prospectus and Prospectus, except to the extent that the failure to 
have such Permits could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse 
Effect; each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has fulfilled and performed in 
all material respects all of its obligations with respect to the Permits, and, 
to the knowledge of the Company, no event has occurred which allows, or after 
notice or lapse of time would allow, revocation or termination thereof or 
results in any other material impairment of the rights of the holder of such 
Permit, subject in each case to such qualification as may be set forth in the 
Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus and except 
to the extent that any such revocation or termination, individually or in the 
aggregate, could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (l) None of the Company or any Subsidiary is (i) in violation of 
its certificate of incorporation, as amended, or articles of organization, as 
amended, or bylaws or other organizational documents or of any law, ordinance, 
administrative or governmental rule or regulation applicable to it or of any 
decree of any court or governmental agency or body having jurisdiction over it, 
except where any such violation or violations in the aggregate could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, or (ii) in default in 
the performance of any obligation, agreement or condition contained in any bond, 
debenture, note or any other evidence of indebtedness or in any agreement, 
indenture, lease or other instrument to which the Company or any Subsidiary is a 
party or by which any of them or any of their respective properties may be 
bound, except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus 
and Prospectus or where any such default or defaults in the aggregate would not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (m) Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries owns, possesses, 
licenses or possesses adequate rights to use all patents, trademarks, trademark 
registrations, service marks, service mark registrations, tradenames, 



copyrights, licenses, inventions, trade secrets and rights described in the 
Registration Statement, preliminary prospectus and Prospectus as being owned by 
it or necessary for the conduct of its business, and that the Company has not 
received a claim to the contrary (a "Claim") or any challenge (a "Challenge") by 
any other person to the rights of each of the Company and the Subsidiaries with 
respect to the foregoing, except for such Claims and Challenges which could not 
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (n) Except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, 
preliminary prospectus and Prospectus, the Company and the Subsidiaries have 
filed all tax returns required to be filed (other than filings being contested 
in good faith), which returns are true and correct in all material respects, and 
neither of the Company nor any Subsidiary is in default in the payment of any 
taxes which were payable pursuant to said returns or any assessments with 
respect thereto (other than taxes being contested in good faith), except where 
the failure to file such returns and make such payments (whether or not being 
contested in good faith) would not, individually or in the aggregate, reasonably 
be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (o) Except as disclosed in the Company's filings with the 
Commission, none of the properties owned, operated or used by the Company has 
suffered a release of any Hazardous Materials that, under any Environmental Law, 
(i) would impose liability on the Company that is likely to have a Material 
Adverse Effect or (ii) is likely to result in the imposition of a lien on any 
assets owned, directly or indirectly, by the Company. To the Company's 
knowledge, it is in compliance with, and is not subject to any existing, pending 
threatened impending litigation, proceeding, claim or demand by any governmental 
agency or authority or other person with respect or pursuant to any 
Environmental Law, except any which, if adversely determined would not have a 
Material Adverse Effect. As used herein, "Environmental Laws" means the common 
law and all federal, state, local and foreign laws, codes and ordinances 
relating to the environment, health and safety and all rules and regulations 
promulgated thereunder, including, without limitation laws relating to 
emissions, discharges, releases or threatened releases of pollutants, 
contaminants, chemicals, or industrial, toxic or hazardous substances or wastes 
into the environment (including, without limitation, air, surface water, ground 
water, land surface or subsurface strata) or otherwise relating to the 
manufacture, processing, distribution, use, treatment, storage, disposal, 
transport or handling of pollutants, contaminants, chemicals, or industrial, 
solid, toxic or hazardous substances or wastes; and "Hazardous Material" 
includes, without limitation, (i) all substances which are designated pursuant 
to section 311(b)(2)(A) of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act ("FWPCA"), 33 
U.S.C. ss. 1251 ET. SEQ.; (ii) any element, compound, mixture, solution, or 
substance which is designated pursuant to Section 102 of the Comprehensive 
Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act ("CERCLA"), 42 U.S.C. ss. 
9601 ET. SEQ.; (iii) any hazardous waste having the characteristics which are 
identified under or listed pursuant to Section 3001 of the Resource Conservation 
and Recovery Act ("RCRA"), 42 U.S.C. ss. 6901 ET. SEQ.; (iv) any toxic pollutant 
listed under Section 307(a) of FWPCA; (v) any hazardous air pollutant which is 
listed under Section 7 of the Toxic Substances Control Act, 15 U.S.C. ss. 2601 
ET. SEQ.; and (vii) petroleum, petroleum products, petroleum by-products, 
petroleum decomposition by-products, and waste oil, and any other substances or 
wastes subject to regulation under Environmental Laws. 
 
               (p) In the ordinary course of its business, the Company and its 
Subsidiaries periodically review the effect of Environmental Laws (as defined 
below) on the business, operations and properties of it and its subsidiaries, in 
the course of which it identifies and evaluates associated costs and liabilities 
(including, without limitation, any capital or operating expenditures required 
for clean-up, closure of properties or compliance with Environmental Laws, or 
any Permit, license or approval, any related constraints on operating activities 
and any potential liabilities to third parties). On the basis of such review, 
the Company has reasonably concluded that such associated costs and liabilities 
would not, singly or in the aggregate, have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (q) None of the Company or the Subsidiaries has any liability for 
any prohibited transaction or funding deficiency or any complete or partial 
withdrawal liability with respect to any pension, profit sharing or other plan 
which is subject to the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as 
amended ("ERISA"), to which the Company or any of the Subsidiaries makes or ever 
has made a contribution and in which any employee of the Company or any 
Subsidiary is or has ever been a participant. With respect to such plans, the 
Company and each Subsidiary is in compliance in all material respects with all 
applicable provisions of ERISA. 
 
               (r) The Company maintains a system of internal accounting 
controls sufficient to provide reasonable assurances that (i) transactions of 
the Subsidiaries are executed in accordance with management's general or 
specific authorization, (ii) transactions are appropriately recorded to permit 
preparation of financial statements in conformity with generally accepted 
accounting principles and to maintain accountability for assets, (iii) access to 



assets is permitted only in accordance with management's general or specific 
authorization, (iv) the recorded accountability for assets is compared with 
existing assets at reasonable intervals and appropriate action is taken with 
respect to any differences. 
 
               (s) None of (i) the issuance, offer, sale or delivery of the 
Securities, (ii) the execution, delivery or performance of this Agreement by the 
Company, or (ii) the consummation by the Company of the transactions 
contemplated hereby (a) requires any consent, approval, registration, 
authorization or other order of, or registration or filing with (each, a 
"Consent"), any court, regulatory body, administrative agency or other 
governmental body, agency or official (except for compliance with the securities 
or Blue Sky laws of various jurisdictions or the failure to obtain which could 
not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect or materially 
adversely affect the consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby) or 
conflicts or will conflict with or constitutes or will constitute a breach of, 
or a default under , the certificate or articles of incorporation or bylaws, or 
other organizational documents, of the Company or any Subsidiary, except any 
such conflicts and breaches that in the aggregate could not reasonably be 
expected to have a Material Adverse Effect or (ii) conflicts or will conflict 
with or constitutes or will constitute a breach of or a default under, any 
agreement, indenture, lease or other instrument to which the Company or any 
Subsidiary is a party or by which any of them or any of their respective 
properties may be bound, except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, 
preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus or any such conflicts, breaches or 
defaults that in the aggregate could not reasonably be expected to have a 
Material Adverse Effect, or (iii) violates or will violate any statute, law, 
regulation or judgment, injunction, order or decree applicable to the Company or 
any Subsidiary or any of their respective properties, except any such violations 
that in the aggregate could not reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect, or (iv) will result in the creation or imposition of any lien, 
charge or encumbrance upon any property or assets of the Company or any 
Subsidiary pursuant to the terms of any agreement or instrument to which any of 
them is a party or by which any of them may be bound or to which any of their 
property or assets is subject, other than as disclosed in the Registration 
Statement, preliminary prospectus and Prospectus or which could not in the 
aggregate be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (t) The Company has duly and validly authorized the sale of the 
Securities and when executed and authenticated in accordance with the terms of 
the Indenture and delivered the Securities will constitute valid and binding 
obligations of the Company entitled to the benefits of the Indenture (subject, 
as to enforcement of remedies, to applicable bankruptcy, reorganization, 
insolvency, moratorium, fraudulent conveyance or other similar laws affecting 
the rights of creditors now or hereinafter in effect, and to equitable 
principles that may limit the right to specific enforcement of remedies, and 
further subject to the application of principles of public policy). The 
description of the Securities in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus and the Prospectus is accurate in all material respects. 
 
               (u) The Company is not now, and as a result of the offer and sale 
of the Securities in the manner contemplated in this Agreement, the Registration 
Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus and the application of 
the net proceeds of such sale as described in the section entitled "Use of 
Proceeds" of the Registration Statement, the preliminary prospectus and the 
Prospectus, will not be, an "investment company" or an "affiliated person" of, 
or "promoter" or "principal underwriter" for, an "investment company" within the 
meaning of the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "Investment 
Company Act"), without taking account of any exemption arising out of the number 
or type of holders of the Company's securities. 
 
               (v) None of the Company, the Subsidiaries or any agent acting on 
their behalf has taken or will take any action that might cause this Agreement 
or the sale of the Securities to violate Regulation T, U or X of the Board of 
Governors of the Federal Reserve System, in each case as in effect, or as the 
same may hereafter be in effect, on the date hereof. 
 
               (w) None of the Company nor any of its affiliates (as defined in 
Rule 501(b) of Regulation D ("Regulation D") under the Act) has directly, or 
through any agent taken any action designed to cause or to result in or that has 
constituted, or might reasonably be expected to cause or result in or 
constitute, under the Exchange Act, or otherwise, the stabilization or 
manipulation of the price of any security of the Company to facilitate the sale 
or resale of the Securities. 
 
               (x) The Company has not distributed and will not distribute prior 
to the later of (A) the Additional Closing Date and (B) the completion of the 
distribution of the Securities by the Underwriters and dealers, any offering 
material (including, without limitation, content on its Website, if any, that 
may be deemed to be offering material) in connection with the offering and sale 
of the Securities other than the preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus. 



 
               (y) No holder of any security of the Company, which by reason of 
the filing of the Registration Statement or otherwise in connection with the 
sale of the Securities contemplated hereby, has the right to request or demand 
registration of any security of the Company because of the transactions 
contemplated hereby. 
 
               (z) Except as disclosed in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, subsequent to the date as of which 
such information is given in the Registration Statement, the preliminary 
prospectus or the Prospectus, neither the Company nor any Subsidiary has 
incurred any liability or obligation direct or contingent, or entered into any 
transaction, not in the ordinary course of business, that is material to the 
Company and the Subsidiaries, taken as a whole, and there has not been any 
material change in the capital stock, or material increase in the short-term or 
long-term debt of the Company or any Subsidiary. 
 
               (aa) Neither the Company nor any Subsidiary nor, to the knowledge 
of the Company, any employee or agent of the Company or any Subsidiary has made 
any payment of funds or received or retained any funds in violation of any law, 
rule or regulation, which violation could reasonably be expected to have a 
Material Adverse Effect. 
 
               (bb) The Common Stock is registered pursuant to Section 12(g) of 
the Exchange Act and is quoted on the New York Stock Exchange, and the Company 
has taken no action designed to, or likely to have the effect of, terminating 
the registration of the Common Stock under the Exchange Act or delisting the 
Common Stock from the New York Stock Exchange, nor has the Company received any 
notification that the Commission or the New York Stock Exchange is contemplating 
terminating such registration or listing. 
 
               (cc) The Company has timely and properly filed with the 
Commission all reports and other documents required to have been filed by it 
with the Commission pursuant to the Act, the Regulations, the Exchange Act and 
the rules and regulations. True and complete copies of all such reports and 
other documents have been delivered to you or your counsel. 
 
               (dd) Except as described in the Registration Statement, the 
preliminary prospectus and the Prospectus, and except in connection with 
exercises of outstanding options and warrants, the Company has not sold or 
issued any shares of capital stock within the six month period preceding the 
date of the Prospectus, all of which sales and issuances were made in compliance 
with the Act and the Regulations. 
 
               (ee) The Company meets the requirements for use of Form S-3 under 
the Regulations. 
 
          2. PURCHASE AND SALE. Subject to the terms and conditions and in 
reliance upon the representations and warranties herein set forth, the Company 
agrees to sell to each Underwriter, and each Underwriter agrees, severally and 
not jointly, to purchase from the Company, at the purchase price set forth in 
Schedule I hereto, the principal amount of the Securities set forth opposite 
such Underwriter's name in Schedule II hereto, except that, if Schedule I hereto 
provides for the sale of Securities pursuant to delayed delivery arrangements, 
the respective principal amounts of Securities to be purchased by the 
Underwriters shall be set forth in Schedule II hereto, less the respective 
amounts of Contract Securities determined as provided below. Securities to be 
purchased by the Underwriters are herein sometimes called the "Underwriters' 
Securities" and Securities to be purchased pursuant to Delayed Delivery 
Contracts as hereinafter provided are herein called "Contract Securities." 
 
          If so provided in Schedule I hereto, the Underwriters are authorized 
to solicit offers to purchase Securities from the Company pursuant to delayed 
delivery contracts ("Delayed Delivery Contracts"), substantially in the form of 
Schedule III hereto but with such changes therein as the Company may authorize 
or approve. The Underwriters will endeavor to make such arrangements and, as 
compensation therefor, the Company will pay to the Representatives, for the 
account of the Underwriters, on the Closing Date, the percentage set forth in 
Schedule I hereto of the principal amount of the Securities for which Delayed 
Delivery Contracts are made. Delayed Delivery Contracts are to be with 
institutional investors, including commercial and savings banks, insurance 
companies, pension funds, investment companies and educational and charitable 
institutions. The Company will make Delayed Delivery Contracts in all cases 
where sales of Contract Securities arranged by the Underwriters have been 
approved by the Company but, except as the Company may otherwise agree, each 
such Delayed Delivery Contract must be for not less than the minimum principal 
amount set forth in Schedule I hereto and the aggregate principal amount of 
Contract Securities may not exceed the maximum aggregate principal amount set 
forth in Schedule I hereto. The Underwriters will not have any responsibility in 
respect of the validity or performance of Delayed Delivery Contracts. The 
principal amount of Securities to be purchased by each Underwriter as set forth 



in Schedule II hereto shall be reduced by an amount which shall bear the same 
proportion to the total principal amount of Contract Securities as the principal 
amount of Securities set forth opposite the name of such Underwriter bears to 
the aggregate principal amount set forth in Schedule II hereto, except to the 
extent that you determine that such reduction shall be otherwise than in such 
proportion and so advise the Company in writing; provided, however, that the 
total principal amount of Securities to be purchased by all Underwriters shall 
be the aggregate principal amount set forth in Schedule II hereto, less the 
aggregate principal amount of Contract Securities. 
 
          3. DELIVERY AND PAYMENT. Delivery of and payment for the Underwriters' 
Securities shall be made on the date and at the time specified in Schedule I 
hereto, which date and time may be postponed by agreement between the 
Representatives and the Company or as provided in Section 8 hereof (such date 
and time of delivery and payment for the Securities being herein called the 
"Closing Date"). Delivery of the Underwriters' Securities shall be made to the 
Representatives for the respective accounts of the several Underwriters against 
payment by the several Underwriters through the Representatives of the purchase 
price thereof in the manner set forth in Schedule I hereto. Unless otherwise 
agreed, certificates for the Underwriters' Securities shall be in the form set 
forth in Schedule I hereto, and such certificates may be deposited with The 
Depository Trust Company ("DTC") or a custodian of DTC and registered in the 
name of Cede & Co., as nominee for DTC. 
 
          4. AGREEMENTS. The Company agrees with the several Underwriters that: 
 
               (a) Prior to the termination of the offering of the Securities, 
the Company will not file any amendment of the Registration Statement or 
supplement (including the Final Prospectus) to the Basic Prospectus unless the 
Company has furnished you a copy for your review prior to filing and will not 
file any such proposed amendment or supplement to which you reasonably object. 
Subject to the foregoing sentence, the Company will cause the Final Prospectus 
to be filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434 via the 
Electronic Data Gathering, Analysis and Retrieval System. The Company will 
advise the Representatives promptly (i) when the Final Prospectus shall have 
been filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424 or Rule 434, (ii) when any 
amendment to the Registration Statement relating to the Securities shall have 
become effective, (iii) of any request by the Commission for any amendment of 
the Registration Statement or amendment of or supplement to the Final Prospectus 
or for any additional information, (iv) of the issuance by the Commission of any 
stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration Statement or the 
institution or threatening of any proceeding for that purpose and (v) of the 
receipt by the Company of any notification with respect to the suspension of the 
qualification of the Securities for sale in any jurisdiction or the initiation 
or threatening of any proceeding for such purpose. The Company will use its best 
efforts to prevent the issuance of any such stop order and, if issued, to obtain 
as soon as possible the withdrawal thereof. 
 
               (b) If, at any time when a prospectus relating to the Securities 
is required to be delivered under the Act, except with respect to any such 
delivery requirement imposed upon an affiliate of the Company in connection with 
any secondary market sales, any event occurs as a result of which the Final 
Prospectus as then amended or supplemented would include any untrue statement of 
a material fact or omit to state any material fact necessary to make the 
statements therein in light of the circumstances under which they were made not 
misleading, or if it shall be necessary to amend or supplement the Final 
Prospectus to comply with the Act or the Exchange Act or the respective rules 
thereunder, the Company promptly will prepare and file with the Commission, 
subject to the first sentence of paragraph (a) of this Section 4, an amendment 
or supplement which will correct such statement or omission or an amendment 
which will effect such compliance. 
 
               (c) The Company will make generally available to its security 
holders and to the Representatives as soon as practicable, but not later than 60 
days after the close of the period covered thereby, an earnings statement (in 
form complying with the provisions of Rule 158 of the regulations under the Act) 
covering a 12 month period beginning not later than the first day of the 
Company's fiscal quarter next following the "effective date" (as defined in said 
Rule 158) of the Registration Statement. 
 
               (d) The Company will furnish to the Representatives and counsel 
for the Underwriters, without charge, copies of the Registration Statement 
(including exhibits thereto) and each amendment thereto which shall become 
effective on or prior to the Closing Date and, so long as delivery of a 
prospectus by an Underwriter or dealer may be required by the Act, as many 
copies of any Preliminary Final Prospectus and the Final Prospectus and any 
amendments thereof and supplements thereto as the Representatives may reasonably 
request. The Company will pay the expenses of printing all documents relating to 
the offering. 
 
               (e) The Company will arrange for the qualification of the 



Securities for sale under the laws of such jurisdictions as the Representatives 
may reasonably designate, will maintain such qualifications in effect so long as 
required for the distribution of the Securities and will arrange for the 
determination of the legality of the Securities for purchase by institutional 
investors; provided, however, that the Company shall not be required to qualify 
to do business in any jurisdiction where it is not now so qualified or to take 
any action which would subject it to general or unlimited service of process of 
any jurisdiction where it is not now so subject. 
 
               (f) Until the business day following the Closing Date, the 
Company will not, without the consent of the Representatives, offer or sell, or 
announce the offering of, any securities covered by the Registration Statement 
or by any other registration statement filed under the Act; provided, however, 
the Company may, at any time, offer or sell or announce the offering of any 
securities (A) covered by a registration statement on Form S-8 or (B) covered by 
a registration statement on Form S-3 and (i) pursuant to which the Company 
issues securities under one of the Company's medium-term note programs or (ii) 
pursuant to which the Company issues securities for its dividend reinvestment 
plan. 
 
          5. CONDITIONS TO THE OBLIGATIONS OF THE UNDERWRITERS. The obligations 
of the Underwriters to purchase the Underwriters' Securities shall be subject to 
the accuracy of the representations and warranties on the part of the Company 
contained herein as of the date hereof, as of the date of the effectiveness of 
any amendment to the Registration Statement filed prior to the Closing Date 
(including the filing of any document incorporated by reference therein) and as 
of the Closing Date, to the accuracy of the statements of the Company made in 
any certificates pursuant to the provisions hereof, to the performance by the 
Company of its obligations hereunder and to the following additional conditions: 
 
               (a) No stop order suspending the effectiveness of the 
Registration Statement, as amended from time to time, shall have been issued and 
no proceedings for that purpose shall have been instituted or threatened; and 
the Final Prospectus shall have been filed or mailed for filing with the 
Commission within the time period prescribed by the Commission. 
 
               (b) The Company shall have furnished to the Representatives the 
opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, counsel for the Company, dated the 
Closing Date, to the effect of paragraphs (i) through (xii) below: 
 
                    (i) the Company is a duly organized and validly existing 
corporation in good standing under the laws of the State of Delaware and has the 
corporate power and authority to own its properties and conduct its business as 
described in the Final Prospectus; 
 
                    (ii) each of the Company and the Subsidiaries is qualified 
or licensed to do business as a foreign corporation in any jurisdiction in which 
such counsel has knowledge that each of the Company or the Subsidiaries is 
required to be so qualified or licensed; 
 
                    (iii) all the outstanding shares of capital stock of each of 
the Company and the Subsidiaries have been duly and validly authorized and 
issued and are fully paid and nonassessable; 
 
                    (iv) the Securities conform in all material respects to the 
description thereof contained in the Final Prospectus; 
 
                    (v) the Indenture has been duly authorized, executed and 
delivered by the Company, has been duly qualified under the Trust Indenture Act, 
and constitutes a legal, valid and binding instrument enforceable against the 
Company in accordance with its terms (subject, as to enforcement of remedies, to 
applicable bankruptcy, reorganization, insolvency, moratorium, fraudulent 
conveyance or other similar laws affecting the rights of creditors now or 
hereafter in effect, and to equitable principles that may limit the right to 
specific enforcement of remedies, and further subject to 12 U.S.C. 
ss.1818(b)(6)(D) and similar bank regulatory powers and to the application of 
principles of public policy); and the Securities have been duly authorized and, 
when executed and authenticated in accordance with the provisions of the 
Indenture and delivered to and paid for by the Underwriters pursuant to this 
Agreement, in the case of the Underwriters' Securities, or by the purchasers 
thereof pursuant to Delayed Delivery Contracts, in the case of any Contract 
Securities, will constitute legal, valid and binding obligations of the Company 
entitled to the benefits of the Indenture (subject, as to enforcement of 
remedies, to applicable bankruptcy, reorganization, insolvency, moratorium, 
fraudulent conveyance or other similar laws affecting the rights of creditors 
now or hereafter in effect, and to equitable principles that may limit the right 
to specific enforcement of remedies); 
 
                    (vi) such counsel is without knowledge that (1) there is any 
pending or threatened action, suit or proceeding before or by any court or 
governmental agency, authority or body or any arbitrator involving the Company 



or any of its subsidiaries, of a character required to be disclosed in the 
Registration Statement which is not adequately disclosed in the Final 
Prospectus, or (2) any franchise, contract or other document of a character 
required to be described in the Registration Statement or Final Prospectus, or 
to be filed as an exhibit to the Registration Statement, is not so described or 
filed as required; 
 
                    (vii) the Registration Statement has become effective under 
the Act; such counsel is without knowledge that any stop order suspending the 
effectiveness of the Registration Statement has been issued or any proceedings 
for that purpose have been instituted or threatened; and the Registration 
Statement, the Final Prospectus and each amendment thereof or supplement thereto 
(other than the financial statements and other financial and statistical 
information contained therein or incorporated by reference therein, as to which 
such counsel need express no opinion) comply as to form in all material respects 
with the applicable requirements of the Act and the Exchange Act and the 
respective rules thereunder; 
 
                    (viii) this Agreement and any Delayed Delivery Contracts 
have been duly authorized, executed and delivered by the Company and each 
constitutes a legal, valid and binding agreement of the Company enforceable 
against the Company in accordance with its terms (subject, as to enforcement of 
remedies, to applicable bankruptcy, reorganization, insolvency, moratorium, 
fraudulent conveyance or other similar laws affecting the rights of creditors 
now or hereafter in effect, and to equitable principles that may limit the right 
to specific enforcement of remedies, and except insofar as the enforceability of 
the indemnity and contribution provisions contained in this Agreement may be 
limited by federal and state securities laws, and further subject to the 
application of principles of public policy); 
 
                    (ix) no consent, approval, authorization or order of any 
court or governmental agency or body is required on behalf of the Company for 
the consummation of the transactions contemplated herein or in any Delayed 
Delivery Contracts, except such as have been obtained under the Act and such as 
may be required under the blue sky or insurance laws of any jurisdiction in 
connection with the purchase and distribution of the Securities by the 
Underwriters and such other approvals (specified in such opinion) as have been 
obtained; 
 
                    (x) neither the issue and sale of the Securities, nor the 
consummation of any other of the transactions herein contemplated nor the 
fulfillment of the terms hereof or of any Delayed Delivery Contracts will 
conflict with, result in a breach of, or constitute a default under the 
certificate of incorporation or by-laws of the Company or (1) the terms of any 
material indenture or other agreement or instrument known to such counsel and to 
which the Company or the Subsidiaries is a party or bound, or (2) any order or 
regulation known to such counsel to be applicable to the Company or the 
Subsidiaries of any court, regulatory body, administrative agency, governmental 
body or arbitrator having jurisdiction over the Company or the Subsidiaries; 
 
                    (xi) such counsel is without knowledge of rights to the 
registration of securities of the Company under the Registration Statement which 
have not been waived by the holders of such rights or which have not expired by 
reason of lapse of time following notification of the Company's intention to 
file the Registration Statement. 
 
          In rendering such opinion, but without opining in connection 
therewith, such counsel shall also state that, although it has not independently 
verified, is not passing upon and assumes no responsibility for the accuracy, 
completeness or fairness of the statements contained in the Registration 
Statement, it has no reason to believe that the Registration Statement or any 
amendment thereof at the time it became effective and as of the date of such 
opinion contained any untrue statement of a material fact or omitted to state 
any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the 
statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, 
not misleading or that the Final Prospectus, as amended or supplemented, as of 
its date and the date of such opinion, contains any untrue statement of a 
material fact or omits to state a material fact necessary to make the statements 
therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, not 
misleading. 
 
          In rendering such opinion, such counsel may rely (A) as to matters 
involving the application of laws of any jurisdiction other than the State of 
New York or the United States, or the General Corporate Law of Delaware to the 
extent deemed proper and specified in such opinion, upon the opinion of other 
counsel of good standing believed to be reliable and who are satisfactory to 
counsel for the Underwriters; and (B) as to matters of fact, to the extent 
deemed proper, on certificates of responsible officers of the Company and its 
subsidiaries and public officials. 
 
               (c) The Representatives shall have received from __________, 



counsel for the Underwriters, such opinion or opinions, dated the Closing Date, 
with respect to the issuance and sale of the Securities, the Indenture, any 
Delayed Delivery Contracts, the Registration Statement, the Final Prospectus and 
other related matters as the Representatives may reasonably require, and the 
Company shall have furnished to such counsel such documents as they request for 
the purpose of enabling them to pass upon such matters. 
 
               (d) The Company shall have furnished to the Representatives a 
certificate of the Company, signed by the Chairman of the Board and Chief 
Executive Officer or a Senior Vice President and the principal financial or 
accounting officer of the Company, dated the Closing Date, to the effect that 
the signers of such certificate have carefully examined the Registration 
Statement, the Final Prospectus and this Agreement and they are without 
knowledge that: 
 
                    (i) the representations and warranties of the Company in 
this Agreement are not true and correct in all material respects on and as of 
the Closing Date with the same effect as if made on the Closing Date and the 
Company has not complied with all the agreements and satisfied all the 
conditions on its part to be performed or satisfied at or prior to the Closing 
Date; 
 
                    (ii) any stop order suspending the effectiveness of the 
Registration Statement, as amended, has been issued or any proceedings for that 
purpose have been instituted or threatened; and 
 
                    (iii) since the date of the most recent financial statements 
included in the Final Prospectus, there has been any material adverse change in 
the condition (financial or other), earnings, business or properties of the 
Company and its subsidiaries, whether or not arising from transactions in the 
ordinary course of business, except as set forth in or contemplated in the Final 
Prospectus. 
 
               (e) At the Closing Date, Ernst & Young LLP shall have furnished 
to the Representatives a letter or letters (which may refer to letters 
previously delivered to one or more of the Representatives), dated as of the 
Closing Date, in form and substance satisfactory to the Representatives, 
confirming that the response, if any, to Item 10 of the Registration Statement 
is correct insofar as it relates to them and stating in effect that: 
 
                    (i) They are independent accountants within the meaning of 
the Act and the Exchange Act and the respective applicable published rules and 
regulations thereunder. 
 
                    (ii) In their opinion, the consolidated financial statements 
of the Company and its subsidiaries audited by them and included or incorporated 
by reference in the Registration Statement and Final Prospectus comply as to 
form in all material respects with the applicable accounting requirements of the 
Act and the regulations thereunder with respect to registration statements on 
Form S-3 and the Exchange Act and the regulations thereunder. 
 
                    (iii) On the basis of procedures (but not an audit in 
accordance with generally accepted auditing standards) consisting of: 
 
          (a) Reading the minutes of the meetings of the stockholders, the board 
          of directors, executive committee and audit committee of the Company 
          and the boards of directors and executive committees of its 
          subsidiaries as set forth in the minute books through a specified date 
          not more than five business days prior to the date of delivery of such 
          letter; 
 
          (b) Performing the procedures specified by the American Institute of 
          Certified Public Accountants for a review of interim financial 
          information as described in SAS No. 71, Interim Financial Information, 
          on the unaudited condensed consolidated interim financial statements 
          of the Company and its consolidated subsidiaries included or 
          incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
          Prospectus and reading the unaudited interim financial data, if any, 
          for the period from the date of the latest balance sheet included or 
          incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
          Prospectus to the date of the latest available interim financial data; 
          and 
 
          (c) Making inquiries of certain officials of the Company who have 
          responsibility for financial and accounting matters regarding the 
          specific items for which representations are requested below; 
 
nothing has come to their attention as a result of the foregoing procedures that 
caused them to believe that: 
 
                    (1) the unaudited condensed consolidated interim financial 



                    statements, included or incorporated by reference in the 
                    Registration Statement and Final Prospectus, do not comply 
                    as to form in all material respects with the applicable 
                    accounting requirements of the Exchange Act and the 
                    published rules and regulations thereunder; 
 
                    (2) any material modifications should be made to the 
                    unaudited condensed consolidated interim financial 
                    statements, included or incorporated by reference in the 
                    Registration Statement and Final Prospectus, for them to be 
                    in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles; 
 
                    (3) (i) at the date of the latest available interim 
                    financial data and at the specified date not more than five 
                    business days prior to the date of the delivery of such 
                    letter, there was any change in the capital stock or the 
                    long-term debt (other than scheduled repayments of such 
                    debt) or any decreases in shareholders' equity of the 
                    Company and the subsidiaries on a consolidated basis as 
                    compared with the amounts shown in the latest balance sheet 
                    included or incorporated by reference in the Registration 
                    Statement and the Final Prospectus or (ii) for the period 
                    from the date of the latest available financial data to a 
                    specified date not more than five business days prior to the 
                    delivery of such letter, there was any change in the capital 
                    stock or the long-term debt (other than scheduled repayments 
                    of such debt) or any decreases in shareholders' equity of 
                    the Company and the subsidiaries on a consolidated basis, 
                    except in all instances for changes or decreases which the 
                    Registration Statement and Prospectus discloses have 
                    occurred or may occur, or Ernst & Young LLP shall state any 
                    specific changes or decreases. 
 
                    (iv) The letter shall also state that Ernst & Young LLP has 
carried out certain other specified procedures, not constituting an audit, with 
respect to certain amounts, percentages and financial information which are 
included or incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and Final 
Prospectus and which are specified by the Representatives and agreed to by Ernst 
& Young LLP, and has found such amounts, percentages and financial information 
to be in agreement with the relevant accounting, financial and other records of 
the Company and its subsidiaries identified in such letter. 
 
          In addition, at the time this Agreement is executed, Ernst & Young LLP 
shall have furnished to the Representatives a letter or letters, dated the date 
of this Agreement, in form and substance satisfactory to the Representatives, to 
the effect set forth in this paragraph (e) and in Schedule I hereto. 
 
               (f) Subsequent to the respective dates as of which information is 
given in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus, there shall not 
have been (i) any change or decrease specified in the letter or letters referred 
to in paragraph (e) of this Section 5 or (ii) any change, or any development 
involving a prospective change, in or affecting the earnings, business or 
properties of the Company and its subsidiaries the effect of which, in any case 
referred to in clause (i) or (ii) above, is, in the judgment of the 
Representatives, so material and adverse as to make it impractical or 
inadvisable to proceed with the offering or the delivery of the Securities as 
contemplated by the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus. 
 
               (g) Prior to the Closing Date, the Company shall have furnished 
to the Representatives such further information, certificates and documents as 
the Representatives may reasonably request. 
 
               (h) The Company shall have accepted Delayed Delivery Contracts in 
any case where sales of Contract Securities arranged by the Underwriters have 
been approved by the Company. 
 
          If any of the conditions specified in this Section 5 shall not have 
been fulfilled in all material respects when and as provided in this Agreement, 
or if any of the opinions and certificates mentioned above or elsewhere in this 
Agreement shall not be in all material respects reasonably satisfactory in form 
and substance to the Representatives and their counsel, this Agreement and all 
obligations of the Underwriters hereunder may be canceled at, or at any time 
prior to, the Closing Date by the Representatives. Notice of such cancellation 
shall be given to the Company in writing or by telephone or telegraph confirmed 
in writing. 
 
          6. PAYMENT OF EXPENSES. The Company will pay all expenses incident to 
the performance of its obligations under this Agreement, including (i) the 
printing and filing of the Registration Statement as originally filed and of 
each amendment thereto, (ii) the copying of this Agreement, (iii) the 
preparation, issuance and delivery of the Securities to the Underwriters, 



including capital duties, stamp duties and stock transfer taxes, if any, payable 
upon issuance of any of the Securities and the sale of the Securities to the 
Underwriters, (iv) the fees and disbursements of the Company's counsel and 
accountants, (v) the qualification of the Securities under state securities laws 
in accordance with the provisions of Section 4(e), including filing fees and the 
reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel for the Underwriters in connection 
therewith and in connection with the preparation of the Blue Sky Survey, (vi) 
the printing and delivery to the Underwriters of copies of the Registration 
Statement as originally filed and of each amendment thereto, of the preliminary 
prospectuses, and of the Prospectuses and any amendments or supplements thereto, 
(vii) the printing and delivery to the Underwriters of copies of the Blue Sky 
Survey, and (viii) the fee of the National Association of Securities Dealers, 
Inc. 
 
          7. INDEMNIFICATION AND CONTRIBUTION. (a) The Company agrees to 
indemnify and hold harmless each Underwriter and each person who controls any 
Underwriter within the meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act against any 
and all losses, claims, damages or liabilities, joint or several, to which they 
or any of them may become subject under the Act, the Exchange Act or other 
Federal or state statutory law or regulation, at common law or otherwise, 
insofar as such losses, claims, damages or liabilities (or actions in respect 
thereof) arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue 
statement of a material fact contained in the Registration Statement as 
originally filed or in any amendment thereof, or arise out of or are based upon 
omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be 
stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, or 
arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement 
of a material fact contained in the Prospectus, or any amendment or supplement 
thereof, or arise out of or are based upon any omission or alleged omission to 
state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make 
the statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were 
made, not misleading, and agrees to reimburse each such indemnified party for 
any legal or other expenses reasonably incurred by them in connection with 
investigating or defending any such loss, claim, damage, liability or action; 
provided, however, that (i) the Company will not be liable in any such case to 
the extent that any such loss, claim, damage or liability arises out of or is 
based upon any such untrue statement or alleged untrue statement or omission or 
alleged omission made therein in reliance upon and in conformity with written 
information furnished to the Company by or on behalf of any Underwriter through 
the Representatives specifically for use in connection with the preparation 
thereof, or arises out of or is based upon statements in or omissions from that 
part of the Registration Statement which shall constitute the Statement of 
Eligibility and Qualification of the Trustee (Form T-1) under the Trust 
Indenture Act of the Trustee, and (ii) such indemnity with respect to the Basic 
Prospectus or any Preliminary Final Prospectus shall not inure to the benefit of 
any Underwriter (or any person controlling such Underwriter) from whom the 
person asserting any such loss, claim, damage or liability purchased the 
Securities which are the subject thereof if such person did not receive a copy 
of the Final Prospectus (or the Final Prospectus as amended or supplemented) 
excluding documents incorporated therein by reference at or prior to the 
confirmation of the sale of such Securities to such person in any case where 
such delivery is required by the Act and the untrue statement or omission of a 
material fact contained in the Basic Prospectus or any Preliminary Final 
Prospectus was corrected in the Final Prospectus (or the Final Prospectus as 
amended or supplemented). This indemnity agreement will be in addition to any 
liability which the Company may otherwise have. 
 
               (b) Each Underwriter severally agrees to indemnify and hold 
harmless the Company, each of its directors, each of its officers who signs the 
Registration Statement, and each person who controls the Company within the 
meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act, to the same extent as the 
foregoing indemnity from the Company to each Underwriter, but only with 
reference to written information relating to such Underwriter furnished to the 
Company by or on behalf of such Underwriter through the Representatives 
specifically for use in the preparation of the documents referred to in the 
foregoing indemnity. This indemnity agreement will be in addition to any 
liability which any Underwriter may otherwise have. The Company acknowledges 
that the statements set forth in the language on the cover page required by Item 
509 of Regulation S-K and under the heading "Underwriting" or "Plan of 
Distribution" in any Preliminary Final Prospectus or the Final Prospectus 
constitute the only information furnished in writing by or on behalf of the 
several Underwriters for inclusion in the documents referred to in the foregoing 
indemnity, and you, as the Representatives, confirm that such statements are 
correct. 
 
               (c) Promptly after receipt by an indemnified party under this 
Section 7 of notice of the commencement of any action, such indemnified party 
will, if a claim in respect thereof is to be made against the indemnifying party 
under this Section 7, notify the indemnifying party in writing of the 
commencement thereof; but the omission so to notify the indemnifying party will 
not relieve it from any liability which it may have to any indemnified party 



otherwise than under this Section 7. In case any such action is brought against 
any indemnified party, and it notifies the indemnifying party of the 
commencement thereof, the indemnifying party will be entitled to participate 
therein, and, to the extent that it may elect by written notice delivered to the 
indemnified party promptly after receiving the aforesaid notice from such 
indemnified party, to assume the defense thereof, with counsel satisfactory to 
such indemnified party; provided, however, that if the defendants in any such 
action include both the indemnified party and the indemnifying party and the 
indemnified party shall have reasonably concluded that there may be legal 
defenses available to it and/or other indemnified parties which are different 
from or additional to those available to the indemnifying party, the indemnified 
party or parties shall have the right to select separate counsel to assert such 
legal defenses and to otherwise participate in the defense of such action on 
behalf of such indemnified party or parties. Upon receipt of notice from the 
indemnifying party to such indemnified party of its election so to assume the 
defense of such action and approval by the indemnified party of counsel, the 
indemnifying party will not be liable to such indemnified party under this 
Section 7 for any legal or other expenses subsequently incurred by such 
indemnified party in connection with the defense thereof unless (i) the 
indemnified party shall have employed separate counsel in connection with the 
assertion of legal defenses in accordance with the proviso to the next preceding 
sentence (it being understood, however, that the indemnifying party shall not be 
liable for the expenses of more than one separate counsel, approved by the 
Representatives in the case of subparagraph (a), representing the indemnified 
parties under subparagraph (a) who are parties to such action), (ii) the 
indemnifying party shall not have employed counsel satisfactory to the 
indemnified party to represent the indemnified party within a reasonable time 
after notice of commencement of the action or (iii) the indemnifying party has 
authorized the employment of counsel for the indemnified party at the expense of 
the indemnifying party; and except that if clause (i) or (iii) is applicable, 
such liability shall be only in respect of the counsel referred to in such 
clause (i) or (iii). 
 
               (d) To provide for just and equitable contribution in 
circumstances in which the indemnification provided for in paragraph (a) of this 
Section 7 is due in accordance with its terms but is for any reason held by a 
court to be unavailable from the Company on the grounds of policy or otherwise, 
the Company and the Underwriters shall contribute to the aggregate losses, 
claims, damages and liabilities (including legal or other expenses reasonably 
incurred in connection with investigating or defending same) to which the 
Company and one or more of the Underwriters may be subject in such proportion so 
that the Underwriters are responsible for that portion represented by the 
percentage that the underwriting discount bears to the sum of such discount and 
the purchase price of the Securities specified in Schedule I hereto and the 
Company is responsible for the balance; provided, however, that (y) in no case 
shall any Underwriter (except as may be provided in any agreement among 
underwriters relating to the offering of the Securities) be responsible for any 
amount in excess of the underwriting discount applicable to the Securities 
purchased by such Underwriter hereunder and (z) no person guilty of fraudulent 
misrepresentation (within the meaning of Section 11(f) of the Act) shall be 
entitled to contribution from any person who was not guilty of such fraudulent 
misrepresentation. For purposes of this Section 7, each person who controls an 
Underwriter within the meaning of the Act shall have the same rights to 
contribution as such Underwriter, and each person who controls the Company 
within the meaning of either the Act or the Exchange Act, each officer of the 
Company who shall have signed the Registration Statement and each director of 
the Company shall have the same rights to contribution as the Company, subject 
in each case to clause (y) of this paragraph (d). Any party entitled to 
contribution will, promptly after receipt of notice of commencement of any 
action, suit or proceeding against such party in respect of which a claim for 
contribution may be made against another party or parties under this paragraph 
(d), notify such party or parties from whom contribution may be sought, but the 
omission to so notify such party or parties shall not relieve the party or 
parties from whom contribution may be sought from any other obligation it or 
they may have hereunder or otherwise than under this paragraph (d). 
 
          8. DEFAULT BY AN UNDERWRITER. If any one or more Underwriters shall 
fail to purchase and pay for any of the Securities agreed to be purchased by 
such Underwriter or Underwriters hereunder and such failure to purchase shall 
constitute a default in the performance of its or their obligations under this 
Agreement, the remaining Underwriters shall be obligated severally to take up 
and pay for (in the respective proportions which the amount of Securities set 
forth opposite their names in Schedule II hereto bear to the aggregate amount of 
Securities set forth opposite the names of all the remaining Underwriters) the 
Securities which the defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but failed to 
purchase; provided, however, that in the event that the aggregate amount of 
Securities which the defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but failed to 
purchase shall exceed 10% of the aggregate amount of Securities set forth in 
Schedule II hereto, the remaining Underwriters shall have the right to purchase 
all, but shall not be under any obligation to purchase any, of the Securities, 
and if such nondefaulting Underwriters do not purchase all the Securities, this 



Agreement will terminate without liability to any nondefaulting Underwriter or 
the Company. In the event of a default by any Underwriter as set forth in this 
Section 8, the Closing Date shall be postponed for such period, not exceeding 
seven days, as the Representatives shall determine in order that the required 
changes in the Registration Statement and the Final Prospectus or in any other 
documents or arrangements may be effected. Nothing contained in this Agreement 
shall relieve any defaulting Underwriter of its liability, if any, to the 
Company and any nondefaulting Underwriter for damages occasioned by its default 
hereunder. 
 
          9. TERMINATION. This Agreement shall be subject to termination in the 
absolute discretion of the Representatives, by notice given to the Company prior 
to delivery of and payment for the Securities, if prior to such time (i) trading 
in securities generally on the New York Stock Exchange shall have been suspended 
or limited or minimum prices shall have been established on such exchange, (ii) 
a banking moratorium shall have been declared by Federal authorities or (iii) 
there shall have occurred any outbreak or material escalation of hostilities or 
other calamity or crisis the effect of which on the financial markets of the 
United States is such as to make it, in the judgment of the Representatives, 
impracticable to market the Securities. 
 
          10. REPRESENTATIONS AND INDEMNITIES TO SURVIVE. The respective 
agreements, representations, warranties, indemnities and other statements of the 
Company or its officers and of the Underwriters set forth in or made pursuant to 
this Agreement will remain in full force and effect, regardless of any 
investigation made by or on behalf of any Underwriter or the Company or any of 
the officers, directors or controlling persons referred to in Section 7 hereof, 
and will survive delivery of and payment for the Securities. The provisions of 
Section 6 and 7 hereof and this Section 10 shall survive the termination or 
cancellation of this Agreement. 
 
          11. NOTICES. All communications hereunder will be in writing and 
effective only on receipt, and, if sent to the Representatives, will be mailed, 
delivered or telegraphed and confirmed to them, at the address specified in 
Schedule I hereto, with a copy to: [ ]; or, if sent to the Company, will be 
mailed, delivered or telegraphed and confirmed to it at AMETEK, Inc., 37 North 
Valley Road, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, with a copy to: Stroock & Stroock & 
Lavan LLP, 180 Maiden Lane, New York, New York 10038, Attn: David H. Kaufman, 
Esq. 
 
          12. SUCCESSORS. This Agreement will inure to the benefit of and be 
binding upon the parties hereto and their respective successors and the officers 
and directors and controlling persons referred to in Section 7 hereof, and no 
other person will have any right or obligation hereunder. 
 
          13. APPLICABLE LAW. This Agreement will be governed by and construed 
in accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without giving 
effect to principles of conflict of laws. 
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          If the foregoing is in accordance with your understanding of our 
agreement, please sign and return to us the enclosed duplicate hereof, whereupon 
this letter and your acceptance shall represent a binding agreement among the 
Company and the several Underwriters. 
 
                                     Very truly yours, 
 
                                     AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
                                     By: 
                                        ---------------------------- 
                                        Name: 
                                        Title: 
 
 
 
The foregoing Agreement is hereby confirmed and accepted as of the date 



specified in Schedule I hereto. 
 
 
By:  [Name of Representatives] 
 
By: 
    --------------------------- 
    Name: 
    Title: 
 
 



 
 
 
                                   SCHEDULE I 
 
 
 
 
Underwriting Agreement dated _______ 
 
Registration Statement No. 333- 
 
Representatives: 
 
Address of Representatives: 
 
 
 
Title, Purchase Price and Description of Securities: 
 
         Title: 
 
         Principal amount: 
 
         Purchase price (include type of funds, if applicable): ____________ in 
         federal (same day) funds or wire transfer to an account previously 
         designated to the Representatives by the Company, or if agreed to by 
         the Representatives and the Company, by certified or official bank 
         check or checks. 
 
Sinking fund provisions: 
 
Redemption provisions: 
 
Other provisions: 
 
Closing Date, Time and Location:  _________ 
 
Listing: 
 
Delayed Delivery Arrangements: 
 
Additional items to be covered by the letter from 
Ernst & Young LLP delivered pursuant to 
Section 5(e) at the time this 
Agreement is executed: ___________________ 
 
 
 



 
 
 
                                   SCHEDULE II 
 
 
                                                           Principal Amount 
                                                           of Securities to 
Underwriters                                               be  Purchased 
- ------------                                               ------------- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
                                  SCHEDULE III 
 
                                  SUBSIDIARIES 
 
 



 
 
 
                                   SCHEDULE IV 
 
                            DELAYED DELIVERY CONTRACT 
 
                                                                       [Date] 
 
 
[Insert name and address 
of lead Representative] 
 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
          The undersigned hereby agrees to purchase from AMETEK Inc. (the 
"Company"), and the Company agrees to sell to the undersigned, on _____, 20__ , 
(the "Delivery Date"), $ ____ principal amount of the Company's _____ (the 
"Securities") offered by the Company's Final Prospectus dated ______, 20__ , 
receipt of a copy of which is hereby acknowledged, at a purchase price of __% of 
the principal amount thereof, plus accrued interest, if any, thereon from 
______, 20__, to the date of payment and delivery, and on the further terms and 
conditions set forth in this contract. 
 
          Payment for the Securities to be purchased by the undersigned shall be 
made on or before 11:00 A.M. on the Delivery Date to or upon the order of the 
Company in New York Clearing House (next day) funds, at your office or at such 
other place as shall be agreed between the Company and the undersigned upon 
delivery to the undersigned of the Securities in definitive fully registered 
form and in such authorized denominations and registered in such names as the 
undersigned may request by written or telegraphic communication addressed to the 
Company not less than five full business days prior to the Delivery Date. If no 
request is received, the Securities will be registered in the name of the 
undersigned and issued in a denomination equal to the aggregate principal amount 
of Securities to be purchased by the undersigned on the Delivery Date. 
 
          The obligation of the undersigned to take delivery of and make payment 
for Securities on the Delivery Date, and the obligation of the Company to sell 
and deliver Securities on the Delivery Date, shall be subject to the conditions 
(and neither party shall incur any liability by reason of the failure thereof) 
that (1) the purchase of Securities to be made by the undersigned, which 
purchase the undersigned represents is not prohibited on the date hereof, shall 
not on the Delivery Date be prohibited under the laws of the jurisdiction to 
which the undersigned is subject, and (2) the Company, on or before the Delivery 
Date, shall have sold to certain underwriters (the "Underwriters") such 
principal amount of the Securities as is to be sold to them pursuant to the 
Underwriting Agreement referred to in the Final Prospectus mentioned above. 
Promptly after completion of such sale to the Underwriters, the Company will 
mail or deliver to the undersigned at its address set forth below notice to such 
effect, accompanied by a copy of the opinion of counsel for the Company 
delivered to the Underwriters in connection therewith. The obligation of the 
undersigned to take delivery of and make payment for the Securities, and the 
obligation of the Company to cause the Securities to be sold and delivered, 
shall not be affected by the failure of any purchaser to take delivery of and 
make payment for the Securities pursuant to other contracts similar to this 
contract. 
 
          This contract will inure to the benefit of and be binding upon the 
parties hereto and their respective successors, but will not be assignable by 
either party hereto without the written consent of the other. 
 
          It is understood that acceptance of this contract and other similar 
contracts is in the Company's sole discretion and, without limiting the 
foregoing, need not be on the first come, first served basis. If this contract 
is acceptable to the Company, it is required that the Company sign the form of 
acceptance below and mail or deliver one of the counterparts hereof to the 
undersigned at its address set forth below. This will become a binding contract 
between the Company and the undersigned, as of the date first above written, 
when such counterpart is so mailed or delivered. 
 
          This agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with 
the internal laws of the State of New York, without giving effect to principles 
of conflict of laws. 
 
                                           Very truly yours, 
 
                                           ------------------------------- 
                                           (Name of Purchaser) 
 



                                           By: 
                                               ---------------------------- 
                                               (Signature and Title of Officer) 
 
 
                                               ---------------------------- 
                                               (Address) 
 
Accepted: 
 
AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
 
By: 
    ------------------------------ 
    (Authorized Signature) 
 
 



                                                                     Exhibit 4.1 
 
 
                   FORM OF WARRANT AGREEMENT FOR COMMON STOCK 
 
     This Agreement is made as of ______________ between AMETEK, Inc., a 
Delaware corporation (the "Company"), and [ ], (the "Holder"). 
 
 
                              W I T N E S S E T H: 
 
     WHEREAS, the Company deems it advisable to issue to the Holder warrants 
(the "Warrants") entitling the Holder to purchase an aggregate of [ ] shares of 
common stock, par value $.01 per share, of the Company (the "Common Stock"). The 
shares of Common Stock issued upon exercise of the Warrants are referred to as 
the "Warrant Shares". 
 
     WHEREAS, the Company desires to enter into this Agreement to set forth the 
terms and conditions of the Warrants and the rights of the holders thereof. 
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and the mutual agreements 
herein contained, the parties hereto agree as follows: 
 
                                   ARTICLE I 
 
      ISSUANCE, EXECUTION, EXPIRATION AND TRANSFER OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES 
 
          Section 1.01 FORM OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES. The Warrants shall be 
evidenced by certificates in definitive fully registered form (the "Warrant 
Certificates") substantially in the form of Exhibit A and may have such letters, 
numbers or other marks of identification and such legends or endorsements placed 
thereon as may be required to comply with any law or with any rule or regulation 
made pursuant thereto or with any rule or regulation of any securities exchange, 
or to conform to usage, or as consistently herewith may be determined by the 
officers executing such Warrant Certificates as evidenced by their execution of 
the Warrant Certificates. Each Warrant Certificate shall evidence the right, 
subject to the provisions of this Agreement and of the Warrant Certificate, to 
purchase the number of shares of Common Stock stated therein, adjusted as 
provided for in Article III hereof, upon payment of the Exercise Price (as 
defined in Section 2.01). 
 
          Section 1.02 EXECUTION OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES. Each Warrant 
Certificate, whenever issued, shall be dated as of the date of signature thereof 
by the Company either upon initial issuance or upon exchange, substitution or 
transfer, shall be signed manually by, or bear the facsimile signature of, the 
[Chairman of the Board or the President or a Treasurer or a Vice President of 
the Company], shall have the Company's seal or a facsimile thereof affixed or 
imprinted thereon and shall be attested by the manual or facsimile signature of 
the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Company. In case any officer of 
the Company whose manual or facsimile signature has been placed upon any Warrant 
Certificate shall have ceased to be such before such Warrant Certificate is 
issued, it may be issued with the same effect as if such officer had not ceased 
to be such at the date of issuance. Any Warrant Certificate may be signed on 
behalf of the Company by any person who, at the actual date of the execution of 
such Warrant Certificate, shall be a proper officer of the Company to sign such 
Warrant Certificate, although at the date of the execution of this Agreement any 
such person was not such an officer. 
 
          Section 1.03 ISSUANCE, DELIVERY AND REGISTRATION OF WARRANT 
CERTIFICATES. The Company shall issue and deliver, at the closing of the sale of 
the Initial Shares to the Underwriters as provided in the underwriting agreement 
between the Company and [ ] (the "Underwriting Agreement") to the Representative 
or its designees, a Warrant Certificate representing the Warrants, in 
substantially the form of Exhibit A. Additionally, the Company shall sign and 
deliver Warrant Certificates upon exchange, transfer or substitution for one or 
more previously signed Warrant Certificates as hereinafter provided. The Company 
shall maintain books for the registration of transfer and registration of 
Warrant Certificates (the "Warrant Register"). As used herein the terms Initial 
Shares, Underwriters and Representative shall have the meanings ascribed to them 
in the Underwriters Agreement. 
 
          Section 1.04 TRANSFER AND EXCHANGE OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES. The 
Company, from time to time, shall register the transfer of any outstanding 
Warrant Certificates in the Warrant Register upon surrender at the principal 
office of the Company of Warrant Certificates accompanied by a written 
instrument or instruments of transfer, in form satisfactory to the Company, duly 
executed by the Warrantholder or the Warrantholder's attorney duly authorized in 
writing, and evidence, satisfactory to the Company, of compliance with the 
provisions of Section 6.04. Upon any such registration of transfer, a new 
Warrant Certificate shall be signed by the Company and issued to the transferee 
and the surrendered Warrant Certificate shall be canceled by the Company. 



Warrant Certificates may be exchanged at the option of the holder thereof, upon 
surrender, properly endorsed, at the principal office of the Company, with 
written instructions, for other Warrant Certificates signed by the Company 
entitling the registered holder thereof, subject to the provisions thereof and 
of this Agreement, to purchase in the aggregate a like number of shares of 
Common Stock as the Warrant Certificate so surrendered. The Company may require 
the payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or governmental charge that may 
be imposed in connection with any such exchange or transfer. 
 
                                   ARTICLE II 
 
      SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ISSUABLE, EXERCISE PRICE, EXPIRATION DATE AND 
                              EXERCISE OF WARRANTS 
 
          Section 2.01 WARRANT SHARES ISSUABLE; EXERCISE PRICE; EXPIRATION DATE. 
Each Warrant Certificate shall entitle the registered holder thereof, subject to 
the provisions thereof and of this Agreement, to purchase from the Company at 
any time from __________ __, 2001, the effective date (the "Effective Date") of 
the registration statement (No. 333- ) filed by the Company on Form S-3 under 
the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") to the close of 
business on the [fifth][tenth] anniversary of such date (or, if such date is not 
a Business Day (as defined below), the first following Business Day) the number 
of shares of Common Stock stated therein, adjusted as provided in Article III, 
upon payment of $_____ per share, adjusted as provided in Article III. Such 
price, as in effect from time to time as provided in Article III, is referred to 
as the "Exercise Price". Each Warrant not exercised during the period set forth 
above shall become void, and all rights thereunder and all rights in respect 
thereof under this Agreement shall cease, at the end of such period. For 
purposes of this Agreement, the term "Business Day" means any day of the week 
other than a Saturday, Sunday or a day which in The City of New York or in the 
city in which the principal office of the Company is located shall be a legal 
holiday or a day on which banking institutions are authorized or required by law 
to close. 
 
          Section 2.02 EXERCISE OF WARRANTS. (a) Warrants may be exercised by 
surrendering the Warrant Certificate evidencing such Warrants at the principal 
office of the Company, with the Election to Exercise form set forth on the 
reverse of the Warrant Certificate duly completed and signed, and by paying in 
full to the Company (i) in cash, or (ii) by certified or official bank check, or 
(iii) by any combination of the foregoing, the Exercise Price for each Warrant 
Share as to which Warrants are then being exercised and any applicable taxes, 
other than taxes that the Company is required to pay hereunder. A Warrantholder 
may exercise such holder's Warrant for the full number of Warrant Shares 
issuable upon exercise thereof or any lesser number of whole Warrant Shares. 
 
          (b) As soon as practicable after the exercise of any Warrants and 
payment by the Warrantholder of the full Exercise Price for the Warrant Shares 
as to which such Warrants are then being exercised, the Company shall 
requisition from the transfer agent of the shares of Common Stock and deliver to 
or upon the order of such Warrantholder a certificate or certificates for the 
number of full Warrant Shares to which such Warrantholder is entitled, 
registered in the name of such Warrantholder or as such Warrantholder shall 
direct. Fractional Warrant Shares that otherwise would be issuable in respect of 
such exercise shall be paid in cash as provided in Section 2.03, and the number 
of Warrant Shares issuable to such Warrantholder shall be rounded down to the 
next nearest whole number. If such Warrant Certificate shall not have been 
exercised in full, the Company will issue to such Warrantholder a new Warrant 
Certificate exercisable for the number of shares of Common Stock as to which 
such Warrant shall not have been exercised. The Company will cancel all Warrants 
so surrendered. 
 
          (c) Each person in whose name any such certificate for Warrant Shares 
is issued shall for all purposes be deemed to have become the holder of record 
of such Warrant Shares on the date on which the Warrant Certificate was 
surrendered to the Company and payment of the Exercise Price and any applicable 
taxes was made to the Company, irrespective of the date of delivery of such 
certificate for Warrant Shares. 
 
          (d) All Warrant Shares will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully 
paid and nonassessable. The Company will pay all documentary stamp taxes 
attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares. The Company will not be 
required, however, to pay any tax imposed in connection with any transfer 
involved in the issue of the Warrant Shares in a name other than that of the 
Warrantholder. In such case, the Company will not be required to issue any 
certificate for Warrant Shares until the person or persons requesting the same 
shall have paid to the Company the amount of any such tax or shall have 
established to the Company's satisfaction that the tax has been paid or that no 
tax is due. 
 
          Section 2.03 NO FRACTIONAL SHARES TO BE ISSUED. If more than one 
Warrant Certificate shall be surrendered for exercise at one time by the same 



holder, the number of full Warrant Shares which shall be issuable upon exercise 
thereof shall be computed on the basis of the aggregate number of Warrants so 
surrendered. The Warrantholders, by their acceptance of the Warrant 
Certificates, expressly waive their right to receive any fraction of a Warrant 
Share or a share certificate representing a fraction of a Warrant Share. In lieu 
thereof, the Company will purchase such fractional interest for an amount in 
cash equal to the current market value of such fractional interest, as 
reasonably determined by the Board of Directors of the Company. 
 
          Section 2.04 CANCELLATION OF WARRANTS. The Company shall cancel any 
Warrant Certificate delivered to it for exercise, in whole or in part, or 
delivered to it for transfer, exchange or substitution, and no Warrant 
Certificates shall be issued in lieu thereof except as expressly permitted by 
any of the provisions of this Agreement. The Company shall destroy canceled 
Warrant Certificates. If the Company shall acquire any of the Warrants, such 
acquisition shall not operate as a redemption or termination of the right 
represented by such Warrants unless and until the Warrant Certificates 
evidencing such Warrants are surrendered to the Company for cancellation. 
 
                                  ARTICLE III 
 
      ADJUSTMENT OF EXERCISE PRICE; MERGER, ACQUISITION, ETC.; RESERVATION 
                  OF SHARES OF COMMON STOCK; PAYMENT OF TAXES 
 
          Section 3.01 ADJUSTMENT OF EXERCISE PRICE AND NUMBER OF WARRANT 
SHARES. The Exercise Price shall be subject to adjustment from time to time as 
provided in this Article III. After each adjustment of the Exercise Price, each 
Warrantholder shall at any time thereafter be entitled to purchase, at the 
Exercise Price resulting from such adjustment, the number of Warrant Shares 
obtained by multiplying the Exercise Price in effect immediately prior to such 
adjustment by the number of Warrant Shares purchasable pursuant to the 
provisions of such Warrant immediately prior to such adjustment and dividing the 
product thereof by the Exercise Price resulting from such adjustment. 
 
          Section 3.02 STOCK DIVIDENDS. If the Company shall declare a dividend 
or any other distribution upon any capital stock which is payable in shares of 
Common Stock or securities convertible into shares of Common Stock, the Exercise 
Price shall be reduced to the quotient obtained by dividing (i) the number of 
shares of Common Stock outstanding immediately prior to such declaration 
multiplied by the then effective Exercise Price by (ii) the total number of 
shares of Common Stock outstanding immediately after such declaration. All 
shares of Common Stock and all convertible securities issuable in payment of any 
dividend or other distribution upon the capital stock of the Company shall be 
deemed to have been issued or sold without consideration. 
 
          Section 3.03 STOCK SPLITS AND REVERSE STOCK SPLITS. If the Company 
shall subdivide its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a greater number of 
shares, the Exercise Price shall be proportionately reduced and the number of 
Warrant Shares issuable upon exercise of each Warrant shall be proportionately 
increased. If the Company shall combine the outstanding shares of Common Stock 
into a smaller number of shares, the Exercise Price shall be proportionately 
increased and the number of Warrant Shares issuable upon exercise of each 
Warrant shall be proportionately decreased. 
 
          Section 3.04 REORGANIZATIONS AND ASSET SALES. If any capital 
reorganization or reclassification of the Company, or any consolidation or 
merger of the Company with another corporation, or the sale of all or 
substantially all of the assets of the Company shall be effected in such a way 
that the holders of the shares of Common Stock shall be entitled to receive 
securities or assets with respect to or in exchange for shares of Common Stock, 
adequate provision shall be made, prior to and as a condition of such 
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger or sale, whereby each 
Warrantholder shall have the right to receive, upon the terms and conditions 
specified herein and in lieu of the Warrant Shares otherwise receivable upon the 
exercise of such Warrants, such securities or assets as may be issued or payable 
with respect to or in exchange for the number of outstanding shares of Common 
Stock equal to the number of Warrant Shares otherwise receivable had such 
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger or sale not taken place. 
In any such case appropriate provision shall be made with respect to the rights 
and interests of such Warrantholder so that the provisions of this Agreement 
shall be applicable with respect to any securities or assets thereafter 
deliverable upon exercise of the Warrants. The Company shall not effect any such 
consolidation, merger or sale unless prior to or simultaneously with the 
consummation thereof the survivor or successor corporation resulting from such 
consolidation or merger or the purchaser of such assets shall assume by written 
instrument delivered to each holder of Warrants the obligation to deliver to 
such holder such securities or assets as such holder may be entitled to receive, 
subject to payment of the Exercise Price. Notwithstanding any other provision 
contained herein, the Company may, upon notice and subject to the provisions of 
Section 4.03 hereof, terminate the Warrants in the event of a consolidation or 
merger described in this Section 3.04. 



 
          Section 3.05 COVENANT TO RESERVE SHARES FOR ISSUANCE ON EXERCISE. (a) 
The Company will cause an appropriate number of shares of Common Stock to be 
duly and validly authorized and reserved and will keep available out of its 
authorized shares of Common Stock, solely for the purpose of issue upon exercise 
of Warrants as herein provided, the full number of shares of Common Stock, if 
any, then issuable if all outstanding Warrants then exercisable were to be 
exercised. The Company covenants that all shares of Common Stock that shall be 
so issuable shall be duly and validly issued and, upon payment of the Exercise 
Price, fully paid and non-assessable. If at any time the number of authorized 
but unissued shares of Common Stock shall not be sufficient for such purpose, 
the Company will take such action as, in the opinion of its counsel, may be 
necessary to increase its authorized but unissued Common Stock to such number of 
shares as shall be sufficient for such purpose. Prior to the issuance of any 
Warrant Shares, the Company shall secure the listing of such Warrant Shares upon 
any securities exchange upon which shares of Common Stock are then listed, if 
any. 
 
          (b) The Company hereby authorizes and directs its current and future 
transfer agents for the shares of Common Stock at all times to reserve such 
number of authorized shares as shall be requisite for such purpose. The Company 
will supply such transfer agents with duly executed stock certificates for such 
purposes. Promptly after the date of expiration of the Warrants, no shares shall 
be reserved in respect of such Warrants. 
 
          Section 3.06 STATEMENTS ON WARRANTS. The form of Warrant Certificate 
need not be changed because of any adjustment made pursuant to this Article III, 
and Warrant Certificates issued after such adjustment may state the same 
Exercise Price and the same number of shares of Common Stock as are stated in 
the Warrant Certificates initially issued pursuant to this Agreement. The 
Company, however, may at any time in its sole discretion (which shall be 
conclusive) make any change in the form of Warrant Certificate that it may deem 
appropriate and that does not affect the substance thereof; and any Warrant 
Certificates thereafter issued or countersigned, whether in exchange or 
substitution for an outstanding Warrant Certificate or otherwise, may be in the 
form as so changed. 
 
          Section 3.07 NOTICE OF CHANGE IN SECURITIES ISSUABLE, ETC. Whenever 
the securities issuable or deliverable in exchange for Warrants are changed 
pursuant to this Article III, the Company promptly shall mail to each 
Warrantholder a notice, executed by its chief financial officer, setting forth 
in reasonable detail the facts requiring the change and specifying the effective 
date of such change and the number or amount of, and describing the shares or 
other securities issuable or deliverable in exchange for, each Warrant as so 
changed. Failure to publish such notice, or any defect in such notice, shall not 
affect the legality or validity of any such change. 
 
          Section 3.08 REFERENCES TO COMMON STOCK. Unless the context otherwise 
indicates, all references to Common Stock in this Agreement and in the Warrant 
Certificates, in the event of a change under this Article III, shall be deemed 
to refer also to any other securities issuable or deliverable in exchange for 
Warrants pursuant to such change. 
 
                                   ARTICLE IV 
 
           OTHER PROVISIONS RELATING TO RIGHTS OF HOLDERS OF WARRANTS 
 
          Section 4.01 NO RIGHTS AS SHAREHOLDERS. Nothing contained in this 
Agreement or in any Warrant Certificate shall be construed as conferring on any 
Warrantholder any rights whatsoever as a shareholder of the Company, including 
the right to vote at, or to receive notice of, any meeting of shareholders of 
the Company; nor shall the consent of any such holder be required with respect 
to any action or proceeding of the Company; nor shall any such holder, by reason 
of the ownership or possession of a Warrant or the Warrant Certificate 
representing the same, either at, before or after exercising such Warrant, have 
any right to receive any cash dividends, stock dividends, allotments or rights, 
or other distributions (except as specifically provided herein), paid, allotted 
or distributed or distributable to the shareholders of the Company prior to the 
date of the exercise of such Warrant, nor shall such holder have any right not 
expressly conferred by such holder's Warrant or Warrant Certificate. 
 
          Section 4.02 MUTILATED OR MISSING WARRANT CERTIFICATES. If any Warrant 
Certificate is lost, stolen, mutilated or destroyed, the Company in its 
discretion may issue, in exchange and substitution for and upon cancellation of 
the mutilated Warrant Certificate, or in lieu of and substitution for the 
Warrant Certificate lost, stolen or destroyed, upon receipt of a proper 
affidavit or other evidence satisfactory to the Company (and surrender of any 
mutilated Warrant Certificate) and bond of indemnity in form and amount and with 
corporate surety satisfactory to the Company in each instance protecting the 
Company, a new Warrant Certificate of like tenor and exercisable for an 
equivalent number of shares of Common Stock as the Warrant Certificate so lost, 



stolen, mutilated or destroyed. Any such new Warrant Certificate shall 
constitute an original contractual obligation of the Company, whether or not the 
allegedly lost, stolen, mutilated or destroyed Warrant Certificate at any time 
shall be enforceable by anyone. An applicant for such a substitute Warrant 
Certificate also shall comply with such other reasonable regulations and pay 
such other reasonable charges as the Company may prescribe. All Warrant 
Certificates shall be held and owned upon the express condition that the 
foregoing provisions are exclusive with respect to the replacement of lost, 
stolen, mutilated or destroyed Warrant Certificates, and shall preclude any and 
all other rights or remedies notwithstanding any law or statute existing or 
hereafter enacted to the contrary with respect to the replacement of negotiable 
instruments or other securities without their surrender. 
 
          Section 4.03 LIQUIDATION, MERGER, ETC.; NOTICE TO WARRANTHOLDERS. If: 
(a) the Company shall authorize the issuance to all holders of Common Stock of 
rights or warrants to subscribe for or purchase capital stock of the Company or 
of any other subscription rights or warrants; or 
 
          (b) the Company shall authorize the distribution to all holders of 
Common Stock of evidences of its indebtedness or assets (other than cash 
dividends or cash distributions payable out of current earnings, retained 
earnings or earned surplus or dividends payable in Common Stock); or 
 
          (c) there shall be proposed any consolidation or merger to which the 
Company is to be a party and for which approval of the holders of Common Stock 
is required, or the conveyance or transfer of the properties and assets of the 
Company substantially as an entirety, or such other merger or transaction 
described in Section 3.04 hereof; or 
 
          (d) there shall be proposed the voluntary or involuntary dissolution, 
liquidation or winding up of the Company; the Company shall cause to be given to 
each Warrantholder, by first-class mail, postage prepaid, a written notice 
stating (i) the date as of which the holders of record of shares of Common Stock 
to be entitled to receive any such rights, warrants or distribution are to be 
determined or (ii) the date on which any consolidation, merger, conveyance, 
transfer, reorganization, reclassification, dissolution, liquidation or winding 
up is expected to become effective, and the date as of which it is expected that 
holders of record of shares of Common Stock shall be entitled to exchange the 
shares for securities or other property, if any, deliverable upon the 
consolidation, merger, conveyance, transfer, reorganization, reclassification, 
dissolution, liquidation or winding up. Such notice shall be filed and mailed in 
the case of a notice pursuant to (i) above at least ten calendar days before the 
record date specified and in the case of a notice pursuant to clause (ii) above 
at least 20 calendar days before the earlier of the dates specified. From the 
time notice is required to be given pursuant to this Section 4.03, the holders 
of Warrants shall be entitled to exercise such Warrants regardless of the 
provisions of Section 2.01. Unless assumed by the survivor or successor 
corporation resulting from any transaction described in Section 4.03(c) hereof, 
the Warrants shall expire and be of no further force or effect upon consummation 
of such transaction. 
 
                                   ARTICLE V 
 
                                  MISCELLANEOUS 
 
          Section 5.01 REGISTRATION OF WARRANT SHARES. (a) If, at any time prior 
to the close of business on the [fifth][tenth] anniversary of the Effective 
Date, there is no registration statement in effect for the Warrant Shares, the 
Company, upon the written request of holders of Warrants and of Warrant Shares 
representing an aggregate of 51% or more of the Warrant Shares, will file with 
the Securities and Exchange Commission under the Securities Act, such 
registration statements and amendments thereto and such other filings as may be 
required to permit the public offering and sale of such Warrant Shares in 
compliance with the Securities Act. The Company shall be required to register 
Warrant Shares no more than once pursuant to this Section 5.01(a). 
 
          (b) The Company will permit, subject to the last sentence of this 
Section 5.01(b), any Warrant Shares to be included, at the request of the 
holders of such Warrant Shares, in any registration of securities of the Company 
(other than shares of Common Stock for an employees' option or stock purchase 
plan or shares registered on Form S-4 in connection with an arms-length merger 
transaction) under a registration statement filed by the Company under the 
Securities Act at any time prior to the close of business on the [ ] anniversary 
of the Effective Date. The Company shall provide written notice to the record 
holders of all Warrants and Warrant Shares at least 30 days prior to the filing 
of any such registration statement sent by registered mail to the address of 
record of each such holder. If the offering pursuant to any registration 
statement described in this Section 5.01(b) is made through underwriters and the 
managing underwriter of such offering shall advise the Company in writing that, 
in its opinion, the distribution of the number of Warrant Shares requested to be 
included in the registration concurrently with the securities being registered 



by the Company would materially and adversely affect the distribution of such 
securities by the Company, then all selling security holders (but not the 
Company) shall reduce the amount of securities each intended to distribute 
through such offering on a pro rata basis. 
 
          (c) Each such holder shall pay the underwriting discount attributable 
to such holder's Warrant Shares, any transfer tax payable with respect thereto 
and the fees and expenses of such holder's counsel. All other expenses of 
registration under Section 5.01(a), or Section 5.01(b) shall be borne by the 
Company. 
 
          (d) The Company will agree to indemnify the holders of Warrant Shares 
that are included in a registration statement or amendments to existing 
registration statements pursuant to this Section 5.01 substantially to the same 
extent as the Company has agreed to indemnify the Underwriters in the 
Underwriting Agreement and such holders will agree to indemnify the Company and 
any underwriter with respect to information furnished by them in writing to the 
Company for inclusion therein substantially to the same extent as the 
Underwriters have indemnified the Company in the Underwriting Agreement. 
 
          (e) If the offering pursuant to any registration statement provided 
for herein is made through underwriters, the Company will enter into an 
underwriting agreement in customary form and indemnify, in customary form, such 
underwriters and each person who controls any such underwriter within the 
meaning of the Securities Act. Such underwriting agreement shall contain 
provisions for the indemnification of the Company in customary form, provided 
that the aggregate amount that may be recovered from any such underwriter 
pursuant to such provisions shall be limited to the total price at which the 
Warrant Shares purchased by any such underwriter under such underwriting 
agreement were offered to the public. 
 
          Section 5.02 ENFORCEMENT OF WARRANT RIGHTS. All rights of action are 
vested in the respective Warrantholders. Any holder of any Warrant, in his own 
behalf and for his own benefit, may enforce, and may institute and maintain any 
suit, action or proceeding against the Company suitable to enforce, or otherwise 
in respect of, his right to exercise his Warrant for the purchase of the number 
of Warrant Shares issuable or deliverable in exchange therefor, in the manner 
provided in the Warrant and in this Agreement. 
 
          Section 5.03 NEGOTIABILITY AND OWNERSHIP. The Warrants issued 
hereunder shall not, for a period of [ ] following the Effective Date, be sold, 
transferred, assigned or hypothecated by the holders thereof except (a) to 
persons who are officers or partners of [ ] and members of the selling group 
and/or their officers and partners or (b) in the case of an individual, pursuant 
to such individual's last will and testament or the laws of descent and 
distribution and, in any case, only in compliance with the Securities Act. For 
the period commencing [ ] after the Effective Date until the expiration of the 
Warrants, the Warrants issued hereunder shall not be sold, transferred, assigned 
or hypothecated by the holders thereof except (a) to [ ], and any of its 
affiliates, or any officers, directors, employees or representatives of the 
foregoing or (b) in the case of an individual, pursuant to such individual's 
last will and testament or the laws of descent and distribution and, in any 
case, only in compliance with the Securities Act. 
 
          Section 5.04 WARRANT LEGEND. (a) Each Warrant shall contain a legend 
in substantially the following form: 
 
          "THIS WARRANT AND THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE OF 
THIS WARRANT ARE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITIONS SPECIFIED IN THE AGREEMENT, DATED 
__________ __, 2001, BETWEEN AMETEK, INC., AND ANY ATTEMPT TO TRANSFER THIS 
WARRANT OR ANY SHARE OF COMMON STOCK ISSUED UPON EXERCISE OF THIS WARRANT TO ANY 
UNAUTHORIZED TRANSFEREE, SHALL BE NULL AND VOID. NO TRANSFER IN VIOLATION OF 
SAID AGREEMENT SHALL BE EFFECTIVE. THIS WARRANT MAY NOT BE SOLD OR TRANSFERRED 
EXCEPT PURSUANT TO AN EFFECTIVE AND CURRENT REGISTRATION STATEMENT OR 
POSTEFFECTIVE AMENDMENT THERETO FOR SUCH SHARES UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 
(THE "ACT") OR AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN FORM AND SUBSTANCE SATISFACTORY TO THE 
ISSUER THAT REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER THE ACT. THE SHARES OF COMMON 
STOCK ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE OF THIS WARRANT MAY NOT BE SOLD OR TRANSFERRED 
WITHOUT AN EFFECTIVE AND CURRENT REGISTRATION STATEMENT OR POST-EFFECTIVE 
AMENDMENT THERETO FOR SUCH SHARES UNDER THE ACT OR AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN FORM 
AND SUBSTANCE SATISFACTORY TO THE ISSUER THAT REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER 
THIS ACT." 
 
          (b) Each certificate representing Warrant Shares, unless registered 
pursuant to Section 5.01, shall contain a legend substantially in the following 
form: 
 
          "THE SHARES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE MAY NOT BE SOLD OR 
TRANSFERRED WITHOUT AN EFFECTIVE AND CURRENT REGISTRATION STATEMENT OR 
POSTEFFECTIVE AMENDMENT THERETO FOR SUCH SHARES UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 
OR AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN FORM AND SUBSTANCE SATISFACTORY TO THE ISSUER THAT 



REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER THAT ACT. 
 
          Section 5.05 SUPPLEMENTS AND AMENDMENTS. (a) Notwithstanding the 
provisions of Section 5.05(b), the Representative, without the consent or 
concurrence of the registered holders of the Warrants, may enter into one or 
more supplemental agreements or amendments with the Company for the purpose of 
evidencing the rights of Warrantholders upon consolidation, merger, sale, 
transfer or reclassification pursuant to Section 3.04, making any changes or 
corrections in this Agreement that are required to cure any ambiguity, to 
correct or supplement any provision contained herein that may be defective or 
inconsistent with any other provision herein or any clerical omission or mistake 
or manifest error herein contained, or making such other provisions in regard to 
matters or questions arising under this Agreement as shall not adversely affect 
the interests of the holders of the Warrants or be inconsistent with this 
Agreement or any supplemental agreement or amendment. 
 
          (b) With the consent of the registered holders of at least a majority 
in number of the Warrants at the time outstanding, the Company and the 
Representative at any time and from time to time by supplemental agreement or 
amendment may add any provisions to or change in any manner or eliminate any of 
the provisions of this Agreement or of any supplemental agreement or modify in 
any manner the rights and obligations of the Warrantholders and of the Company; 
provided, however, that no such supplemental agreement or amendment, without the 
consent of the registered holder of each outstanding Warrant affected thereby, 
shall: 
 
          (i) alter the provisions of this Agreement so as to affect adversely 
     the terms upon which the Warrants are exercisable or may be redeemed; or 
 
          (ii) reduce the number of Warrants outstanding the consent of whose 
     holders is required for any such supplemental agreement or amendment. 
 
          Section 5.06 COVENANT AS TO NO INVESTMENT COMPANY STATUS. The Company 
shall use its best efforts, until the [fifth][tenth] anniversary of the 
Effective Date, to maintain its status that it is not an "investment company" or 
an entity "controlled" by an "investment company" within the meaning of the 
Investment Company Act of 1940. 
 
          Section 5.07 SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS. All the covenants and provisions 
of this Agreement by or for the benefit of the Company or the Representative 
shall bind and inure to the benefit of their respective successors and assigns 
hereunder. 
 
          Section 5.08 NOTICES. Any notice or demand authorized by this 
Agreement to be given or made by the holder of any Warrant to or on the Company 
shall be sufficiently given or made if sent by mail first-class, postage 
prepaid, addressed (until another address is filed in writing by the Company 
with the Representative), as follows: 
 
          AMETEK, Inc. 
          37 North Valley Road 
          Paoli, Pennsylvania  19301 
          Attention:  William J. Burke, Vice President Investor and Corporate 
                      Relations 
 
          Any notice or demand authorized by this Agreement to be given or made 
by the holder of any Warrant or by the Company to or on the Representative shall 
be sufficiently given or made if sent by mail first-class, postage prepaid, 
addressed (until another address is filed in writing by the Representative with 
the Company), as follows: 
 
 
 
          Any notice or demand authorized by this Agreement to be given or made 
to the holder of any Warrants shall be sufficiently given or made if sent by 
first-class mail, postage prepaid to the last address of such holder as it shall 
appear on the Warrant Register. 
 
          Section 5.09 APPLICABLE LAW. The validity, interpretation and 
performance of this Agreement and of the Warrant Certificate shall be governed 
by the law of the State of New York without giving effect to the principles of 
conflicts of laws thereof. 
 
          Section 5.10 BENEFITS OF THIS AGREEMENT. Nothing in this Agreement 
expressed and nothing that may be implied from any of the provisions hereof is 
intended, or shall be construed, to confer upon, or give to, any person or 
corporation other than the parties hereto and the holders of the Warrants any 
right, remedy or claim under or by reason of this Agreement or of any covenant, 
condition, stipulation, promise or agreement hereof, and all covenants, 
conditions, stipulations, promises and agreements in this Agreement contained 
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the parties hereto and their 



successors and of the holders of the Warrants. 
 
          Section 5.11 REGISTERED WARRANTHOLDERS. Prior to due presentment for 
registration of transfer, the Company may deem and treat the person in whose 
name any Warrants are registered in the Warrant Register as the absolute owner 
thereof for all purposes whatever (notwithstanding any notation of ownership or 
other writing thereon made by anyone other than the Company) and the Company 
shall not be affected by any notice to the contrary or be bound to recognize any 
equitable or other claim to or interest in any Warrants on the part of any other 
person and shall not be liable for any registration of transfer of Warrants that 
are registered or to be registered in the name of a fiduciary or the nominee of 
a fiduciary unless made with actual knowledge that a fiduciary or nominee is 
committing a breach of trust in requesting such registration of transfer or with 
such knowledge of such facts that its participation therein amounts to bad 
faith. The terms "Warrantholder" and "holder of any "Warrants" and all other 
similar terms used herein shall mean such person in whose name Warrants are 
registered in the Warrant Register. 
 
          Section 5.12 INSPECTION OF AGREEMENT. A copy of this Agreement shall 
be available at all reasonable times for inspection by any Warrantholder at the 
principal office of the Company. The Company may require any such Warrantholder 
to submit his Warrant Certificate for inspection by it before allowing such 
Warrantholder to inspect a copy of this Agreement. 
 
          Section 5.13 HEADINGS. The Article and Section headings herein are for 
convenience only and are not a part of this Agreement and shall not affect the 
interpretation thereof. 
 
          Section 5.14 COUNTERPARTS. The Agreement may be executed in any number 
of counterparts, each of which so executed shall be deemed to be an original. 
 
 
                     [THERE IS NO FURTHER TEXT ON THIS PAGE] 
 

 
 
          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this Agreement has been duly executed by the 
parties hereto under their respective seals as of the day and year first above 
written. 
 
                                   AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
 
                                   By:_______________________________________ 
                                        Name: 
                                        Title: 
 
 
[CORPORATE SEAL] 
 
 
 
Attest:__________________________ 
        Name: 
        Title: 
 
 
                                   HOLDER 
 
 
 
                                   By:_______________________________________ 
                                        Name: 
                                        Title: 
 
 
[CORPORATE SEAL] 
 
 
 
Attest:__________________________ 
        Name: 
        Title: 
 



 
                                                                       EXHIBIT A 
 
 
                           FORM OF WARRANT CERTIFICATE 
 
No.                                                      ____________ Warrants 
 
                   WARRANTS TO PURCHASE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK 
                                 OF AMETEK, INC. 
 
          AMETEK, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), for value 
received, hereby certifies that the Holder or its registered assigns, is the 
owner of the number of Warrants, set forth above, each of which represents the 
right, subject to the terms and conditions hereof and of the Warrant Agreement 
hereafter referred to (the "Warrant Agreement"), to purchase from the Company at 
any time, or from time to time, from the [insert number of months] anniversary 
of the date of original issuance of the Warrants to the close of business on the 
[ ] anniversary of such date (or, if such date is not a Business Day (as defined 
below), the first following Business Day) (the "Exercise Period"), the number of 
shares of Common Stock, par value $.01 per share, of the Company (the "Common 
Stock") described in the Warrant Agreement (each share of Common Stock issuable 
upon exercise of a Warrant is referred to as a "Warrant Share"). Subject to the 
terms and conditions of the Warrant Agreement, the exercise price per Warrant 
represented by this Warrant Certificate shall be $_____ per share, adjusted as 
provided in Article III of the Warrant Agreement, payable in full as to each 
Warrant exercised at the time of purchase. [The term "Underwriting Agreement" as 
used herein refers to the Underwriting Agreement dated [ ] between the Company 
and [ ]. The term "Exercise Price" as used herein refers to the foregoing price 
per share in effect at any time.] 
 
          This Warrant may be exercised in whole or in part at any time or from 
time to time during the Exercise Period. The portion of any Warrant not 
exercised during the Exercise Period shall become void, and all rights hereunder 
and all rights in respect hereof and under the Warrant Agreement shall cease at 
the end of the Exercise Period. 
 
          Each such purchase of Warrant Shares shall be made, and shall be 
deemed effective for the purpose of determining the date of exercise, only upon 
surrender hereof to the Company at the principal office of the Company, with the 
form of Election to Exercise on the reverse hereof duly filled in and signed, 
and upon payment in full to the Company of the Exercise Price (i) in cash or 
(ii) by certified or official bank check or (iii) by any combination of the 
foregoing, all as provided in the Warrant Agreement and upon compliance with and 
subject to the conditions set forth herein and in the Warrant Agreement. 
 
          This Warrant Certificate is issued under and in accordance with the 
Warrant Agreement dated as of [ ] (the "Warrant Agreement"), between the Company 
and [ ], as representative for the holders, and is subject to the terms and 
provisions of the Warrant Agreement, which terms and provisions are hereby 
incorporated by reference herein and made a part hereof. Copies of the Warrant 
Agreement and of the Underwriting Agreement are available for inspection by the 
registered holder at the principal office of the Company. 
 
          The Company shall not be required upon the exercise of the Warrants 
represented hereby to issue fractions of Warrant Shares or to distribute share 
certificates that evidence fractional Warrant Shares. Every holder of this 
Warrant Certificate expressly waives its right to receive any fraction of a 
Warrant Share or a share certificate representing a fraction of a Warrant Share. 
Fractional Warrant Shares that otherwise would be issuable in respect of such 
exercise shall be paid in cash as provided in the Warrant Agreement, and the 
number of Warrant Shares issuable to such Warrantholder shall be rounded down to 
the next nearest whole number. If such Warrant Certificate shall not have been 
exercised in full, the Company will issue to such Warrantholder a new Warrant 
Certificate exercisable for the number of shares of Common Stock as to which 
such Warrant shall not have been exercised. 
 
          This Warrant Certificate may be exchanged either separately or in 
combination with other Warrant Certificates at the principal office of the 
Company for new Warrant Certificates representing the same aggregate number of 
Warrants as were evidenced by the Warrant Certificate or Warrant Certificates 
exchanged, upon surrender of this Warrant Certificate and upon compliance with 
and subject to the conditions set forth herein and in the Warrant Agreement. 
 
          This Warrant Certificate is transferable (subject to restrictions set 
forth in the Warrant Agreement) at the principal office of the Company by the 
registered holder hereof in person or by his attorney duly authorized in 
writing, upon (i) surrender of this Warrant Certificate and (ii) upon compliance 
with and subject to the conditions set forth herein and in the Warrant 
Agreement. Upon any such transfer, a new Warrant Certificate or new Warrant 



Certificates of different denominations, representing in the aggregate a like 
number of Warrants, will be issued to the transferee. Every holder of Warrants, 
by accepting this Warrant Certificate, consents and agrees with the Company and 
with every subsequent holder of this Warrant Certificate that until due 
presentation for the registration of transfer of this Warrant Certificate on the 
Warrant Register maintained by the Company, the Company may deem and treat the 
person in whose name this Warrant Certificate is registered as the absolute and 
lawful owner for all purposes whatsoever and the Company shall not be affected 
by any notice to the contrary. 
 
          Nothing contained in the Warrant Agreement or in this Warrant 
Certificate shall be construed as conferring on the holder of any Warrants or 
his transferee any rights whatsoever as a shareholder of the Company. 
 
          The Warrant Agreement and each Warrant Certificate, including this 
Warrant Certificate, shall be deemed a contract made under the laws of the State 
of New York and for all purposes shall be construed in accordance with the laws 
of the State of New York without giving effect to the principles of conflicts of 
law thereof. 
 
          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant Certificate to 
be duly executed under its corporate seal. 
 
Dated: _________________, ______ 
 
                                    AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
                                    By:__________________________________ 
 
 
(CORPORATE SEAL) 
 



 
 
 
                              ELECTION TO EXERCISE 
 
                    (To be executed upon exercise of Warrant) 
 
TO AMETEK, INC.: 
 
          The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of 
purchase represented by the within Warrant Certificate for, and to purchase 
thereunder, ____________ shares of Common Stock, as provided for therein, and 
tenders herewith payment of the purchase price in full in the form of cash or a 
certified or official bank check (or combination thereof) in the amount of 
$_______________________. 
 
          Please issue a certificate or certificates for such shares of Common 
Stock in the name of: 
 
PLEASE INSERT SOCIAL SECURITY 
OR OTHER IDENTIFYING NUMBER 
OF ASSIGNEE: 
 
_______________________________ 
 
                                   Name _____________________________________ 
 
                                   Address ___________________________________ 
 
                                   Signature __________________________________ 
 
 
                                   __________________________________________ 
                                   Note: The above signature should correspond 
                                   exactly with the name on the face of this 
                                   Warrant Certificate or with the name of 
                                   assignee appearing in the assignment form 
                                   below. 
 
Dated: _________________, ______ 
 



 
 
                                   ASSIGNMENT 
 
          (To be executed only upon assignment of Warrant Certificate) 
 
          For value received, __________________________ hereby sells, assigns 
and transfer unto ___________________________ the within Warrant Certificate, 
together with all right, title and interest therein, and does hereby irrevocably 
constitute and appoint ______________________ attorney, to transfer said Warrant 
Certificate on the books of the within-named Company, with full power of 
substitution in the premises. 
 
Dated: ________________, ______ 
 
                                   _______________________________________ 
                                   Note: The above signature should 
                                   correspond exactly with the name on the 
                                   face of this Warrant Certificate. 
 
 
 



                                                                     Exhibit 4.2 
 
 
                  FORM OF WARRANT AGREEMENT FOR PREFERRED STOCK 
 
     This Agreement is made as of ______________ between AMETEK, INC., a 
Delaware corporation (the "Company"), and [ ], (the "Holder"). 
 
 
                              W I T N E S S E T H: 
 
     WHEREAS, the Company deems it advisable to issue to the Holder warrants 
(the "Warrants") entitling the Holder to purchase an aggregate of [ ] shares of 
preferred stock, par value $.01 per share, of the Company (the "Preferred 
Stock"). The shares of Preferred Stock issued upon exercise of the Warrants are 
referred to as the "Warrant Shares". 
 
     WHEREAS, the Company desires to enter into this Agreement to set forth the 
terms and conditions of the Warrants and the rights of the holders thereof. 
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and the mutual agreements 
herein contained, the parties hereto agree as follows: 
 
                                   ARTICLE I 
 
      ISSUANCE, EXECUTION, EXPIRATION AND TRANSFER OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES 
 
          Section 1.01 FORM OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES. The Warrants shall be 
evidenced by certificates in definitive fully registered form (the "Warrant 
Certificates") substantially in the form of Exhibit A and may have such letters, 
numbers or other marks of identification and such legends or endorsements placed 
thereon as may be required to comply with any law or with any rule or regulation 
made pursuant thereto or with any rule or regulation of any securities exchange, 
or to conform to usage, or as consistently herewith may be determined by the 
officers executing such Warrant Certificates as evidenced by their execution of 
the Warrant Certificates. Each Warrant Certificate shall evidence the right, 
subject to the provisions of this Agreement and of the Warrant Certificate, to 
purchase the number of shares of Preferred Stock stated therein, adjusted as 
provided for in Article III hereof, upon payment of the Exercise Price (as 
defined in Section 2.01). 
 
          Section 1.02 EXECUTION OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES. Each Warrant 
Certificate, whenever issued, shall be dated as of the date of signature thereof 
by the Company either upon initial issuance or upon exchange, substitution or 
transfer, shall be signed manually by, or bear the facsimile signature of, the 
[Chairman of the Board or the President or a Treasurer or a Vice President of 
the Company], shall have the Company's seal or a facsimile thereof affixed or 
imprinted thereon and shall be attested by the manual or facsimile signature of 
the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Company. In case any officer of 
the Company whose manual or facsimile signature has been placed upon any Warrant 
Certificate shall have ceased to be such before such Warrant Certificate is 
issued, it may be issued with the same effect as if such officer had not ceased 
to be such at the date of issuance. Any Warrant Certificate may be signed on 
behalf of the Company by any person who, at the actual date of the execution of 
such Warrant Certificate, shall be a proper officer of the Company to sign such 
Warrant Certificate, although at the date of the execution of this Agreement any 
such person was not such an officer. 
 
          Section 1.03 ISSUANCE, DELIVERY AND REGISTRATION OF WARRANT 
CERTIFICATES. The Company shall issue and deliver, at the closing of the sale of 
the Initial Shares to the Underwriters as provided in the underwriting agreement 
between the Company and [ ] (the "Underwriting Agreement"), to the 
Representative or its designees, a Warrant Certificate representing the 
Warrants, in substantially the form of Exhibit A. Additionally, the Company 
shall sign and deliver Warrant Certificates upon exchange, transfer or 
substitution for one or more previously signed Warrant Certificates as 
hereinafter provided. The Company shall maintain books for the registration of 
transfer and registration of Warrant Certificates (the "Warrant Register"). As 
used herein, the terms Initial Shares, Underwriters and Representative shall 
have the meanings ascribed to them in the Underwriting Agreement. 
 
          Section 1.04 TRANSFER AND EXCHANGE OF WARRANT CERTIFICATES. The 
Company, from time to time, shall register the transfer of any outstanding 
Warrant Certificates in the Warrant Register upon surrender at the principal 
office of the Company of Warrant Certificates accompanied by a written 
instrument or instruments of transfer, in form satisfactory to the Company, duly 
executed by the Warrantholder or the Warrantholder's attorney duly authorized in 
writing, and evidence, satisfactory to the Company, of compliance with the 
provisions of Section 6.04. Upon any such registration of transfer, a new 
Warrant Certificate shall be signed by the Company and issued to the transferee 
and the surrendered Warrant Certificate shall be canceled by the Company. 



Warrant Certificates may be exchanged at the option of the holder thereof, upon 
surrender, properly endorsed, at the principal office of the Company, with 
written instructions, for other Warrant Certificates signed by the Company 
entitling the registered holder thereof, subject to the provisions thereof and 
of this Agreement, to purchase in the aggregate a like number of shares of 
Preferred Stock as the Warrant Certificate so surrendered. The Company may 
require the payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or governmental charge 
that may be imposed in connection with any such exchange or transfer. 
 
                                   ARTICLE II 
 
       SHARES OF PREFERRED STOCK ISSUABLE, EXERCISE PRICE, EXPIRATION DATE 
                            AND EXERCISE OF WARRANTS 
 
          Section 2.01 WARRANT SHARES ISSUABLE; EXERCISE PRICE; EXPIRATION DATE. 
Each Warrant Certificate shall entitle the registered holder thereof, subject to 
the provisions thereof and of this Agreement, to purchase from the Company at 
any time from __________ __, 2001, the effective date (the "Effective Date") of 
the registration statement (No. 333- ) filed by the Company on Form S-3 under 
the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") to the close of 
business on the [fifth][tenth] anniversary of such date (or, if such date is not 
a Business Day (as defined below), the first following Business Day) the number 
of shares of Preferred Stock stated therein, adjusted as provided in Article 
III, upon payment of $_____ per share, adjusted as provided in Article III. Such 
price, as in effect from time to time as provided in Article III, is referred to 
as the "Exercise Price". Each Warrant not exercised during the period set forth 
above shall become void, and all rights thereunder and all rights in respect 
thereof under this Agreement shall cease, at the end of such period. For 
purposes of this Agreement, the term "Business Day" means any day of the week 
other than a Saturday, Sunday or a day which in The City of New York or in the 
city in which the principal office of the Company is located shall be a legal 
holiday or a day on which banking institutions are authorized or required by law 
to close. 
 
          Section 2.02 EXERCISE OF WARRANTS. (a) Warrants may be exercised by 
surrendering the Warrant Certificate evidencing such Warrants at the principal 
office of the Company, with the Election to Exercise form set forth on the 
reverse of the Warrant Certificate duly completed and signed, and by paying in 
full to the Company (i) in cash, or (ii) by certified or official bank check, or 
(iii) by any combination of the foregoing, the Exercise Price for each Warrant 
Share as to which Warrants are then being exercised and any applicable taxes, 
other than taxes that the Company is required to pay hereunder. A Warrantholder 
may exercise such holder's Warrant for the full number of Warrant Shares 
issuable upon exercise thereof or any lesser number of whole Warrant Shares. 
 
          (b) As soon as practicable after the exercise of any Warrants and 
payment by the Warrantholder of the full Exercise Price for the Warrant Shares 
as to which such Warrants are then being exercised, the Company shall 
requisition from the transfer agent of the shares of Preferred Stock and deliver 
to or upon the order of such Warrantholder a certificate or certificates for the 
number of full Warrant Shares to which such Warrantholder is entitled, 
registered in the name of such Warrantholder or as such Warrantholder shall 
direct. Fractional Warrant Shares that otherwise would be issuable in respect of 
such exercise shall be paid in cash as provided in Section 2.03, and the number 
of Warrant Shares issuable to such Warrantholder shall be rounded down to the 
next nearest whole number. If such Warrant Certificate shall not have been 
exercised in full, the Company will issue to such Warrantholder a new Warrant 
Certificate exercisable for the number of shares of Preferred Stock as to which 
such Warrant shall not have been exercised. The Company will cancel all Warrants 
so surrendered. 
 
          (c) Each person in whose name any such certificate for Warrant Shares 
is issued shall for all purposes be deemed to have become the holder of record 
of such Warrant Shares on the date on which the Warrant Certificate was 
surrendered to the Company and payment of the Exercise Price and any applicable 
taxes was made to the Company, irrespective of the date of delivery of such 
certificate for Warrant Shares. 
 
          (d) All Warrant Shares will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully 
paid and nonassessable. The Company will pay all documentary stamp taxes 
attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares. The Company will not be 
required, however, to pay any tax imposed in connection with any transfer 
involved in the issue of the Warrant Shares in a name other than that of the 
Warrantholder. In such case, the Company will not be required to issue any 
certificate for Warrant Shares until the person or persons requesting the same 
shall have paid to the Company the amount of any such tax or shall have 
established to the Company's satisfaction that the tax has been paid or that no 
tax is due. 
 
          Section 2.03 NO FRACTIONAL SHARES TO BE ISSUED. If more than one 
Warrant Certificate shall be surrendered for exercise at one time by the same 



holder, the number of full Warrant Shares which shall be issuable upon exercise 
thereof shall be computed on the basis of the aggregate number of Warrants so 
surrendered. The Warrantholders, by their acceptance of the Warrant 
Certificates, expressly waive their right to receive any fraction of a Warrant 
Share or a share certificate representing a fraction of a Warrant Share. In lieu 
thereof, the Company will purchase such fractional interest for an amount in 
cash equal to the current market value of such fractional interest, as 
reasonably determined by the Board of Directors of the Company. 
 
          Section 2.04 CANCELLATION OF WARRANTS. The Company shall cancel any 
Warrant Certificate delivered to it for exercise, in whole or in part, or 
delivered to it for transfer, exchange or substitution, and no Warrant 
Certificates shall be issued in lieu thereof except as expressly permitted by 
any of the provisions of this Agreement. The Company shall destroy canceled 
Warrant Certificates. If the Company shall acquire any of the Warrants, such 
acquisition shall not operate as a redemption or termination of the right 
represented by such Warrants unless and until the Warrant Certificates 
evidencing such Warrants are surrendered to the Company for cancellation. 
 
                                  ARTICLE III 
 
      ADJUSTMENT OF EXERCISE PRICE; MERGER, ACQUISITION, ETC.; RESERVATION 
                 OF SHARES OF PREFERRED STOCK; PAYMENT OF TAXES 
 
          Section 3.01 ADJUSTMENT OF EXERCISE PRICE AND NUMBER OF WARRANT 
SHARES. The Exercise Price shall be subject to adjustment from time to time as 
provided in this Article III. After each adjustment of the Exercise Price, each 
Warrantholder shall at any time thereafter be entitled to purchase, at the 
Exercise Price resulting from such adjustment, the number of Warrant Shares 
obtained by multiplying the Exercise Price in effect immediately prior to such 
adjustment by the number of Warrant Shares purchasable pursuant to the 
provisions of such Warrant immediately prior to such adjustment and dividing the 
product thereof by the Exercise Price resulting from such adjustment. 
 
          Section 3.02 STOCK DIVIDENDS. If the Company shall declare a dividend 
or any other distribution upon any capital stock which is payable in shares of 
Preferred Stock or securities convertible into shares of Preferred Stock, the 
Exercise Price shall be reduced to the quotient obtained by dividing (i) the 
number of shares of Preferred Stock outstanding immediately prior to such 
declaration multiplied by the then effective Exercise Price by (ii) the total 
number of shares of Preferred Stock outstanding immediately after such 
declaration. All shares of Preferred Stock and all convertible securities 
issuable in payment of any dividend or other distribution upon the capital stock 
of the Company shall be deemed to have been issued or sold without 
consideration. 
 
          Section 3.03 STOCK SPLITS AND REVERSE STOCK SPLITS. If the Company 
shall subdivide its outstanding shares of Preferred Stock into a greater number 
of shares, the Exercise Price shall be proportionately reduced and the number of 
Warrant Shares issuable upon exercise of each Warrant shall be proportionately 
increased. If the Company shall combine the outstanding shares of Preferred 
Stock into a smaller number of shares, the Exercise Price shall be 
proportionately increased and the number of Warrant Shares issuable upon 
exercise of each Warrant shall be proportionately decreased. 
 
          Section 3.04 REORGANIZATIONS AND ASSET SALES. If any capital 
reorganization or reclassification of the Company, or any consolidation or 
merger of the Company with another corporation, or the sale of all or 
substantially all of the assets of the Company shall be effected in such a way 
that the holders of the shares of Preferred Stock shall be entitled to receive 
securities or assets with respect to or in exchange for shares of Preferred 
Stock, adequate provision shall be made, prior to and as a condition of such 
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger or sale, whereby each 
Warrantholder shall have the right to receive, upon the terms and conditions 
specified herein and in lieu of the Warrant Shares otherwise receivable upon the 
exercise of such Warrants, such securities or assets as may be issued or payable 
with respect to or in exchange for the number of outstanding shares of Preferred 
Stock equal to the number of Warrant Shares otherwise receivable had such 
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger or sale not taken place. 
In any such case appropriate provision shall be made with respect to the rights 
and interests of such Warrantholder so that the provisions of this Agreement 
shall be applicable with respect to any securities or assets thereafter 
deliverable upon exercise of the Warrants. The Company shall not effect any such 
consolidation, merger or sale unless prior to or simultaneously with the 
consummation thereof the survivor or successor corporation resulting from such 
consolidation or merger or the purchaser of such assets shall assume by written 
instrument delivered to each holder of Warrants the obligation to deliver to 
such holder such securities or assets as such holder may be entitled to receive, 
subject to payment of the Exercise Price. Notwithstanding any other provision 
contained herein, the Company may, upon notice and subject to the provisions of 
Section 4.03 hereof, terminate the Warrants in the event of a consolidation or 



merger described in this Section 3.04. 
 
          Section 3.05 COVENANT TO RESERVE SHARES FOR ISSUANCE ON EXERCISE. (a) 
The Company will cause an appropriate number of shares of Preferred Stock to be 
duly and validly authorized and reserved and will keep available out of its 
authorized shares of Preferred Stock, solely for the purpose of issue upon 
exercise of Warrants as herein provided, the full number of shares of Preferred 
Stock, if any, then issuable if all outstanding Warrants then exercisable were 
to be exercised. The Company covenants that all shares of Preferred Stock that 
shall be so issuable shall be duly and validly issued and, upon payment of the 
Exercise Price, fully paid and non-assessable. If at any time the number of 
authorized but unissued shares of Preferred Stock shall not be sufficient for 
such purpose, the Company will take such action as, in the opinion of its 
counsel, may be necessary to increase its authorized but unissued Preferred 
Stock to such number of shares as shall be sufficient for such purpose. Prior to 
the issuance of any Warrant Shares, the Company shall secure the listing of such 
Warrant Shares upon any securities exchange upon which shares of Preferred Stock 
are then listed, if any. 
 
          (b) The Company hereby authorizes and directs its current and future 
transfer agents for the shares of Preferred Stock at all times to reserve such 
number of authorized shares as shall be requisite for such purpose. The Company 
will supply such transfer agents with duly executed stock certificates for such 
purposes. Promptly after the date of expiration of the Warrants, no shares shall 
be reserved in respect of such Warrants. 
 
          Section 3.06 STATEMENTS ON WARRANTS. The form of Warrant Certificate 
need not be changed because of any adjustment made pursuant to this Article III, 
and Warrant Certificates issued after such adjustment may state the same 
Exercise Price and the same number of shares of Preferred Stock as are stated in 
the Warrant Certificates initially issued pursuant to this Agreement. The 
Company, however, may at any time in its sole discretion (which shall be 
conclusive) make any change in the form of Warrant Certificate that it may deem 
appropriate and that does not affect the substance thereof; and any Warrant 
Certificates thereafter issued or countersigned, whether in exchange or 
substitution for an outstanding Warrant Certificate or otherwise, may be in the 
form as so changed. 
 
          Section 3.07 NOTICE OF CHANGE IN SECURITIES ISSUABLE, ETC. Whenever 
the securities issuable or deliverable in exchange for Warrants are changed 
pursuant to this Article III, the Company promptly shall mail to each 
Warrantholder a notice, executed by its chief financial officer, setting forth 
in reasonable detail the facts requiring the change and specifying the effective 
date of such change and the number or amount of, and describing the shares or 
other securities issuable or deliverable in exchange for, each Warrant as so 
changed. Failure to publish such notice, or any defect in such notice, shall not 
affect the legality or validity of any such change. 
 
          Section 3.08 REFERENCES TO PREFERRED STOCK. Unless the context 
otherwise indicates, all references to Preferred Stock in this Agreement and in 
the Warrant Certificates, in the event of a change under this Article III, shall 
be deemed to refer also to any other securities issuable or deliverable in 
exchange for Warrants pursuant to such change. 
 
                                   ARTICLE IV 
 
           OTHER PROVISIONS RELATING TO RIGHTS OF HOLDERS OF WARRANTS 
 
          Section 4.01 NO RIGHTS AS SHAREHOLDERS. Nothing contained in this 
Agreement or in any Warrant Certificate shall be construed as conferring on any 
Warrantholder any rights whatsoever as a shareholder of the Company, including 
the right to vote at, or to receive notice of, any meeting of shareholders of 
the Company; nor shall the consent of any such holder be required with respect 
to any action or proceeding of the Company; nor shall any such holder, by reason 
of the ownership or possession of a Warrant or the Warrant Certificate 
representing the same, either at, before or after exercising such Warrant, have 
any right to receive any cash dividends, stock dividends, allotments or rights, 
or other distributions (except as specifically provided herein), paid, allotted 
or distributed or distributable to the shareholders of the Company prior to the 
date of the exercise of such Warrant, nor shall such holder have any right not 
expressly conferred by such holder's Warrant or Warrant Certificate. 
 
          Section 4.02 MUTILATED OR MISSING WARRANT CERTIFICATES. If any Warrant 
Certificate is lost, stolen, mutilated or destroyed, the Company in its 
discretion may issue, in exchange and substitution for and upon cancellation of 
the mutilated Warrant Certificate, or in lieu of and substitution for the 
Warrant Certificate lost, stolen or destroyed, upon receipt of a proper 
affidavit or other evidence satisfactory to the Company (and surrender of any 
mutilated Warrant Certificate) and bond of indemnity in form and amount and with 
corporate surety satisfactory to the Company in each instance protecting the 
Company, a new Warrant Certificate of like tenor and exercisable for an 



equivalent number of shares of Preferred Stock as the Warrant Certificate so 
lost, stolen, mutilated or destroyed. Any such new Warrant Certificate shall 
constitute an original contractual obligation of the Company, whether or not the 
allegedly lost, stolen, mutilated or destroyed Warrant Certificate at any time 
shall be enforceable by anyone. An applicant for such a substitute Warrant 
Certificate also shall comply with such other reasonable regulations and pay 
such other reasonable charges as the Company may prescribe. All Warrant 
Certificates shall be held and owned upon the express condition that the 
foregoing provisions are exclusive with respect to the replacement of lost, 
stolen, mutilated or destroyed Warrant Certificates, and shall preclude any and 
all other rights or remedies notwithstanding any law or statute existing or 
hereafter enacted to the contrary with respect to the replacement of negotiable 
instruments or other securities without their surrender. 
 
          Section 4.03 LIQUIDATION, MERGER, ETC.; NOTICE TO WARRANTHOLDERS. If: 
(a) the Company shall authorize the issuance to all holders of Preferred Stock 
of rights or warrants to subscribe for or purchase capital stock of the Company 
or of any other subscription rights or warrants; or 
 
          (b) the Company shall authorize the distribution to all holders of 
Preferred Stock of evidences of its indebtedness or assets (other than cash 
dividends or cash distributions payable out of current earnings, retained 
earnings or earned surplus or dividends payable in Preferred Stock); or 
 
          (c) there shall be proposed any consolidation or merger to which the 
Company is to be a party and for which approval of the holders of Preferred 
Stock is required, or the conveyance or transfer of the properties and assets of 
the Company substantially as an entirety, or such other merger or transaction 
described in Section 3.04 hereof; or 
 
          (d) there shall be proposed the voluntary or involuntary dissolution, 
liquidation or winding up of the Company; the Company shall cause to be given to 
each Warrantholder, by first-class mail, postage prepaid, a written notice 
stating (i) the date as of which the holders of record of shares of Preferred 
Stock to be entitled to receive any such rights, warrants or distribution are to 
be determined or (ii) the date on which any consolidation, merger, conveyance, 
transfer, reorganization, reclassification, dissolution, liquidation or winding 
up is expected to become effective, and the date as of which it is expected that 
holders of record of shares of Preferred Stock shall be entitled to exchange the 
shares for securities or other property, if any, deliverable upon the 
consolidation, merger, conveyance, transfer, reorganization, reclassification, 
dissolution, liquidation or winding up. Such notice shall be filed and mailed in 
the case of a notice pursuant to (i) above at least ten calendar days before the 
record date specified and in the case of a notice pursuant to clause (ii) above 
at least 20 calendar days before the earlier of the dates specified. From the 
time notice is required to be given pursuant to this Section 4.03, the holders 
of Warrants shall be entitled to exercise such Warrants regardless of the 
provisions of Section 2.01. Unless assumed by the survivor or successor 
corporation resulting from any transaction described in Section 4.03(c) hereof, 
the Warrants shall expire and be of no further force or effect upon consummation 
of such transaction. 
 
                                   ARTICLE V 
 
                                  MISCELLANEOUS 
 
          Section 5.01 REGISTRATION OF WARRANT SHARES. (a) If, at any time prior 
to the close of business on the [fifth][tenth] anniversary of the Effective 
Date, there is no registration statement in effect for the Warrant Shares, the 
Company, upon the written request of holders of Warrants and of Warrant Shares 
representing an aggregate of 51% or more of the Warrant Shares, will file with 
the Securities and Exchange Commission under the Securities Act, such 
registration statements and amendments thereto and such other filings as may be 
required to permit the public offering and sale of such Warrant Shares in 
compliance with the Securities Act. The Company shall be required to register 
Warrant Shares no more than once pursuant to this Section 5.01(a). 
 
          (b) The Company will permit, subject to the last sentence of this 
Section 5.01(b), any Warrant Shares to be included, at the request of the 
holders of such Warrant Shares, in any registration of securities of the Company 
(other than shares of Preferred Stock for an employees' option or stock purchase 
plan or shares registered on Form S-4 in connection with an arms-length merger 
transaction) under a registration statement filed by the Company under the 
Securities Act at any time prior to the close of business on the [ ] anniversary 
of the Effective Date. The Company shall provide written notice to the record 
holders of all Warrants and Warrant Shares at least 30 days prior to the filing 
of any such registration statement sent by registered mail to the address of 
record of each such holder. If the offering pursuant to any registration 
statement described in this Section 5.01(b) is made through underwriters and the 
managing underwriter of such offering shall advise the Company in writing that, 
in its opinion, the distribution of the number of Warrant Shares requested to be 



included in the registration concurrently with the securities being registered 
by the Company would materially and adversely affect the distribution of such 
securities by the Company, then all selling security holders (but not the 
Company) shall reduce the amount of securities each intended to distribute 
through such offering on a pro rata basis. 
 
          (c) Each such holder shall pay the underwriting discount attributable 
to such holder's Warrant Shares, any transfer tax payable with respect thereto 
and the fees and expenses of such holder's counsel. All other expenses of 
registration under Section 5.01(a), or Section 5.01(b) shall be borne by the 
Company. 
 
          (d) The Company will agree to indemnify the holders of Warrant Shares 
that are included in a registration statement or amendments to existing 
registration statements pursuant to this Section 5.01 substantially to the same 
extent as the Company has agreed to indemnify the Underwriters in the 
Underwriting Agreement and such holders will agree to indemnify the Company and 
any underwriter with respect to information furnished by them in writing to the 
Company for inclusion therein substantially to the same extent as the 
Underwriters have indemnified the Company in the Underwriting Agreement. 
 
          (e) If the offering pursuant to any registration statement provided 
for herein is made through underwriters, the Company will enter into an 
underwriting agreement in customary form and indemnify, in customary form, such 
underwriters and each person who controls any such underwriter within the 
meaning of the Securities Act. Such underwriting agreement shall contain 
provisions for the indemnification of the Company in customary form, provided 
that the aggregate amount that may be recovered from any such underwriter 
pursuant to such provisions shall be limited to the total price at which the 
Warrant Shares purchased by any such underwriter under such underwriting 
agreement were offered to the public. 
 
          Section 5.02 ENFORCEMENT OF WARRANT RIGHTS. All rights of action are 
vested in the respective Warrantholders. Any holder of any Warrant, in his own 
behalf and for his own benefit, may enforce, and may institute and maintain any 
suit, action or proceeding against the Company suitable to enforce, or otherwise 
in respect of, his right to exercise his Warrant for the purchase of the number 
of Warrant Shares issuable or deliverable in exchange therefor, in the manner 
provided in the Warrant and in this Agreement. 
 
          Section 5.03 NEGOTIABILITY AND OWNERSHIP. The Warrants issued 
hereunder shall not, for a period of [ ] following the Effective Date, be sold, 
transferred, assigned or hypothecated by the holders thereof except (a) to 
persons who are officers or partners of [ ] and members of the selling group 
and/or their officers and partners or (b) in the case of an individual, pursuant 
to such individual's last will and testament or the laws of descent and 
distribution and, in any case, only in compliance with the Securities Act. For 
the period commencing [ ] after the Effective Date until the expiration of the 
Warrants, the Warrants issued hereunder shall not be sold, transferred, assigned 
or hypothecated by the holders thereof except (a) to [ ], and any of its 
affiliates, or any officers, directors, employees or representatives of the 
foregoing or (b) in the case of an individual, pursuant to such individual's 
last will and testament or the laws of descent and distribution and, in any 
case, only in compliance with the Securities Act. 
 
          Section 5.04 WARRANT LEGEND. (a) Each Warrant shall contain a legend 
in substantially the following form: 
 
          "THIS WARRANT AND THE SHARES OF PREFERRED STOCK ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE 
OF THIS WARRANT ARE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITIONS SPECIFIED IN THE AGREEMENT, DATED 
__________ __, 2001, BETWEEN AMETEK, INC., AND ANY ATTEMPT TO TRANSFER THIS 
WARRANT OR ANY SHARE OF PREFERRED STOCK ISSUED UPON EXERCISE OF THIS WARRANT TO 
ANY UNAUTHORIZED TRANSFEREE, SHALL BE NULL AND VOID. NO TRANSFER IN VIOLATION OF 
SAID AGREEMENT SHALL BE EFFECTIVE. THIS WARRANT MAY NOT BE SOLD OR TRANSFERRED 
EXCEPT PURSUANT TO AN EFFECTIVE AND CURRENT REGISTRATION STATEMENT OR 
POSTEFFECTIVE AMENDMENT THERETO FOR SUCH SHARES UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 
(THE "ACT") OR AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN FORM AND SUBSTANCE SATISFACTORY TO THE 
ISSUER THAT REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER THE ACT. THE SHARES OF PREFERRED 
STOCK ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE OF THIS WARRANT MAY NOT BE SOLD OR TRANSFERRED 
WITHOUT AN EFFECTIVE AND CURRENT REGISTRATION STATEMENT OR POST-EFFECTIVE 
AMENDMENT THERETO FOR SUCH SHARES UNDER THE ACT OR AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN FORM 
AND SUBSTANCE SATISFACTORY TO THE ISSUER THAT REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER 
THIS ACT." 
 
          (b) Each certificate representing Warrant Shares, unless registered 
pursuant to Section 5.01, shall contain a legend substantially in the following 
form: 
 
          "THE SHARES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE MAY NOT BE SOLD OR 
TRANSFERRED WITHOUT AN EFFECTIVE AND CURRENT REGISTRATION STATEMENT OR 
POSTEFFECTIVE AMENDMENT THERETO FOR SUCH SHARES UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 



OR AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN FORM AND SUBSTANCE SATISFACTORY TO THE ISSUER THAT 
REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER THAT ACT. 
 
          Section 5.05 SUPPLEMENTS AND AMENDMENTS. (a) Notwithstanding the 
provisions of Section 5.05(b), the Representative, without the consent or 
concurrence of the registered holders of the Warrants, may enter into one or 
more supplemental agreements or amendments with the Company for the purpose of 
evidencing the rights of Warrantholders upon consolidation, merger, sale, 
transfer or reclassification pursuant to Section 3.04, making any changes or 
corrections in this Agreement that are required to cure any ambiguity, to 
correct or supplement any provision contained herein that may be defective or 
inconsistent with any other provision herein or any clerical omission or mistake 
or manifest error herein contained, or making such other provisions in regard to 
matters or questions arising under this Agreement as shall not adversely affect 
the interests of the holders of the Warrants or be inconsistent with this 
Agreement or any supplemental agreement or amendment. 
 
          (b) With the consent of the registered holders of at least a majority 
in number of the Warrants at the time outstanding, the Company and the 
Representative at any time and from time to time by supplemental agreement or 
amendment may add any provisions to or change in any manner or eliminate any of 
the provisions of this Agreement or of any supplemental agreement or modify in 
any manner the rights and obligations of the Warrantholders and of the Company; 
provided, however, that no such supplemental agreement or amendment, without the 
consent of the registered holder of each outstanding Warrant affected thereby, 
shall: 
 
          (i) alter the provisions of this Agreement so as to affect adversely 
     the terms upon which the Warrants are exercisable or may be redeemed; or 
 
          (ii) reduce the number of Warrants outstanding the consent of whose 
     holders is required for any such supplemental agreement or amendment. 
 
          Section 5.06 COVENANT AS TO NO INVESTMENT COMPANY STATUS. The Company 
shall use its best efforts, until the [fifth][tenth] anniversary of the 
Effective Date, to maintain its status that it is not an "investment company" or 
an entity "controlled" by an "investment company" within the meaning of the 
Investment Company Act of 1940. 
 
          Section 5.07 SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS. All the covenants and provisions 
of this Agreement by or for the benefit of the Company or the Representative 
shall bind and inure to the benefit of their respective successors and assigns 
hereunder. 
 
          Section 5.08 NOTICES. Any notice or demand authorized by this 
Agreement to be given or made by the holder of any Warrant to or on the Company 
shall be sufficiently given or made if sent by mail first-class, postage 
prepaid, addressed (until another address is filed in writing by the Company 
with the Representative), as follows: 
 
          AMETEK, Inc. 
          37 North Valley Road 
          Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301 
          Attention: William J. Burke, Vice President Investor and Corporate 
                     Relations 
 
          Any notice or demand authorized by this Agreement to be given or made 
by the holder of any Warrant or by the Company to or on the Representative shall 
be sufficiently given or made if sent by mail first-class, postage prepaid, 
addressed (until another address is filed in writing by the Representative with 
the Company), as follows: 
 
 
 
 
          Any notice or demand authorized by this Agreement to be given or made 
to the holder of any Warrants shall be sufficiently given or made if sent by 
first-class mail, postage prepaid to the last address of such holder as it shall 
appear on the Warrant Register. 
 
          Section 5.09 APPLICABLE LAW. The validity, interpretation and 
performance of this Agreement and of the Warrant Certificate shall be governed 
by the law of the State of New York without giving effect to the principles of 
conflicts of laws thereof. 
 
          Section 5.10 BENEFITS OF THIS AGREEMENT. Nothing in this Agreement 
expressed and nothing that may be implied from any of the provisions hereof is 
intended, or shall be construed, to confer upon, or give to, any person or 
corporation other than the parties hereto and the holders of the Warrants any 
right, remedy or claim under or by reason of this Agreement or of any covenant, 
condition, stipulation, promise or agreement hereof, and all covenants, 



conditions, stipulations, promises and agreements in this Agreement contained 
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the parties hereto and their 
successors and of the holders of the Warrants. 
 
          Section 5.11 REGISTERED WARRANTHOLDERS. Prior to due presentment for 
registration of transfer, the Company may deem and treat the person in whose 
name any Warrants are registered in the Warrant Register as the absolute owner 
thereof for all purposes whatever (notwithstanding any notation of ownership or 
other writing thereon made by anyone other than the Company) and the Company 
shall not be affected by any notice to the contrary or be bound to recognize any 
equitable or other claim to or interest in any Warrants on the part of any other 
person and shall not be liable for any registration of transfer of Warrants that 
are registered or to be registered in the name of a fiduciary or the nominee of 
a fiduciary unless made with actual knowledge that a fiduciary or nominee is 
committing a breach of trust in requesting such registration of transfer or with 
such knowledge of such facts that its participation therein amounts to bad 
faith. The terms "Warrantholder" and "holder of any "Warrants" and all other 
similar terms used herein shall mean such person in whose name Warrants are 
registered in the Warrant Register. 
 
          Section 5.12 INSPECTION OF AGREEMENT. A copy of this Agreement shall 
be available at all reasonable times for inspection by any Warrantholder at the 
principal office of the Company. The Company may require any such Warrantholder 
to submit his Warrant Certificate for inspection by it before allowing such 
Warrantholder to inspect a copy of this Agreement. 
 
          Section 5.13 HEADINGS. The Article and Section headings herein are for 
convenience only and are not a part of this Agreement and shall not affect the 
interpretation thereof. 
 
          Section 5.14 COUNTERPARTS. The Agreement may be executed in any number 
of counterparts, each of which so executed shall be deemed to be an original. 
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          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this Agreement has been duly executed by the 
parties hereto under their respective seals as of the day and year first above 
written. 
 
                                   AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
 
                                   By:_______________________________________ 
                                        Name: 
                                        Title: 
 
 
[CORPORATE SEAL] 
 
 
 
Attest:__________________________ 
        Name: 
        Title: 
 
 
                                   HOLDER 
 
 
 
                                   By:_______________________________________ 
                                        Name: 
                                        Title: 
 
 
[CORPORATE SEAL] 
 
 
 
Attest:__________________________ 
        Name: 
        Title: 
 



 
 
                                                                       EXHIBIT A 
 
 
                           FORM OF WARRANT CERTIFICATE 
 
No.                                                        ____________ Warrants 
 
                 WARRANTS TO PURCHASE SHARES OF PREFERRED STOCK 
                                 OF ametek, INC. 
 
          AMETEK, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), for value 
received, hereby certifies that the Holder or its registered assigns, is the 
owner of the number of Warrants, set forth above, each of which represents the 
right, subject to the terms and conditions hereof and of the Warrant Agreement 
hereafter referred to (the "Warrant Agreement"), to purchase from the Company at 
any time, or from time to time, from the [insert number of months] anniversary 
of the date of original issuance of the Warrants to the close of business on the 
[ ] anniversary of such date (or, if such date is not a Business Day (as defined 
below), the first following Business Day) (the "Exercise Period"), the number of 
shares of Preferred Stock, par value $.01 per share, of the Company (the 
"Preferred Stock") described in the Warrant Agreement (each share of Preferred 
Stock issuable upon exercise of a Warrant is referred to as a "Warrant Share"). 
Subject to the terms and conditions of the Warrant Agreement, the exercise price 
per Warrant represented by this Warrant Certificate shall be $_____ per share, 
adjusted as provided in Article III of the Warrant Agreement, payable in full as 
to each Warrant exercised at the time of purchase. [The term "Underwriting 
Agreement" as used herein refers to the Underwriting Agreement dated [ ] between 
the Company and [ ]. The term "Exercise Price" as used herein refers to the 
foregoing price per share in effect at any time.] 
 
          This Warrant may be exercised in whole or in part at any time or from 
time to time during the Exercise Period. The portion of any Warrant not 
exercised during the Exercise Period shall become void, and all rights hereunder 
and all rights in respect hereof and under the Warrant Agreement shall cease at 
the end of the Exercise Period. 
 
          Each such purchase of Warrant Shares shall be made, and shall be 
deemed effective for the purpose of determining the date of exercise, only upon 
surrender hereof to the Company at the principal office of the Company, with the 
form of Election to Exercise on the reverse hereof duly filled in and signed, 
and upon payment in full to the Company of the Exercise Price (i) in cash or 
(ii) by certified or official bank check or (iii) by any combination of the 
foregoing, all as provided in the Warrant Agreement and upon compliance with and 
subject to the conditions set forth herein and in the Warrant Agreement. 
 
          This Warrant Certificate is issued under and in accordance with the 
Warrant Agreement dated as of [ ] (the "Warrant Agreement"), between the Company 
and [ ], as representative for the holders, and is subject to the terms and 
provisions of the Warrant Agreement, which terms and provisions are hereby 
incorporated by reference herein and made a part hereof. Copies of the Warrant 
Agreement and of the Underwriting Agreement are available for inspection by the 
registered holder at the principal office of the Company. 
 
          The Company shall not be required upon the exercise of the Warrants 
represented hereby to issue fractions of Warrant Shares or to distribute share 
certificates that evidence fractional Warrant Shares. Every holder of this 
Warrant Certificate expressly waives its right to receive any fraction of a 
Warrant Share or a share certificate representing a fraction of a Warrant Share. 
Fractional Warrant Shares that otherwise would be issuable in respect of such 
exercise shall be paid in cash as provided in the Warrant Agreement, and the 
number of Warrant Shares issuable to such Warrantholder shall be rounded down to 
the next nearest whole number. If such Warrant Certificate shall not have been 
exercised in full, the Company will issue to such Warrantholder a new Warrant 
Certificate exercisable for the number of shares of Preferred Stock as to which 
such Warrant shall not have been exercised. 
 
          This Warrant Certificate may be exchanged either separately or in 
combination with other Warrant Certificates at the principal office of the 
Company for new Warrant Certificates representing the same aggregate number of 
Warrants as were evidenced by the Warrant Certificate or Warrant Certificates 
exchanged, upon surrender of this Warrant Certificate and upon compliance with 
and subject to the conditions set forth herein and in the Warrant Agreement. 
 
          This Warrant Certificate is transferable (subject to restrictions set 
forth in the Warrant Agreement) at the principal office of the Company by the 
registered holder hereof in person or by his attorney duly authorized in 
writing, upon (i) surrender of this Warrant Certificate and (ii) upon compliance 
with and subject to the conditions set forth herein and in the Warrant 



Agreement. Upon any such transfer, a new Warrant Certificate or new Warrant 
Certificates of different denominations, representing in the aggregate a like 
number of Warrants, will be issued to the transferee. Every holder of Warrants, 
by accepting this Warrant Certificate, consents and agrees with the Company and 
with every subsequent holder of this Warrant Certificate that until due 
presentation for the registration of transfer of this Warrant Certificate on the 
Warrant Register maintained by the Company, the Company may deem and treat the 
person in whose name this Warrant Certificate is registered as the absolute and 
lawful owner for all purposes whatsoever and the Company shall not be affected 
by any notice to the contrary. 
 
          Nothing contained in the Warrant Agreement or in this Warrant 
Certificate shall be construed as conferring on the holder of any Warrants or 
his transferee any rights whatsoever as a shareholder of the Company. 
 
          The Warrant Agreement and each Warrant Certificate, including this 
Warrant Certificate, shall be deemed a contract made under the laws of the State 
of New York and for all purposes shall be construed in accordance with the laws 
of the State of New York without giving effect to the principles of conflicts of 
law thereof. 
 
          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant Certificate to 
be duly executed under its corporate seal. 
 
Dated: _________________, ______ 
 
                                      AMETEK, INC. 
 
 
                                      By:__________________________________ 
 
 
(CORPORATE SEAL) 
 



 
 
                              ELECTION TO EXERCISE 
 
                    (To be executed upon exercise of Warrant) 
 
TO AMETEK, INC.: 
 
          The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of 
purchase represented by the within Warrant Certificate for, and to purchase 
thereunder, ____________ shares of Preferred Stock, as provided for therein, and 
tenders herewith payment of the purchase price in full in the form of cash or a 
certified or official bank check (or combination thereof) in the amount of 
$_______________________. 
 
          Please issue a certificate or certificates for such shares of 
Preferred Stock in the name of: 
 
PLEASE INSERT SOCIAL SECURITY 
OR OTHER IDENTIFYING NUMBER 
OF ASSIGNEE: 
 
_______________________________ 
 
                                   Name _____________________________________ 
 
                                   Address ___________________________________ 
 
                                   Signature __________________________________ 
 
                                   __________________________________________ 
                                   Note: The above signature should correspond 
                                   exactly with the name on the face of this 
                                   Warrant Certificate or with the name of 
                                   assignee appearing in the assignment form 
                                   below. 
 
Dated: _________________, ______ 
 



 
 
 
                                   ASSIGNMENT 
 
          (To be executed only upon assignment of Warrant Certificate) 
 
          For value received, __________________________ hereby sells, assigns 
and transfer unto ___________________________ the within Warrant Certificate, 
together with all right, title and interest therein, and does hereby irrevocably 
constitute and appoint ______________________ attorney, to transfer said Warrant 
Certificate on the books of the within-named Company, with full power of 
substitution in the premises. 
 
Dated: ________________, ______ 
 
                                   _______________________________________ 
                                   Note: The above signature should 
                                   correspond exactly with the name on the 
                                   face of this Warrant Certificate. 
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          THIS INDENTURE, dated as of the _____ day of _______________, between 
AMETEK, INC., a corporation duly organized and existing under the laws of the 
State of Delaware (the "Company"), and ___________________________, a 
___________________, as trustee (the "Trustee"): 
 
          WHEREAS, for its lawful corporate purposes, the Company has duly 
authorized the execution and delivery of this Indenture to provide for the 
issuance of unsecured promissory notes or other evidences of indebtedness 
(hereinafter referred to as the "Securities"), in an unlimited aggregate 
principal amount to be issued from time to time in one or more series as in this 
Indenture provided, as registered Securities without coupons, to be manually 
authenticated by the certificate of the Trustee, and which will rank pari passu 
with all other unsecured and unsubordinated debt of the Company; 
 
          WHEREAS, to provide the terms and conditions upon which the Securities 
are to be authenticated, issued and delivered, the Company has duly authorized 
the execution of this Indenture; 
 
          WHEREAS, the Securities and the certificate of authentication to be 
borne by the Securities (the "Certificate of Authentication") are to be 
substantially in such forms as may be approved by a Company Order (as defined 
below), or set forth in this Indenture or in any indenture supplemental to this 
Indenture; 
 
          AND WHEREAS, all acts and things necessary to make the Securities 
issued pursuant hereto, when executed by the Company and authenticated and 
delivered by the Trustee as in this Indenture provided, the valid, binding and 
legal obligations of the Company, and to constitute these presents a valid 
indenture and agreement according to its terms, have been done and performed or 
will be done and performed prior to the issuance of such Securities, and the 
execution of this Indenture has been and the issuance hereunder of the 
Securities has been or will be prior to issuance in all respects duly 
authorized, and the Company, in the exercise of the legal right and power in it 
vested, executes this Indenture and proposes to make, execute, issue and deliver 
the Securities; 
 
                   NOW, THEREFORE, THIS INDENTURE WITNESSETH: 
 
          That in order to declare the terms and conditions upon which the 
Securities are and are to be authenticated, issued and delivered, and in 
consideration of the premises, of the purchase and acceptance of the Securities 
by the holders thereof and of the sum of one dollar ($1.00) to it duly paid by 
the Trustee at the execution of these presents, the receipt whereof is hereby 
acknowledged, the Company covenants and agrees with the Trustee, for the equal 
and proportionate benefit (subject to the provisions of this Indenture) of the 
respective holders from time to time of the Securities, without any 
discrimination, preference or priority of any one Security over any other by 
reason of priority in the time of issue, sale or negotiation thereof, or 
otherwise, except as provided herein, as follows: 
 
                                  ARTICLE ONE 
 
                                   DEFINITIONS 
 
          Section 1.01. The terms defined in this Section (except as in this 
Indenture otherwise expressly provided or unless the context otherwise requires) 
for all purposes of this Indenture, and any indenture supplemental hereto shall 
have the respective meanings specified in this Section. All other terms used in 
this Indenture which are defined in the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended, 
or which are by reference in such Act defined in the Securities Act of 1933, as 
amended (except as herein otherwise expressly provided or unless the context 
otherwise requires), shall have the meanings assigned to such terms in said 
Trust Indenture Act and in said Securities Act as in force at the date of the 
execution of this instrument. 
 
          "AFFILIATE" shall mean, with respect to the Company, any company at 
least a majority of whose outstanding voting stock shall at the time be owned by 
the Company, or by one or more direct or indirect subsidiaries of or by the 
Company and one or more direct or indirect subsidiaries of the Company. For the 
purposes only of this definition of the term "Affiliate", the term "voting 
stock", as applied to the stock of any company, shall mean stock of any class or 
classes having ordinary voting power for the election of a majority of the 
directors of such company, other than stock having such power only by reason of 
the occurrence of a contingency. 
 



          "AUTHENTICATING AGENT" shall mean an authenticating agent with respect 
to all or any of the series of Securities, as the case may be, appointed with 
respect to all or any series of the Securities, as the case may be, by the 
Trustee pursuant to Section 2.10. 
 
          "AUTHORIZED OFFICER" shall mean the Chairman of the Board, the 
President, any Vice President, the Treasurer, any Assistant Treasurer or any 
other officer or agent of the Company duly authorized by the Board of Directors 
to act in respect of matters relating to this Indenture. 
 
          "BOARD OF DIRECTORS" or "BOARD" shall mean the Board of Directors of 
the Company, or any duly authorized committee of such Board. 
 
          "BOARD RESOLUTION" shall mean a copy of a resolution certified by the 
Secretary or an Associate or Attesting Secretary of the Company to have been 
duly adopted by the Board of Directors and to be in full force and effect on the 
date of such certification. 
 
          "BUSINESS DAY", with respect to any Security, shall mean any day that 
(a) in the Place of Payment (or in any of the Places of Payment, if more than 
one) in which amounts are payable as specified in the form of such Security and 
(b) in the city in which the Trustee administers its corporate trust business, 
is not a day on which banking institutions are authorized or required by law or 
regulation to close. 
 
          "CERTIFICATE" shall mean a certificate signed by an Authorized 
Officer. The Certificate need not comply with the provisions of Section 13.06. 
 
          "COMMISSION" shall mean the Securities and Exchange Commission, as 
from time to time constituted and created under the Securities Exchange Act of 
1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act") or if at any time after the execution of 
this instrument such Commission is not existing and performing the duties now 
assigned to it under the Trust Indenture Act, then the body, if any, performing 
such duties on such date. 
 
          "COMPANY ORDER" shall mean a written order signed in the name of the 
Company by an Authorized Officer and the Secretary or an Associate or Attesting 
Secretary of the Company, pursuant to a Board Resolution establishing a series 
of Securities. 
 
          "CORPORATE TRUST OFFICE" shall mean the office of the Trustee at which 
at any particular time its corporate trust business shall be principally 
administered, which office at the date of the execution of this Indenture is 
located ______________________________________. 
 
          "DEFAULT" shall mean any event, act or condition which with notice or 
lapse of time, or both, would constitute an Event of Default. 
 
          "DEPOSITORY" shall mean, with respect to Securities of any series, for 
which the Company shall determine that such Securities will be issued as a 
Global Security, The Depository Trust Company, New York, New York, another 
clearing agency, or any successor registered as a clearing agency under the 
Exchange Act or other applicable statute or regulation, which, in each case, 
shall be designated by the Company pursuant to either Section 2.01 or 2.11. 
 
          "DISCOUNT SECURITY" shall mean any Security which provides for an 
amount less than the principal amount thereof to be due and payable upon a 
declaration of acceleration of the maturity thereof pursuant to Section 6.01(b). 
 
          "DOLLAR" or "$" means a dollar or other equivalent unit in such coin 
or currency of the United States as at the time shall be legal tender for the 
payment of public and private debts. 
 
          "ELIGIBLE OBLIGATIONS" means (a) with respect to Securities 
denominated in Dollars, Governmental Obligations; or (b) with respect to 
Securities denominated in a currency other than Dollars or in a composite 
currency, such other obligations or instruments as shall be specified with 
respect to such Securities, as contemplated by Section 2.01. 
 
          "EVENT OF DEFAULT" with respect to Securities of a particular series 
shall mean any event specified in Section 6.01, continued for the period of 
time, if any, therein designated. 
 
          "GLOBAL SECURITY" shall mean, with respect to any series of 
Securities, a Security executed by the Company and authenticated and delivered 
by the Trustee to the Depository or pursuant to the Depository's instruction, 
all in accordance with the Indenture, which shall be registered in the name of 
the Depository or its nominee. 
 
          "GOVERNMENTAL AUTHORITY" means the government of the United States or 
of any State or Territory thereof or of the District of Columbia or of any 



county, municipality or other political subdivision of any of the foregoing, or 
any department, agency, authority or other instrumentality of any of the 
foregoing. 
 
          "GOVERNMENTAL OBLIGATIONS" shall mean securities that are (i) direct 
obligations of the United States of America for the payment of which its full 
faith and credit is pledged or (ii) obligations of a person controlled or 
supervised by and acting as an agency or instrumentality of the United States, 
the payment of which is unconditionally guaranteed as a full faith and credit 
obligation by the United States, which, in either case, are not callable or 
redeemable at the option of the issuer thereof, and shall also include a 
depository receipt issued by a bank (as defined in Section 3(a)(2) of the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended) as custodian with respect to any such 
Governmental Obligation or a specific payment of principal of or interest on any 
such Governmental Obligation held by such custodian for the account of the 
holder of such depository receipt; provided that (except as required by law) 
such custodian is not authorized to make any deduction from the amount payable 
to the holder of such depository receipt from any amount received by such 
custodian in respect of the Governmental Obligation or the specific payment of 
principal of or interest on the Governmental Obligation evidenced by such 
depository receipt. 
 
          "INSTRUCTIONS" shall mean instructions acceptable to the Trustee 
issued pursuant to a Company Order in connection with a Periodic Offering and 
signed by an Authorized Officer. Instructions need not comply with the 
provisions of Section 13.06. 
 
          "INTEREST" when used with respect to non-interest bearing Securities 
shall mean interest payable after maturity (whether at stated maturity, upon 
acceleration or redemption or otherwise) or after the date, if any, on which the 
Company becomes obligated to acquire a Security, whether by purchase or 
otherwise. 
 
          "INTEREST PAYMENT DATE" when used with respect to any installment of 
interest on a Security of a particular series shall mean the date specified in 
such Security or in a Board Resolution, Company Order or an indenture 
supplemental hereto with respect to such series as the fixed date on which an 
installment of interest with respect to Securities of that series is due and 
payable. 
 
          "OFFICERS' CERTIFICATE" shall mean a certificate signed by an 
Authorized Officer and by the Secretary or Associate or Attesting Secretary of 
the Company. Each such certificate shall include the statements provided for in 
Section 13.06, if and to the extent required by the provisions thereof. 
 
          "OPINION OF COUNSEL" shall mean an opinion in writing signed by legal 
counsel, who may be an employee of or counsel for the Company. Each such opinion 
shall include the statements provided for in Section 13.06, if and to the extent 
required by the provisions thereof. 
 
          "OUTSTANDING", shall mean when used with reference to Securities of 
any series and subject to the provisions of Section 8.04, all Securities of that 
series theretofore authenticated and delivered by the Trustee under this 
Indenture, except (a) Securities theretofore canceled by the Trustee or any 
paying agent, or delivered to the Trustee or any paying agent for cancellation 
or which have previously been canceled; (b) Securities or portions thereof for 
the payment or redemption of which monies or Eligible Obligations in the 
necessary amount shall have been deposited in trust with the Trustee or with any 
paying agent (other than the Company) or shall have been set aside and 
segregated in trust by the Company (if the Company shall act as its own paying 
agent); provided, however, that if such Securities or portions of such 
Securities are to be redeemed prior to the maturity thereof, notice of such 
redemption shall have been given as in Article Three provided, or provision 
satisfactory to the Trustee shall have been made for giving such notice; and (c) 
Securities paid pursuant to Section 2.07 or in lieu of or in substitution for 
which other Securities shall have been authenticated and delivered pursuant to 
the terms of Section 2.07. The principal amount of a Discount Security that 
shall be deemed to be Outstanding for purposes of this Indenture shall be the 
amount of the principal thereof that would be due and payable as of the date of 
such determination upon a declaration of acceleration of the maturity thereof. 
 
          "PERIODIC OFFERING" means an offering of Securities of a series from 
time to time, during which any or all of the specific terms of the Securities, 
including without limitation the rate or rates of interest, if any, thereon, the 
maturity or maturities thereof and the redemption provisions, if any, with 
respect thereto, are to be determined by the Company or its agents upon the 
issuance of such Securities. 
 
          "PERSON" means any individual, corporation, partnership, limited 
liability company, joint venture, trust or unincorporated organization or any 
Governmental Authority. 



 
          "PLACE OF PAYMENT" shall mean the place or places where the principal 
of and interest, if any, on the Securities of any series are payable as 
specified in accordance with Section 2.01. 
 
          "PREDECESSOR SECURITY" shall mean particular Security shall mean every 
previous Security evidencing all or a portion of the same debt as that evidenced 
by such particular Security; and, for the purposes of this definition, any 
Security authenticated and delivered under Section 2.07 in lieu of a lost, 
destroyed or stolen Security shall be deemed to evidence the same debt as the 
lost, destroyed or stolen Security. 
 
          "RESPONSIBLE OFFICER" shall mean when used with respect to the Trustee 
any vice president, any corporate trust officer or any other officer or 
assistant officer of the Trustee customarily performing functions similar to 
those performed by the persons who at the time shall be such officers, 
respectively, or to whom any corporate trust matter is referred because of his 
or her knowledge of and familiarity with the particular subject. 
 
          "SECURITY" or "SECURITIES" shall mean any Security or Securities, as 
the case may be, authenticated and delivered under this Indenture. 
 
          "SECURITYHOLDER", "HOLDER OF SECURITIES" or "registered holder" shall 
mean the person or persons in whose name or names a particular Security shall be 
registered on the books of the Company kept for that purpose in accordance with 
the terms of this Indenture. 
 
          "SERIES" means a series of Securities established pursuant to this 
Indenture and includes, if the context so requires, each Tranche thereof. 
 
          "TRANCHE" means Securities which (a) are of the same series and (b) 
have identical terms except as to principal amount and/or date of issuance. 
 
          "TRUSTEE" shall mean _____________________, and, subject to the 
provisions of Article Seven, shall also include its successors and assigns, and, 
if at any time there is more than one person acting in such capacity hereunder, 
"Trustee" shall mean each such person. The term "Trustee" as used with respect 
to a particular series of the Securities shall mean the trustee with respect to 
that series. 
 
          "TRUST INDENTURE ACT" shall mean, subject to the provisions of 
Sections 9.01, 9.02, and 10.01, the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended and 
in effect at the date of execution of this Indenture. 
 
          "UNITED STATES" means the United States of America, its territories, 
its possessions and other areas subject to its political jurisdiction. 
 
                                  ARTICLE TWO 
 
                      ISSUE, DESCRIPTION, TERMS, EXECUTION, 
                     REGISTRATION AND EXCHANGE OF SECURITIES 
 
          Section 2.01. The aggregate principal amount of Securities which may 
be authenticated and delivered under this Indenture is unlimited. 
 
          The Securities may be issued from time to time in one or more series 
and in one or more Tranches thereof. Each series shall be authorized by a 
Company Order or Orders or one or more indentures supplemental hereto, which 
shall specify whether the Securities of such series shall be subject to a 
Periodic Offering. The Company Order or Orders or supplemental indenture and, in 
the case of a Periodic Offering, Instructions or other procedures acceptable to 
the Trustee specified in such Company Order or Orders, shall establish the terms 
of the series, which may include the following: (i) any limitations on the 
aggregate principal amount of the Securities to be authenticated and delivered 
under this Indenture as part of such series (except for Securities authenticated 
and delivered upon registration of transfer of, in exchange for or in lieu of 
other Securities of that series); (ii) the stated maturity or maturities of such 
series and any right to extend such date or dates; (iii) the date or dates from 
which interest shall accrue, the Interest Payment Dates on which such interest 
will be payable or the manner of determination of such Interest Payment Dates 
and the record date for the determination of holders to whom interest is payable 
on any such Interest Payment Date; (iv) the interest rate or rates (which may be 
fixed or variable), or method of calculation of such rate or rates, for such 
series; (v) the terms, if any, regarding the redemption, purchase or repayment 
of such series (whether at the option of the Company or a holder of the 
Securities of such series and whether pursuant to a sinking fund or analogous 
provisions, including payments made in cash in anticipation of future sinking 
fund obligations), including redemption, purchase or repayment date or dates of 
such series, if any, and the price or prices and other terms and conditions 
applicable to such redemption, purchase or repayment (including any premium); 
(vi) whether or not the Securities of such series shall be issued in whole or in 



part in the form of a Global Security and, if so, the Depositary for such Global 
Security and the related procedures with respect to transfer and exchange of 
such Global Security; (vii) the designation of such series; (viii) the form of 
the Securities of such series; (ix) the maximum annual interest rate, if any, of 
the Securities permitted for such series; (x) whether the Securities of such 
series shall be subject to Periodic Offering; (xi) the currency or currencies, 
including composite currencies, in which payment of the principal of (and 
premium, if any) and interest on the Securities of such series shall be payable, 
if other than Dollars and the manner of determining the Dollar equivalent for 
purposes of determining Securities outstanding; (xii) any other information 
necessary to complete the Securities of such series; (xiii) the establishment of 
any office or agency pursuant to Section 4.02 hereof and any other place or 
places which the principal of and interest, if any, on Securities of that series 
shall be payable; (xiv) if other than denominations of $1,000 or any integral 
multiple thereof, the denominations in which the Securities of the series shall 
be issuable; (xv) the obligations or instruments, if any, which shall be 
considered to be Eligible Obligations in respect of the Securities of such 
series denominated in a currency other than Dollars or in a composite currency; 
(xvi) whether or not the Securities of such series shall be issued as Discount 
Securities and the terms thereof, including the portion of the principal amount 
thereof which shall be payable upon declaration of acceleration of the maturity 
thereof pursuant to Section 6.01(b); (xvii) if the principal, premium, if any, 
or interest, if any, on such Securities are to be payable, at the election of 
the Company or the holder thereof, in coin or currency, including composite 
currencies, other than that in which the Securities are stated to be payable, 
the period or periods within which, and the terms and conditions upon which, 
such election shall be made; (xviii) if the amount of payment of principal of 
and premium, if any, or interest, if any, on such Securities may be determined 
with reference to an index, formula or other method, or based on a coin or 
currency other than that in which the Securities are stated to be payable, the 
manner in which such amount shall be determined; (xix) the date or dates, if 
any, after which the Securities may be converted or exchanged into or for shares 
of the Company's common stock or another company's securities or properties or 
cash and the terms for any such conversion or exchange; (xx) whether the 
Securities will be subject to Article 11; (xxi) any special provisions for the 
payment of additional amounts; (xxii) any right to defer payments of interest by 
extending an interest payment period and the duration of such extension; and 
(xxiii) any other terms of such series not inconsistent with this Indenture. 
 
          All Securities of any one series shall be substantially identical 
except as to denomination and except as may otherwise be provided in or pursuant 
to any such Company Order or in any indentures supplemental hereto. 
 
          If any of the terms of the series are established by action taken 
pursuant to a Company Order, a copy of an appropriate record of the applicable 
Board Resolution shall be certified by the Secretary or an Associate or 
Attesting Secretary of the Company and delivered to the Trustee at or prior to 
the delivery of the Company Order setting forth the terms of that series. 
 
          Section 2.02. The Securities of any series shall be substantially of 
the tenor and purport (i) as set forth in one or more indentures supplemental 
hereto or as provided in a Company Order, or (ii) with respect to any Tranche of 
Securities of a series subject to Periodic Offering, to the extent permitted by 
any of the documents referred to in clause (i) above, in Instructions, or by 
other procedures acceptable to the Trustee specified in such Company Order or 
Orders, in each case with such appropriate insertions, omissions, substitutions 
and other variations as are required or permitted by this Indenture, and may 
have such letters, numbers or other marks of identification or designation and 
such legends or endorsements printed, lithographed or engraved thereon as the 
Company may deem appropriate and as are not inconsistent with the provisions of 
this Indenture, or as may be required to comply with any law or with any rule or 
regulation made pursuant thereto or with any rule or regulation of any stock 
exchange on which Securities of that series may be listed or of the Depository, 
or to conform to usage. 
 
          The Trustee's Certificate of Authentication shall be in substantially 
the following form: 
 
                  "This is one of the Securities of the series designated in 
                  accordance with, and referred to in, the within-mentioned 
                  Indenture. 
 
                  Dated: 
 
                                      ____________________________, as Trustee 
 
                                      By:      ______________________ 
                                               Authorized Signatory 
 
          Section 2.03. The Securities shall be issuable as registered 
Securities and in the denominations of $1,000 or any integral multiple thereof, 



subject to Sections 2.01(xi) and (xiv). The Securities of a particular series 
shall bear interest payable on the dates and at the rate or rates specified with 
respect to that series. Except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 
2.01, the principal of and the interest on the Securities of any series, as well 
as any premium thereon in case of redemption thereof prior to maturity, shall be 
payable in Dollars at the office or agency of the Company maintained for that 
purpose. Each Security shall be dated the date of its authentication. 
 
          The interest installment on any Security which is payable, and is 
punctually paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date for 
Securities of that series shall be paid to the person in whose name said 
Security (or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered at the close of 
business on the regular record date for such interest installment, except that 
interest payable on redemption or maturity shall be payable as set forth in the 
Company Order or indenture supplemental hereto establishing the terms of such 
series of Securities. Except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 
2.01, interest on Securities will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year of 
twelve 30-day months. 
 
          Any interest on any Security which is payable, but is not punctually 
paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date for Securities of the 
same series (herein called "Defaulted Interest") shall forthwith cease to be 
payable to the registered holder on the relevant regular record date by virtue 
of having been such holder; and such Defaulted Interest shall be paid by the 
Company, at its election, as provided in clause (1) or clause (2) below: 
 
               (1) The Company may make payment of any Defaulted Interest on 
          Securities to the persons in whose names such Securities (or their 
          respective Predecessor Securities) are registered at the close of 
          business on a special record date for the payment of such Defaulted 
          Interest, which shall be fixed in the following manner: the Company 
          shall notify the Trustee in writing of the amount of Defaulted 
          Interest proposed to be paid on each such Security and the date of the 
          proposed payment, and at the same time the Company shall deposit with 
          the Trustee an amount of money equal to the aggregate amount proposed 
          to be paid in respect of such Defaulted Interest or shall make 
          arrangements satisfactory to the Trustee for such deposit prior to the 
          date of the proposed payment, such money when deposited to be held in 
          trust for the benefit of the persons entitled to such Defaulted 
          Interest as in this clause provided. Thereupon the Trustee shall fix a 
          special record date for the payment of such Defaulted Interest which 
          shall not be more than 15 nor less than 10 days prior to the date of 
          the proposed payment and not less than 10 days after the receipt by 
          the Trustee of the notice of the proposed payment. The Trustee shall 
          promptly notify the Company of such special record date and, in the 
          name and at the expense of the Company, shall cause notice of the 
          proposed payment of such Defaulted Interest and the special record 
          date therefor to be mailed, first class postage prepaid, to each 
          Securityholder at his or her address as it appears in the Security 
          Register (as hereinafter defined), not less than 10 days prior to such 
          special record date. Notice of the proposed payment of such Defaulted 
          Interest and the special record date therefor having been mailed as 
          aforesaid, such Defaulted Interest shall be paid to the persons in 
          whose names such Securities (or their respective Predecessor 
          Securities) are registered on such special record date and shall be no 
          longer payable pursuant to the following clause (2). 
 
               (2) The Company may make payment of any Defaulted Interest on any 
          Securities in any other lawful manner not inconsistent with the 
          requirements of any securities exchange on which such Securities may 
          be listed, and upon such notice as may be required by such exchange, 
          if, after notice given by the Company to the Trustee of the proposed 
          payment pursuant to this clause, such manner of payment shall be 
          deemed practicable by the Trustee. 
 
          Unless otherwise set forth in a Company Order or one or more 
indentures supplemental hereto establishing the terms of any series of 
Securities pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof, the term "regular record date" as 
used in this Section with respect to a series of Securities with respect to any 
Interest Payment Date for such series shall mean either the fifteenth day of the 
month immediately preceding the month in which an Interest Payment Date 
established for such series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof shall occur, if such 
Interest Payment Date is the first day of a month, or the last day of the month 
immediately preceding the month in which an Interest Payment Date established 
for such series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof shall occur, if such Interest 
Payment Date is the fifteenth day of a month, whether or not such date is a 
Business Day. 
 
          Subject to the foregoing provisions of this Section, each Security of 
a series delivered under this Indenture upon transfer of or in exchange for or 
in lieu of any other Security of such series shall carry the rights to interest 



accrued and unpaid, and to accrue, which were carried by such other Security. 
 
          Section 2.04. The Securities shall, subject to the provisions of 
Section 2.06, be printed on steel engraved borders or fully or partially 
engraved, or legibly typed, as the proper officer of the Company may determine, 
and shall be signed on behalf of the Company by an Authorized Officer. The 
signature of such Authorized Officer upon the Securities may be in the form of a 
facsimile signature of a present or any future Authorized Officer and may be 
imprinted or otherwise reproduced on the Securities and for that purpose the 
Company may use the facsimile signature of any person who shall have been an 
Authorized Officer, notwithstanding the fact that at the time the Securities 
shall be authenticated and delivered or disposed of such person shall have 
ceased to be an Authorized Officer. 
 
          Only such Securities as shall bear thereon a Certificate of 
Authentication substantially in the form established for such Securities, 
executed manually by an authorized signatory of the Trustee, or by any 
Authenticating Agent with respect to such Securities, shall be entitled to the 
benefits of this Indenture or be valid or obligatory for any purpose. Such 
certificate executed by the Trustee, or by any Authenticating Agent appointed by 
the Trustee with respect to such Securities, upon any Security executed by the 
Company shall be conclusive evidence that the Security so authenticated has been 
duly authenticated and delivered hereunder and that the registered holder 
thereof is entitled to the benefits of this Indenture. 
 
          At any time and from time to time after the execution and delivery of 
this Indenture, the Company may deliver Securities of any series executed by the 
Company to the Trustee for authentication, together with a Company Order for the 
authentication and delivery of such Securities and the Trustee, in accordance 
with such Company Order, shall authenticate and deliver such Securities; 
provided, however, that in the case of Securities offered in a Periodic 
Offering, the Trustee shall authenticate and deliver such Securities from time 
to time in accordance with Instructions or such other procedures acceptable to 
the Trustee as may be specified by or pursuant to a supplemental indenture or 
Company Order delivered to the Trustee prior to the time of the first 
authentication of Securities of such series. 
 
          In authenticating such Securities and accepting the additional 
responsibilities under this Indenture in relation to such Securities, the 
Trustee shall receive and (subject to Section 7.01) shall be fully protected in 
relying upon, (i) an Opinion of Counsel and (ii) an Officers' Certificate, each 
stating that the form and terms thereof have been established in conformity with 
the provisions of this Indenture; provided, however, that, with respect to 
Securities of a series subject to a Periodic Offering, the Trustee shall be 
entitled to receive such Opinion of Counsel and Officers' Certificate only once 
at or prior to the time of the first authentication of Securities of such series 
and that, in such opinion or certificate, the opinion or certificate described 
above may state that when the terms of such Securities, or each Tranche thereof, 
shall have been established pursuant to a Company Order or Orders or pursuant to 
such procedures acceptable to the Trustee, as may be specified by a Company 
Order, such terms will have been established in conformity with the provisions 
of this Indenture. Each Opinion of Counsel and Officers' Certificate delivered 
pursuant to this Section 2.04 shall include all statements prescribed in Section 
13.06(b). Such Opinion of Counsel shall also be to the effect that when such 
Securities have been executed by the Company and authenticated by the Trustee in 
accordance with the provisions of this Indenture and delivered to and duly paid 
for by the purchasers thereof, they will be valid and legally binding 
obligations of the Company, enforceable in accordance with their terms (subject 
to customary exceptions) and will be entitled to the benefits of this Indenture. 
 
          With respect to Securities of a series subject to a Periodic Offering, 
the Trustee may conclusively rely, as to the authorization by the Company of any 
of such Securities, the forms and terms thereof and the legality, validity, 
binding effect and enforceability thereof, upon the Company Order, Opinion of 
Counsel, Officers' Certificate and other documents delivered pursuant to this 
Section at or prior to the time of the first authentication of Securities of 
such series unless and until such Company Order, Opinion of Counsel, Officers' 
Certificate or other documents have been superseded or revoked or expire by 
their terms. 
 
          The Trustee shall not be required to authenticate such Securities if 
the issue of such Securities pursuant to this Indenture will affect the 
Trustee's own rights, duties or immunities under the Securities and this 
Indenture or otherwise in a manner which is not reasonably acceptable to the 
Trustee. 
 
          Section 2.05. (a) Securities of any series may be exchanged upon 
presentation thereof at the office or agency of the Company designated for such 
purpose, for other Securities of such series of authorized denominations, and 
for a like aggregate principal amount, upon payment of a sum sufficient to cover 
any tax or other governmental charge in relation thereto, all as provided in 



this Section. In respect of any Securities so surrendered for exchange, the 
Company shall execute, the Trustee shall authenticate and such office or agency 
shall deliver in exchange therefor the Security or Securities of the same series 
which the Securityholder making the exchange shall be entitled to receive, 
bearing numbers not contemporaneously outstanding. 
 
          (b) The Company shall keep, or cause to be kept, at its office or 
agency designated for such purpose in the Borough of Manhattan, the City and 
State of New York, or such other location designated by the Company a register 
or registers (herein referred to as the "Security Register") in which, subject 
to such reasonable regulations as it may prescribe, the Company shall register 
the Securities and the transfers of Securities as in this Article provided and 
which at all reasonable times shall be open for inspection by the Trustee. The 
registrar for the purpose of registering Securities and transfer of Securities 
as herein provided shall be appointed as authorized by Board Resolution, an 
indenture supplement hereto or Company Order (the "Security Registrar"). 
 
          Upon surrender for transfer of any Security at the office or agency of 
the Company designated for such purpose in the Borough of Manhattan, the City 
and State of New York, or other location as aforesaid, the Company shall 
execute, the Trustee shall authenticate and such office or agency shall deliver 
in the name of the transferee or transferees a new Security or Securities of the 
same series as the Security presented for a like aggregate principal amount. 
 
          All Securities presented or surrendered for exchange or registration 
of transfer, as provided in this Section, shall be accompanied (if so required 
by the Company or the Security Registrar) by a written instrument or instruments 
of transfer, in form satisfactory to the Company or the Security Registrar, duly 
executed by the registered holder or by his duly authorized attorney in writing. 
 
          (c) Except as provided in the first paragraph of Section 2.07, no 
service charge shall be made for any exchange or registration of transfer of 
Securities, or issue of new Securities in case of partial redemption of any 
series, but the Company may require payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax 
or other governmental charge in relation thereto, other than exchanges pursuant 
to Section 2.06, Section 3.03(b) and Section 9.04 not involving any transfer. 
 
          (d) The Company shall neither be required (i) to issue, exchange or 
register the transfer of any Securities during a period beginning at the opening 
of business 15 days before the day of the mailing of a notice of redemption of 
less than all the outstanding Securities of the same series and ending at the 
close of business on the day of such mailing, nor (ii) to register the transfer 
of or exchange any Securities of any series or portions thereof called for 
redemption or as to which the holder thereof has exercised its right, if any, to 
require the Company to repurchase such Security in whole or in part, except that 
portion of such Security not required to be repurchased. The provisions of this 
Section 2.05 are, with respect to any Global Security, subject to Section 2.11 
hereof. 
 
          Section 2.06. Pending the preparation of definitive Securities of any 
series, the Company may execute, and the Trustee shall authenticate and deliver, 
temporary Securities (printed, lithographed or typewritten) of any authorized 
denomination, and substantially in the form of the definitive Securities in lieu 
of which they are issued, but with such omissions, insertions and variations as 
may be appropriate for temporary Securities, all as may be determined by the 
Company. Every temporary Security of any series shall be executed by the Company 
and be authenticated by the Trustee upon the same conditions and in 
substantially the same manner, and with like effect, as the definitive 
Securities of such series in accordance with Section 2.04. Without unnecessary 
delay the Company will execute and will furnish definitive Securities of such 
series and thereupon any or all temporary Securities of such series may be 
surrendered in exchange therefor (without charge to the holders thereof), at the 
office or agency of the Company designated for the purpose, and the Trustee 
shall authenticate and such office or agency shall deliver in exchange for such 
temporary Securities an equal aggregate principal amount of definitive 
Securities of such series, unless the Company advises the Trustee to the effect 
that definitive Securities need not be executed and furnished until further 
notice from the Company. Until so exchanged, the temporary Securities of such 
series shall be entitled to the same benefits under this Indenture as definitive 
Securities of such series authenticated and delivered hereunder. 
 
          Section 2.07. In case any temporary or definitive Security shall 
become mutilated or be destroyed, lost or stolen, the Company (subject to the 
next succeeding sentence) shall execute, and upon its request the Trustee 
(subject as aforesaid) shall authenticate and deliver, a new Security of the 
same series bearing a number not contemporaneously outstanding, in exchange and 
substitution for the mutilated Security, or in lieu of and in substitution for 
the Security so destroyed, lost or stolen. In every case the applicant for a 
substituted Security shall furnish to the Company and to the Trustee such 
security or indemnity as may be required by them to save each of them harmless, 
and, in every case of destruction, loss or theft, the applicant shall also 



furnish to the Company and to the Trustee evidence to their satisfaction of the 
destruction, loss or theft of the applicant's Security and of the ownership 
thereof. The Trustee may authenticate any such substituted Security and deliver 
the same upon the written request or authorization of any officer of the 
Company. Upon the issuance of any substituted Security, the Company may require 
the payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or other governmental charge 
that may be imposed in relation thereto and any other expenses (including the 
fees and expenses of the Trustee) connected therewith. In case any Security 
which has matured or is about to mature shall become mutilated or be destroyed, 
lost or stolen, the Company may, instead of issuing a substitute Security, pay 
or authorize the payment of the same (without surrender thereof except in the 
case of a mutilated Security) if the applicant for such payment shall furnish to 
the Company and to the Trustee such security or indemnity as they may require to 
save them harmless, and, in case of destruction, loss or theft, evidence to the 
satisfaction of the Company and the Trustee of the destruction, loss or theft of 
such Security and of the ownership thereof. 
 
          Every Security issued pursuant to the provisions of this Section in 
substitution for any Security which is mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen 
shall constitute an additional contractual obligation of the Company, whether or 
not the mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen Security shall be found at any 
time, or be enforceable by anyone, and shall be entitled to all the benefits of 
this Indenture equally and proportionately with any and all other Securities of 
the same series duly issued hereunder. All Securities shall be held and owned 
upon the express condition that the foregoing provisions are exclusive with 
respect to the replacement or payment of mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen 
Securities, and shall preclude (to the extent lawful) any and all other rights 
or remedies, notwithstanding any law or statute existing or hereafter enacted to 
the contrary with respect to the replacement or payment of negotiable 
instruments or other securities without their surrender. 
 
          Section 2.08. All Securities surrendered for the purpose of payment, 
redemption, exchange or registration of transfer, or for credit against a 
sinking fund, shall, if surrendered to the Company or any paying agent, be 
delivered to the Trustee for cancellation, or, if surrendered to the Trustee, 
shall be canceled by it, and no Securities shall be issued in lieu thereof 
except as expressly required or permitted by any of the provisions of this 
Indenture. On request of the Company, the Trustee shall deliver to the Company 
canceled Securities held by the Trustee. In the absence of such request the 
Trustee may dispose of canceled Securities in accordance with its standard 
procedures. If the Company shall otherwise acquire any of the Securities, 
however, such acquisition shall not operate as a redemption or satisfaction of 
the indebtedness represented by such Securities unless and until the same are 
delivered to the Trustee for cancellation. 
 
          Section 2.09. Nothing in this Indenture or in the Securities, express 
or implied, shall give or be construed to give to any person, firm or 
corporation, other than the parties hereto and the holders of the Securities, 
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim under or in respect of this 
Indenture, or under any covenant, condition or provision herein contained; all 
such covenants, conditions and provisions being for the sole benefit of the 
parties hereto and of the holders of the Securities. 
 
          Section 2.10. So long as any of the Securities of any series remain 
outstanding there may be an Authenticating Agent for any or all such series of 
Securities which the Trustee shall have the right to appoint. Said 
Authenticating Agent shall be authorized to act on behalf of the Trustee to 
authenticate Securities of such series issued upon exchange, transfer or partial 
redemption thereof, and Securities so authenticated shall be entitled to the 
benefits of this Indenture and shall be valid and obligatory for all purposes as 
if authenticated by the Trustee hereunder. All references in this Indenture to 
the authentication of Securities by the Trustee shall be deemed to include 
authentication by an Authenticating Agent for such series except for 
authentication upon original issuance or pursuant to Section 2.07 hereof. Each 
Authenticating Agent shall be acceptable to the Company and shall be a 
corporation which has a combined capital and surplus, as most recently reported 
or determined by it, sufficient under the laws of any jurisdiction under which 
it is organized or in which it is doing business to conduct a trust business, 
and which is otherwise authorized under such laws to conduct such business and 
is subject to supervision or examination by Federal or State authorities. If at 
any time any Authenticating Agent shall cease to be eligible in accordance with 
these provisions it shall resign immediately. 
 
          Any Authenticating Agent may at any time resign by giving written 
notice of resignation to the Trustee and to the Company. The Trustee may at any 
time (and upon request by the Company shall) terminate the agency of any 
Authenticating Agent by giving written notice of termination to such 
Authenticating Agent and to the Company. Upon resignation, termination or 
cessation of eligibility of any Authenticating Agent, the Trustee may appoint an 
eligible successor Authenticating Agent acceptable to the Company. Any successor 
Authenticating Agent, upon acceptance of its appointment hereunder, shall become 



vested with all the rights, powers and duties of its predecessor hereunder as if 
originally named as an Authenticating Agent pursuant hereto. The Company agrees 
to pay to each Authenticating Agent from time to time reasonable compensation 
for its services under this Section. 
 
          Section 2.11. (a) If the Company shall establish pursuant to Section 
2.01 that the Securities of a particular series are to be issued as a Global 
Security, then the Company shall execute and the Trustee shall, in accordance 
with Section 2.04, authenticate and deliver, a Global Security which (i) shall 
represent, and shall be denominated in an amount equal to the aggregate 
principal amount of, all of the Outstanding Securities of such series, (ii) 
shall be registered in the name of the Depository or its nominee, (iii) shall be 
authenticated and delivered by the Trustee to the Depository or pursuant to the 
Depository's instruction and (iv) shall bear a legend substantially to the 
following effect: "Except as otherwise provided in Section 2.11 of the 
Indenture, this Security may be transferred, in whole but not in part, only to 
another nominee of the Depository or to a successor Depository or to a nominee 
of such successor Depository." 
 
          (b) Notwithstanding the provisions of Section 2.05, the Global 
Security of a series may be transferred, in whole but not in part and in the 
manner provided in Section 2.05, only to another nominee of the Depository for 
such series, or to a successor Depository for such series selected or approved 
by the Company or to a nominee of such successor Depository. 
 
          (c) If at any time the Depository for a series of Securities notifies 
the Company that it is unwilling or unable to continue as Depository for such 
series or if at any time the Depository for such series shall no longer be 
registered or in good standing under the Exchange Act, or other applicable 
statute or regulation and a successor Depository for such series is not 
appointed by the Company within 90 days after the Company receives such notice 
or becomes aware of such condition, as the case may be, this Section 2.11 shall 
no longer be applicable to the Securities of such series and the Company will 
execute, and subject to Section 2.05, the Trustee will authenticate and deliver 
Securities of such series in definitive registered form without coupons, in 
authorized denominations, and in an aggregate principal amount equal to the 
principal amount of the Global Security of such series in exchange for such 
Global Security. In addition, the Company may at any time determine that the 
Securities of any series shall no longer be represented by a Global Security and 
that the provisions of this Section 2.11 shall no longer apply to the Securities 
of such series. In such event the Company will execute, and subject to Section 
2.05, the Trustee, upon receipt of an Officers' Certificate evidencing such 
determination by the Company, will authenticate and deliver Securities of such 
series in definitive registered form without coupons, in authorized 
denominations, and in an aggregate principal amount equal to the principal 
amount of the Global Security of such series in exchange for such Global 
Security. Upon the exchange of the Global Security for such Securities in 
definitive registered form without coupons, in authorized denominations, the 
Global Security shall be canceled by the Trustee. Such Securities in definitive 
registered form issued in exchange for the Global Security pursuant to this 
Section 2.11(c) shall be registered in such names and in such authorized 
denominations as the Depository, pursuant to instructions from its direct or 
indirect participants or otherwise, shall instruct the Security Registrar. The 
Trustee shall deliver such Securities to the Depository for delivery to the 
persons in whose names such Securities are so registered. 
 
          Section 2.12. In the case of the Securities of any series denominated 
in any currency other than Dollars or in a composite currency (the "Required 
Currency"), except as otherwise specified with respect to such Securities as 
contemplated by Section 2.01, the obligation of the Company to make any payment 
of the principal thereof, or the premium or interest thereon, shall not be 
discharged or satisfied by any tender by the Company, or recovery by the 
Trustee, in any currency other than the Required Currency, except to the extent 
that such tender or recovery shall result in the Trustee timely holding the full 
amount of the Required Currency then due and payable. If any such tender or 
recovery is in a currency other than the Required Currency, the Trustee may take 
such actions as it considers appropriate to exchange such currency for the 
Required Currency. The costs and risks of any such exchange, including, without 
limitation, the risks of delay and exchange rate fluctuation, shall be borne by 
the Company, the Company shall remain fully liable for any shortfall or 
delinquency in the full amount of Required Currency then due and payable, and in 
no circumstances shall the Trustee be liable therefor except in the case of its 
negligence or willful misconduct. 
 
          Section 2.13. The Company in issuing Securities may use "CUSIP" 
numbers (if then generally in use) and, if so used, the Trustee shall use 
"CUSIP" numbers in notices of redemption as a convenience to holders of 
Securities; provided that any such notice may state that no representation is 
made as to the correctness of such numbers either as printed on the Securities 
or contained in any notice of redemption and that reliance may be placed only on 
the other identification numbers printed on the Securities, and any such 



redemption shall not be affected by any defect in or omission of such numbers. 
The Company shall promptly notify the Trustee of any change in the CUSIP 
numbers. 
 
                                 ARTICLE THREE 
 
              REDEMPTION OF SECURITIES AND SINKING FUND PROVISIONS 
 
          Section 3.01. The Company may redeem the Securities of any series 
issued hereunder on and after the dates and in accordance with the terms 
established for such series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof. 
 
          Section 3.02. (a) In case the Company shall desire to exercise such 
right to redeem all or, as the case may be, a portion of the Securities of any 
series in accordance with the right reserved so to do, it shall give notice of 
such redemption to holders of the Securities of such series to be redeemed by 
mailing, first class postage prepaid, a notice of such redemption not less than 
30 days and not more than 60 days before the date fixed for redemption of that 
series to such holders at their last addresses as they shall appear upon the 
Security Register. Any notice which is mailed in the manner herein provided 
shall be conclusively presumed to have been duly given, whether or not the 
registered holder receives the notice. In any case, failure duly to give such 
notice to the holder of any Security of any series designated for redemption in 
whole or in part, or any defect in the notice, shall not affect the validity of 
the proceedings for the redemption of any other Securities of such series or any 
other series. In the case of any redemption of Securities prior to the 
expiration of any restriction on such redemption or subject to compliance with 
certain conditions provided in the terms of such Securities or elsewhere in this 
Indenture, the Company shall furnish the Trustee with an Officers' Certificate 
evidencing compliance with any such restriction or condition. 
 
          Unless otherwise so provided as to a particular series of Securities, 
if at the time of mailing of any notice of redemption the Company shall not have 
deposited with the paying agent an amount in cash sufficient to redeem all of 
the Securities called for redemption, including accrued interest to the date 
fixed for redemption, such notice shall state that it is subject to the receipt 
of redemption moneys by the paying agent on or before the date fixed for 
redemption (unless such redemption is mandatory) and such notice shall be of no 
effect unless such moneys are so received on or before such date. 
 
          Each such notice of redemption shall identify the Securities to be 
redeemed (including CUSIP numbers, if any), specify the date fixed for 
redemption and the redemption price at which Securities of that series are to be 
redeemed, and shall state that payment of the redemption price of such 
Securities to be redeemed will be made at the office or agency of the Company, 
upon presentation and surrender of such Securities, that interest accrued to the 
date fixed for redemption will be paid as specified in said notice, that from 
and after said date interest will cease to accrue and that the redemption is for 
a sinking fund, if such is the case. If less than all the Securities of a series 
are to be redeemed, the notice to the holders of Securities of that series to be 
redeemed in whole or in part shall specify the particular Securities to be so 
redeemed. In case any Security is to be redeemed in part only, the notice which 
relates to such Security shall state the portion of the principal amount thereof 
to be redeemed, and shall state that on and after the redemption date, upon 
surrender of such Security, a new Security or Securities of such series in 
principal amount equal to the unredeemed portion thereof will be issued. 
 
          (b) The Company shall give the Trustee at least 45 days' notice in 
advance of the date fixed for redemption (unless the Trustee shall agree to a 
shorter period) and, in the case of redemption of less than all the Securities 
of a series, as to the aggregate principal amount of Securities of the series to 
be redeemed, and thereupon the Trustee shall select, by lot or in such other 
manner as it shall deem appropriate and fair in its discretion and which may 
provide for the selection of a portion or portions (equal to $1,000 or any 
integral multiple thereof, subject to Sections 2.01(xi) and (xiv)) of the 
principal amount of such Securities of a denomination larger than $1,000 
(subject as aforesaid), the Securities to be redeemed and shall thereafter 
promptly notify the Company in writing of the numbers of the Securities to be 
redeemed, in whole or in part. 
 
          The Company may, if and whenever it shall so elect, by delivery of 
instructions signed on its behalf by an Authorized Officer, instruct the Trustee 
or any paying agent to call all or any part of the Securities of a particular 
series for redemption and to give notice of redemption in the manner set forth 
in this Section, such notice to be in the name of the Company or its own name as 
the Trustee or such paying agent may deem advisable. In any case in which notice 
of redemption is to be given by the Trustee or any such paying agent, the 
Company shall deliver or cause to be delivered to, or permit to remain with, the 
Trustee or such paying agent, as the case may be, such Security Register, 
transfer books or other records, or suitable copies or extracts therefrom, 
sufficient to enable the Trustee or such paying agent to give any notice by mail 



that may be required under the provisions of this Section. 
 
          Section 3.03. (a) If the giving of notice of redemption shall have 
been completed as above provided, the Securities or portions of Securities of 
the series to be redeemed specified in such notice shall become due and payable 
on the date and at the place stated in such notice at the applicable redemption 
price, together with, subject to the Company Order or supplemental indenture 
hereto establishing the terms of such series of Securities, interest accrued to 
the date fixed for redemption and interest on such Securities or portions of 
Securities shall cease to accrue on and after the date fixed for redemption, 
unless the Company shall default in the payment of such redemption price and 
accrued interest with respect to any such Security or portion thereof. On 
presentation and surrender of such Securities on or after the date fixed for 
redemption at the place of payment specified in the notice, said Securities 
shall be paid and redeemed at the applicable redemption price for such series, 
together with, subject to the Company Order or supplemental indenture hereto 
establishing the terms of such series of Securities, interest accrued thereon to 
the date fixed for redemption. 
 
          (b) Upon presentation of any Security of such series which is to be 
redeemed in part only, the Company shall execute and the Trustee shall 
authenticate and the office or agency where the Security is presented shall 
deliver to the holder thereof, at the expense of the Company, a new Security or 
Securities of the same series, of authorized denominations in principal amount 
equal to the unredeemed portion of the Security so presented. 
 
          Section 3.04. The provisions of this Section 3.04 and Sections 3.05 
and 3.06 shall be applicable to any sinking fund for the retirement of 
Securities of a series, except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 
2.01 for Securities of such series. 
 
          The minimum amount of any sinking fund payment provided for by the 
terms of Securities of any series is herein referred to as a "mandatory sinking 
fund payment", and any payment in excess of such minimum amount provided for by 
the terms of Securities of any series is herein referred to as an "optional 
sinking fund payment". If provided for by the terms of Securities of any series, 
the cash amount of any sinking fund payment may be subject to reduction as 
provided in Section 3.05. Each sinking fund payment shall be applied to the 
redemption of Securities of such series as provided for by the terms of 
Securities of such series. 
 
          Section 3.05. The Company (i) may deliver Outstanding Securities of a 
series (other than any previously called for redemption) and (ii) may apply as a 
credit Securities of a series which have been redeemed either at the election of 
the Company pursuant to the terms of such Securities or through the application 
of permitted optional sinking fund payments pursuant to the terms of such 
Securities, in each case in satisfaction of all or any part of any mandatory 
sinking fund payment; provided that such Securities have not been previously so 
credited. Such Securities shall be received and credited for such purpose by the 
Trustee at the redemption price specified in such Securities for redemption 
through operation of the mandatory sinking fund and the amount of such mandatory 
sinking fund payment shall be reduced accordingly. 
 
          Section 3.06. Not less than 45 days prior to each sinking fund payment 
date for any series of Securities, the Company will deliver to the Trustee an 
Officers' Certificate specifying the amount of the next ensuing sinking fund 
payment for that series pursuant to the terms of that series, the portion 
thereof, if any, which is to be satisfied by delivering and crediting Securities 
of that series pursuant to Section 3.05 and the basis for such credit and will, 
together with such Officers' Certificate, deliver to the Trustee any Securities 
to be so delivered. Not less than 30 days before each such sinking fund payment 
date the Trustee shall select the Securities to be redeemed upon such sinking 
fund payment date in the manner specified in Section 3.02 and cause notice of 
the redemption thereof to be given in the name of and at the expense of the 
Company in the manner provided in Section 3.02, except that the notice of 
redemption shall also state that the Securities of such series are being 
redeemed by operation of the sinking fund and the sinking fund payment date. 
Such notice having been duly given, the redemption of such Securities shall be 
made upon the terms and in the manner stated in Section 3.03. 
 
                                  ARTICLE FOUR 
 
                       PARTICULAR COVENANTS OF THE COMPANY 
 
          The Company covenants and agrees for each series of the Securities as 
follows: 
 
          Section 4.01. The Company will duly and punctually pay or cause to be 
paid the principal of (and premium, if any) and interest on the Securities of 
that series at the time and place and in the manner provided herein and 
established with respect to such Securities. 



 
          Section 4.02. So long as any series of the Securities remain 
outstanding, the Company agrees to maintain an office or agency with respect to 
each such series, which shall be in the Borough of Manhattan, the City and State 
of New York or at such other location or locations as may be designated as 
provided in this Section 4.02, where (i) Securities of that series may be 
presented for payment, (ii) Securities of that series may be presented as 
hereinabove authorized for registration of transfer and exchange, and (iii) 
notices and demands to or upon the Company in respect of the Securities of that 
series and this Indenture may be given or served, such designation to continue 
with respect to such office or agency until the Company shall, by written notice 
signed by an Authorized Officer and delivered to the Trustee, designate some 
other office or agency for such purposes or any of them. If at any time the 
Company shall fail to maintain any such required office or agency or shall fail 
to furnish the Trustee with the address thereof, such presentations, notices and 
demands may be made or served at the Corporate Trust Office of the Trustee, and 
the Company hereby appoints the Trustee as its agent to receive all such 
presentations, notices and demands. The Trustee will initially act as paying 
agent for the Securities. 
 
          The Company may also from time to time, by written notice signed by an 
Authorized Officer and delivered to the Trustee, designate one or more other 
offices or agencies for the foregoing purposes within or outside the Borough of 
Manhattan, City of New York, and may from time to time rescind such 
designations; provided, however, that no such designation or rescission shall in 
any manner relieve the Company of its obligations to maintain an office or 
agency in the Borough of Manhattan, City of New York for the foregoing purposes. 
The Company will give prompt written notice to the Trustee of any change in the 
location of any such other office or agency. 
 
          Section 4.03. (a) If the Company shall appoint one or more paying 
agents for all or any series of the Securities, other than the Trustee, the 
Company will cause each such paying agent to execute and deliver to the Trustee 
an instrument in which such agent shall agree with the Trustee, subject to the 
provisions of this Section: 
 
               (1) that it will hold all sums held by it as such agent for the 
          payment of the principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on the 
          Securities of that series (whether such sums have been paid to it by 
          the Company or by any other obligor of such Securities) in trust for 
          the benefit of the persons entitled thereto; 
 
               (2) that it will give the Trustee prompt notice of any failure by 
          the Company (or by any other obligor of such Securities) to make any 
          payment of the principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on the 
          Securities of that series when the same shall be due and payable; 
 
               (3) that it will, at any time during the continuance of any 
          failure referred to in the preceding paragraph (a)(2) above, upon the 
          written request of the Trustee, forthwith pay to the Trustee all sums 
          so held in trust by such paying agent; and 
 
               (4) that it will perform all other duties of paying agent as set 
          forth in this Indenture. 
 
          (b) If the Company shall act as its own paying agent with respect to 
any series of the Securities, it will on or before each due date of the 
principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on Securities of that series, set 
aside, segregate and hold in trust for the benefit of the persons entitled 
thereto a sum sufficient to pay such principal (and premium, if any) or interest 
so becoming due on Securities of that series until such sums shall be paid to 
such persons or otherwise disposed of as herein provided and will promptly 
notify the Trustee of such action, or any failure (by it or any other obligor on 
such Securities) to take such action. Whenever the Company shall have one or 
more paying agents for any series of Securities, it will, prior to each due date 
of the principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on any Securities of that 
series, deposit with the paying agent a sum sufficient to pay the principal (and 
premium, if any) or interest so becoming due, such sum to be held in trust for 
the benefit of the persons entitled to such principal, premium or interest, and 
(unless such paying agent is the Trustee) the Company will promptly notify the 
Trustee of its action or failure so to act. 
 
          (c) Anything in this Section to the contrary notwithstanding, (i) the 
agreement to hold sums in trust as provided in this Section is subject to the 
provisions of Section 11.04, and (ii) the Company may at any time, for the 
purpose of obtaining the satisfaction and discharge of this Indenture or for any 
other purpose, pay, or direct any paying agent to pay, to the Trustee all sums 
held in trust by the Company or such paying agent, such sums to be held by the 
Trustee upon the same terms and conditions as those upon which such sums were 
held by the Company or such paying agent; and, upon such payment by any paying 
agent to the Trustee, such paying agent shall be released from all further 



liability with respect to such money. 
 
          Section 4.04. The Company, whenever necessary to avoid or fill a 
vacancy in the office of Trustee, will appoint, in the manner provided in 
Section 7.10, a Trustee, so that there shall at all times be a Trustee 
hereunder. 
 
          Section 4.05. The Company will not, while any of the Securities remain 
outstanding, consolidate with, or merge into, or merge into itself, or sell or 
convey all or substantially all of its property to any other Person unless the 
provisions of Article Ten hereof are complied with. 
 
          Section 4.06. In the event that the Company issues a Discount 
Security, the Company shall file with the Trustee at or prior to the time of the 
authentication of such Discount Security a written notice, in such form as 
mutually agreed upon by the Company and the Trustee, specifying the amount of 
original issue discount that will be accrued on such Discount Security in each 
calendar year from the date of issuance to the maturity thereof. 
 
                                  ARTICLE FIVE 
 
                SECURITYHOLDERS' LISTS AND REPORTS BY THE COMPANY 
                                 AND THE TRUSTEE 
 
          Section 5.01. The Company will furnish or cause to be furnished to the 
Trustee (a) on each regular record date (as defined in Section 2.03) for the 
Securities of each Tranche of a series a list, in such form as the Trustee may 
reasonably require, of the names and addresses of the holders of such Tranche of 
Securities as of such regular record date, provided, that the Company shall not 
be obligated to furnish or cause to be furnished such list at any time that the 
list shall not differ in any respect from the most recent list furnished to the 
Trustee by the Company and (b) at such other times as the Trustee may request in 
writing within 30 days after the receipt by the Company of any such request, a 
list of similar form and content as of a date not more than 15 days prior to the 
time such list is furnished; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, no such list need be furnished 
for any series for which the Trustee shall be the Security Registrar. 
 
          Section 5.02. (a) The Trustee shall preserve, in as current a form as 
is reasonably practicable, all information as to the names and addresses of the 
holders of Securities contained in the most recent list furnished to it as 
provided in Section 5.01 and as to the names and addresses of holders of 
Securities received by the Trustee in its capacity as Security Registrar (if 
acting in such capacity). 
 
          (b) The Trustee may destroy any list furnished to it as provided in 
Section 5.01 upon receipt of a new list so furnished. 
 
          (c) In case three or more holders of Securities of a series 
(hereinafter referred to as "applicants") apply in writing to the Trustee, and 
furnish to the Trustee reasonable proof that each such applicant has owned a 
Security for a period of at least six months preceding the date of such 
application, and such application states that the applicants desire to 
communicate with other holders of Securities of such series or holders of all 
Securities with respect to their rights under this Indenture or under such 
Securities, and is accompanied by a copy of the form of proxy or other 
communication which such applicants propose to transmit, then the Trustee shall, 
within five Business Days after the receipt of such application, at its 
election, either: 
 
               (1) afford to such applicants access to the information preserved 
          at the time by the Trustee in accordance with the provisions of 
          subsection (a) of this Section 5.02; or 
 
               (2) inform such applicants as to the approximate number of 
          holders of Securities of such series or of all Securities, as the case 
          may be, whose names and addresses appear in the information preserved 
          at the time by the Trustee, in accordance with the provisions of 
          subsection (a) of this Section 5.02, and as to the approximate cost of 
          mailing to such Securityholders the form of proxy or other 
          communication, if any, specified in such application. 
 
          (d) If the Trustee shall elect not to afford such applicants access to 
such information, the Trustee shall, upon the written request of such 
applicants, mail to each holder of such series or of all Securities, as the case 
may be, whose name and address appears in the information preserved at the time 
by the Trustee in accordance with the provisions of subsection (a) of this 
Section 5.02, a copy of the form of proxy or other communication which is 
specified in such request, with reasonable promptness after a tender to the 
Trustee of the material to be mailed and of payment, or provision for the 
payment, of the reasonable expenses of mailing, unless within five days after 
such tender, the Trustee shall mail to such applicants and file with the 



Commission, together with a copy of the material to be mailed, a written 
statement to the effect that, in the opinion of the Trustee, such mailing would 
be contrary to the best interests of the holders of Securities of such series or 
of all Securities, as the case may be, or would be in violation of applicable 
law. Such written statement shall specify the basis of such opinion. If the 
Commission, after opportunity for a hearing upon the objections specified in the 
written statement so filed, shall enter an order refusing to sustain any of such 
objections or if, after the entry of an order sustaining one or more of such 
objections, the Commission shall find, after notice and opportunity for hearing, 
that all the objections so sustained have been met and shall enter an order so 
declaring, the Trustee shall mail copies of such material to all such 
Securityholders with reasonable promptness after the entry of such order and the 
renewal of such tender; otherwise, the Trustee shall be relieved of any 
obligation or duty to such applicants respecting their application. 
 
          (e) Each and every holder of the Securities, by receiving and holding 
the same, agrees with the Company and the Trustee that neither the Company nor 
the Trustee nor any paying agent nor any Security Registrar shall be held 
accountable by reason of the disclosure of any such information as to the names 
and addresses of the holders of Securities in accordance with the provisions of 
subsection (c) of this Section, regardless of the source from which such 
information was derived, and that the Trustee shall not be held accountable by 
reason of mailing any material pursuant to a request made under said subsection 
(c). 
 
          Section 5.03. (a) The Company covenants and agrees to file with the 
Trustee, within 30 days after the Company is required to file the same with the 
Commission, a copy of the annual reports and of the information, documents and 
other reports (or a copy of such portions of any of the foregoing as the 
Commission may from time to time by rules and regulations prescribe) which the 
Company may be required to file with the Commission pursuant to Section 13 or 
Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act; or, if the Company is not required to file 
information, documents or reports pursuant to either of such sections, then to 
file with the Trustee and, unless the Commission shall not accept such 
information, documents or reports, the Commission, in accordance with the rules 
and regulations prescribed from time to time by the Commission, such of the 
supplementary and periodic information, documents and reports which may be 
required pursuant to Section 13 of the Exchange Act, in respect of a security 
listed and registered on a national securities exchange as may be prescribed 
from time to time in such rules and regulations. 
 
          (b) The Company covenants and agrees to file with the Trustee and the 
Commission, in accordance with the rules and regulations prescribed from time to 
time by the Commission, such additional information, documents and reports with 
respect to compliance by the Company with the conditions and covenants provided 
for in this Indenture as may be required from time to time by such rules and 
regulations. 
 
          (c) The Company covenants and agrees to transmit by mail, first class 
postage prepaid, or reputable over-night delivery service which provides for 
evidence of receipt, to the Securityholders, as their names and addresses appear 
upon the Security Register, within 30 days after the filing thereof with the 
Trustee, such summaries of any information, documents and reports required to be 
filed by the Company pursuant to subsections (a) and (b) of this Section as may 
be required by rules and regulations prescribed from time to time by the 
Commission. 
 
          (d) The Company covenants and agrees to furnish to the Trustee, on or 
before May 15 in each calendar year in which any of the Securities are 
outstanding, or on or before such other day in each calendar year as the Company 
and the Trustee may from time to time agree upon, a certificate from the 
principal executive officer, principal financial officer or principal accounting 
officer, as to his or her knowledge, of the Company's compliance with all 
conditions and covenants under this Indenture. For purposes of this subsection 
(d), such compliance shall be determined without regard to any period of grace 
or requirement of notice provided under this Indenture. 
 
          (e) Delivery of such information, documents or reports to the Trustee 
pursuant to Section 5.03(a) or 5.03(b) is for informational purposes only and 
the Trustee's receipt thereof shall not constitute constructive notice of any 
information contained therein or determinable from information contained 
therein, including, in the case of Section 5.03(b), the Company's compliance 
with any of the covenants hereunder. 
 
          Section 5.04. (a) The Trustee shall transmit to Holders such reports 
concerning the Trustee and its actions under this Indenture as may be required 
pursuant to the Trust Indenture Act at the times and in the manner provided 
pursuant thereto. If required by Section 313(a) of the Trust Indenture Act, the 
Trustee shall, within 60 days after each September 15th following the date of 
this Indenture deliver to Holders a brief report, dated as of such September 
15th, which complies with the provisions of such Section 313(a). 



 
          (b) A copy of each such report shall, at the time of such transmission 
to Holders, be filed by the Trustee with each stock exchange, if any, upon which 
the Securities are listed, with the Commission and with the Company. The Company 
will promptly notify the Trustee when the Securities are listed on any stock 
exchange and of any delisting thereof. 
 
                                  ARTICLE SIX 
 
                   REMEDIES OF THE TRUSTEE AND SECURITYHOLDERS 
                               ON EVENT OF DEFAULT 
 
          Section 6.01. (a) Whenever used herein with respect to Securities of a 
particular series, "Event of Default" means any one or more of the following 
events which has occurred and is continuing: 
 
               (1) default in the payment of any installment of interest upon 
          any of the Securities of that series, as and when the same shall 
          become due and payable, and continuance of such default for a period 
          of 30 days (subject to the deferral of any due date in the case of an 
          extension period); 
 
               (2) default in the payment of the principal of (or premium, if 
          any, on) any of the Securities of that series as and when the same 
          shall become due and payable whether at maturity, upon redemption, by 
          declaration or otherwise; 
 
               (3) default in the making or satisfaction of any sinking fund 
          payment or analogous obligation as and when the same shall become due 
          and payable by the terms of the Securities of that series, and 
          continuance of such default for a period of 30 days; 
 
               (4) failure on the part of the Company duly to observe or perform 
          any other of the covenants or agreements on the part of the Company 
          with respect to that series contained in such Securities or otherwise 
          established with respect to that series of Securities pursuant to 
          Section 2.01 hereof or contained in this Indenture (other than a 
          covenant or agreement which has been expressly included in this 
          Indenture solely for the benefit of one or more series of Securities 
          other than such series) for a period of 90 days after the date on 
          which written notice of such failure, requiring the same to be 
          remedied and stating that such notice is a "Notice of Default" 
          hereunder, shall have been given to the Company by the Trustee, by 
          registered or certified mail, or to the Company and the Trustee by the 
          holders of at least twenty-five percent in aggregate principal amount 
          of the Securities of that series at the time outstanding; 
 
               (5) a decree or order by a court having jurisdiction in the 
          premises shall have been entered adjudging the Company as bankrupt or 
          insolvent, or approving as properly filed a petition seeking 
          liquidation or reorganization of the Company under the Federal 
          Bankruptcy Code or any other similar applicable Federal or State law, 
          and such decree or order shall have continued unvacated and unstayed 
          for a period of 90 consecutive days; or an involuntary case shall be 
          commenced under such Code in respect of the Company and shall continue 
          undismissed for a period of 90 consecutive days or an order for relief 
          in such case shall have been entered; or a decree or order of a court 
          having jurisdiction in the premises shall have been entered for the 
          appointment on the ground of insolvency or bankruptcy of a receiver or 
          custodian or liquidator or trustee or assignee in bankruptcy or 
          insolvency of the Company or of its property, or for the winding up or 
          liquidation of its affairs, and such decree or order shall have 
          remained in force unvacated and unstayed for a period of 90 
          consecutive days; 
 
               (6) the Company shall institute proceedings to be adjudicated a 
          voluntary bankrupt, or shall consent to the filing of a bankruptcy 
          proceeding against it, or shall file a petition or answer or consent 
          seeking liquidation or reorganization under the Federal Bankruptcy 
          Code or any other similar applicable Federal or State law, or shall 
          consent to the filing of any such petition, or shall consent to the 
          appointment on the ground of insolvency or bankruptcy of a receiver or 
          custodian or liquidator or trustee or assignee in bankruptcy or 
          insolvency of it or of its property, or shall make an assignment for 
          the benefit of creditors; or 
 
               (7) the occurrence of any other Event of Default with respect to 
          Securities of such series, as contemplated by Section 2.01 hereof. 
 
          (b) The Company shall file with the Trustee written notice of the 
occurrence of any Event of Default within five Business Days of the Company's 



becoming aware of any such Event of Default. In each and every such case, unless 
the principal of all the Securities of that series shall have already become due 
and payable, either the Trustee or the holders of not less than twenty-five 
percent in aggregate principal amount of the Securities of that series then 
outstanding hereunder, by notice in writing to the Company (and to the Trustee 
if given by such Securityholders), may declare the principal (or, if any of such 
Securities are Discount Securities, such portion of the principal amount thereof 
as may be specified by their terms as contemplated by Section 2.01) of all the 
Securities of that series to be due and payable immediately, and upon any such 
declaration the same shall become and shall be immediately due and payable, 
anything contained in this Indenture or in the Securities of that series or 
established with respect to that series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof to the 
contrary notwithstanding. 
 
          (c) Section 6.01(b), however, is subject to the condition that if, at 
any time after the principal of the Securities of that series shall have been so 
declared due and payable, and before any judgment or decree for the payment of 
the monies due shall have been obtained or entered as hereinafter provided, the 
Company shall pay or shall deposit with the Trustee a sum sufficient to pay all 
matured installments of interest upon all the Securities of that series and the 
principal of (and premium, if any, on) any and all Securities of that series 
which shall have become due otherwise than by acceleration (with interest upon 
such principal and premium, if any, and, to the extent that such payment is 
enforceable under applicable law, upon overdue installments of interest, at the 
rate per annum expressed in the Securities of that series to the date of such 
payment or deposit) and the amount payable to the Trustee under Section 7.06, 
and any and all defaults under the Indenture, other than the nonpayment of 
principal on Securities of that series which shall not have become due by their 
terms, shall have been remedied or waived as provided in Section 6.06, then and 
in every such case the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of 
the Securities of that series then outstanding, by written notice to the Company 
and to the Trustee, may rescind and annul such declaration and its consequences 
with respect to that series of Securities; but no such rescission and annulment 
shall extend to or shall affect any subsequent default, or shall impair any 
right consequent thereon. 
 
          (d) In case the Trustee shall have proceeded to enforce any right with 
respect to Securities of that series under this Indenture and such proceedings 
shall have been discontinued or abandoned because of such rescission or 
annulment or for any other reason or shall have been determined adversely to the 
Trustee, then and in every such case the Company and the Trustee shall be 
restored respectively to their former positions and rights hereunder, and all 
rights, remedies and powers of the Company and the Trustee shall continue as 
though no such proceedings had been taken. 
 
          Section 6.02. (a) The Company covenants that in case an Event of 
Default described in subsection 6.01(a)(1) or (a)(2) shall have occurred and be 
continuing, upon demand of the Trustee, the Company will pay to the Trustee, for 
the benefit of the holders of the Securities of that series, the whole amount 
that then shall have become due and payable on all such Securities for principal 
(and premium, if any) or interest, or both, as the case may be, with interest 
upon the overdue principal (and premium, if any) and (to the extent that payment 
of such interest is enforceable under applicable law and without duplication of 
any other amounts paid by the Company in respect thereof) upon overdue 
installments of interest at the rate per annum expressed in the Securities of 
that series; and, in addition thereto, such further amount as shall be 
sufficient to cover the costs and expenses of collection, and the amount payable 
to the Trustee under Section 7.06. 
 
          (b) In case the Company shall fail forthwith to pay such amounts upon 
such demand, the Trustee, in its own name and as trustee of an express trust, 
shall be entitled and empowered to institute any action or proceedings at law or 
in equity for the collection of the sums so due and unpaid, and may prosecute 
any such action or proceeding to judgment or final decree, and may enforce any 
such judgment or final decree against the Company or other obligor upon the 
Securities of that series and collect in the manner provided by law out of the 
property of the Company or other obligor upon the Securities of that series 
wherever situated the monies adjudged or decreed to be payable. 
 
          (c) In case of any receivership, insolvency, liquidation, bankruptcy, 
reorganization, readjustment, arrangement, composition or other judicial 
proceedings affecting the Company, any other obligor on such Securities, or the 
creditors or property of either, the Trustee shall have power to intervene in 
such proceedings and take any action therein that may be permitted by the court 
and shall (except as may be otherwise provided by law) be entitled to file such 
proofs of claim and other papers and documents as may be necessary or advisable 
in order to have the claims of the Trustee and of the holders of Securities of 
such series allowed for the entire amount due and payable by the Company or such 
other obligor under this Indenture at the date of institution of such 
proceedings and for any additional amount which may become due and payable by 
the Company or such other obligor after such date, and to collect and receive 



any monies or other property payable or deliverable on any such claim, and to 
distribute the same after the deduction of the amount payable to the Trustee 
under Section 7.06; and any receiver, assignee or trustee in bankruptcy or 
reorganization is hereby authorized by each of the holders of Securities of such 
series to make such payments to the Trustee, and, in the event that the Trustee 
shall consent to the making of such payments directly to such Securityholders, 
to pay to the Trustee any amount due it under Section 7.06. 
 
          (d) All rights of action and of asserting claims under this Indenture, 
or under any of the terms established with respect to Securities of that series, 
may be enforced by the Trustee without the possession of any of such Securities, 
or the production thereof at any trial or other proceeding relative thereto, and 
any such suit or proceeding instituted by the Trustee shall be brought in its 
own name as trustee of an express trust, and any recovery of judgment shall, 
after provision for payment to the Trustee of any amounts due under Section 
7.06, be for the ratable benefit of the holders of the Securities of such 
series. 
 
          In case of an Event of Default hereunder, the Trustee may in its 
discretion proceed to protect and enforce the rights vested in it by this 
Indenture by such appropriate judicial proceedings as the Trustee shall deem 
most effectual to protect and enforce any of such rights, either at law or in 
equity or in bankruptcy or otherwise, whether for the specific enforcement of 
any covenant or agreement contained in the Indenture or in aid of the exercise 
of any power granted in this Indenture, or to enforce any other legal or 
equitable right vested in the Trustee by this Indenture or by law. 
 
          Nothing herein contained shall be deemed to authorize the Trustee to 
authorize or consent to or accept or adopt on behalf of any Securityholder any 
plan of reorganization, arrangement, adjustment or composition affecting the 
Securities of that series or the rights of any holder thereof or to authorize 
the Trustee to vote in respect of the claim of any Securityholder in any such 
proceeding. 
 
          Section 6.03. Any monies collected by the Trustee pursuant to Section 
6.02 with respect to a particular series of Securities shall be applied in the 
order following, at the date or dates fixed by the Trustee and, in case of the 
distribution of such monies on account of principal (or premium, if any) or 
interest, upon presentation of the several Securities of that series, and 
stamping thereon the payment, if only partially paid, and upon surrender thereof 
if fully paid: 
 
               First: To the payment of costs and expenses of collection and of 
          all amounts payable to the Trustee under Section 7.06; 
 
               Second: To the payment of the amounts then due and unpaid upon 
          Securities of such series for principal (and premium, if any) and 
          interest, in respect of which or for the benefit of which such money 
          has been collected, ratably, without preference or priority of any 
          kind, according to the amounts due and payable on such Securities for 
          principal (and premium, if any) and interest, respectively; and 
 
               Third: To the Company. 
 
          Section 6.04. No holder of any Security of any series shall have any 
right by virtue or by availing of any provision of this Indenture to institute 
any suit, action or proceeding in equity or at law upon or under or with respect 
to this Indenture or for the appointment of a receiver or trustee, or for any 
other remedy hereunder, unless such holder previously shall have given to the 
Trustee written notice of an Event of Default and of the continuance thereof 
with respect to Securities of such series specifying such Event of Default, as 
hereinbefore provided, and unless also the holders of not less than twenty-five 
percent in aggregate principal amount of the Securities of such series then 
outstanding shall have made written request upon the Trustee to institute such 
action, suit or proceeding in its own name as trustee hereunder and shall have 
offered to the Trustee such reasonable indemnity as it may require against the 
costs, expenses and liabilities to be incurred therein or thereby, and the 
Trustee for 60 days after its receipt of such notice, request and offer of 
indemnity, shall have failed to institute any such action, suit or proceeding; 
it being understood and intended, and being expressly covenanted by the taker 
and holder of every Security of such series with every other such taker and 
holder and the Trustee, that no one or more holders of Securities of such series 
shall have any right in any manner whatsoever by virtue or by availing of any 
provision of this Indenture to affect, disturb or prejudice the rights of the 
holders of any other of such Securities, or to obtain or seek to obtain priority 
over or preference to any other such holder, or to enforce any right under this 
Indenture, except in the manner herein provided and for the equal, ratable and 
common benefit of all holders of Securities of such series. For the protection 
and enforcement of the provisions of this Section, each and every Securityholder 
and the Trustee shall be entitled to such relief as can be given either at law 
or in equity. 



 
          Notwithstanding any other provisions of this Indenture, however, the 
right of any holder of any Security to receive payment of the principal of (and 
premium, if any) and interest on such Security, as therein provided, on or after 
the respective due dates expressed in such Security (or in the case of 
redemption, on the redemption date), or to institute suit for the enforcement of 
any such payment on or after such respective dates or redemption date, shall not 
be impaired or affected without the consent of such holder. 
 
          Section 6.05. (a) All powers and remedies given by this Article to the 
Trustee or to the Securityholders shall, to the extent permitted by law, be 
deemed cumulative and not exclusive of any others thereof or of any other powers 
and remedies available to the Trustee or the holders of the Securities, by 
judicial proceedings or otherwise, to enforce the performance or observance of 
the covenants and agreements contained in this Indenture or otherwise 
established with respect to such Securities. 
 
          (b) No delay or omission of the Trustee or of any holder of any of the 
Securities to exercise any right or power accruing upon any Event of Default 
occurring and continuing as aforesaid shall impair any such right or power, or 
shall be construed to be a waiver of any such default or an acquiescence 
therein; and, subject to the provisions of Section 6.04, every power and remedy 
given by this Article or by law to the Trustee or to the Securityholders may be 
exercised from time to time, and as often as shall be deemed expedient, by the 
Trustee or by the Securityholders. 
 
          Section 6.06. The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount 
of the Securities of any series at the time outstanding, determined in 
accordance with Section 8.04, shall have the right to direct the time, method 
and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee, 
or exercising any trust or power conferred on the Trustee with respect to such 
series; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that such direction shall not be in conflict with any 
rule of law or with this Indenture or unduly prejudicial to the rights of 
holders of Securities of any other series at the time outstanding determined in 
accordance with Section 8.04 not parties thereto. Subject to the provisions of 
Section 7.01, the Trustee shall have the right to decline to follow any such 
direction if the Trustee in good faith shall, by a Responsible Officer or 
Officers of the Trustee, determine that the proceeding so directed might involve 
the Trustee in personal liability. The holders of a majority in aggregate 
principal amount of the Securities of any series at the time outstanding 
affected thereby, determined in accordance with Section 8.04, may on behalf of 
the holders of all of the Securities of such series waive any past default in 
the performance of any of the covenants contained herein or established pursuant 
to Section 2.01 with respect to such series and its consequences, except a 
default in the payment of the principal of, or premium, if any, or interest on, 
any of the Securities of that series as and when the same shall become due by 
the terms of such Securities otherwise than by acceleration (unless such default 
has been cured and a sum sufficient to pay all matured installments of interest 
and principal otherwise than by acceleration and any premium has been deposited 
with the Trustee (in accordance with Section 6.01(c))) or a call for redemption 
of Securities of that series. Upon any such waiver, the default covered thereby 
shall be deemed to be cured for all purposes of this Indenture and the Company, 
the Trustee and the holders of the Securities of such series shall be restored 
to their former positions and rights hereunder, respectively; but no such waiver 
shall extend to any subsequent or other default or impair any right consequent 
thereon. 
 
          Section 6.07. The Trustee shall, within 90 days after the occurrence 
of a default with respect to a particular series, transmit by mail, first class 
postage prepaid, to the holders of Securities of that series, as their names and 
addresses appear upon the Security Register, notice of all defaults with respect 
to that series known to the Trustee, unless such defaults shall have been cured 
or waived before the giving of such notice (the term "defaults" for the purposes 
of this Section being hereby defined to be the events specified in subsections 
(1), (2), (3), (4), (5), (6) and (7) of Section 6.01(a), not including any 
periods of grace provided for therein and irrespective of the giving of notice 
provided for by subsection (4) of Section 6.01(a)); provided, that, except in 
the case of default in the payment of the principal of (or premium, if any) or 
interest on any of the Securities of that series or in the payment of any 
sinking or analogous fund installment established with respect to that series, 
the Trustee shall be protected in withholding such notice if and so long as the 
board of directors, the executive committee, or a trust committee of directors 
and/or Responsible Officers, of the Trustee in good faith determine that the 
withholding of such notice is in the interests of the holders of Securities of 
that series; provided further, that in the case of any default of the character 
specified in Section 6.01(a)(4) with respect to Securities of such series no 
such notice to the holders of the Securities of that series shall be given until 
at least 30 days after the occurrence thereof. 
 
          The Trustee shall not be deemed to have knowledge of any default, 
except (i) a default under subsection (a)(1), (a)(2), (a)(3) or (a)(4) of 



Section 6.01 as long as the Trustee is acting as paying agent for such series of 
Securities or (ii) any default as to which the Trustee shall have received 
written notice or a Responsible Officer charged with the administration of this 
Indenture shall have obtained written notice. 
 
          Section 6.08. All parties to this Indenture agree, and each holder of 
any Securities by his or her acceptance thereof shall be deemed to have agreed, 
that any court may in its discretion require, in any suit for the enforcement of 
any right or remedy under this Indenture, or in any suit against the Trustee for 
any action taken or omitted by it as Trustee, the filing by any party litigant 
in such suit of an undertaking to pay the costs of such suit, and that such 
court may in its discretion assess reasonable costs, including reasonable 
attorneys' fees and expenses, against any party litigant in such suit, having 
due regard to the merits and good faith of the claims or defenses made by such 
party litigant; but the provisions of this Section shall not apply to any suit 
instituted by the Trustee, to any suit instituted by any Securityholder, or 
group of Securityholders, holding more than 10% in aggregate principal amount of 
the outstanding Securities of any series, or to any suit instituted by any 
Securityholder for the enforcement of the payment of the principal of (or 
premium, if any) or interest on any Security of such series, on or after the 
respective due dates expressed in such Security or established pursuant to this 
Indenture. 
 
                                 ARTICLE SEVEN 
 
                             CONCERNING THE TRUSTEE 
 
          Section 7.01. (a) The Trustee, prior to the occurrence of an Event of 
Default with respect to Securities of a series and after the curing of all 
Events of Default with respect to Securities of that series which may have 
occurred, shall undertake to perform with respect to Securities of such series 
such duties and only such duties as are specifically set forth in this 
Indenture, and no implied covenants or obligations shall be read into this 
Indenture against the Trustee. In case an Event of Default with respect to 
Securities of a series has occurred (which has not been cured or waived), the 
Trustee shall exercise with respect to Securities of that series such of the 
rights and powers vested in it by this Indenture, and use the same degree of 
care and skill in their exercise, as a prudent man would exercise or use under 
the circumstances in the conduct of his own affairs. 
 
          (b) No provision of this Indenture shall be construed to relieve the 
Trustee from liability for its own negligent action, its own negligent failure 
to act, or its own willful misconduct, except that: 
 
               (1) prior to the occurrence of an Event of Default with respect 
          to Securities of a series and after the curing or waiving of all such 
          Events of Default with respect to that series which may have occurred: 
 
                    (i) the duties and obligations of the Trustee shall with 
               respect to Securities of such series be determined solely by the 
               express provisions of this Indenture, and the Trustee shall not 
               be liable with respect to Securities of such series except for 
               the performance of such duties and obligations as are 
               specifically set forth in this Indenture, and no implied 
               covenants or obligations shall be read into this Indenture 
               against the Trustee; and 
 
                    (ii) in the absence of bad faith on the part of the Trustee, 
               the Trustee may with respect to Securities of such series 
               conclusively rely, as to the truth of the statements and the 
               correctness of the opinions expressed therein, upon any 
               certificates or opinions furnished to the Trustee and conforming 
               to the requirements of this Indenture; but in the case of any 
               such certificates or opinions which by any provision hereof are 
               specifically required to be furnished to the Trustee, the Trustee 
               shall be under a duty to examine the same to determine whether or 
               not they conform to the requirements of this Indenture (but need 
               not confirm or investigate the accuracy of mathematical 
               calculations or other facts stated therein); 
 
               (2) the Trustee shall not be liable for any error of judgment 
          made in good faith by a Responsible Officer or Responsible Officers of 
          the Trustee, unless it shall be proved that the Trustee was negligent 
          in ascertaining the pertinent facts; 
 
               (3) the Trustee shall not be liable with respect to any action 
          taken or omitted to be taken by it in good faith in accordance with 
          the written direction of the holders of not less than a majority in 
          principal amount of the Securities of any series at the time 
          outstanding relating to the time, method and place of conducting any 
          proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee, or exercising any 



          trust or power conferred upon the Trustee under this Indenture with 
          respect to the Securities of that series; and 
 
               (4) none of the provisions contained in this Indenture shall 
          require the Trustee to expend or risk its own funds or otherwise incur 
          or risk personal financial liability in the performance of any of its 
          duties or in the exercise of any of its rights or powers, if the 
          Trustee reasonably believes that the repayment of such funds or 
          liability is not reasonably assured to it under the terms of this 
          Indenture or adequate indemnity against such risk is not reasonably 
          assured to it. 
 
          (c) Whether or not therein expressly so provided, every provision of 
this Indenture relating to the conduct or affecting the liability of or 
affording protection to the Trustee shall be subject to the provisions of this 
Section 7.01. 
 
          Section 7.02. Except as otherwise provided in Section 7.01: 
 
          (a) The Trustee may conclusively rely and shall be fully protected in 
acting or refraining from acting upon any resolution, certificate, statement, 
instrument, opinion, report, notice, request, direction, consent, order, demand, 
approval, bond, security or other paper or document believed by it (i) to be 
genuine and (ii) to have been signed or presented by the proper party or 
parties; 
 
          (b) Any request, direction, order or demand of the Company mentioned 
herein shall be sufficiently evidenced by a Board Resolution or an Officers' 
Certificate (unless other evidence in respect thereof is specifically prescribed 
herein); 
 
          (c) The Trustee may consult with counsel of its selection and the 
advice of such counsel or any Opinion of Counsel shall be full and complete 
authorization and protection in respect of any action taken or suffered or 
omitted hereunder in good faith and in reliance thereon; 
 
          (d) The Trustee shall be under no obligation to exercise any of the 
rights or powers vested in it by this Indenture at the request, order or 
direction of any of the Securityholders, pursuant to the provisions of this 
Indenture, unless such Securityholders shall have offered to the Trustee 
security or indemnity satisfactory to it against the costs, expenses and 
liabilities which may be incurred therein or thereby; nothing herein contained 
shall, however, relieve the Trustee of the obligation, upon the occurrence of an 
Event of Default with respect to a series of the Securities (which has not been 
cured or waived) to exercise with respect to Securities of that series such of 
the rights and powers vested in it by this Indenture, and to use the same degree 
of care and skill in their exercise, as a prudent man would exercise or use 
under the circumstances in the conduct of his own affairs; 
 
          (e) The Trustee shall not be liable for any action taken or omitted to 
be taken by it in good faith and believed by it to be authorized or within the 
discretion or rights or powers conferred upon it by this Indenture; 
 
          (f) The Trustee shall not be bound to make any investigation into the 
facts or matters stated in any resolution, certificate, statement, instrument, 
opinion, report, notice, request, consent, direction, order, demand, approval, 
bond, security, or other papers or documents, unless requested in writing so to 
do by the holders of not less than a majority in principal amount of the 
outstanding Securities of the particular series affected thereby (determined as 
provided in Section 8.04); provided, however, that if the payment within a 
reasonable time to the Trustee of the costs, expenses or liabilities likely to 
be incurred by it in the making of such investigation is, in the opinion of the 
Trustee, not reasonably assured to the Trustee by the security afforded to it by 
the terms of this Indenture, the Trustee may require reasonable indemnity 
against such costs, expenses or liabilities as a condition to so proceeding. The 
reasonable expense of every such examination shall be paid by the Company or, if 
paid by the Trustee, shall be repaid by the Company upon demand. Notwithstanding 
the foregoing, the Trustee, in its direction, may make such further inquiry or 
investigation into such facts or matters as it may see fit. In making any 
investigation required or authorized by this subparagraph, the Trustee shall be 
entitled to examine books, records and premises of the Company, personally or by 
agent or attorney; 
 
          (g) The Trustee may execute any of the trusts or powers hereunder or 
perform any duties hereunder either directly or by or through agents or 
attorneys and the Trustee shall not be responsible for any misconduct or 
negligence on the part of any agent or attorney appointed with due care by it 
hereunder; 
 
          (h) The permissive right of the Trustee to do things enumerated in 
this Indenture shall not be construed as a duty; 



 
          (i) The rights, privileges, protections, immunities and benefits given 
to the Trustee, including, without limitation, its right to be indemnified, are 
extended to, and shall be enforceable by, the Trustee in each of its capacities 
hereunder, and each agent, custodian and other Person employed to act hereunder; 
and 
 
          (j) The Trustee may request that the Company deliver a certificate 
setting forth the names of individuals and/or titles of officers authorized at 
such time to take specified actions pursuant to this Indenture, which 
certificate may be signed by any person authorized to sign an Officers' 
Certificate, including any person specified as so authorized in any such 
certificate previously delivered and not superseded. 
 
          Section 7.03. (a) The recitals contained herein and in the Securities 
(other than the Certificate of Authentication on the Securities) shall be taken 
as the statements of the Company, and the Trustee assumes no responsibility for 
the correctness of the same. 
 
          (b) The Trustee makes no representations as to the validity or 
sufficiency of this Indenture or of the Securities. 
 
          (c) The Trustee shall not be accountable for the use or application by 
the Company of any of the Securities or of the proceeds of such Securities, or 
for the use or application of any monies paid over by the Trustee in accordance 
with any provision of this Indenture or established pursuant to Section 2.01, or 
for the use or application of any monies received by any paying agent other than 
the Trustee. 
 
          Section 7.04. The Trustee or any paying agent or Security Registrar, 
in its individual or any other capacity, may become the owner or pledgee of 
Securities with the same rights it would have if it were not Trustee, paying 
agent or Security Registrar. 
 
          Section 7.05. Subject to the provisions of Section 11.04, all monies 
received by the Trustee shall, until used or applied as herein provided, be held 
in trust for the purposes for which they were received, but need not be 
segregated from other funds except to the extent required by law. The Trustee 
shall be under no liability for interest on any monies received by it hereunder 
except such as it may agree in writing with the Company to pay thereon. 
 
          Section 7.06. (a) The Company covenants and agrees to pay to the 
Trustee from time to time, and the Trustee shall be entitled to such 
compensation as shall be agreed in writing between the Company and the Trustee 
(which shall not be limited by any provision of law in regard to the 
compensation of a trustee of an express trust) for all services rendered by it 
in the execution of the trusts hereby created and in the exercise and 
performance of any of the powers and duties hereunder of the Trustee, and the 
Company will pay or reimburse the Trustee upon its request for all reasonable 
expenses, disbursements and advances incurred or made by the Trustee in 
accordance with any of the provisions of this Indenture (including the 
reasonable compensation and the reasonable expenses and disbursements of its 
counsel and agents and of all persons not regularly in its employ) except any 
such expense, disbursement or advance as may arise from its negligence, willful 
misconduct or bad faith. The Company also covenants to indemnify the Trustee 
(and its officers, agents, directors and employees) for, and to hold it harmless 
against, any loss, liability or expense incurred without negligence, willful 
misconduct or bad faith on the part of the Trustee and arising out of or in 
connection with the acceptance or administration of this trust, including the 
reasonable costs and expenses of defending itself against any claim or liability 
in connection with the exercise or performance of any of its powers or duties 
hereunder. 
 
          (b) The obligations of the Company under this Section to compensate 
and indemnify the Trustee and to pay or reimburse the Trustee for expenses, 
disbursements and advances shall constitute additional indebtedness hereunder. 
Such additional indebtedness shall be secured by a lien prior to that of the 
Securities upon all property and funds held or collected by the Trustee as such, 
except funds held in trust for the benefit of the holders of particular 
Securities. 
 
          (c) Without prejudice to any other rights available to the Trustee 
under applicable law, when the Trustee incurs expenses or renders services in 
connection with an Event of Default, the expenses (including reasonable charges 
and expenses of its counsel) and compensation for its services are intended to 
constitute expenses of administration under applicable Federal or state 
bankruptcy, insolvency or similar law. 
 
          (d) The provisions of this Section 7.06 shall survive the satisfaction 
and discharge of this Indenture or the appointment of a successor trustee. 
 



          Section 7.07. Except as otherwise provided in Section 7.01, whenever 
in the administration of the provisions of this Indenture the Trustee shall deem 
it necessary or desirable that a matter be proved or established prior to taking 
or suffering or omitting to take any action hereunder, such matter (unless other 
evidence in respect thereof be herein specifically prescribed) may, in the 
absence of bad faith on the part of the Trustee, be deemed to be conclusively 
proved and established by an Officers' Certificate delivered to the Trustee and 
such certificate, in the absence of bad faith on the part of the Trustee, shall 
be full warrant to the Trustee for any action taken, suffered or omitted to be 
taken by it under the provisions of this Indenture upon the faith thereof. 
 
          Section 7.08. If the Trustee has acquired or shall acquire a 
conflicting interest within the meaning of the Trust Indenture Act, the Trustee 
shall either eliminate such interest or resign, to the extent and in the manner 
provided by, and subject to the provisions of, the Trust Indenture Act and this 
Indenture. 
 
          Section 7.09. There shall at all times be a Trustee with respect to 
the Securities issued hereunder which shall at all times be a corporation 
organized and doing business under the laws of the United States of America or 
any State or Territory thereof or of the District of Columbia, or a corporation 
or other person permitted to act as trustee by the Commission, authorized under 
such laws to exercise corporate trust powers, having a combined capital and 
surplus of at least 50 million dollars, and subject to supervision or 
examination by Federal, State, Territorial, or District of Columbia authority. 
If such corporation publishes reports of condition at least annually, pursuant 
to law or to the requirements of the aforesaid supervising or examining 
authority, then for the purposes of this Section, the combined capital and 
surplus of such corporation shall be deemed to be its combined capital and 
surplus as set forth in its most recent report of condition so published. The 
Company may not, nor may any person directly or indirectly controlling, 
controlled by, or under common control with the Company, serve as Trustee. In 
case at any time the Trustee shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the 
provisions of this Section, the Trustee shall resign immediately in the manner 
and with the effect specified in Section 7.10. 
 
          Section 7.10. (a) The Trustee or any successor hereafter appointed, 
may at any time resign with respect to the Securities of one or more series by 
giving written notice thereof to the Company and by transmitting notice of 
resignation by mail, first class postage prepaid, to the Securityholders of such 
series, as their names and addresses appear upon the Security Register. Upon 
receiving such notice of resignation, the Company shall promptly appoint a 
successor trustee with respect to Securities of such series by written 
instrument, in duplicate, executed by order of the Board of Directors, one copy 
of which instrument shall be delivered to the resigning Trustee and one copy to 
the successor trustee. If no successor trustee shall have been so appointed and 
have accepted appointment within 30 days after the mailing of such notice of 
resignation, the resigning Trustee may petition any court of competent 
jurisdiction for the appointment of a successor trustee with respect to 
Securities of such series, or any Securityholder of that series who has been a 
bona fide holder of a Security or Securities for at least six months may, 
subject to the provisions of Section 6.08, on behalf of himself and all others 
similarly situated, petition any such court for the appointment of a successor 
trustee. Such court may thereupon after such notice, if any, as it may deem 
proper and prescribe, appoint a successor trustee. 
 
          (b) In case at any time any of the following shall occur: 
 
               (1) the Trustee shall fail to comply with the provisions of 
          Section 7.08 after written request therefor by the Company or by any 
          Securityholder who has been a bona fide holder of a Security or 
          Securities for at least six months; or 
 
               (2) The Trustee shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the 
          provisions of Section 7.09 and shall fail to resign after written 
          request therefor by the Company or by any such Securityholder; or 
 
               (3) the Trustee shall become incapable of acting, or shall be 
          adjudged a bankrupt or insolvent, or a receiver of the Trustee or of 
          its property shall be appointed, or any public officer shall take 
          charge or control of the Trustee or of its property or affairs for the 
          purpose of rehabilitation, conservation or liquidation; 
 
          then, in any such case, the Company may remove the Trustee with 
respect to all Securities and appoint a successor trustee by written instrument, 
in duplicate, executed by order of the Board of Directors, one copy of which 
instrument shall be delivered to the Trustee so removed and one copy to the 
successor trustee, or, subject to the provisions of Section 6.08, unless, with 
respect to subsection (b)(1) above, the Trustee's duty to resign is stayed as 
provided in Section 310(b) of the Trust Indenture Act, any Securityholder who 
has been a bona fide holder of a Security or Securities for at least six months 



may, on behalf of himself and all others similarly situated, petition any court 
of competent jurisdiction for the removal of the Trustee and the appointment of 
a successor trustee. Such court may thereupon after such notice, if any, as it 
may deem proper and prescribe, remove the Trustee and appoint a successor 
trustee. 
 
          (c) The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the 
Securities of any series at the time outstanding may at any time remove the 
Trustee with respect to such series and appoint a successor trustee. If no 
successor trustee shall have been so appointed and have accepted appointment 
within 30 days after the mailing of such notice of removal, the Trustee being 
removed may petition any court of competent jurisdiction for the appointment of 
a successor trustee with respect to the Securities of such series. 
 
          (d) Any resignation or removal of the Trustee and appointment of a 
successor trustee with respect to the Securities of a series pursuant to any of 
the provisions of this Section shall become effective upon acceptance of 
appointment by the successor trustee as provided in Section 7.11. 
 
          (e) Any successor trustee appointed pursuant to this Section may be 
appointed with respect to the Securities of one or more series or all of such 
series, and at any time there shall be only one Trustee with respect to the 
Securities of any particular series. 
 
          Section 7.11. (a) In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor 
trustee with respect to all Securities, every such successor trustee so 
appointed shall execute, acknowledge and deliver to the Company and to the 
retiring Trustee an instrument accepting such appointment, and thereupon the 
resignation or removal of the retiring Trustee shall become effective and such 
successor trustee, without any further act, deed or conveyance, shall become 
vested with all the rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee; 
but, on the request of the Company or the successor trustee, such retiring 
Trustee shall, upon payment of its charges, execute and deliver an instrument 
transferring to such successor trustee all the rights, powers, and trusts of the 
retiring Trustee and shall duly assign, transfer and deliver to such successor 
trustee all property and money held by such retiring Trustee hereunder, subject 
to any prior lien provided for in Section 7.06(b). 
 
          (b) In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor trustee with 
respect to the Securities of one or more (but not all) series, the Company, the 
retiring Trustee and each successor trustee with respect to the Securities of 
one or more series shall execute and deliver an indenture supplemental hereto 
wherein each successor trustee shall accept such appointment and which (1) shall 
contain such provisions as shall be necessary or desirable to transfer and 
confirm to, and to vest in, each successor trustee all the rights, powers, 
trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee with respect to the Securities of that 
or those series to which the appointment of such successor trustee relates, (2) 
shall contain such provisions as shall be deemed necessary or desirable to 
confirm that all the rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee 
with respect to the Securities of that or those series as to which the retiring 
Trustee is not retiring shall continue to be vested in the retiring Trustee, and 
(3) shall add to or change any of the provisions of this Indenture as shall be 
necessary to provide for or facilitate the administration of the trusts 
hereunder by more than one Trustee, it being understood that nothing herein or 
in such supplemental indenture shall constitute such Trustees co-trustees of the 
same trust, that each such Trustee shall be trustee of a trust or trusts 
hereunder separate and apart from any trust or trusts hereunder administered by 
any other such Trustee and that no Trustee shall be responsible for any act or 
failure to act on the part of any other Trustee hereunder; and upon the 
execution and delivery of such supplemental indenture the resignation or removal 
of the retiring Trustee shall become effective to the extent provided therein, 
such retiring Trustee shall with respect to the Securities of that or those 
series to which the appointment of such successor trustee relates have no 
further responsibility for the exercise of rights and powers or for the 
performance of the duties and obligations vested in the Trustee under this 
Indenture, and each such successor trustee, without any further act, deed or 
conveyance, shall become vested with all the rights, powers, trusts and duties 
of the retiring Trustee with respect to the Securities of that or those series 
to which the appointment of such successor trustee relates; but, on request of 
the Company or any successor trustee, such retiring Trustee shall duly assign, 
transfer and deliver to such successor trustee, to the extent contemplated by 
such supplemental indenture, the property and money held by such retiring 
Trustee hereunder with respect to the Securities of that or those series to 
which the appointment of such successor trustee relates. 
 
          (c) Upon request of any such successor trustee, the Company shall 
execute any and all instruments for more fully and certainly vesting in and 
confirming to such successor trustee all such rights, powers and trusts referred 
to in paragraph (a) or (b) of this Section, as the case may be. 
 
          (d) No successor trustee shall accept its appointment unless at the 



time of such acceptance such successor trustee shall be qualified under the 
Trust Indenture Act and eligible under this Article. 
 
          (e) Upon acceptance of appointment by a successor trustee as provided 
in this Section, the Company shall transmit notice of the succession of such 
trustee hereunder by mail, first class postage prepaid, to the Securityholders, 
as their names and addresses appear upon the Security Register. If the Company 
fails to transmit such notice within ten days after acceptance of appointment by 
the successor trustee, the successor trustee shall cause such notice to be 
transmitted at the expense of the Company. Section 7.12. Any corporation into 
which the Trustee may be merged or converted or with which it may be 
consolidated, or any corporation resulting from any merger, conversion or 
consolidation to which the Trustee shall be a party, or any corporation 
succeeding to all or substantially all of the corporate trust business of the 
Trustee, shall be the successor of the Trustee hereunder, provided such 
corporation shall be qualified under the provisions of the Trust Indenture Act 
and eligible under the provisions of Section 7.09, without the execution or 
filing of any paper or any further act on the part of any of the parties hereto, 
anything herein to the contrary notwithstanding. In case any Securities shall 
have been authenticated, but not delivered, by the Trustee then in office, any 
successor by merger, conversion or consolidation to such authenticating Trustee 
may adopt such authentication and deliver the Securities so authenticated with 
the same effect as if such successor Trustee had itself authenticated such 
Securities. 
 
          Section 7.13. If and when the Trustee shall become a creditor of the 
Company (or any other obligor upon the Securities), the Trustee shall be subject 
to the provisions of the Trust Indenture Act regarding collection of claims 
against the Company (or any other obligor upon the Securities). 
 
                                 ARTICLE EIGHT 
 
                         CONCERNING THE SECURITYHOLDERS 
 
          Section 8.01. Whenever in this Indenture it is provided that the 
holders of a majority or specified percentage in aggregate principal amount of 
the Securities of a particular series may take any action (including the making 
of any demand or request, the giving of any notice, consent or waiver or the 
taking of any other action), the fact that at the time of taking any such action 
the holders of such majority or specified percentage of that series have joined 
therein may be evidenced by any instrument or any number of instruments of 
similar tenor executed by such holders of Securities of that series in person or 
by agent or proxy appointed in writing. 
 
          If the Company shall solicit from the Securityholders of any series 
any request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or other 
action, the Company may, at its option, as evidenced by an Officers' 
Certificate, fix in advance a record date for such series for the determination 
of Securityholders entitled to give such request, demand, authorization, 
direction, notice, consent, waiver or other action, but the Company shall have 
no obligation to do so. If such a record date is fixed, such request, demand, 
authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or other action may be given 
before or after the record date, but only the Securityholders of record at the 
close of business on the record date shall be deemed to be Securityholders for 
the purposes of determining whether Securityholders of the requisite proportion 
of outstanding Securities of that series have authorized or agreed or consented 
to such request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or 
other action, and for that purpose the outstanding Securities of that series 
shall be computed as of the record date; provided that no such authorization, 
agreement or consent by such Securityholders on the record date shall be deemed 
effective unless it shall become effective pursuant to the provisions of this 
Indenture not later than six months after the record date. 
 
          In determining whether the holders of the requisite aggregate 
principal amount of Securities of a particular series have concurred in any 
direction, consent or waiver under this Indenture, the principal amount of a 
Discount Security that shall be deemed to be outstanding for such purposes shall 
be the amount of the principal thereof that would be due and payable as of the 
date of such determination upon a declaration of acceleration of the maturity 
thereof pursuant to Section 6.01. 
 
          Section 8.02. Subject to the provisions of Section 7.01, proof of the 
execution of any instrument by a Securityholder (such proof will not require 
notarization) or his agent or proxy and proof of the holding by any person of 
any of the Securities shall be sufficient if made in the following manner: 
 
          (a) The fact and date of the execution by any such person of any 
instrument may be proved in any reasonable manner acceptable to the Trustee. 
 
          (b) The ownership of Securities shall be proved by the Security 
Register of such Securities or by a certificate of the Security Registrar 



thereof. 
 
          (c) The Trustee may require such additional proof of any matter 
referred to in this Section as it shall deem necessary. 
 
          Section 8.03. Prior to the due presentment for registration of 
transfer of any Security, the Company, the Trustee, any paying agent and any 
Security Registrar may deem and treat the person in whose name such Security 
shall be registered upon the books of the Company as the absolute owner of such 
Security (whether or not such Security shall be overdue and notwithstanding any 
notice of ownership or writing thereon made by anyone other than the Security 
Registrar) for the purpose of receiving payment of or on account of the 
principal of and premium, if any, and (subject to Section 2.03) interest on such 
Security and for all other purposes; and neither the Company nor the Trustee nor 
any paying agent nor any Security Registrar shall be affected by any notice to 
the contrary. 
 
          Section 8.04. In determining whether the holders of the requisite 
aggregate principal amount of Securities of a particular series have concurred 
in any direction, consent or waiver under this Indenture, Securities of that 
series which are owned by the Company or any other obligor on the Securities of 
that series or by any person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by 
or under common control with the Company or any other obligor on the Securities 
of that series shall be disregarded and deemed not to be outstanding for the 
purpose of any such determination, except that for the purpose of determining 
whether the Trustee shall be protected in relying on any such direction, consent 
or waiver, only Securities of such series which the Trustee actually knows are 
so owned shall be so disregarded. Securities so owned which have been pledged in 
good faith may be regarded as outstanding for the purposes of this Section, if 
the pledgee shall establish to the satisfaction of the Trustee the pledgee's 
right so to act with respect to such Securities and that the pledgee is not a 
person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or 
indirect common control with the Company or any such other obligor. In case of a 
dispute as to such right, any decision by the Trustee taken upon the advice of 
counsel shall be full protection to the Trustee. 
 
          Section 8.05. At any time prior to (but not after) the evidencing to 
the Trustee, as provided in Section 8.01, of the taking of any action by the 
holders of the majority or percentage in aggregate principal amount of the 
Securities of a particular series specified in this Indenture in connection with 
such action, any holder of a Security of that series which is shown by the 
evidence to be included in the Securities the holders of which have consented to 
such action may, by filing written notice with the Trustee, and upon proof of 
holding as provided in Section 8.02, revoke such action so far as concerns such 
Security. Except as aforesaid any such action taken by the holder of any 
Security shall be conclusive and binding upon such holder and upon all future 
holders and owners of such Security, and of any Security issued in exchange 
therefor, on registration of transfer thereof or in place thereof, irrespective 
of whether or not any notation in regard thereto is made upon such Security. Any 
action taken by the holders of the majority or percentage in aggregate principal 
amount of the Securities of a particular series specified in this Indenture in 
connection with such action shall be conclusively binding upon the Company, the 
Trustee and the holders of all the Securities of that series. 
 
                                  ARTICLE NINE 
 
                             SUPPLEMENTAL INDENTURES 
 
          Section 9.01. In addition to any supplemental indenture otherwise 
authorized by this Indenture, the Company, when authorized by a Board 
Resolution, and the Trustee may from time to time and at any time enter into an 
indenture or indentures supplemental hereto (which shall conform to the 
provisions of the Trust Indenture Act as then in effect), without the consent of 
the Securityholders, for one or more of the following purposes: 
 
          (a) to evidence the succession of another person to the Company, and 
the assumption by any such successor of the covenants of the Company contained 
herein or otherwise established with respect to the Securities; or 
 
          (b) to add to the covenants of the Company such further covenants, 
restrictions, conditions or provisions for the protection of the holders of the 
Securities of all or any series, and to make the occurrence, or the occurrence 
and continuance, of a default in any of such additional covenants, restrictions, 
conditions or provisions a default or an Event of Default with respect to such 
series permitting the enforcement of all or any of the several remedies provided 
in this Indenture as herein set forth; provided, however, that in respect of any 
such additional covenant, restriction, condition or provision such supplemental 
indenture may provide for a particular period of grace after default (which 
period may be shorter or longer than that allowed in the case of other defaults) 
or may provide for an immediate enforcement upon such default or may limit the 
remedies available to the Trustee upon such default or may limit the right of 



the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Securities of 
such series to waive such default; or 
 
          (c) to cure any ambiguity or to correct or supplement any provision 
contained herein or in any supplemental indenture which may be defective or 
inconsistent with any other provision contained herein or in any supplemental 
indenture, or to make such other provisions in regard to matters or questions 
arising under this Indenture as shall not be inconsistent with the provisions of 
this Indenture and shall not materially and adversely affect the interests of 
the holders of the Securities of any series; or 
 
          (d) to change or eliminate any of the provisions of this Indenture or 
to add any new provision to this Indenture; provided, however, that such change, 
elimination or addition shall become effective only when there is no Security 
outstanding of any series created prior to the execution of such supplemental 
indenture that is entitled to the benefit of such provisions; or 
 
          (e) to establish the form or terms of Securities of any series as 
permitted by Section 2.01; or 
 
          (f) to add any additional Events of Default with respect to all or any 
series of outstanding Securities; or 
 
          (g) to provide collateral security for the Securities; or 
 
          (h) to provide for the authentication and delivery of bearer 
securities and coupons appertaining thereto representing interest, if any, 
thereon and for the procedures for the registration, exchange and replacement 
thereof and for the giving of notice to, and the solicitation of the vote or 
consent of, the holders thereof, and for any other matters incidental thereto; 
or 
 
          (i) to evidence and provide for the acceptance of appointment 
hereunder by a separate or successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of 
one or more series and to add to or change any of the provisions of this 
Indenture as shall be necessary to provide for or facilitate the administration 
of the trusts hereunder by more than one Trustee, pursuant to the requirements 
of Article Seven; or 
 
          (j) to change any place or places where (1) the principal of and 
premium, if any, and interest, if any, on all or any series of Securities shall 
be payable, (2) all or any series of Securities may be surrendered for 
registration of transfer, (3) all or any series of Securities may be surrendered 
for exchange and (4) notices and demands to or upon the Company in respect of 
all or any series of Securities and this Indenture may be served; provided, 
however, that any such place shall be located in New York, New York or be the 
principal office of the Company; or 
 
          (k) to provide for the payment by the Company of additional amounts in 
respect of certain taxes imposed on certain holders and for the treatment of 
such additional amounts as interest and for all matters incidental thereto; or 
 
          (l) to provide for the issuance of Securities denominated in a 
currency other than Dollars or in a composite currency and for all matters 
incidental thereto. 
 
          Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, if the Trust 
Indenture Act as in effect at the date of the execution and delivery of this 
Indenture or at any time thereafter shall be amended and 
 
               (x) if any such amendment shall require one or more changes to 
          any provisions hereof or the inclusion herein of any additional 
          provisions, or shall by operation of law be deemed to effect such 
          changes or incorporate such provisions by reference or otherwise, this 
          Indenture shall be deemed to have been amended so as to conform to 
          such amendment to the Trust Indenture Act, and the Company and the 
          Trustee may, without the consent of any Securityholders, enter into a 
          supplemental indenture hereto to effect or evidence such changes or 
          additional provisions; or 
 
               (y) if any such amendment shall permit one or more changes to, or 
          the elimination of, any provisions hereof which, at the date of the 
          execution and delivery hereof or at any time thereafter, are required 
          by the Trust Indenture Act to be contained herein, this Indenture 
          shall be deemed to have been amended to effect such changes or 
          elimination, and the Company and the Trustee may, without the consent 
          of any Securityholders, enter into a supplemental indenture hereto to 
          effect such changes or elimination; or 
 
               (z) if, by reason of any such amendment, one or more provisions 
          which, at the date of the execution and delivery hereof or at any time 



          thereafter, are required by the Trust Indenture Act to be contained 
          herein shall be deemed to be incorporated herein by reference or 
          otherwise, or otherwise made applicable hereto, and shall no longer be 
          required to be contained herein, the Company and the Trustee may, 
          without the consent of any Securityholders, enter into a supplemental 
          indenture hereto to effect the elimination of such provisions. 
 
          The Trustee is hereby authorized to join with the Company in the 
execution of any such supplemental indenture, and to make any further 
appropriate agreements and stipulations which may be therein contained, but the 
Trustee shall not be obligated to enter into any such supplemental indenture 
which affects the Trustee's own rights, duties or immunities under this 
Indenture or otherwise. 
 
          Any supplemental indenture authorized by the provisions of this 
Section may be executed by the Company and the Trustee without the consent of 
the holders of any of the Securities at the time outstanding, notwithstanding 
any of the provisions of Section 9.02. 
 
          Section 9.02. With the consent (evidenced as provided in Section 8.01) 
of the holders of not less than a majority in aggregate principal amount of the 
Securities of all series affected by such supplemental indenture or indentures 
at the time outstanding voting as one class, the Company, when authorized by a 
Board Resolution, and the Trustee may from time to time and at any time enter 
into an indenture or indentures supplemental hereto (which shall conform to the 
provisions of the Trust Indenture Act as then in effect) for the purpose of 
adding any provisions to or changing in any manner or eliminating any of the 
provisions of this Indenture or of any supplemental indenture or of modifying in 
any manner the rights of the holders of the Securities of such series under this 
Indenture; provided, however, that no such supplemental indenture shall (i) 
extend the fixed maturity date or dates of any Securities of any series, (ii) 
extend the time of payment of interest or on any sinking fund payment, other 
than extensions permitted pursuant to Section 2.01, (iii) reduce the rate of 
interest on any Security, (iv) reduce the principal amount due for payment on 
any Security, (v) make the principal, premium, if any, or interest on a Security 
payable in any coin or currency other than that provided in such Security, (vi) 
modify any redemption or repurchase right to the detriment of a Securityholder, 
(vii) impair the right of any Securityholder to institute suit for payment, 
(viii) reduce the aforesaid percentage of Securities, the holders of which are 
required to consent to any such supplemental indenture, or reduce the percentage 
of Securities, the holders of which are required to waive any covenant or 
default and its consequences, (ix) waive any past payment default, or (x) modify 
any provision of Section 9.02, without the consent of the holders of each 
Security then outstanding and affected thereby. 
 
          Upon the request of the Company, accompanied by a Board Resolution 
authorizing the execution of any such supplemental indenture, and upon the 
filing with the Trustee of evidence of the consent of Securityholders required 
to consent thereto as aforesaid, the Trustee shall join with the Company in the 
execution of such supplemental indenture unless such supplemental indenture 
affects the Trustee's own rights, duties or immunities under this Indenture or 
otherwise, in which case the Trustee may in its discretion, but shall not be 
obligated to, enter into such supplemental indenture. 
 
          A supplemental indenture that changes or eliminates any covenant or 
other provision of this Indenture that has expressly been included solely for 
the benefit of one or more particular series of Securities, or that modifies the 
rights of holders of Securities of such series with respect to such covenant or 
other provision, shall be deemed not to affect the rights under this Indenture 
of the holders of Securities of any other series. 
 
          It shall not be necessary for the consent of the Securityholders of 
any series affected thereby under this Section to approve the particular form of 
any proposed supplemental indenture, but it shall be sufficient if such consent 
shall approve the substance thereof. 
 
          Promptly after the execution by the Company and the Trustee of any 
supplemental indenture pursuant to the provisions of this Section, the Trustee 
shall transmit by mail, first class postage prepaid, a notice, setting forth in 
general terms the substance of such supplemental indenture, to the 
Securityholders of all series affected thereby as their names and addresses 
appear upon the Security Register. Any failure of the Trustee to mail such 
notice, or any defect therein, shall not, however, in any way impair or affect 
the validity of any such supplemental indenture. 
 
          Section 9.03. Upon the execution of any supplemental indenture 
pursuant to the provisions of this Article or of Section 10.01, this Indenture 
shall, with respect to such series, be and be deemed to be modified and amended 
in accordance therewith and the respective rights, limitations of rights, 
obligations, duties and immunities under this Indenture of the Trustee, the 
Company and the holders of Securities of the series affected thereby shall 



thereafter be determined, exercised and enforced hereunder subject in all 
respects to such modifications and amendments, and all the terms and conditions 
of any such supplemental indenture shall be and be deemed to be part of the 
terms and conditions of this Indenture for any and all purposes. 
 
          Section 9.04. Securities of any series, affected by a supplemental 
indenture, authenticated and delivered after the execution of such supplemental 
indenture pursuant to the provisions of this Article, Article Two or Article 
Seven or of Section 10.01, may bear a notation in form approved by the Company, 
provided such form meets the requirements of any exchange upon which such series 
may be listed, as to any matter provided for in such supplemental indenture. If 
the Company shall so determine, new Securities of that series so modified as to 
conform, in the opinion of the Board of Directors, to any modification of this 
Indenture contained in any such supplemental indenture may be prepared by the 
Company, authenticated by the Trustee and delivered in exchange for the 
Securities of that series then outstanding. 
 
          Section 9.05. The Trustee, subject to the provisions of Section 7.01, 
shall be entitled to receive, and shall be fully protected in relying upon, an 
Opinion of Counsel as conclusive evidence that any supplemental indenture 
executed pursuant to this Article is authorized or permitted by, and conforms 
to, the terms of this Article and that it is proper for the Trustee under the 
provisions of this Article to join in the execution thereof. 
 
                                  ARTICLE TEN 
 
                         CONSOLIDATION, MERGER AND SALE 
 
          Section 10.01. The Company covenants that it will not merge into or 
consolidate with any other corporation or other entity (whether or not 
affiliated with the Company) or sell, convey, transfer, lease or otherwise 
dispose of all or substantially all of its property to any other corporation or 
other entity (whether or not affiliated with the Company or its successor or 
successors), unless (i) such other corporation or Person shall expressly assume 
the due and punctual payment of the principal of, and premium, if any, and 
interest on all the Securities of all series in accordance with the terms of 
each series, according to their tenor, and the due and punctual performance and 
observance of all of the covenants and conditions of this Indenture with respect 
to each series or established with respect to such series pursuant to Section 
2.01 to be kept or performed by the Company by supplemental indenture 
satisfactory to the Trustee, executed and delivered to the Trustee by such 
corporation or Person and (ii) immediately after giving effect to such merger or 
consolidation, or such sale, conveyance, transfer or lease or other disposition, 
no Default or Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing. Any Person 
may merge into or consolidate with the Company provided that the Company is the 
surviving corporation. 
 
          Section 10.02. (a) In case of any such consolidation, merger, sale, 
conveyance, transfer or other disposition and upon the assumption by the 
successor corporation, by supplemental indenture, executed and delivered to the 
Trustee and satisfactory in form to the Trustee, of the due and punctual payment 
of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on all of the Securities 
of all series outstanding and the due and punctual performance of all of the 
covenants and conditions of this Indenture or established with respect to each 
series of the Securities pursuant to Section 2.01 to be kept or performed by the 
Company with respect to each series, such successor corporation shall succeed to 
and be substituted for the Company, with the same effect as if it had been named 
herein as the party of the first part, and thereupon (provided, that in the case 
of a lease, the term of the lease is at least as long as the longest maturity of 
any Securities outstanding at such time) the predecessor corporation shall be 
relieved of all obligations and covenants under this Indenture and the 
Securities. Such successor corporation thereupon may cause to be signed, and may 
issue either in its own name or in the name of the Company or any other 
predecessor obligor on the Securities, any or all of the Securities issuable 
hereunder which theretofore shall not have been signed by the Company and 
delivered to the Trustee; and, upon the order of such successor company, instead 
of the Company, and subject to all the terms, conditions and limitations in this 
Indenture prescribed, the Trustee shall authenticate and shall deliver any 
Securities which previously shall have been signed and delivered by the officers 
of the predecessor Company to the Trustee for authentication, and any Securities 
which such successor corporation thereafter shall cause to be signed and 
delivered to the Trustee for that purpose. All the Securities so issued shall in 
all respects have the same legal rank and benefit under this Indenture as the 
Securities theretofore or thereafter issued in accordance with the terms of this 
Indenture as though all of such Securities had been issued at the date of the 
execution hereof. 
 
          (b) In case of any such consolidation, merger, sale, conveyance, 
transfer or other disposition such changes in phraseology and form (but not in 
substance) may be made in the Securities thereafter to be issued as may be 
appropriate. 



 
          (c) Nothing contained in this Indenture or in any of the Securities 
shall prevent the Company from merging into itself or acquiring by purchase or 
otherwise all or any part of the property of any other corporation (whether or 
not affiliated with the Company). 
 
          Section 10.03. The Trustee, subject to the provisions of Section 7.01, 
shall receive an Officers' Certificate and an Opinion of Counsel as conclusive 
evidence that any such consolidation, merger, sale, conveyance, transfer or 
other disposition, and any such assumption, comply with the provisions of this 
Article. 
 
                                 ARTICLE ELEVEN 
 
                    SATISFACTION AND DISCHARGE OF INDENTURE; 
                                UNCLAIMED MONIES 
 
          Section 11.01. Securities of a series may be defeased in accordance 
with their terms and, unless the Company Order or supplemental indenture 
establishing the series otherwise provides, in accordance with this Article. 
 
          The Company at any time may terminate as to a series all of its 
obligations for such series under this Indenture ("legal defeasance option"). 
The Company at any time may terminate as to a series its obligations, if any, 
under any restrictive covenant, including under Section 4.05 and Article 10, 
which may be applicable to a particular series ("covenant defeasance option"). 
However, in the case of the legal defeasance option, the Company's obligations 
in Sections 2.05, 2.07, 4.02, 7.06, 7.10 and 11.04 shall survive until the 
Securities of the series are no longer outstanding; thereafter the Company's 
obligations in Sections 7.06, 7.10 and 11.04 shall survive. 
 
          The Company may exercise its legal defeasance option notwithstanding 
its prior exercise of its covenant defeasance option. If the Company exercises 
its legal defeasance option, a series may not be accelerated because of an Event 
of Default. If the Company exercises its covenant defeasance option, a series 
may not be accelerated by reference to any restrictive covenant which may be 
applicable to a particular series so defeased under the terms of the series. 
 
          The Company may exercise as to a series its legal defeasance option or 
its covenant defeasance option if: 
 
               (1) The Company irrevocably deposits in trust with the Trustee or 
          another trustee (x) money in an amount which shall be sufficient; or 
          (y) Eligible Obligations the principal of and the interest on which 
          when due, without regard to reinvestment thereof, will provide moneys, 
          which, together with the money, if any, deposited or held by the 
          Trustee or such other trustee, shall be sufficient, as demonstrated by 
          evidence in form and substance reasonably acceptable to the Trustee; 
          or (z) a combination of money and Eligible Obligations which shall be 
          sufficient, as demonstrated by evidence in form and substance 
          reasonably acceptable to the Trustee, to pay the principal of and 
          premium, if any, and interest, if any, due and to become due on such 
          Securities on or prior to maturity; and 
 
               (2) the Company delivers to the Trustee an Opinion of Counsel to 
          the effect that holders of the series will not recognize income, gain 
          or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of the defeasance 
          but will realize income gain or loss on the Securities, including 
          payments of interest thereon, in the same amounts and in the same 
          manner and at the same time as would have been the case if such 
          defeasance had not occurred and which, in the case of legal 
          defeasance, shall be (x) accompanied by a ruling of the Internal 
          Revenue Service issued to the Company or (y) based on a change in 
          Federal income tax law or regulation occurring after the date hereof. 
 
          In the event the Company exercises its option to effect a covenant 
defeasance with respect to the Securities of any series as described above and 
the Securities of that series are thereafter declared due and payable because of 
the occurrence of any Event of Default other than the Event of Default caused by 
failing to comply with the covenants which are defeased, the amount of money and 
securities on deposit with the Trustee may not be sufficient to pay amounts due 
on the Securities of that series at the time of the acceleration resulting from 
such Event of Default. However, the Company shall remain liable for such 
payments. 
 
          Section 11.02. All monies or Eligible Obligations deposited with the 
Trustee pursuant to Sections 11.01 or 11.02 shall be held in trust and shall be 
available for payment as due, either directly or through any paying agent 
(including the Company acting as its own paying agent), to the holders of the 
particular series of Securities for the payment or redemption of which such 
monies or Eligible Obligations have been deposited with the Trustee. 



 
          Section 11.03. In connection with the satisfaction and discharge of 
this Indenture all monies or Eligible Obligations then held by any paying agent 
under the provisions of this Indenture shall, upon demand of the Company, be 
paid to the Trustee and thereupon such paying agent shall be released from all 
further liability with respect to such monies or Eligible Obligations. 
 
          Section 11.04. Any monies or Eligible Obligations deposited with any 
paying agent or the Trustee, or then held by the Company, in trust for payment 
of principal of or premium or interest on the Securities of a particular series 
that are not applied but remain unclaimed by the holders of such Securities for 
at least two years after the date upon which the principal of (and premium, if 
any) or interest on such Securities shall have respectively become due and 
payable, upon the written request of the Company and unless otherwise required 
by mandatory provisions of applicable escheat or abandoned or unclaimed property 
law, shall be repaid to the Company on October 31 of each year or (if then held 
by the Company) shall be discharged from such trust; and thereupon the paying 
agent and the Trustee shall be released from all further liability with respect 
to such monies or Eligible Obligations, and the holder of any of the Securities 
entitled to receive such payment shall thereafter, as an unsecured general 
creditor, look only to the Company for the payment thereof. 
 
                                 ARTICLE TWELVE 
 
                IMMUNITY OF INCORPORATORS, STOCKHOLDERS, OFFICERS 
                                  AND DIRECTORS 
 
          Section 12.01. No recourse under or upon any obligation, covenant or 
agreement of this Indenture, or of any Security, or for any claim based thereon 
or otherwise in respect thereof, shall be had against any incorporator, 
stockholder, officer or director, past, present or future as such, of the 
Company or of any predecessor or successor corporation, either directly or 
through the Company or any such predecessor or successor corporation, whether by 
virtue of any constitution, statute or rule of law, or by the enforcement of any 
assessment or penalty or otherwise; it being expressly understood that this 
Indenture and the obligations issued hereunder are solely corporate obligations, 
and that no such personal liability whatever shall attach to, or is or shall be 
incurred by, the incorporators, stockholders, officers or directors as such, of 
the Company or of any predecessor or successor corporation, or any of them, 
because of the creation of the indebtedness hereby authorized, or under or by 
reason of the obligations, covenants or agreements contained in this Indenture 
or in any of the Securities or implied therefrom; and that any and all such 
personal liability of every name and nature, either at common law or in equity 
or by constitution or statute, of, and any and all such rights and claims 
against, every such incorporator, stockholder, officer or director as such, 
because of the creation of the indebtedness hereby authorized, or under or by 
reason of the obligations, covenants or agreements contained in this Indenture 
or in any of the Securities or implied therefrom, are hereby expressly waived 
and released as a condition of, and as a consideration for, the execution of 
this Indenture and the issuance of such Securities. 
 
                                ARTICLE THIRTEEN 
 
                            MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS 
 
          Section 13.01. All the covenants, stipulations, promises and 
agreements in this Indenture contained by or on behalf of the Company shall bind 
its successors and assigns, whether so expressed or not. 
 
          Section 13.02. Any act or proceeding by any provision of this 
Indenture authorized or required to be done or performed by any board, committee 
or officer of the Company shall and may be done and performed with like force 
and effect by the corresponding board, committee or officer of any corporation 
that shall at the time be the lawful sole successor of the Company. 
 
          Section 13.03. The Company by instrument in writing executed by 
authority of two-thirds of its Board of Directors and delivered to the Trustee 
may surrender any of the powers reserved to the Company under this Indenture and 
thereupon such power so surrendered shall terminate both as to the Company and 
as to any successor corporation. 
 
          Section 13.04. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein any 
notice or demand which by any provision of this Indenture is required or 
permitted to be given or served by the Trustee or by the holders of Securities 
to or on the Company may be given or served by being deposited first class 
postage prepaid in a post office letter box addressed (until another address is 
filed in writing by the Company with the Trustee), as follows: AMETEK, Inc., 37 
North Valley Road, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, with a copy to: [Stroock & Stroock 
& Lavan LLP, 180 Maiden Lane, New York, New York 10038, Attn: James R. 
Tanenbaum, Esq.]. Any notice, election, request or demand by the Company or any 
Securityholder to or upon the Trustee shall be deemed to have been sufficiently 



given or made, for all purposes, if given or made in writing at the Corporate 
Trust Office of the Trustee. 
 
          Section 13.05. This Indenture and each Security shall be deemed to be 
a contract made under the laws of the State of New York, and for all purposes 
shall be construed in accordance with the laws of said State, without regard to 
conflicts of laws provisions thereof. 
 
          Section 13.06. (a) Upon any application or demand by the Company to 
the Trustee to take any action under any of the provisions of this Indenture, 
the Company shall furnish to the Trustee an Officers' Certificate stating that 
all conditions precedent provided for in this Indenture relating to the proposed 
action have been complied with and an Opinion of Counsel stating that in the 
opinion of such counsel all such conditions precedent have been complied with, 
except that in the case of any such application or demand as to which the 
furnishing of such documents is specifically required by any provision of this 
Indenture relating to such particular application or demand, no additional 
certificate or opinion need be furnished. 
 
          (b) Each certificate or opinion provided for in this Indenture and 
delivered to the Trustee with respect to compliance with a condition or covenant 
in this Indenture (other than the certificate provided pursuant to Section 
5.03(d) of this Indenture) shall include (1) a statement that the person making 
such certificate or opinion has read such covenant or condition; (2) a brief 
statement as to the nature and scope of the examination or investigation upon 
which the statements or opinions contained in such certificate or opinion are 
based; (3) a statement that, in the opinion of such person, he or she has made 
such examination or investigation as is necessary to enable him or her to 
express an informed opinion as to whether or not such covenant or condition has 
been complied with; and (4) a statement as to whether or not, in the opinion of 
such person, such condition or covenant has been complied with. 
 
          Section 13.07. Except as provided pursuant to Section 2.01 pursuant to 
a Company Order, or established in one or more indentures supplemental to this 
Indenture, in any case where the date of maturity of principal or an Interest 
Payment Date of any Security or the date of redemption, purchase or repayment of 
any Security shall not be a Business Day then payment of interest or principal 
(and premium, if any) may be made on the next succeeding Business Day with the 
same force and effect as if made on the nominal date of maturity or redemption, 
and no interest shall accrue for the period after such nominal date. 
 
          Section 13.08. If and to the extent that any provision of this 
Indenture limits, qualifies or conflicts with the duties imposed by the Trust 
Indenture Act, such imposed duties shall control. 
 
          Section 13.09. This Indenture may be executed in any number of 
counterparts, each of which shall be an original; but such counterparts shall 
together constitute but one and the same instrument. 
 
          Section 13.10. In case any one or more of the provisions contained in 
this Indenture or in the Securities of any series shall for any reason be held 
to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any respect, such invalidity, 
illegality or unenforceability shall not affect any other provisions of this 
Indenture or of such Securities, but this Indenture and such Securities shall be 
construed as if such invalid or illegal or unenforceable provision had never 
been contained herein or therein. 
 
          Section 13.11. The Company will have the right at all times to assign 
any of its rights or obligations under the Indenture to a direct or indirect 
wholly owned subsidiary of the Company; provided that, in the event of any such 
assignment, the Company will remain liable for all such obligations. Subject to 
the foregoing, this Indenture is binding upon and inures to the benefit of the 
parties thereto and their respective successors and assigns. This Indenture may 
not otherwise be assigned by the parties thereto. 
 
          Section 13.12. The Article and Section Headings in this Indenture and 
the Table of Contents are for convenience only and shall not affect the 
construction hereof. 
 
          Section 13.13. Whenever this Indenture provides for any action by, or 
the determination of any rights of, holders of Securities of any series in which 
not all of such Securities are denominated in the same currency, in the absence 
of any provision to the contrary in the form of Security of any particular 
series, any amount in respect of any Security denominated in a currency other 
than Dollars shall be treated for any such action or determination of rights as 
that amount of Dollars that could be obtained for such amount on such reasonable 
basis of exchange and as of the record date with respect to Securities of such 
series (if any) for such action or determination of rights (or, if there shall 
be no applicable record date, such other date reasonably proximate to the date 
of such action or determination of rights) as the Company may specify in a 
written notice to the Trustee or, in the absence of such written notice, as the 



Trustee may determine. 
 
          ________________, as Trustee, hereby accepts the trusts in this 
Indenture declared and provided, upon the terms and conditions hereinabove set 
forth. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Indenture to 
be duly executed and delivered as of the day and year first above written. 
 
 
 
                                       AMETEK 
 
                                       By 
                                           ---------------------------- 
                                           Name: 
                                           Title: 
 
                                           ___________________, as Trustee 
 
                                           By 
                                               ------------------------------- 
                                               Name: 
                                               Title: 
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          THIS INDENTURE, dated as of the ___ day of ________, between AMETEK, 
INC., a corporation duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of 
Delaware (the "Company"), and ___________________________, a 
_________________________, as trustee (the "Trustee"): 
 
          WHEREAS, for its lawful corporate purposes, the Company has duly 
authorized the execution and delivery of this Indenture to provide for the 
issuance of unsecured promissory notes or other evidences of indebtedness 
(hereinafter referred to as the "Securities"), in an unlimited aggregate 
principal amount to be issued from time to time in one or more series as in this 
Indenture provided, as registered Securities without coupons, to be manually 
authenticated by the certificate of the Trustee, and which will rank pari passu 
with all other unsecured and subordinated debt of the Company; 
 
          WHEREAS, to provide the terms and conditions upon which the Securities 
are to be authenticated, issued and delivered, the Company has duly authorized 
the execution of this Indenture; 
 
          WHEREAS, the Securities and the certificate of authentication to be 
borne by the Securities (the "Certificate of Authentication") are to be 
substantially in such forms as may be approved by a Company Order (as defined 
below), or set forth in this Indenture or in any indenture supplemental to this 
Indenture; 
 
          AND WHEREAS, all acts and things necessary to make the Securities 
issued pursuant hereto, when executed by the Company and authenticated and 
delivered by the Trustee as in this Indenture provided, the valid, binding and 
legal obligations of the Company, and to constitute these presents a valid 
indenture and agreement according to its terms, have been done and performed or 
will be done and performed prior to the issuance of such Securities, and the 
execution of this Indenture has been and the issuance hereunder of the 
Securities has been or will be prior to issuance in all respects duly 
authorized, and the Company, in the exercise of the legal right and power in it 
vested, executes this Indenture and proposes to make, execute, issue and deliver 
the Securities; 
 
          NOW, THEREFORE, THIS INDENTURE WITNESSETH: 
 
          That in order to declare the terms and conditions upon which the 
Securities are and are to be authenticated, issued and delivered, and in 
consideration of the premises, of the purchase and acceptance of the Securities 
by the holders thereof and of the sum of one dollar ($1.00) to it duly paid by 
the Trustee at the execution of these presents, the receipt whereof is hereby 
acknowledged, the Company covenants and agrees with the Trustee, for the equal 
and proportionate benefit (subject to the provisions of this Indenture) of the 
respective holders from time to time of the Securities, without any 
discrimination, preference or priority of any one Security over any other by 
reason of priority in the time of issue, sale or negotiation thereof, or 
otherwise, except as provided herein, as follows: 
 
                                  ARTICLE ONE 
 
                                   DEFINITIONS 
 
          Section 1.01. The terms defined in this Section (except as in this 
Indenture otherwise expressly provided or unless the context otherwise requires) 
for all purposes of this Indenture and any indenture supplemental hereto shall 
have the respective meanings specified in this Section. All other terms used in 
this Indenture which are defined in the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended, 
or which are by reference in such Act defined in the Securities Act of 1933, as 
amended (except as herein otherwise expressly provided or unless the context 
otherwise requires), shall have the meanings assigned to such terms in said 
Trust Indenture Act and in said Securities Act as in force at the date of the 
execution of this instrument. 
 
          "AFFILIATE" shall mean, with respect to the Company, any company at 
least a majority of whose outstanding voting stock shall at the time be owned by 
the Company, or by one or more direct or indirect subsidiaries of or by the 
Company and one or more direct or indirect subsidiaries of the Company. For the 
purposes only of this definition of the term "Affiliate", the term "voting 
stock", as applied to the stock of any company, shall mean stock of any class or 
classes having ordinary voting power for the election of a majority of the 
directors of such company, other than stock having such power only by reason of 
the occurrence of a contingency. 
 
          "AUTHENTICATING AGENT" shall mean an authenticating agent with respect 
to all or any of the series of Securities, as the case may be, appointed with 



respect to all or any series of the Securities, as the case may be, by the 
Trustee pursuant to Section 2.10. 
 
          "AUTHORIZED OFFICER" shall mean the Chairman of the Board, the 
President, any Vice President, the Treasurer, any Assistant Treasurer or any 
other officer or agent of the Company duly authorized by the Board of Directors 
to act in respect of matters relating to this Indenture. 
 
          "BOARD OF DIRECTORS" or "BOARD" shall mean the Board of Directors of 
the Company, or any duly authorized committee of such Board. 
 
          "BOARD RESOLUTION" shall mean a copy of a resolution certified by the 
Secretary or an Associate or Attesting Secretary of the Company to have been 
duly adopted by the Board of Directors and to be in full force and effect on the 
date of such certification. 
 
          "BUSINESS DAY", with respect to any Security, shall mean any day that 
(a) in the Place of Payment (or in any of the Places of Payment, if more than 
one) in which amounts are payable as specified in the form of such Security and 
(b) in the city in which the Trustee administers its corporate trust business, 
is not a day on which banking institutions are authorized or required by law or 
regulation to close. 
 
          "CERTIFICATE" shall mean a certificate signed by an Authorized 
Officer. The Certificate need not comply with the provisions of Section 13.06. 
 
          "COMMISSION" shall mean the Securities and Exchange Commission, as 
from time to time constituted and created under the Securities Exchange Act of 
1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act") or if at any time after the execution of 
this instrument such Commission is not existing and performing the duties now 
assigned to it under the Trust Indenture Act, then the body, if any, performing 
such duties on such date. 
 
          "COMPANY ORDER" shall mean a written order signed in the name of the 
Company by an Authorized Officer and the Secretary or an Associate or Attesting 
Secretary of the Company, pursuant to a Board Resolution establishing a series 
of Securities. 
 
          "CORPORATE TRUST OFFICE" shall mean the office of the Trustee at which 
at any particular time its corporate trust business shall be principally 
administered, which office at the date of the execution of this Indenture is 
located _______________________________. 
 
          "DEBT" means, with respect to any Person at any date of determination 
(without duplication), (i) all indebtedness of such Person for borrowed money, 
(ii) all obligations of such Person evidenced by bonds, debentures, notes or 
other similar instruments, including obligations incurred in connection with the 
acquisition of property, assets or businesses, (iii) all obligations of such 
Person in respect of letters of credit or bankers' acceptances or other similar 
instruments (or reimbursement obligations thereto) issued on the account of such 
person, (iv) all obligations of such person to pay the deferred purchase price 
of property or services, except Trade Payables, (v) all obligations of such 
Person as lessee under capitalized leases, (vi) all Debt of others secured by a 
Lien on any asset of such Person, whether or not such Debt is assumed by such 
Person; provided that, for purposes of determining the amount of any Debt of the 
type described in this clause (vi), if recourse with respect to such Debt is 
limited to such asset, the amount of such Debt shall be limited to the lesser of 
the fair market value of such asset or the amount of such Debt, (vii) all Debt 
of others Guaranteed by such Person to the extent such Debt is Guaranteed by 
such Person, and (viii) to the extent not otherwise included in this definition, 
all obligations of such Person for claims in respect of derivative products, 
including interest rate, foreign exchange rate and commodity prices, forward 
contracts, options, swaps, collars and similar arrangements. 
 
          "DEFAULT" shall mean any event, act or condition which with notice or 
lapse of time, or both, would constitute an Event of Default. 
 
          "DEPOSITORY" shall mean, with respect to Securities of any series, for 
which the Company shall determine that such Securities will be issued as a 
Global Security, The Depository Trust Company, New York, New York, another 
clearing agency, or any successor registered as a clearing agency under the 
Exchange Act or other applicable statute or regulation, which, in each case, 
shall be designated by the Company pursuant to either Section 2.01 or 2.11. 
 
          "DISCOUNT SECURITY" means any Security which provides for an amount 
less than the principal amount thereof to be due and payable upon a declaration 
of acceleration of the maturity thereof pursuant to Section 6.01(b). 
 
          "DOLLAR" or "$" means a dollar or other equivalent unit in such coin 
or currency of the United States as at the time shall be legal tender for the 
payment of public and private debts. 



 
          "ELIGIBLE OBLIGATIONS" means (a) with respect to Securities 
denominated in Dollars, Governmental Obligations; or (b) with respect to 
Securities denominated in a currency other than Dollars or in a composite 
currency, such other obligations or instruments as shall be specified with 
respect to such Securities, as contemplated by Section 2.01. 
 
          "EVENT OF DEFAULT" with respect to Securities of a particular series 
shall mean any event specified in Section 6.01, continued for the period of 
time, if any, therein designated. 
 
          "GLOBAL SECURITY" shall mean, with respect to any series of 
Securities, a Security executed by the Company and authenticated and delivered 
by the Trustee to the Depository or pursuant to the Depository's instruction, 
all in accordance with the Indenture, which shall be registered in the name of 
the Depository or its nominee. 
 
          "GOVERNMENTAL AUTHORITY" means the government of the United States or 
of any State or Territory thereof or of the District of Columbia or of any 
county, municipality or other political subdivision of any of the foregoing, or 
any department, agency, authority or other instrumentality of any of the 
foregoing. 
 
          "GOVERNMENTAL OBLIGATIONS" shall mean securities that are (i) direct 
obligations of the United States of America for the payment of which its full 
faith and credit is pledged or (ii) obligations of a person controlled or 
supervised by and acting as an agency or instrumentality of the United States, 
the payment of which is unconditionally guaranteed as a full faith and credit 
obligation by the United States, which, in either case, are not callable or 
redeemable at the option of the issuer thereof, and shall also include a 
depository receipt issued by a bank (as defined in Section 3(a)(2) of the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended) as custodian with respect to any such 
Governmental Obligation or a specific payment of principal of or interest on any 
such Governmental Obligation held by such custodian for the account of the 
holder of such depository receipt; provided that (except as required by law) 
such custodian is not authorized to make any deduction from the amount payable 
to the holder of such depository receipt from any amount received by such 
custodian in respect of the Governmental Obligation or the specific payment of 
principal of or interest on the Governmental Obligation evidenced by such 
depository receipt. 
 
          "GUARANTEE" means any obligation, contingent or otherwise, of any 
Person directly or indirectly guaranteeing any Debt or other obligation of any 
other Person and, without limiting the generality of the foregoing, any 
obligation, direct or indirect, contingent or otherwise, of such Person (i) to 
purchase or pay (or advance or supply funds for the purchase or payment of) such 
Debt or other obligation of such other Person (whether arising by virtue of 
partnership arrangements, or by agreement to keep well, to purchase assets, 
goods, securities or services, to take-or-pay, or to maintain financial 
statement conditions or otherwise) or (ii) entered into for purposes of assuring 
in any other manner the obligee of such Debt of other obligation of the payment 
thereof or to protect such obligee against loss in respect thereof (in whole or 
in part); PROVIDED that the term "Guarantee" shall not include endorsements for 
collection or deposit in the ordinary course of business. The term "Guarantee" 
used as a verb has a corresponding meaning. 
 
          "INSTRUCTIONS" shall mean instructions acceptable to the Trustee 
issued pursuant to a Company Order in connection with a Periodic Offering and 
signed by an Authorized Officer. Instructions need not comply with the 
provisions of Section 13.06. 
 
          "INTEREST" when used with respect to non-interest bearing Securities 
shall mean interest payable after maturity (whether at stated maturity, upon 
acceleration or redemption or otherwise) or after the date, if any, on which the 
Company becomes obligated to acquire a Security, whether by purchase or 
otherwise. 
 
          "INTEREST PAYMENT DATE" when used with respect to any installment of 
interest on a Security of a particular series shall mean the date specified in 
such Security or in a Board Resolution, Company Order or an indenture 
supplemental hereto with respect to such series as the fixed date on which an 
installment of interest with respect to Securities of that series is due and 
payable. 
 
          "LIEN" means, with respect to any property, any mortgage, lien, 
pledge, charge, security interest or encumbrance of any kind in respect of such 
property. For purposes of this Indenture, the Company shall be deemed to own 
subject to a Lien any property which it has acquired or holds subject to the 
interest of a vendor or lessor under any conditional sale agreement, capital 
lease or other title retention agreement relating to such property. 
 



          "OFFICERS' CERTIFICATE" shall mean a certificate signed by an 
Authorized Officer and by the Secretary or Associate or Attesting Secretary of 
the Company. Each such certificate shall include the statements provided for in 
Section 13.06, if and to the extent required by the provisions thereof. 
 
          "OPINION OF COUNSEL" shall mean an opinion in writing signed by legal 
counsel, who may be an employee of or counsel for the Company. Each such opinion 
shall include the statements provided for in Section 13.06, if and to the extent 
required by the provisions thereof. 
 
          "OUTSTANDING" shall mean when used with reference to Securities of any 
series and, subject to the provisions of Section 8.04, all Securities of that 
series theretofore authenticated and delivered by the Trustee under this 
Indenture, except (a) Securities theretofore canceled by the Trustee or any 
paying agent, or delivered to the Trustee or any paying agent for cancellation 
or which have previously been canceled; (b) Securities or portions thereof for 
the payment or redemption of which monies or Eligible Obligations in the 
necessary amount shall have been deposited in trust with the Trustee or with any 
paying agent (other than the Company) or shall have been set aside and 
segregated in trust by the Company (if the Company shall act as its own paying 
agent); provided, however, that if such Securities or portions of such 
Securities are to be redeemed prior to the maturity thereof, notice of such 
redemption shall have been given as in Article Three provided, or provision 
satisfactory to the Trustee shall have been made for giving such notice; and (c) 
Securities paid pursuant to Section 2.07 or in lieu of or in substitution for 
which other Securities shall have been authenticated and delivered pursuant to 
the terms of Section 2.07. The principal amount of a Discount Security that 
shall be deemed to be Outstanding for purposes of this Indenture shall be the 
amount of the principal thereof that would be due and payable as of the date of 
such determination upon a declaration of acceleration of the maturity thereof. 
 
          "PERIODIC OFFERING" means an offering of Securities of a series from 
time to time, during which any or all of the specific terms of the Securities, 
including without limitation the rate or rates of interest, if any, thereon, the 
maturity or maturities thereof and the redemption provisions, if any, with 
respect thereto, are to be determined by the Company or its agents upon the 
issuance of such Securities. 
 
          "PERSON" means any individual, corporation, partnership, limited 
liability company, joint venture, trust or unincorporated organization or any 
Governmental Authority. 
 
          "PLACE OF PAYMENT" shall mean the place or places where the principal 
of and interest, if any, on the Securities of any series are payable as 
specified in accordance with Section 2.01. 
 
          "PREDECESSOR SECURITY" shall mean for any particular Security every 
previous Security evidencing all or a portion of the same debt as that evidenced 
by such particular Security; and, for the purposes of this definition, any 
Security authenticated and delivered under Section 2.07 in lieu of a lost, 
destroyed or stolen Security shall be deemed to evidence the same debt as the 
lost, destroyed or stolen Security. 
 
          "RESPONSIBLE OFFICER" shall mean when used with respect to the Trustee 
any vice president, any corporate trust officer or any other officer or 
assistant officer of the Trustee customarily performing functions similar to 
those performed by the persons who at the time shall be such officers, 
respectively, or to whom any corporate trust matter is referred because of his 
or her knowledge of and familiarity with the particular subject. 
 
          "SECURITY" or "SECURITIES" shall mean any Security or Securities, as 
the case may be, authenticated and delivered under this Indenture. 
 
          "SECURITYHOLDER", "HOLDER OF SECURITIES" or "registered holder" shall 
mean the person or persons in whose name or names a particular Security shall be 
registered on the books of the Company kept for that purpose in accordance with 
the terms of this Indenture. 
 
          "SENIOR DEBT" shall mean the principal of (and premium, if any) and 
interest on all Debt of the Company whether created, incurred or assumed before, 
on or after the date of this Indenture; PROVIDED that such Senior Debt shall not 
include (i) Debt of the Company that, when incurred and without respect to any 
election under Section 1111(b) of Title 11, U.S. Code, was without recourse, and 
(ii) any other Debt of the Company which by the terms of the instrument creating 
or evidencing the same is specifically designated as being subordinated to or 
PARI PASSU with the Securities, and in particular the Securities shall rank PARI 
PASSU with all other debt securities and guarantees issued to any trust, 
partnership or other entity affiliated with the Company which is a financing 
vehicle of the Company in connection with an issuance of securities by such 
financing equity. 
 



          "SERIES" means a series of Securities established pursuant to this 
Indenture and includes, if the context so requires, each Tranche thereof. 
 
          "TRADE PAYABLES" means, with respect to any Person, any accounts 
payable or any other indebtedness or monetary obligation to trade creditors 
created, assumed or Guaranteed by such Person or any of its Subsidiaries arising 
in the ordinary course of business in connection with the acquisition of goods 
or services. 
 
          "TRANCHE" means Securities which (a) are of the same series and (b) 
have identical terms except as to principal amount and/or date of issuance. 
 
          "TRUSTEE" shall mean _________________, and, subject to the provisions 
of Article Seven, shall also include its successors and assigns, and, if at any 
time there is more than one person acting in such capacity hereunder, "Trustee" 
shall mean each such person. The term "Trustee" as used with respect to a 
particular series of the Securities shall mean the trustee with respect to that 
series. 
 
          "TRUST INDENTURE ACT" shall mean, subject to the provisions of 
Sections 9.01, 9.02, and 10.01 the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended and 
in effect at the date of execution of this Indenture. 
 
          "UNITED STATES" means the United States of America, its territories, 
its possessions and other areas subject to its political jurisdiction. 
 
                                  ARTICLE TWO 
 
                      ISSUE, DESCRIPTION, TERMS, EXECUTION, 
                     REGISTRATION AND EXCHANGE OF SECURITIES 
 
          Section 2.01. The aggregate principal amount of Securities which may 
be authenticated and delivered under this Indenture is unlimited. 
 
          The Securities may be issued from time to time in one or more series 
and in one or more Tranches thereof. Each series shall be authorized by a 
Company Order or Orders or one or more indentures supplemental hereto, which 
shall specify whether the Securities of such series shall be subject to a 
Periodic Offering. The Company Order or Orders or supplemental indenture and, in 
the case of a Periodic Offering, Instructions or other procedures acceptable to 
the Trustee specified in such Company Order or Orders, shall establish the terms 
of the series, which may include the following: (i) any limitations on the 
aggregate principal amount of the Securities to be authenticated and delivered 
under this Indenture as part of such series (except for Securities authenticated 
and delivered upon registration of transfer of, in exchange for or in lieu of 
other Securities of that series); (ii) the stated maturity or maturities of such 
series and any right to extend such date or dates; (iii) the date or dates from 
which interest shall accrue, the Interest Payment Dates on which such interest 
will be payable or the manner of determination of such Interest Payment Dates 
and the record date for the determination of holders to whom interest is payable 
on any such Interest Payment Date; (iv) the interest rate or rates (which may be 
fixed or variable), or method of calculation of such rate or rates, for such 
series; (v) the terms, if any, regarding the redemption, purchase or repayment 
of such series (whether at the option of the Company or a holder of the 
Securities of such series and whether pursuant to a sinking fund or analogous 
provisions, including payments made in cash in anticipation of future sinking 
fund obligations), including redemption, purchase or repayment date or dates of 
such series, if any, and the price or prices and other terms and conditions 
applicable to such redemption, purchase or repayment (including any premium); 
(vi) whether or not the Securities of such series shall be issued in whole or in 
part in the form of a Global Security and, if so, the Depositary for such Global 
Security and the related procedures with respect to transfer and exchange of 
such Global Security; (vii) the designation of such series; (viii) the form of 
the Securities of such series; (ix) the maximum annual interest rate, if any, of 
the Securities permitted for such series; (x) whether the Securities of such 
series shall be subject to Periodic Offering; (xi) the currency or currencies, 
including composite currencies, in which payment of the principal of (and 
premium, if any) and interest on the Securities of such series shall be payable, 
if other than Dollars and the manner of determining the Dollar equivalent for 
purposes of determining Securities outstanding; (xii) any other information 
necessary to complete the Securities of such series; (xiii) the establishment of 
any office or agency pursuant to Section 4.02 hereof and any other place or 
places which the principal of and interest, if any, on Securities of that series 
shall be payable; (xiv) if other than denominations of $1,000 or any integral 
multiple thereof, the denominations in which the Securities of the series shall 
be issuable; (xv) the obligations or instruments, if any, which shall be 
considered to be Eligible Obligations in respect of the Securities of such 
series denominated in a currency other than Dollars or in a composite currency; 
(xvi) whether or not the Securities of such series shall be issued as Discount 
Securities and the terms thereof, including the portion of the principal amount 
thereof which shall be payable upon declaration of acceleration of the maturity 



thereof pursuant to Section 6.01(b); (xvii) if the principal, premium, if any, 
or interest, if any, on such Securities are to be payable, at the election of 
the Company or the holder thereof, in coin or currency, including composite 
currencies, other than that in which the Securities are stated to be payable, 
the period or periods within which, and the terms and conditions upon which, 
such election shall be made; (xviii) if the amount of payment of principal of 
and premium, if any, or interest, if any, on such Securities may be determined 
with reference to an index, formula or other method, or based on a coin or 
currency other than that in which the Securities are stated to be payable, the 
manner in which such amount shall be determined; (xix) the date or dates, if 
any, after which the Securities may be converted or exchanged into or for shares 
of the Company's common stock or another company's securities or properties and 
the terms for any such conversion or exchange; (xx) whether the Securities will 
be subject to Article 11; (xxi) any special provisions for the payment of 
additional amounts; (xxii) any right to defer payments of interest by extending 
an interest payment period and the duration of such extension; and (xxiii) any 
other terms of such series not inconsistent with this Indenture. 
 
          All Securities of any one series shall be substantially identical 
except as to denomination and except as may otherwise be provided in or pursuant 
to any such Company Order or in any indentures supplemental hereto. 
 
          If any of the terms of the series are established by action taken 
pursuant to a Company Order, a copy of an appropriate record of the applicable 
Board Resolution shall be certified by the Secretary or an Associate or 
Attesting Secretary of the Company and delivered to the Trustee at or prior to 
the delivery of the Company Order setting forth the terms of that series. 
 
          Section 2.02. The Securities of any series shall be substantially of 
the tenor and purport (i) as set forth in one or more indentures supplemental 
hereto or as provided in a Company Order, or (ii) with respect to any Tranche of 
Securities of a series subject to Periodic Offering, to the extent permitted by 
any of the documents referred to in clause (i) above, in Instructions, or by 
other procedures acceptable to the Trustee specified in such Company Order or 
Orders, in each case with such appropriate insertions, omissions, substitutions 
and other variations as are required or permitted by this Indenture, and may 
have such letters, numbers or other marks of identification or designation and 
such legends or endorsements printed, lithographed or engraved thereon as the 
Company may deem appropriate and as are not inconsistent with the provisions of 
this Indenture, or as may be required to comply with any law or with any rule or 
regulation made pursuant thereto or with any rule or regulation of any stock 
exchange on which Securities of that series may be listed or of the Depository, 
or to conform to usage. 
 
          The Trustee's Certificate of Authentication shall be in substantially 
the following form: 
 
          "This is one of the Securities of the series designated in accordance 
          with, and referred to in, the within-mentioned Indenture. 
 
          Dated: 
 
                                 ____________________________, as Trustee 
 
 
                                 By:      ______________________ 
                                          Authorized Signatory 
 
          Section 2.03. The Securities shall be issuable as registered 
Securities and in the denominations of $1,000 or any integral multiple thereof, 
subject to Sections 2.01(xi) and (xiv). The Securities of a particular series 
shall bear interest payable on the dates and at the rate or rates specified with 
respect to that series. Except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 
2.01, the principal of and the interest on the Securities of any series, as well 
as any premium thereon in case of redemption thereof prior to maturity, shall be 
payable in Dollars at the office or agency of the Company maintained for that 
purpose. Each Security shall be dated the date of its authentication. 
 
          The interest installment on any Security which is payable, and is 
punctually paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date for 
Securities of that series shall be paid to the person in whose name said 
Security (or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered at the close of 
business on the regular record date for such interest installment, except that 
interest payable on redemption or maturity shall be payable as set forth in the 
Company Order or indenture supplemental hereto establishing the terms of such 
series of Securities. Except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 
2.01, interest on Securities will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year of 
twelve 30-day months. 
 
          Any interest on any Security which is payable, but is not punctually 
paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date for Securities of the 



same series (herein called "Defaulted Interest") shall forthwith cease to be 
payable to the registered holder on the relevant regular record date by virtue 
of having been such holder; and such Defaulted Interest shall be paid by the 
Company, at its election, as provided in clause (1) or clause (2) below: 
 
               (1) The Company may make payment of any Defaulted Interest on 
          Securities to the persons in whose names such Securities (or their 
          respective Predecessor Securities) are registered at the close of 
          business on a special record date for the payment of such Defaulted 
          Interest, which shall be fixed in the following manner: the Company 
          shall notify the Trustee in writing of the amount of Defaulted 
          Interest proposed to be paid on each such Security and the date of the 
          proposed payment, and at the same time the Company shall deposit with 
          the Trustee an amount of money equal to the aggregate amount proposed 
          to be paid in respect of such Defaulted Interest or shall make 
          arrangements satisfactory to the Trustee for such deposit prior to the 
          date of the proposed payment, such money when deposited to be held in 
          trust for the benefit of the persons entitled to such Defaulted 
          Interest as in this clause provided. Thereupon the Trustee shall fix a 
          special record date for the payment of such Defaulted Interest which 
          shall not be more than 15 nor less than 10 days prior to the date of 
          the proposed payment and not less than 10 days after the receipt by 
          the Trustee of the notice of the proposed payment. The Trustee shall 
          promptly notify the Company of such special record date and, in the 
          name and at the expense of the Company, shall cause notice of the 
          proposed payment of such Defaulted Interest and the special record 
          date therefor to be mailed, first class postage prepaid, to each 
          Securityholder at his or her address as it appears in the Security 
          Register (as hereinafter defined), not less than 10 days prior to such 
          special record date. Notice of the proposed payment of such Defaulted 
          Interest and the special record date therefor having been mailed as 
          aforesaid, such Defaulted Interest shall be paid to the persons in 
          whose names such Securities (or their respective Predecessor 
          Securities) are registered on such special record date and shall be no 
          longer payable pursuant to the following clause (2). 
 
               (2) The Company may make payment of any Defaulted Interest on any 
          Securities in any other lawful manner not inconsistent with the 
          requirements of any securities exchange on which such Securities may 
          be listed, and upon such notice as may be required by such exchange, 
          if, after notice given by the Company to the Trustee of the proposed 
          payment pursuant to this clause, such manner of payment shall be 
          deemed practicable by the Trustee. 
 
          Unless otherwise set forth in a Company Order or one or more 
indentures supplemental hereto establishing the terms of any series of 
Securities pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof, the term "regular record date" as 
used in this Section with respect to a series of Securities with respect to any 
Interest Payment Date for such series shall mean either the fifteenth day of the 
month immediately preceding the month in which an Interest Payment Date 
established for such series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof shall occur, if such 
Interest Payment Date is the first day of a month, or the last day of the month 
immediately preceding the month in which an Interest Payment Date established 
for such series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof shall occur, if such Interest 
Payment Date is the fifteenth day of a month, whether or not such date is a 
Business Day. 
 
          Subject to the foregoing provisions of this Section, each Security of 
a series delivered under this Indenture upon transfer of or in exchange for or 
in lieu of any other Security of such series shall carry the rights to interest 
accrued and unpaid, and to accrue, which were carried by such other Security. 
 
          Section 2.04. The Securities shall, subject to the provisions of 
Section 2.06, be printed on steel engraved borders or fully or partially 
engraved, or legibly typed, as the proper officer of the Company may determine, 
and shall be signed on behalf of the Company by an Authorized Officer. The 
signature of such Authorized Officer upon the Securities may be in the form of a 
facsimile signature of a present or any future Authorized Officer and may be 
imprinted or otherwise reproduced on the Securities and for that purpose the 
Company may use the facsimile signature of any person who shall have been an 
Authorized Officer, notwithstanding the fact that at the time the Securities 
shall be authenticated and delivered or disposed of such person shall have 
ceased to be an Authorized Officer. 
 
          Only such Securities as shall bear thereon a Certificate of 
Authentication substantially in the form established for such Securities, 
executed manually by an authorized signatory of the Trustee, or by any 
Authenticating Agent with respect to such Securities, shall be entitled to the 
benefits of this Indenture or be valid or obligatory for any purpose. Such 
certificate executed by the Trustee, or by any Authenticating Agent appointed by 
the Trustee with respect to such Securities, upon any Security executed by the 



Company shall be conclusive evidence that the Security so authenticated has been 
duly authenticated and delivered hereunder and that the registered holder 
thereof is entitled to the benefits of this Indenture. 
 
          At any time and from time to time after the execution and delivery of 
this Indenture, the Company may deliver Securities of any series executed by the 
Company to the Trustee for authentication, together with a Company Order for the 
authentication and delivery of such Securities and the Trustee, in accordance 
with such Company Order, shall authenticate and deliver such Securities; 
provided, however, that in the case of Securities offered in a Periodic 
Offering, the Trustee shall authenticate and deliver such Securities from time 
to time in accordance with Instructions or such other procedures acceptable to 
the Trustee as may be specified by or pursuant to a supplemental indenture or 
Company Order delivered to the Trustee prior to the time of the first 
authentication of Securities of such series. 
 
          In authenticating such Securities and accepting the additional 
responsibilities under this Indenture in relation to such Securities, the 
Trustee shall receive and (subject to Section 7.01) shall be fully protected in 
relying upon, (i) an Opinion of Counsel and (ii) an Officers' Certificate, each 
stating that the form and terms thereof have been established in conformity with 
the provisions of this Indenture; provided, however, that, with respect to 
Securities of a series subject to a Periodic Offering, the Trustee shall be 
entitled to receive such Opinion of Counsel and Officers' Certificate only once 
at or prior to the time of the first authentication of Securities of such series 
and that, in such opinion or certificate, the opinion or certificate described 
above may state that when the terms of such Securities, or each Tranche thereof, 
shall have been established pursuant to a Company Order or Orders or pursuant to 
such procedures acceptable to the Trustee, as may be specified by a Company 
Order, such terms will have been established in conformity with the provisions 
of this Indenture. Each Opinion of Counsel and Officers' Certificate delivered 
pursuant to this Section 2.04 shall include all statements prescribed in Section 
13.06(b). Such Opinion of Counsel shall also be to the effect that when such 
Securities have been executed by the Company and authenticated by the Trustee in 
accordance with the provisions of this Indenture and delivered to and duly paid 
for by the purchasers thereof, they will be valid and legally binding 
obligations of the Company, enforceable in accordance with their terms (subject 
to customary exceptions) and will be entitled to the benefits of this Indenture. 
 
          With respect to Securities of a series subject to a Periodic Offering, 
the Trustee may conclusively rely, as to the authorization by the Company of any 
of such Securities, the forms and terms thereof and the legality, validity, 
binding effect and enforceability thereof, upon the Company Order, Opinion of 
Counsel, Officers' Certificate and other documents delivered pursuant to this 
Section at or prior to the time of the first authentication of Securities of 
such series unless and until such Company Order, Opinion of Counsel, Officers' 
Certificate or other documents have been superseded or revoked or expire by 
their terms. 
 
          The Trustee shall not be required to authenticate such Securities if 
the issue of such Securities pursuant to this Indenture will affect the 
Trustee's own rights, duties or immunities under the Securities and this 
Indenture or otherwise in a manner which is not reasonably acceptable to the 
Trustee. 
 
          Section 2.05. (a) Securities of any series may be exchanged upon 
presentation thereof at the office or agency of the Company designated for such 
purpose, for other Securities of such series of authorized denominations, and 
for a like aggregate principal amount, upon payment of a sum sufficient to cover 
any tax or other governmental charge in relation thereto, all as provided in 
this Section. In respect of any Securities so surrendered for exchange, the 
Company shall execute, the Trustee shall authenticate and such office or agency 
shall deliver in exchange therefor the Security or Securities of the same series 
which the Securityholder making the exchange shall be entitled to receive, 
bearing numbers not contemporaneously outstanding. 
 
          (b) The Company shall keep, or cause to be kept, at its office or 
agency designated for such purpose in the Borough of Manhattan, the City and 
State of New York, or such other location designated by the Company a register 
or registers (herein referred to as the "Security Register") in which, subject 
to such reasonable regulations as it may prescribe, the Company shall register 
the Securities and the transfers of Securities as in this Article provided and 
which at all reasonable times shall be open for inspection by the Trustee. The 
registrar for the purpose of registering Securities and transfer of Securities 
as herein provided shall be appointed as authorized by Board Resolution, an 
indenture supplement hereto or Company Order (the "Security Registrar"). 
 
          Upon surrender for transfer of any Security at the office or agency of 
the Company designated for such purpose in the Borough of Manhattan, the City 
and State of New York, or other location as aforesaid, the Company shall 
execute, the Trustee shall authenticate and such office or agency shall deliver 



in the name of the transferee or transferees a new Security or Securities of the 
same series as the Security presented for a like aggregate principal amount. 
 
          All Securities presented or surrendered for exchange or registration 
of transfer, as provided in this Section, shall be accompanied (if so required 
by the Company or the Security Registrar) by a written instrument or instruments 
of transfer, in form satisfactory to the Company or the Security Registrar, duly 
executed by the registered holder or by his duly authorized attorney in writing. 
 
          (c) Except as provided in the first paragraph of Section 2.07, no 
service charge shall be made for any exchange or registration of transfer of 
Securities, or issue of new Securities in case of partial redemption of any 
series, but the Company may require payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax 
or other governmental charge in relation thereto, other than exchanges pursuant 
to Section 2.06, Section 3.03(b) and Section 9.04 not involving any transfer. 
 
          (d) The Company shall neither be required (i) to issue, exchange or 
register the transfer of any Securities during a period beginning at the opening 
of business 15 days before the day of the mailing of a notice of redemption of 
less than all the outstanding Securities of the same series and ending at the 
close of business on the day of such mailing, nor (ii) to register the transfer 
of or exchange any Securities of any series or portions thereof called for 
redemption or as to which the holder thereof has exercised its right, if any, to 
require the Company to repurchase such Security in whole or in part, except that 
portion of such Security not required to be repurchased. The provisions of this 
Section 2.05 are, with respect to any Global Security, subject to Section 2.11 
hereof. 
 
          Section 2.06. Pending the preparation of definitive Securities of any 
series, the Company may execute, and the Trustee shall authenticate and deliver, 
temporary Securities (printed, lithographed or typewritten) of any authorized 
denomination, and substantially in the form of the definitive Securities in lieu 
of which they are issued, but with such omissions, insertions and variations as 
may be appropriate for temporary Securities, all as may be determined by the 
Company. Every temporary Security of any series shall be executed by the Company 
and be authenticated by the Trustee upon the same conditions and in 
substantially the same manner, and with like effect, as the definitive 
Securities of such series in accordance with Section 2.04. Without unnecessary 
delay the Company will execute and will furnish definitive Securities of such 
series and thereupon any or all temporary Securities of such series may be 
surrendered in exchange therefor (without charge to the holders thereof), at the 
office or agency of the Company designated for the purpose, and the Trustee 
shall authenticate and such office or agency shall deliver in exchange for such 
temporary Securities an equal aggregate principal amount of definitive 
Securities of such series, unless the Company advises the Trustee to the effect 
that definitive Securities need not be executed and furnished until further 
notice from the Company. Until so exchanged, the temporary Securities of such 
series shall be entitled to the same benefits under this Indenture as definitive 
Securities of such series authenticated and delivered hereunder. 
 
          Section 2.07. In case any temporary or definitive Security shall 
become mutilated or be destroyed, lost or stolen, the Company (subject to the 
next succeeding sentence) shall execute, and upon its request the Trustee 
(subject as aforesaid) shall authenticate and deliver, a new Security of the 
same series bearing a number not contemporaneously outstanding, in exchange and 
substitution for the mutilated Security, or in lieu of and in substitution for 
the Security so destroyed, lost or stolen. In every case the applicant for a 
substituted Security shall furnish to the Company and to the Trustee such 
security or indemnity as may be required by them to save each of them harmless, 
and, in every case of destruction, loss or theft, the applicant shall also 
furnish to the Company and to the Trustee evidence to their satisfaction of the 
destruction, loss or theft of the applicant's Security and of the ownership 
thereof. The Trustee may authenticate any such substituted Security and deliver 
the same upon the written request or authorization of any officer of the 
Company. Upon the issuance of any substituted Security, the Company may require 
the payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or other governmental charge 
that may be imposed in relation thereto and any other expenses (including the 
fees and expenses of the Trustee) connected therewith. In case any Security 
which has matured or is about to mature shall become mutilated or be destroyed, 
lost or stolen, the Company may, instead of issuing a substitute Security, pay 
or authorize the payment of the same (without surrender thereof except in the 
case of a mutilated Security) if the applicant for such payment shall furnish to 
the Company and to the Trustee such security or indemnity as they may require to 
save them harmless, and, in case of destruction, loss or theft, evidence to the 
satisfaction of the Company and the Trustee of the destruction, loss or theft of 
such Security and of the ownership thereof. 
 
          Every Security issued pursuant to the provisions of this Section in 
substitution for any Security which is mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen 
shall constitute an additional contractual obligation of the Company, whether or 
not the mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen Security shall be found at any 



time, or be enforceable by anyone, and shall be entitled to all the benefits of 
this Indenture equally and proportionately with any and all other Securities of 
the same series duly issued hereunder. All Securities shall be held and owned 
upon the express condition that the foregoing provisions are exclusive with 
respect to the replacement or payment of mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen 
Securities, and shall preclude (to the extent lawful) any and all other rights 
or remedies, notwithstanding any law or statute existing or hereafter enacted to 
the contrary with respect to the replacement or payment of negotiable 
instruments or other securities without their surrender. 
 
          Section 2.08. All Securities surrendered for the purpose of payment, 
redemption, exchange or registration of transfer, or for credit against a 
sinking fund, shall, if surrendered to the Company or any paying agent, be 
delivered to the Trustee for cancellation, or, if surrendered to the Trustee, 
shall be canceled by it, and no Securities shall be issued in lieu thereof 
except as expressly required or permitted by any of the provisions of this 
Indenture. On request of the Company, the Trustee shall deliver to the Company 
canceled Securities held by the Trustee. In the absence of such request the 
Trustee may dispose of canceled Securities in accordance with its standard 
procedures. If the Company shall otherwise acquire any of the Securities, 
however, such acquisition shall not operate as a redemption or satisfaction of 
the indebtedness represented by such Securities unless and until the same are 
delivered to the Trustee for cancellation. 
 
          Section 2.09. Nothing in this Indenture or in the Securities, express 
or implied, shall give or be construed to give to any person, firm or 
corporation, other than the parties hereto and the holders of the Securities, 
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim under or in respect of this 
Indenture, or under any covenant, condition or provision herein contained; all 
such covenants, conditions and provisions being for the sole benefit of the 
parties hereto and of the holders of the Securities. 
 
          Section 2.10. So long as any of the Securities of any series remain 
outstanding there may be an Authenticating Agent for any or all such series of 
Securities which the Trustee shall have the right to appoint. Said 
Authenticating Agent shall be authorized to act on behalf of the Trustee to 
authenticate Securities of such series issued upon exchange, transfer or partial 
redemption thereof, and Securities so authenticated shall be entitled to the 
benefits of this Indenture and shall be valid and obligatory for all purposes as 
if authenticated by the Trustee hereunder. All references in this Indenture to 
the authentication of Securities by the Trustee shall be deemed to include 
authentication by an Authenticating Agent for such series except for 
authentication upon original issuance or pursuant to Section 2.07 hereof. Each 
Authenticating Agent shall be acceptable to the Company and shall be a 
corporation which has a combined capital and surplus, as most recently reported 
or determined by it, sufficient under the laws of any jurisdiction under which 
it is organized or in which it is doing business to conduct a trust business, 
and which is otherwise authorized under such laws to conduct such business and 
is subject to supervision or examination by Federal or State authorities. If at 
any time any Authenticating Agent shall cease to be eligible in accordance with 
these provisions it shall resign immediately. 
 
          Any Authenticating Agent may at any time resign by giving written 
notice of resignation to the Trustee and to the Company. The Trustee may at any 
time (and upon request by the Company shall) terminate the agency of any 
Authenticating Agent by giving written notice of termination to such 
Authenticating Agent and to the Company. Upon resignation, termination or 
cessation of eligibility of any Authenticating Agent, the Trustee may appoint an 
eligible successor Authenticating Agent acceptable to the Company. Any successor 
Authenticating Agent, upon acceptance of its appointment hereunder, shall become 
vested with all the rights, powers and duties of its predecessor hereunder as if 
originally named as an Authenticating Agent pursuant hereto. The Company agrees 
to pay to each Authenticating Agent from time to time reasonable compensation 
for its services under this Section. 
 
          Section 2.11. (a) If the Company shall establish pursuant to Section 
2.01 that the Securities of a particular series are to be issued as a Global 
Security, then the Company shall execute and the Trustee shall, in accordance 
with Section 2.04, authenticate and deliver, a Global Security which (i) shall 
represent, and shall be denominated in an amount equal to the aggregate 
principal amount of, all of the Outstanding Securities of such series, (ii) 
shall be registered in the name of the Depository or its nominee, (iii) shall be 
authenticated and delivered by the Trustee to the Depository or pursuant to the 
Depository's instruction and (iv) shall bear a legend substantially to the 
following effect: "Except as otherwise provided in Section 2.11 of the 
Indenture, this Security may be transferred, in whole but not in part, only to 
another nominee of the Depository or to a successor Depository or to a nominee 
of such successor Depository." 
 
          (b) Notwithstanding the provisions of Section 2.05, the Global 
Security of a series may be transferred, in whole but not in part and in the 



manner provided in Section 2.05, only to another nominee of the Depository for 
such series, or to a successor Depository for such series selected or approved 
by the Company or to a nominee of such successor Depository. 
 
          (c) If at any time the Depository for a series of Securities notifies 
the Company that it is unwilling or unable to continue as Depository for such 
series or if at any time the Depository for such series shall no longer be 
registered or in good standing under the Exchange Act, or other applicable 
statute or regulation and a successor Depository for such series is not 
appointed by the Company within 90 days after the Company receives such notice 
or becomes aware of such condition, as the case may be, this Section 2.11 shall 
no longer be applicable to the Securities of such series and the Company will 
execute, and subject to Section 2.05, the Trustee will authenticate and deliver 
Securities of such series in definitive registered form without coupons, in 
authorized denominations, and in an aggregate principal amount equal to the 
principal amount of the Global Security of such series in exchange for such 
Global Security. In addition, the Company may at any time determine that the 
Securities of any series shall no longer be represented by a Global Security and 
that the provisions of this Section 2.11 shall no longer apply to the Securities 
of such series. In such event the Company will execute, and subject to Section 
2.05, the Trustee, upon receipt of an Officers' Certificate evidencing such 
determination by the Company, will authenticate and deliver Securities of such 
series in definitive registered form without coupons, in authorized 
denominations, and in an aggregate principal amount equal to the principal 
amount of the Global Security of such series in exchange for such Global 
Security. Upon the exchange of the Global Security for such Securities in 
definitive registered form without coupons, in authorized denominations, the 
Global Security shall be canceled by the Trustee. Such Securities in definitive 
registered form issued in exchange for the Global Security pursuant to this 
Section 2.11(c) shall be registered in such names and in such authorized 
denominations as the Depository, pursuant to instructions from its direct or 
indirect participants or otherwise, shall instruct the Security Registrar. The 
Trustee shall deliver such Securities to the Depository for delivery to the 
persons in whose names such Securities are so registered. 
 
          Section 2.12. In the case of the Securities of any series denominated 
in any currency other than Dollars or in a composite currency (the "Required 
Currency"), except as otherwise specified with respect to such Securities as 
contemplated by Section 2.01, the obligation of the Company to make any payment 
of the principal thereof, or the premium or interest thereon, shall not be 
discharged or satisfied by any tender by the Company, or recovery by the 
Trustee, in any currency other than the Required Currency, except to the extent 
that such tender or recovery shall result in the Trustee timely holding the full 
amount of the Required Currency then due and payable. If any such tender or 
recovery is in a currency other than the Required Currency, the Trustee may take 
such actions as it considers appropriate to exchange such currency for the 
Required Currency. The costs and risks of any such exchange, including, without 
limitation, the risks of delay and exchange rate fluctuation, shall be borne by 
the Company, the Company shall remain fully liable for any shortfall or 
delinquency in the full amount of Required Currency then due and payable, and in 
no circumstances shall the Trustee be liable therefor except in the case of its 
negligence or willful misconduct. 
 
          Section 2.13. The Company in issuing Securities may use "CUSIP" 
numbers (if then generally in use) and, if so used, the Trustee shall use 
"CUSIP" numbers in notices of redemption as a convenience to holders of 
Securities; provided that any such notice may state that no representation is 
made as to the correctness of such numbers either as printed on the Securities 
or contained in any notice of redemption and that reliance may be placed only on 
the other identification numbers printed on the Securities, and any such 
redemption shall not be affected by any defect in or omission of such numbers. 
The Company shall promptly notify the Trustee of any change in the CUSIP 
numbers. 
 
                                 ARTICLE THREE 
 
              REDEMPTION OF SECURITIES AND SINKING FUND PROVISIONS 
 
          Section 3.01. The Company may redeem the Securities of any series 
issued hereunder on and after the dates and in accordance with the terms 
established for such series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof. 
 
          Section 3.02. (a) In case the Company shall desire to exercise such 
right to redeem all or, as the case may be, a portion of the Securities of any 
series in accordance with the right reserved so to do, it shall give notice of 
such redemption to holders of the Securities of such series to be redeemed by 
mailing, first class postage prepaid, a notice of such redemption not less than 
30 days and not more than 60 days before the date fixed for redemption of that 
series to such holders at their last addresses as they shall appear upon the 
Security Register. Any notice which is mailed in the manner herein provided 
shall be conclusively presumed to have been duly given, whether or not the 



registered holder receives the notice. In any case, failure duly to give such 
notice to the holder of any Security of any series designated for redemption in 
whole or in part, or any defect in the notice, shall not affect the validity of 
the proceedings for the redemption of any other Securities of such series or any 
other series. In the case of any redemption of Securities prior to the 
expiration of any restriction on such redemption or subject to compliance with 
certain conditions provided in the terms of such Securities or elsewhere in this 
Indenture, the Company shall furnish the Trustee with an Officers' Certificate 
evidencing compliance with any such restriction or condition. 
 
          Unless otherwise so provided as to a particular series of Securities, 
if at the time of mailing of any notice of redemption the Company shall not have 
deposited with the paying agent an amount in cash sufficient to redeem all of 
the Securities called for redemption, including accrued interest to the date 
fixed for redemption, such notice shall state that it is subject to the receipt 
of redemption moneys by the paying agent on or before the date fixed for 
redemption (unless such redemption is mandatory) and such notice shall be of no 
effect unless such moneys are so received on or before such date. 
 
          Each such notice of redemption shall identify the Securities to be 
redeemed (including CUSIP numbers, if any), specify the date fixed for 
redemption and the redemption price at which Securities of that series are to be 
redeemed, and shall state that payment of the redemption price of such 
Securities to be redeemed will be made at the office or agency of the Company, 
upon presentation and surrender of such Securities, that interest accrued to the 
date fixed for redemption will be paid as specified in said notice, that from 
and after said date interest will cease to accrue and that the redemption is for 
a sinking fund, if such is the case. If less than all the Securities of a series 
are to be redeemed, the notice to the holders of Securities of that series to be 
redeemed in whole or in part shall specify the particular Securities to be so 
redeemed. In case any Security is to be redeemed in part only, the notice which 
relates to such Security shall state the portion of the principal amount thereof 
to be redeemed, and shall state that on and after the redemption date, upon 
surrender of such Security, a new Security or Securities of such series in 
principal amount equal to the unredeemed portion thereof will be issued. 
 
          (b) The Company shall give the Trustee at least 45 days' notice in 
advance of the date fixed for redemption (unless the Trustee shall agree to a 
shorter period) and, in the case of redemption of less than all the Securities 
of a series, as to the aggregate principal amount of Securities of the series to 
be redeemed, and thereupon the Trustee shall select, by lot or in such other 
manner as it shall deem appropriate and fair in its discretion and which may 
provide for the selection of a portion or portions (equal to $1,000 or any 
integral multiple thereof, subject to Sections 2.01(xi) and (xiv)) of the 
principal amount of such Securities of a denomination larger than $1,000 
(subject as aforesaid), the Securities to be redeemed and shall thereafter 
promptly notify the Company in writing of the numbers of the Securities to be 
redeemed, in whole or in part. 
 
          (c) The Company may, if and whenever it shall so elect, by delivery of 
instructions signed on its behalf by an Authorized Officer, instruct the Trustee 
or any paying agent to call all or any part of the Securities of a particular 
series for redemption and to give notice of redemption in the manner set forth 
in this Section, such notice to be in the name of the Company or its own name as 
the Trustee or such paying agent may deem advisable. In any case in which notice 
of redemption is to be given by the Trustee or any such paying agent, the 
Company shall deliver or cause to be delivered to, or permit to remain with, the 
Trustee or such paying agent, as the case may be, such Security Register, 
transfer books or other records, or suitable copies or extracts therefrom, 
sufficient to enable the Trustee or such paying agent to give any notice by mail 
that may be required under the provisions of this Section. 
 
          Section 3.03. (a) If the giving of notice of redemption shall have 
been completed as above provided, the Securities or portions of Securities of 
the series to be redeemed specified in such notice shall become due and payable 
on the date and at the place stated in such notice at the applicable redemption 
price, together with, subject to the Company Order or supplemental indenture 
hereto establishing the terms of such series of Securities, interest accrued to 
the date fixed for redemption and interest on such Securities or portions of 
Securities shall cease to accrue on and after the date fixed for redemption, 
unless the Company shall default in the payment of such redemption price and 
accrued interest with respect to any such Security or portion thereof. On 
presentation and surrender of such Securities on or after the date fixed for 
redemption at the place of payment specified in the notice, said Securities 
shall be paid and redeemed at the applicable redemption price for such series, 
together with, subject to the Company Order or supplemental indenture hereto 
establishing the terms of such series of Securities, interest accrued thereon to 
the date fixed for redemption. 
 
          (b) Upon presentation of any Security of such series which is to be 
redeemed in part only, the Company shall execute and the Trustee shall 



authenticate and the office or agency where the Security is presented shall 
deliver to the holder thereof, at the expense of the Company, a new Security or 
Securities of the same series, of authorized denominations in principal amount 
equal to the unredeemed portion of the Security so presented. 
 
          Section 3.04. The provisions of this Section 3.04 and Sections 3.05 
and 3.06 shall be applicable to any sinking fund for the retirement of 
Securities of a series, except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 
2.01 for Securities of such series. 
 
          The minimum amount of any sinking fund payment provided for by the 
terms of Securities of any series is herein referred to as a "mandatory sinking 
fund payment", and any payment in excess of such minimum amount provided for by 
the terms of Securities of any series is herein referred to as an "optional 
sinking fund payment". If provided for by the terms of Securities of any series, 
the cash amount of any sinking fund payment may be subject to reduction as 
provided in Section 3.05. Each sinking fund payment shall be applied to the 
redemption of Securities of such series as provided for by the terms of 
Securities of such series. 
 
          Section 3.05. The Company (i) may deliver Outstanding Securities of a 
series (other than any previously called for redemption) and (ii) may apply as a 
credit Securities of a series which have been redeemed either at the election of 
the Company pursuant to the terms of such Securities or through the application 
of permitted optional sinking fund payments pursuant to the terms of such 
Securities, in each case in satisfaction of all or any part of any mandatory 
sinking fund payment; provided that such Securities have not been previously so 
credited. Such Securities shall be received and credited for such purpose by the 
Trustee at the redemption price specified in such Securities for redemption 
through operation of the mandatory sinking fund and the amount of such mandatory 
sinking fund payment shall be reduced accordingly. 
 
          Section 3.06. Not less than 45 days prior to each sinking fund payment 
date for any series of Securities, the Company will deliver to the Trustee an 
Officers' Certificate specifying the amount of the next ensuing sinking fund 
payment for that series pursuant to the terms of that series, the portion 
thereof, if any, which is to be satisfied by delivering and crediting Securities 
of that series pursuant to Section 3.05 and the basis for such credit and will, 
together with such Officers' Certificate, deliver to the Trustee any Securities 
to be so delivered. Not less than 30 days before each such sinking fund payment 
date the Trustee shall select the Securities to be redeemed upon such sinking 
fund payment date in the manner specified in Section 3.02 and cause notice of 
the redemption thereof to be given in the name of and at the expense of the 
Company in the manner provided in Section 3.02, except that the notice of 
redemption shall also state that the Securities of such series are being 
redeemed by operation of the sinking fund and the sinking fund payment date. 
Such notice having been duly given, the redemption of such Securities shall be 
made upon the terms and in the manner stated in Section 3.03. 
 
 
                                  ARTICLE FOUR 
 
                       PARTICULAR COVENANTS OF THE COMPANY 
 
          The Company covenants and agrees for each series of the Securities as 
follows: 
 
          Section 4.01. The Company will duly and punctually pay or cause to be 
paid the principal of (and premium, if any) and interest on the Securities of 
that series at the time and place and in the manner provided herein and 
established with respect to such Securities. 
 
          Section 4.02. So long as any series of the Securities remain 
outstanding, the Company agrees to maintain an office or agency with respect to 
each such series, which shall be in the Borough of Manhattan, the City and State 
of New York or at such other location or locations as may be designated as 
provided in this Section 4.02, where (i) Securities of that series may be 
presented for payment, (ii) Securities of that series may be presented as 
hereinabove authorized for registration of transfer and exchange, and (iii) 
notices and demands to or upon the Company in respect of the Securities of that 
series and this Indenture may be given or served, such designation to continue 
with respect to such office or agency until the Company shall, by written notice 
signed by an Authorized Officer and delivered to the Trustee, designate some 
other office or agency for such purposes or any of them. If at any time the 
Company shall fail to maintain any such required office or agency or shall fail 
to furnish the Trustee with the address thereof, such presentations, notices and 
demands may be made or served at the Corporate Trust Office of the Trustee, and 
the Company hereby appoints the Trustee as its agent to receive all such 
presentations, notices and demands. The Trustee will initially act as paying 
agent for the Securities. 
 



          The Company may also from time to time, by written notice signed by an 
Authorized Officer and delivered to the Trustee, designate one or more other 
offices or agencies for the foregoing purposes within or outside the Borough of 
Manhattan, City of New York, and may from time to time rescind such 
designations; provided, however, that no such designation or rescission shall in 
any manner relieve the Company of its obligations to maintain an office or 
agency in the Borough of Manhattan, City of New York for the foregoing purposes. 
The Company will give prompt written notice to the Trustee of any change in the 
location of any such other office or agency. 
 
          Section 4.03. If the Company shall appoint one or more paying agents 
for all or any series of the Securities, other than the Trustee, the Company 
will cause each such paying agent to execute and deliver to the Trustee an 
instrument in which such agent shall agree with the Trustee, subject to the 
provisions of this Section: 
 
               (1) that it will hold all sums held by it as such agent for the 
          payment of the principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on the 
          Securities of that series (whether such sums have been paid to it by 
          the Company or by any other obligor of such Securities) in trust for 
          the benefit of the persons entitled thereto; 
 
               (2) that it will give the Trustee prompt notice of any failure by 
          the Company (or by any other obligor of such Securities) to make any 
          payment of the principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on the 
          Securities of that series when the same shall be due and payable; 
 
               (3) that it will, at any time during the continuance of any 
          failure referred to in the preceding paragraph (a)(2) above, upon the 
          written request of the Trustee, forthwith pay to the Trustee all sums 
          so held in trust by such paying agent; and 
 
               (4) that it will perform all other duties of paying agent as set 
          forth in this Indenture. 
 
          (b) If the Company shall act as its own paying agent with respect to 
any series of the Securities, it will on or before each due date of the 
principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on Securities of that series, set 
aside, segregate and hold in trust for the benefit of the persons entitled 
thereto a sum sufficient to pay such principal (and premium, if any) or interest 
so becoming due on Securities of that series until such sums shall be paid to 
such persons or otherwise disposed of as herein provided and will promptly 
notify the Trustee of such action, or any failure (by it or any other obligor on 
such Securities) to take such action. Whenever the Company shall have one or 
more paying agents for any series of Securities, it will, prior to each due date 
of the principal of (and premium, if any) or interest on any Securities of that 
series, deposit with the paying agent a sum sufficient to pay the principal (and 
premium, if any) or interest so becoming due, such sum to be held in trust for 
the benefit of the persons entitled to such principal, premium or interest, and 
(unless such paying agent is the Trustee) the Company will promptly notify the 
Trustee of its action or failure so to act. 
 
          (c) Anything in this Section to the contrary notwithstanding, (i) the 
agreement to hold sums in trust as provided in this Section is subject to the 
provisions of Section 11.04, and (ii) the Company may at any time, for the 
purpose of obtaining the satisfaction and discharge of this Indenture or for any 
other purpose, pay, or direct any paying agent to pay, to the Trustee all sums 
held in trust by the Company or such paying agent, such sums to be held by the 
Trustee upon the same terms and conditions as those upon which such sums were 
held by the Company or such paying agent; and, upon such payment by any paying 
agent to the Trustee, such paying agent shall be released from all further 
liability with respect to such money. 
 
          Section 4.04. The Company, whenever necessary to avoid or fill a 
vacancy in the office of Trustee, will appoint, in the manner provided in 
Section 7.10, a Trustee, so that there shall at all times be a Trustee 
hereunder. 
 
          Section 4.05. The Company will not, while any of the Securities remain 
outstanding, consolidate with, or merge into, or merge into itself, or sell or 
convey all or substantially all of its property to any other Person unless the 
provisions of Article Ten hereof are complied with. 
 
          Section 4.06. In the event that the Company issues a Discount 
Security, the Company shall file with the Trustee at or prior to the time of the 
authentication of such Discount Security a written notice, in such form as 
mutually agreed upon by the Company and the Trustee, specifying the amount of 
original issue discount that will be accrued on such Discount Security in each 
calendar year from the date of issuance to the maturity thereof. 
 
                                  ARTICLE FIVE 



 
                      SECURITYHOLDERS' LISTS AND REPORTS BY 
                           THE COMPANY AND THE TRUSTEE 
 
          Section 5.01. The Company will furnish or cause to be furnished to the 
Trustee (a) on each regular record date (as defined in Section 2.03) for the 
Securities of each Tranche of a series a list, in such form as the Trustee may 
reasonably require, of the names and addresses of the holders of such Tranche of 
Securities as of such regular record date, provided, that the Company shall not 
be obligated to furnish or cause to be furnished such list at any time that the 
list shall not differ in any respect from the most recent list furnished to the 
Trustee by the Company and (b) at such other times as the Trustee may request in 
writing within 30 days after the receipt by the Company of any such request, a 
list of similar form and content as of a date not more than 15 days prior to the 
time such list is furnished; provided, however, no such list need be furnished 
for any series for which the Trustee shall be the Security Registrar. 
 
          Section 5.02. (a) The Trustee shall preserve, in as current a form as 
is reasonably practicable, all information as to the names and addresses of the 
holders of Securities contained in the most recent list furnished to it as 
provided in Section 5.01 and as to the names and addresses of holders of 
Securities received by the Trustee in its capacity as Security Registrar (if 
acting in such capacity). 
 
          (b) The Trustee may destroy any list furnished to it as provided in 
Section 5.01 upon receipt of a new list so furnished. 
 
          (c) In case three or more holders of Securities of a series 
(hereinafter referred to as "applicants") apply in writing to the Trustee, and 
furnish to the Trustee reasonable proof that each such applicant has owned a 
Security for a period of at least six months preceding the date of such 
application, and such application states that the applicants desire to 
communicate with other holders of Securities of such series or holders of all 
Securities with respect to their rights under this Indenture or under such 
Securities, and is accompanied by a copy of the form of proxy or other 
communication which such applicants propose to transmit, then the Trustee shall, 
within five Business Days after the receipt of such application, at its 
election, either: 
 
               (1) afford to such applicants access to the information preserved 
          at the time by the Trustee in accordance with the provisions of 
          subsection (a) of this Section 5.02; or 
 
               (2) inform such applicants as to the approximate number of 
          holders of Securities of such series or of all Securities, as the case 
          may be, whose names and addresses appear in the information preserved 
          at the time by the Trustee, in accordance with the provisions of 
          subsection (a) of this Section 5.02, and as to the approximate cost of 
          mailing to such Securityholders the form of proxy or other 
          communication, if any, specified in such application. 
 
          (d) If the Trustee shall elect not to afford such applicants access to 
such information, the Trustee shall, upon the written request of such 
applicants, mail to each holder of such series or of all Securities, as the case 
may be, whose name and address appears in the information preserved at the time 
by the Trustee in accordance with the provisions of subsection (a) of this 
Section 5.02, a copy of the form of proxy or other communication which is 
specified in such request, with reasonable promptness after a tender to the 
Trustee of the material to be mailed and of payment, or provision for the 
payment, of the reasonable expenses of mailing, unless within five days after 
such tender, the Trustee shall mail to such applicants and file with the 
Commission, together with a copy of the material to be mailed, a written 
statement to the effect that, in the opinion of the Trustee, such mailing would 
be contrary to the best interests of the holders of Securities of such series or 
of all Securities, as the case may be, or would be in violation of applicable 
law. Such written statement shall specify the basis of such opinion. If the 
Commission, after opportunity for a hearing upon the objections specified in the 
written statement so filed, shall enter an order refusing to sustain any of such 
objections or if, after the entry of an order sustaining one or more of such 
objections, the Commission shall find, after notice and opportunity for hearing, 
that all the objections so sustained have been met and shall enter an order so 
declaring, the Trustee shall mail copies of such material to all such 
Securityholders with reasonable promptness after the entry of such order and the 
renewal of such tender; otherwise, the Trustee shall be relieved of any 
obligation or duty to such applicants respecting their application. 
 
          (e) Each and every holder of the Securities, by receiving and holding 
the same, agrees with the Company and the Trustee that neither the Company nor 
the Trustee nor any paying agent nor any Security Registrar shall be held 
accountable by reason of the disclosure of any such information as to the names 
and addresses of the holders of Securities in accordance with the provisions of 



subsection (c) of this Section, regardless of the source from which such 
information was derived, and that the Trustee shall not be held accountable by 
reason of mailing any material pursuant to a request made under said subsection 
(c). 
 
          Section 5.03. (a) The Company covenants and agrees to file with the 
Trustee, within 30 days after the Company is required to file the same with the 
Commission, a copy of the annual reports and of the information, documents and 
other reports (or a copy of such portions of any of the foregoing as the 
Commission may from time to time by rules and regulations prescribe) which the 
Company may be required to file with the Commission pursuant to Section 13 or 
Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act; or, if the Company is not required to file 
information, documents or reports pursuant to either of such sections, then to 
file with the Trustee and, unless the Commission shall not accept such 
information, documents or reports, the Commission, in accordance with the rules 
and regulations prescribed from time to time by the Commission, such of the 
supplementary and periodic information, documents and reports which may be 
required pursuant to Section 13 of the Exchange Act, in respect of a security 
listed and registered on a national securities exchange as may be prescribed 
from time to time in such rules and regulations. 
 
          (b) The Company covenants and agrees to file with the Trustee and the 
Commission, in accordance with the rules and regulations prescribed from time to 
time by the Commission, such additional information, documents and reports with 
respect to compliance by the Company with the conditions and covenants provided 
for in this Indenture as may be required from time to time by such rules and 
regulations. 
 
          (c) The Company covenants and agrees to transmit by mail, first class 
postage prepaid, or reputable over-night delivery service which provides for 
evidence of receipt, to the Securityholders, as their names and addresses appear 
upon the Security Register, within 30 days after the filing thereof with the 
Trustee, such summaries of any information, documents and reports required to be 
filed by the Company pursuant to subsections (a) and (b) of this Section as may 
be required by rules and regulations prescribed from time to time by the 
Commission. 
 
          (d) The Company covenants and agrees to furnish to the Trustee, on or 
before May 15 in each calendar year in which any of the Securities are 
outstanding, or on or before such other day in each calendar year as the Company 
and the Trustee may from time to time agree upon, a certificate from the 
principal executive officer, principal financial officer or principal accounting 
officer, as to his or her knowledge, of the Company's compliance with all 
conditions and covenants under this Indenture. For purposes of this subsection 
(d), such compliance shall be determined without regard to any period of grace 
or requirement of notice provided under this Indenture. 
 
          (e) Delivery of such information, documents or reports to the Trustee 
pursuant to Section 5.03(a) or 5.03(b) is for informational purposes only and 
the Trustee's receipt thereof shall not constitute constructive notice of any 
information contained therein or determinable from information contained 
therein, including, in the case of Section 5.03(b), the Company's compliance 
with any of the covenants hereunder. 
 
          Section 5.04. (a) The Trustee shall transmit to Holders such reports 
concerning the Trustee and its actions under this Indenture as may be required 
pursuant to the Trust Indenture Act at the times and in the manner provided 
pursuant thereto. If required by Section 313(a) of the Trust Indenture Act, the 
Trustee shall, within 60 days after each September 15th following the date of 
this Indenture deliver to Holders a brief report, dated as of such September 
15th, which complies with the provisions of such Section 313(a). 
 
          (b) A copy of each such report shall, at the time of such transmission 
to Holders, be filed by the Trustee with each stock exchange, if any, upon which 
the Securities are listed, with the Commission and with the Company. The Company 
will promptly notify the Trustee when the Securities are listed on any stock 
exchange and of any delisting thereof. 
 
                                  ARTICLE SIX 
 
                   REMEDIES OF THE TRUSTEE AND SECURITYHOLDERS 
                               ON EVENT OF DEFAULT 
 
          Section 6.01. (a) Whenever used herein with respect to Securities of a 
particular series, "Event of Default" means any one or more of the following 
events which has occurred and is continuing: 
 
               (1) default in the payment of any installment of interest upon 
          any of the Securities of that series, as and when the same shall 
          become due and payable, and continuance of such default for a period 
          of 30 days (subject to the deferral of any due date in the case of an 



          extension period); 
 
               (2) default in the payment of the principal of (or premium, if 
          any, on) any of the Securities of that series as and when the same 
          shall become due and payable whether at maturity, upon redemption, by 
          declaration or otherwise; 
 
               (3) default in the making or satisfaction of any sinking fund 
          payment or analogous obligation as and when the same shall become due 
          and payable by the terms of the Securities of that series, and 
          continuance of such default for a period of 30 days; 
 
               (4) failure on the part of the Company duly to observe or perform 
          any other of the covenants or agreements on the part of the Company 
          with respect to that series contained in such Securities or otherwise 
          established with respect to that series of Securities pursuant to 
          Section 2.01 hereof or contained in this Indenture (other than a 
          covenant or agreement which has been expressly included in this 
          Indenture solely for the benefit of one or more series of Securities 
          other than such series) for a period of 90 days after the date on 
          which written notice of such failure, requiring the same to be 
          remedied and stating that such notice is a "Notice of Default" 
          hereunder, shall have been given to the Company by the Trustee, by 
          registered or certified mail, or to the Company and the Trustee by the 
          holders of at least twenty-five percent in aggregate principal amount 
          of the Securities of that series at the time outstanding; 
 
               (5) a decree or order by a court having jurisdiction in the 
          premises shall have been entered adjudging the Company as bankrupt or 
          insolvent, or approving as properly filed a petition seeking 
          liquidation or reorganization of the Company under the Federal 
          Bankruptcy Code or any other similar applicable Federal or State law, 
          and such decree or order shall have continued unvacated and unstayed 
          for a period of 90 consecutive days; or an involuntary case shall be 
          commenced under such Code in respect of the Company and shall continue 
          undismissed for a period of 90 consecutive days or an order for relief 
          in such case shall have been entered; or a decree or order of a court 
          having jurisdiction in the premises shall have been entered for the 
          appointment on the ground of insolvency or bankruptcy of a receiver or 
          custodian or liquidator or trustee or assignee in bankruptcy or 
          insolvency of the Company or of its property, or for the winding up or 
          liquidation of its affairs, and such decree or order shall have 
          remained in force unvacated and unstayed for a period of 90 
          consecutive days; 
 
               (6) the Company shall institute proceedings to be adjudicated a 
          voluntary bankrupt, or shall consent to the filing of a bankruptcy 
          proceeding against it, or shall file a petition or answer or consent 
          seeking liquidation or reorganization under the Federal Bankruptcy 
          Code or any other similar applicable Federal or State law, or shall 
          consent to the filing of any such petition, or shall consent to the 
          appointment on the ground of insolvency or bankruptcy of a receiver or 
          custodian or liquidator or trustee or assignee in bankruptcy or 
          insolvency of it or of its property, or shall make an assignment for 
          the benefit of creditors; or 
 
               (7) the occurrence of any other Event of Default with respect to 
          Securities of such series, as contemplated by Section 2.01 hereof. 
 
          (b) The Company shall file with the Trustee written notice of the 
occurrence of any Event of Default within five Business Days of the Company's 
becoming aware of any such Event of Default. In each and every such case, unless 
the principal of all the Securities of that series shall have already become due 
and payable, either the Trustee or the holders of not less than twenty-five 
percent in aggregate principal amount of the Securities of that series then 
outstanding hereunder, by notice in writing to the Company (and to the Trustee 
if given by such Securityholders), may declare the principal (or, if any of such 
Securities are Discount Securities, such portion of the principal amount thereof 
as may be specified by their terms as contemplated by Section 2.01) of all the 
Securities of that series to be due and payable immediately, and upon any such 
declaration the same shall become and shall be immediately due and payable, 
anything contained in this Indenture or in the Securities of that series or 
established with respect to that series pursuant to Section 2.01 hereof to the 
contrary notwithstanding. 
 
          (c) Section 6.01(b), however, is subject to the condition that if, at 
any time after the principal of the Securities of that series shall have been so 
declared due and payable, and before any judgment or decree for the payment of 
the monies due shall have been obtained or entered as hereinafter provided, the 
Company shall pay or shall deposit with the Trustee a sum sufficient to pay all 
matured installments of interest upon all the Securities of that series and the 



principal of (and premium, if any, on) any and all Securities of that series 
which shall have become due otherwise than by acceleration (with interest upon 
such principal and premium, if any, and, to the extent that such payment is 
enforceable under applicable law, upon overdue installments of interest, at the 
rate per annum expressed in the Securities of that series to the date of such 
payment or deposit) and the amount payable to the Trustee under Section 7.06, 
and any and all defaults under the Indenture, other than the nonpayment of 
principal on Securities of that series which shall not have become due by their 
terms, shall have been remedied or waived as provided in Section 6.06, then and 
in every such case the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of 
the Securities of that series then outstanding, by written notice to the Company 
and to the Trustee, may rescind and annul such declaration and its consequences 
with respect to that series of Securities; but no such rescission and annulment 
shall extend to or shall affect any subsequent default, or shall impair any 
right consequent thereon. 
 
          (d) In case the Trustee shall have proceeded to enforce any right with 
respect to Securities of that series under this Indenture and such proceedings 
shall have been discontinued or abandoned because of such rescission or 
annulment or for any other reason or shall have been determined adversely to the 
Trustee, then and in every such case the Company and the Trustee shall be 
restored respectively to their former positions and rights hereunder, and all 
rights, remedies and powers of the Company and the Trustee shall continue as 
though no such proceedings had been taken. 
 
          Section 6.02. (a) The Company covenants that in case an Event of 
Default described in subsection 6.01(a)(1) or (a)(2) shall have occurred and be 
continuing, upon demand of the Trustee, the Company will pay to the Trustee, for 
the benefit of the holders of the Securities of that series, the whole amount 
that then shall have become due and payable on all such Securities for principal 
(and premium, if any) or interest, or both, as the case may be, with interest 
upon the overdue principal (and premium, if any) and (to the extent that payment 
of such interest is enforceable under applicable law and without duplication of 
any other amounts paid by the Company in respect thereof) upon overdue 
installments of interest at the rate per annum expressed in the Securities of 
that series; and, in addition thereto, such further amount as shall be 
sufficient to cover the costs and expenses of collection, and the amount payable 
to the Trustee under Section 7.06. 
 
          (b) In case the Company shall fail forthwith to pay such amounts upon 
such demand, the Trustee, in its own name and as trustee of an express trust, 
shall be entitled and empowered to institute any action or proceedings at law or 
in equity for the collection of the sums so due and unpaid, and may prosecute 
any such action or proceeding to judgment or final decree, and may enforce any 
such judgment or final decree against the Company or other obligor upon the 
Securities of that series and collect in the manner provided by law out of the 
property of the Company or other obligor upon the Securities of that series 
wherever situated the monies adjudged or decreed to be payable. 
 
          (c) In case of any receivership, insolvency, liquidation, bankruptcy, 
reorganization, readjustment, arrangement, composition or other judicial 
proceedings affecting the Company, any other obligor on such Securities, or the 
creditors or property of either, the Trustee shall have power to intervene in 
such proceedings and take any action therein that may be permitted by the court 
and shall (except as may be otherwise provided by law) be entitled to file such 
proofs of claim and other papers and documents as may be necessary or advisable 
in order to have the claims of the Trustee and of the holders of Securities of 
such series allowed for the entire amount due and payable by the Company or such 
other obligor under this Indenture at the date of institution of such 
proceedings and for any additional amount which may become due and payable by 
the Company or such other obligor after such date, and to collect and receive 
any monies or other property payable or deliverable on any such claim, and to 
distribute the same after the deduction of the amount payable to the Trustee 
under Section 7.06; and any receiver, assignee or trustee in bankruptcy or 
reorganization is hereby authorized by each of the holders of Securities of such 
series to make such payments to the Trustee, and, in the event that the Trustee 
shall consent to the making of such payments directly to such Securityholders, 
to pay to the Trustee any amount due it under Section 7.06. 
 
          (d) All rights of action and of asserting claims under this Indenture, 
or under any of the terms established with respect to Securities of that series, 
may be enforced by the Trustee without the possession of any of such Securities, 
or the production thereof at any trial or other proceeding relative thereto, and 
any such suit or proceeding instituted by the Trustee shall be brought in its 
own name as trustee of an express trust, and any recovery of judgment shall, 
after provision for payment to the Trustee of any amounts due under Section 
7.06, be for the ratable benefit of the holders of the Securities of such 
series. 
 
          In case of an Event of Default hereunder, the Trustee may in its 
discretion proceed to protect and enforce the rights vested in it by this 



Indenture by such appropriate judicial proceedings as the Trustee shall deem 
most effectual to protect and enforce any of such rights, either at law or in 
equity or in bankruptcy or otherwise, whether for the specific enforcement of 
any covenant or agreement contained in the Indenture or in aid of the exercise 
of any power granted in this Indenture, or to enforce any other legal or 
equitable right vested in the Trustee by this Indenture or by law. 
 
          Nothing herein contained shall be deemed to authorize the Trustee to 
authorize or consent to or accept or adopt on behalf of any Securityholder any 
plan of reorganization, arrangement, adjustment or composition affecting the 
Securities of that series or the rights of any holder thereof or to authorize 
the Trustee to vote in respect of the claim of any Securityholder in any such 
proceeding. 
 
          Section 6.03. Any monies collected by the Trustee pursuant to Section 
6.02 with respect to a particular series of Securities shall be applied in the 
order following, at the date or dates fixed by the Trustee and, in case of the 
distribution of such monies on account of principal (or premium, if any) or 
interest, upon presentation of the several Securities of that series, and 
stamping thereon the payment, if only partially paid, and upon surrender thereof 
if fully paid: 
 
               First: To the payment of costs and expenses of collection and of 
          all amounts payable to the Trustee under Section 7.06; 
 
               Second: To the payment of all Senior Debt of the Company if and 
          to the extent required by Article 14. 
 
               Third: To the payment of the amounts then due and unpaid upon 
          Securities of such series for principal (and premium, if any) and 
          interest, in respect of which or for the benefit of which such money 
          has been collected, ratably, without preference or priority of any 
          kind, according to the amounts due and payable on such Securities for 
          principal (and premium, if any) and interest, respectively; and 
 
               Fourth: To the Company. 
 
          Section 6.04. No holder of any Security of any series shall have any 
right by virtue or by availing of any provision of this Indenture to institute 
any suit, action or proceeding in equity or at law upon or under or with respect 
to this Indenture or for the appointment of a receiver or trustee, or for any 
other remedy hereunder, unless such holder previously shall have given to the 
Trustee written notice of an Event of Default and of the continuance thereof 
with respect to Securities of such series specifying such Event of Default, as 
hereinbefore provided, and unless also the holders of not less than twenty-five 
percent in aggregate principal amount of the Securities of such series then 
outstanding shall have made written request upon the Trustee to institute such 
action, suit or proceeding in its own name as trustee hereunder and shall have 
offered to the Trustee such reasonable indemnity as it may require against the 
costs, expenses and liabilities to be incurred therein or thereby, and the 
Trustee for 60 days after its receipt of such notice, request and offer of 
indemnity, shall have failed to institute any such action, suit or proceeding; 
it being understood and intended, and being expressly covenanted by the taker 
and holder of every Security of such series with every other such taker and 
holder and the Trustee, that no one or more holders of Securities of such series 
shall have any right in any manner whatsoever by virtue or by availing of any 
provision of this Indenture to affect, disturb or prejudice the rights of the 
holders of any other of such Securities, or to obtain or seek to obtain priority 
over or preference to any other such holder, or to enforce any right under this 
Indenture, except in the manner herein provided and for the equal, ratable and 
common benefit of all holders of Securities of such series. For the protection 
and enforcement of the provisions of this Section, each and every Securityholder 
and the Trustee shall be entitled to such relief as can be given either at law 
or in equity. 
 
          Notwithstanding any other provisions of this Indenture, however, the 
right of any holder of any Security to receive payment of the principal of (and 
premium, if any) and interest on such Security, as therein provided, on or after 
the respective due dates expressed in such Security (or in the case of 
redemption, on the redemption date), or to institute suit for the enforcement of 
any such payment on or after such respective dates or redemption date, shall not 
be impaired or affected without the consent of such holder. 
 
          Section 6.05. (a) All powers and remedies given by this Article to the 
Trustee or to the Securityholders shall, to the extent permitted by law, be 
deemed cumulative and not exclusive of any others thereof or of any other powers 
and remedies available to the Trustee or the holders of the Securities, by 
judicial proceedings or otherwise, to enforce the performance or observance of 
the covenants and agreements contained in this Indenture or otherwise 
established with respect to such Securities. 
 



          (b) No delay or omission of the Trustee or of any holder of any of the 
Securities to exercise any right or power accruing upon any Event of Default 
occurring and continuing as aforesaid shall impair any such right or power, or 
shall be construed to be a waiver of any such default or an acquiescence 
therein; and, subject to the provisions of Section 6.04, every power and remedy 
given by this Article or by law to the Trustee or to the Securityholders may be 
exercised from time to time, and as often as shall be deemed expedient, by the 
Trustee or by the Securityholders. 
 
          Section 6.06. The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount 
of the Securities of any series at the time outstanding, determined in 
accordance with Section 8.04, shall have the right to direct the time, method 
and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee, 
or exercising any trust or power conferred on the Trustee with respect to such 
series; provided, however, that such direction shall not be in conflict with any 
rule of law or with this Indenture or unduly prejudicial to the rights of 
holders of Securities of any other series at the time outstanding determined in 
accordance with Section 8.04 not parties thereto. Subject to the provisions of 
Section 7.01, the Trustee shall have the right to decline to follow any such 
direction if the Trustee in good faith shall, by a Responsible Officer or 
Officers of the Trustee, determine that the proceeding so directed might involve 
the Trustee in personal liability. The holders of a majority in aggregate 
principal amount of the Securities of any series at the time outstanding 
affected thereby, determined in accordance with Section 8.04, may on behalf of 
the holders of all of the Securities of such series waive any past default in 
the performance of any of the covenants contained herein or established pursuant 
to Section 2.01 with respect to such series and its consequences, except a 
default in the payment of the principal of, or premium, if any, or interest on, 
any of the Securities of that series as and when the same shall become due by 
the terms of such Securities otherwise than by acceleration (unless such default 
has been cured and a sum sufficient to pay all matured installments of interest 
and principal otherwise than by acceleration and any premium has been deposited 
with the Trustee (in accordance with Section 6.01(c))) or a call for redemption 
of Securities of that series. Upon any such waiver, the default covered thereby 
shall be deemed to be cured for all purposes of this Indenture and the Company, 
the Trustee and the holders of the Securities of such series shall be restored 
to their former positions and rights hereunder, respectively; but no such waiver 
shall extend to any subsequent or other default or impair any right consequent 
thereon. 
 
          Section 6.07. The Trustee shall, within 90 days after the occurrence 
of a default with respect to a particular series, transmit by mail, first class 
postage prepaid, to the holders of Securities of that series, as their names and 
addresses appear upon the Security Register, notice of all defaults with respect 
to that series known to the Trustee, unless such defaults shall have been cured 
or waived before the giving of such notice (the term "defaults" for the purposes 
of this Section being hereby defined to be the events specified in subsections 
(1), (2), (3), (4), (5), (6) and (7) of Section 6.01(a), not including any 
periods of grace provided for therein and irrespective of the giving of notice 
provided for by subsection (4) of Section 6.01(a)); provided, that, except in 
the case of default in the payment of the principal of (or premium, if any) or 
interest on any of the Securities of that series or in the payment of any 
sinking or analogous fund installment established with respect to that series, 
the Trustee shall be protected in withholding such notice if and so long as the 
board of directors, the executive committee, or a trust committee of directors 
and/or Responsible Officers, of the Trustee in good faith determine that the 
withholding of such notice is in the interests of the holders of Securities of 
that series; provided further, that in the case of any default of the character 
specified in Section 6.01(a)(4) with respect to Securities of such series no 
such notice to the holders of the Securities of that series shall be given until 
at least 30 days after the occurrence thereof. 
 
          The Trustee shall not be deemed to have knowledge of any default, 
except (i) a default under subsection (a)(1), (a)(2), (a)(3) or (a)(4) of 
Section 6.01 as long as the Trustee is acting as paying agent for such series of 
Securities or (ii) any default as to which the Trustee shall have received 
written notice or a Responsible Officer charged with the administration of this 
Indenture shall have obtained written notice. 
 
          Section 6.08. All parties to this Indenture agree, and each holder of 
any Securities by his or her acceptance thereof shall be deemed to have agreed, 
that any court may in its discretion require, in any suit for the enforcement of 
any right or remedy under this Indenture, or in any suit against the Trustee for 
any action taken or omitted by it as Trustee, the filing by any party litigant 
in such suit of an undertaking to pay the costs of such suit, and that such 
court may in its discretion assess reasonable costs, including reasonable 
attorneys' fees and expenses, against any party litigant in such suit, having 
due regard to the merits and good faith of the claims or defenses made by such 
party litigant; but the provisions of this Section shall not apply to any suit 
instituted by the Trustee, to any suit instituted by any Securityholder, or 
group of Securityholders, holding more than 10% in aggregate principal amount of 



the outstanding Securities of any series, or to any suit instituted by any 
Securityholder for the enforcement of the payment of the principal of (or 
premium, if any) or interest on any Security of such series, on or after the 
respective due dates expressed in such Security or established pursuant to this 
Indenture. 
 
                                 ARTICLE SEVEN 
 
                             CONCERNING THE TRUSTEE 
 
          Section 7.01. (a) The Trustee, prior to the occurrence of an Event of 
Default with respect to Securities of a series and after the curing of all 
Events of Default with respect to Securities of that series which may have 
occurred, shall undertake to perform with respect to Securities of such series 
such duties and only such duties as are specifically set forth in this 
Indenture, and no implied covenants or obligations shall be read into this 
Indenture against the Trustee. In case an Event of Default with respect to 
Securities of a series has occurred (which has not been cured or waived), the 
Trustee shall exercise with respect to Securities of that series such of the 
rights and powers vested in it by this Indenture, and use the same degree of 
care and skill in their exercise, as a prudent man would exercise or use under 
the circumstances in the conduct of his own affairs. 
 
          (b) No provision of this Indenture shall be construed to relieve the 
Trustee from liability for its own negligent action, its own negligent failure 
to act, or its own willful misconduct, except that: 
 
               (1) prior to the occurrence of an Event of Default with respect 
          to Securities of a series and after the curing or waiving of all such 
          Events of Default with respect to that series which may have occurred: 
 
                    (i) the duties and obligations of the Trustee shall with 
               respect to Securities of such series be determined solely by the 
               express provisions of this Indenture, and the Trustee shall not 
               be liable with respect to Securities of such series except for 
               the performance of such duties and obligations as are 
               specifically set forth in this Indenture, and no implied 
               covenants or obligations shall be read into this Indenture 
               against the Trustee; and 
 
                    (ii) in the absence of bad faith on the part of the Trustee, 
               the Trustee may with respect to Securities of such series 
               conclusively rely, as to the truth of the statements and the 
               correctness of the opinions expressed therein, upon any 
               certificates or opinions furnished to the Trustee and conforming 
               to the requirements of this Indenture; but in the case of any 
               such certificates or opinions which by any provision hereof are 
               specifically required to be furnished to the Trustee, the Trustee 
               shall be under a duty to examine the same to determine whether or 
               not they conform to the requirements of this Indenture (but need 
               not confirm or investigate the accuracy of mathematical 
               calculations or other facts stated therein); 
 
               (2) the Trustee shall not be liable for any error of judgment 
          made in good faith by a Responsible Officer or Responsible Officers of 
          the Trustee, unless it shall be proved that the Trustee was negligent 
          in ascertaining the pertinent facts; 
 
               (3) the Trustee shall not be liable with respect to any action 
          taken or omitted to be taken by it in good faith in accordance with 
          the written direction of the holders of not less than a majority in 
          principal amount of the Securities of any series at the time 
          outstanding relating to the time, method and place of conducting any 
          proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee, or exercising any 
          trust or power conferred upon the Trustee under this Indenture with 
          respect to the Securities of that series; and 
 
               (4) none of the provisions contained in this Indenture shall 
          require the Trustee to expend or risk its own funds or otherwise incur 
          or risk personal financial liability in the performance of any of its 
          duties or in the exercise of any of its rights or powers, if the 
          Trustee reasonably believes that the repayment of such funds or 
          liability is not reasonably assured to it under the terms of this 
          Indenture or adequate indemnity against such risk is not reasonably 
          assured to it. 
 
          (c) Whether or not therein expressly so provided, every provision of 
this Indenture relating to the conduct or affecting the liability of or 
affording protection to the Trustee shall be subject to the provisions of this 
Section 7.01. 
 



          Section 7.02. Except as otherwise provided in Section 7.01: 
 
          (a) The Trustee may conclusively rely and shall be fully protected in 
acting or refraining from acting upon any resolution, certificate, statement, 
instrument, opinion, report, notice, request, direction, consent, order, demand, 
approval, bond, security or other paper or document believed by it (i) to be 
genuine and (ii) to have been signed or presented by the proper party or 
parties; 
 
          (b) Any request, direction, order or demand of the Company mentioned 
herein shall be sufficiently evidenced by a Board Resolution or an Officers' 
Certificate (unless other evidence in respect thereof is specifically prescribed 
herein); 
 
          (c) The Trustee may consult with counsel of its selection and the 
advice of such counsel or any Opinion of Counsel shall be full and complete 
authorization and protection in respect of any action taken or suffered or 
omitted hereunder in good faith and in reliance thereon; 
 
          (d) The Trustee shall be under no obligation to exercise any of the 
rights or powers vested in it by this Indenture at the request, order or 
direction of any of the Securityholders, pursuant to the provisions of this 
Indenture, unless such Securityholders shall have offered to the Trustee 
security or indemnity satisfactory to it against the costs, expenses and 
liabilities which may be incurred therein or thereby; nothing herein contained 
shall, however, relieve the Trustee of the obligation, upon the occurrence of an 
Event of Default with respect to a series of the Securities (which has not been 
cured or waived) to exercise with respect to Securities of that series such of 
the rights and powers vested in it by this Indenture, and to use the same degree 
of care and skill in their exercise, as a prudent man would exercise or use 
under the circumstances in the conduct of his own affairs; 
 
          (e) The Trustee shall not be liable for any action taken or omitted to 
be taken by it in good faith and believed by it to be authorized or within the 
discretion or rights or powers conferred upon it by this Indenture; 
 
          (f) The Trustee shall not be bound to make any investigation into the 
facts or matters stated in any resolution, certificate, statement, instrument, 
opinion, report, notice, request, consent, direction, order, demand, approval, 
bond, security, or other papers or documents, unless requested in writing so to 
do by the holders of not less than a majority in principal amount of the 
outstanding Securities of the particular series affected thereby (determined as 
provided in Section 8.04); provided, however, that if the payment within a 
reasonable time to the Trustee of the costs, expenses or liabilities likely to 
be incurred by it in the making of such investigation is, in the opinion of the 
Trustee, not reasonably assured to the Trustee by the security afforded to it by 
the terms of this Indenture, the Trustee may require reasonable indemnity 
against such costs, expenses or liabilities as a condition to so proceeding. The 
reasonable expense of every such examination shall be paid by the Company or, if 
paid by the Trustee, shall be repaid by the Company upon demand. Notwithstanding 
the foregoing, the Trustee, in its direction, may make such further inquiry or 
investigation into such facts or matters as it may see fit. In making any 
investigation required or authorized by this subparagraph, the Trustee shall be 
entitled to examine books, records and premises of the Company, personally or by 
agent or attorney; 
 
          (g) The Trustee may execute any of the trusts or powers hereunder or 
perform any duties hereunder either directly or by or through agents or 
attorneys and the Trustee shall not be responsible for any misconduct or 
negligence on the part of any agent or attorney appointed with due care by it 
hereunder; 
 
          (h) The permissive right of the Trustee to do things enumerated in 
this Indenture shall not be construed as a duty; 
 
          (i) The rights, privileges, protections, immunities and benefits given 
to the Trustee, including, without limitation, its right to be indemnified, are 
extended to, and shall be enforceable by, the Trustee in each of its capacities 
hereunder, and each agent, custodian and other Person employed to act hereunder; 
and 
 
          (j) The Trustee may request that the Company deliver a certificate 
setting forth the names of individuals and/or titles of officers authorized at 
such time to take specified actions pursuant to this Indenture, which 
certificate may be signed by any person authorized to sign an Officers' 
Certificate, including any person specified as so authorized in any such 
certificate previously delivered and not superseded. 
 
          Section 7.03. (a) The recitals contained herein and in the Securities 
(other than the Certificate of Authentication on the Securities) shall be taken 
as the statements of the Company, and the Trustee assumes no responsibility for 



the correctness of the same. 
 
          (b) The Trustee makes no representations as to the validity or 
sufficiency of this Indenture or of the Securities. 
 
          (c) The Trustee shall not be accountable for the use or application by 
the Company of any of the Securities or of the proceeds of such Securities, or 
for the use or application of any monies paid over by the Trustee in accordance 
with any provision of this Indenture or established pursuant to Section 2.01, or 
for the use or application of any monies received by any paying agent other than 
the Trustee. Section 7.04. The Trustee or any paying agent or Security 
Registrar, in its individual or any other capacity, may become the owner or 
pledgee of Securities with the same rights it would have if it were not Trustee, 
paying agent or Security Registrar. 
 
          Section 7.05. Subject to the provisions of Section 11.04, all monies 
received by the Trustee shall, until used or applied as herein provided, be held 
in trust for the purposes for which they were received, but need not be 
segregated from other funds except to the extent required by law. The Trustee 
shall be under no liability for interest on any monies received by it hereunder 
except such as it may agree in writing with the Company to pay thereon. 
 
          Section 7.06. (a) The Company covenants and agrees to pay to the 
Trustee from time to time, and the Trustee shall be entitled to such 
compensation as shall be agreed in writing between the Company and the Trustee 
(which shall not be limited by any provision of law in regard to the 
compensation of a trustee of an express trust) for all services rendered by it 
in the execution of the trusts hereby created and in the exercise and 
performance of any of the powers and duties hereunder of the Trustee, and the 
Company will pay or reimburse the Trustee upon its request for all reasonable 
expenses, disbursements and advances incurred or made by the Trustee in 
accordance with any of the provisions of this Indenture (including the 
reasonable compensation and the reasonable expenses and disbursements of its 
counsel and agents and of all persons not regularly in its employ) except any 
such expense, disbursement or advance as may arise from its negligence, willful 
misconduct or bad faith. The Company also covenants to indemnify the Trustee 
(and its officers, agents, directors and employees) for, and to hold it harmless 
against, any loss, liability or expense incurred without negligence, willful 
misconduct or bad faith on the part of the Trustee and arising out of or in 
connection with the acceptance or administration of this trust, including the 
reasonable costs and expenses of defending itself against any claim or liability 
in connection with the exercise or performance of any of its powers or duties 
hereunder. 
 
          (b) The obligations of the Company under this Section to compensate 
and indemnify the Trustee and to pay or reimburse the Trustee for expenses, 
disbursements and advances shall constitute additional indebtedness hereunder. 
Such additional indebtedness shall be secured by a lien prior to that of the 
Securities upon all property and funds held or collected by the Trustee as such, 
except funds held in trust for the benefit of the holders of particular 
Securities. 
 
          (c) Without prejudice to any other rights available to the Trustee 
under applicable law, when the Trustee incurs expenses or renders services in 
connection with an Event of Default, the expenses (including reasonable charges 
and expenses of its counsel) and compensation for its services are intended to 
constitute expenses of administration under applicable Federal or state 
bankruptcy, insolvency or similar law. 
 
          (d) The provisions of this Section 7.06 shall survive the satisfaction 
and discharge of this Indenture or the appointment of a successor trustee. 
 
          Section 7.07. Except as otherwise provided in Section 7.01, whenever 
in the administration of the provisions of this Indenture the Trustee shall deem 
it necessary or desirable that a matter be proved or established prior to taking 
or suffering or omitting to take any action hereunder, such matter (unless other 
evidence in respect thereof be herein specifically prescribed) may, in the 
absence of bad faith on the part of the Trustee, be deemed to be conclusively 
proved and established by an Officers' Certificate delivered to the Trustee and 
such certificate, in the absence of bad faith on the part of the Trustee, shall 
be full warrant to the Trustee for any action taken, suffered or omitted to be 
taken by it under the provisions of this Indenture upon the faith thereof. 
 
          Section 7.08. If the Trustee has acquired or shall acquire a 
conflicting interest within the meaning of the Trust Indenture Act, the Trustee 
shall either eliminate such interest or resign, to the extent and in the manner 
provided by, and subject to the provisions of, the Trust Indenture Act and this 
Indenture. 
 
          Section 7.09. There shall at all times be a Trustee with respect to 
the Securities issued hereunder which shall at all times be a corporation 



organized and doing business under the laws of the United States of America or 
any State or Territory thereof or of the District of Columbia, or a corporation 
or other person permitted to act as trustee by the Commission, authorized under 
such laws to exercise corporate trust powers, having a combined capital and 
surplus of at least 50 million dollars, and subject to supervision or 
examination by Federal, State, Territorial, or District of Columbia authority. 
If such corporation publishes reports of condition at least annually, pursuant 
to law or to the requirements of the aforesaid supervising or examining 
authority, then for the purposes of this Section, the combined capital and 
surplus of such corporation shall be deemed to be its combined capital and 
surplus as set forth in its most recent report of condition so published. The 
Company may not, nor may any person directly or indirectly controlling, 
controlled by, or under common control with the Company, serve as Trustee. In 
case at any time the Trustee shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the 
provisions of this Section, the Trustee shall resign immediately in the manner 
and with the effect specified in Section 7.10. 
 
          Section 7.10. (a) The Trustee or any successor hereafter appointed, 
may at any time resign with respect to the Securities of one or more series by 
giving written notice thereof to the Company and by transmitting notice of 
resignation by mail, first class postage prepaid, to the Securityholders of such 
series, as their names and addresses appear upon the Security Register. Upon 
receiving such notice of resignation, the Company shall promptly appoint a 
successor trustee with respect to Securities of such series by written 
instrument, in duplicate, executed by order of the Board of Directors, one copy 
of which instrument shall be delivered to the resigning Trustee and one copy to 
the successor trustee. If no successor trustee shall have been so appointed and 
have accepted appointment within 30 days after the mailing of such notice of 
resignation, the resigning Trustee may petition any court of competent 
jurisdiction for the appointment of a successor trustee with respect to 
Securities of such series, or any Securityholder of that series who has been a 
bona fide holder of a Security or Securities for at least six months may, 
subject to the provisions of Section 6.08, on behalf of himself and all others 
similarly situated, petition any such court for the appointment of a successor 
trustee. Such court may thereupon after such notice, if any, as it may deem 
proper and prescribe, appoint a successor trustee. 
 
          (b) In case at any time any of the following shall occur: 
 
               (1) the Trustee shall fail to comply with the provisions of 
          Section 7.08 after written request therefor by the Company or by any 
          Securityholder who has been a bona fide holder of a Security or 
          Securities for at least six months; or 
 
               (2) The Trustee shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the 
          provisions of Section 7.09 and shall fail to resign after written 
          request therefor by the Company or by any such Securityholder; or 
 
               (3) the Trustee shall become incapable of acting, or shall be 
          adjudged a bankrupt or insolvent, or a receiver of the Trustee or of 
          its property shall be appointed, or any public officer shall take 
          charge or control of the Trustee or of its property or affairs for the 
          purpose of rehabilitation, conservation or liquidation; 
 
then, in any such case, the Company may remove the Trustee with respect to all 
Securities and appoint a successor trustee by written instrument, in duplicate, 
executed by order of the Board of Directors, one copy of which instrument shall 
be delivered to the Trustee so removed and one copy to the successor trustee, 
or, subject to the provisions of Section 6.08, unless, with respect to 
subsection (b)(1) above, the Trustee's duty to resign is stayed as provided in 
Section 310(b) of the Trust Indenture Act, any Securityholder who has been a 
bona fide holder of a Security or Securities for at least six months may, on 
behalf of himself and all others similarly situated, petition any court of 
competent jurisdiction for the removal of the Trustee and the appointment of a 
successor trustee. Such court may thereupon after such notice, if any, as it may 
deem proper and prescribe, remove the Trustee and appoint a successor trustee. 
 
          (c) The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the 
Securities of any series at the time outstanding may at any time remove the 
Trustee with respect to such series and appoint a successor trustee. If no 
successor trustee shall have been so appointed and have accepted appointment 
within 30 days after the mailing of such notice of removal, the Trustee being 
removed may petition any court of competent jurisdiction for the appointment of 
a successor trustee with respect to the Securities of such series. 
 
          (d) Any resignation or removal of the Trustee and appointment of a 
successor trustee with respect to the Securities of a series pursuant to any of 
the provisions of this Section shall become effective upon acceptance of 
appointment by the successor trustee as provided in Section 7.11. 
 
          (e) Any successor trustee appointed pursuant to this Section may be 



appointed with respect to the Securities of one or more series or all of such 
series, and at any time there shall be only one Trustee with respect to the 
Securities of any particular series. 
 
          Section 7.11. (a) In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor 
trustee with respect to all Securities, every such successor trustee so 
appointed shall execute, acknowledge and deliver to the Company and to the 
retiring Trustee an instrument accepting such appointment, and thereupon the 
resignation or removal of the retiring Trustee shall become effective and such 
successor trustee, without any further act, deed or conveyance, shall become 
vested with all the rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee; 
but, on the request of the Company or the successor trustee, such retiring 
Trustee shall, upon payment of its charges, execute and deliver an instrument 
transferring to such successor trustee all the rights, powers, and trusts of the 
retiring Trustee and shall duly assign, transfer and deliver to such successor 
trustee all property and money held by such retiring Trustee hereunder, subject 
to any prior lien provided for in Section 7.06(b). 
 
          (b) In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor trustee with 
respect to the Securities of one or more (but not all) series, the Company, the 
retiring Trustee and each successor trustee with respect to the Securities of 
one or more series shall execute and deliver an indenture supplemental hereto 
wherein each successor trustee shall accept such appointment and which (1) shall 
contain such provisions as shall be necessary or desirable to transfer and 
confirm to, and to vest in, each successor trustee all the rights, powers, 
trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee with respect to the Securities of that 
or those series to which the appointment of such successor trustee relates, (2) 
shall contain such provisions as shall be deemed necessary or desirable to 
confirm that all the rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee 
with respect to the Securities of that or those series as to which the retiring 
Trustee is not retiring shall continue to be vested in the retiring Trustee, and 
(3) shall add to or change any of the provisions of this Indenture as shall be 
necessary to provide for or facilitate the administration of the trusts 
hereunder by more than one Trustee, it being understood that nothing herein or 
in such supplemental indenture shall constitute such Trustees co-trustees of the 
same trust, that each such Trustee shall be trustee of a trust or trusts 
hereunder separate and apart from any trust or trusts hereunder administered by 
any other such Trustee and that no Trustee shall be responsible for any act or 
failure to act on the part of any other Trustee hereunder; and upon the 
execution and delivery of such supplemental indenture the resignation or removal 
of the retiring Trustee shall become effective to the extent provided therein, 
such retiring Trustee shall with respect to the Securities of that or those 
series to which the appointment of such successor trustee relates have no 
further responsibility for the exercise of rights and powers or for the 
performance of the duties and obligations vested in the Trustee under this 
Indenture, and each such successor trustee, without any further act, deed or 
conveyance, shall become vested with all the rights, powers, trusts and duties 
of the retiring Trustee with respect to the Securities of that or those series 
to which the appointment of such successor trustee relates; but, on request of 
the Company or any successor trustee, such retiring Trustee shall duly assign, 
transfer and deliver to such successor trustee, to the extent contemplated by 
such supplemental indenture, the property and money held by such retiring 
Trustee hereunder with respect to the Securities of that or those series to 
which the appointment of such successor trustee relates. 
 
          (c) Upon request of any such successor trustee, the Company shall 
execute any and all instruments for more fully and certainly vesting in and 
confirming to such successor trustee all such rights, powers and trusts referred 
to in paragraph (a) or (b) of this Section, as the case may be. 
 
          (d) No successor trustee shall accept its appointment unless at the 
time of such acceptance such successor trustee shall be qualified under the 
Trust Indenture Act and eligible under this Article. 
 
          (e) Upon acceptance of appointment by a successor trustee as provided 
in this Section, the Company shall transmit notice of the succession of such 
trustee hereunder by mail, first class postage prepaid, to the Securityholders, 
as their names and addresses appear upon the Security Register. If the Company 
fails to transmit such notice within ten days after acceptance of appointment by 
the successor trustee, the successor trustee shall cause such notice to be 
transmitted at the expense of the Company. 
 
          Section 7.12. Any corporation into which the Trustee may be merged or 
converted or with which it may be consolidated, or any corporation resulting 
from any merger, conversion or consolidation to which the Trustee shall be a 
party, or any corporation succeeding to all or substantially all of the 
corporate trust business of the Trustee, shall be the successor of the Trustee 
hereunder, provided such corporation shall be qualified under the provisions of 
the Trust Indenture Act and eligible under the provisions of Section 7.09, 
without the execution or filing of any paper or any further act on the part of 
any of the parties hereto, anything herein to the contrary notwithstanding. In 



case any Securities shall have been authenticated, but not delivered, by the 
Trustee then in office, any successor by merger, conversion or consolidation to 
such authenticating Trustee may adopt such authentication and deliver the 
Securities so authenticated with the same effect as if such successor Trustee 
had itself authenticated such Securities. 
 
          Section 7.13. If and when the Trustee shall become a creditor of the 
Company (or any other obligor upon the Securities), the Trustee shall be subject 
to the provisions of the Trust Indenture Act regarding collection of claims 
against the Company (or any other obligor upon the Securities). 
 
                                 ARTICLE EIGHT 
 
                         CONCERNING THE SECURITYHOLDERS 
 
          Section 8.01. Whenever in this Indenture it is provided that the 
holders of a majority or specified percentage in aggregate principal amount of 
the Securities of a particular series may take any action (including the making 
of any demand or request, the giving of any notice, consent or waiver or the 
taking of any other action), the fact that at the time of taking any such action 
the holders of such majority or specified percentage of that series have joined 
therein may be evidenced by any instrument or any number of instruments of 
similar tenor executed by such holders of Securities of that series in person or 
by agent or proxy appointed in writing. 
 
          If the Company shall solicit from the Securityholders of any series 
any request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or other 
action, the Company may, at its option, as evidenced by an Officers' 
Certificate, fix in advance a record date for such series for the determination 
of Securityholders entitled to give such request, demand, authorization, 
direction, notice, consent, waiver or other action, but the Company shall have 
no obligation to do so. If such a record date is fixed, such request, demand, 
authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or other action may be given 
before or after the record date, but only the Securityholders of record at the 
close of business on the record date shall be deemed to be Securityholders for 
the purposes of determining whether Securityholders of the requisite proportion 
of outstanding Securities of that series have authorized or agreed or consented 
to such request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or 
other action, and for that purpose the outstanding Securities of that series 
shall be computed as of the record date; provided that no such authorization, 
agreement or consent by such Securityholders on the record date shall be deemed 
effective unless it shall become effective pursuant to the provisions of this 
Indenture not later than six months after the record date. 
 
          In determining whether the holders of the requisite aggregate 
principal amount of Securities of a particular series have concurred in any 
direction, consent or waiver under this Indenture, the principal amount of a 
Discount Security that shall be deemed to be outstanding for such purposes shall 
be the amount of the principal thereof that would be due and payable as of the 
date of such determination upon a declaration of acceleration of the maturity 
thereof pursuant to Section 6.01. 
 
          Section 8.02. Subject to the provisions of Section 7.01, proof of the 
execution of any instrument by a Securityholder (such proof will not require 
notarization) or his agent or proxy and proof of the holding by any person of 
any of the Securities shall be sufficient if made in the following manner: 
 
          (a) The fact and date of the execution by any such person of any 
instrument may be proved in any reasonable manner acceptable to the Trustee. 
 
          (b) The ownership of Securities shall be proved by the Security 
Register of such Securities or by a certificate of the Security Registrar 
thereof. 
 
          (c) The Trustee may require such additional proof of any matter 
referred to in this Section as it shall deem necessary. 
 
          Section 8.03. Prior to the due presentment for registration of 
transfer of any Security, the Company, the Trustee, any paying agent and any 
Security Registrar may deem and treat the person in whose name such Security 
shall be registered upon the books of the Company as the absolute owner of such 
Security (whether or not such Security shall be overdue and notwithstanding any 
notice of ownership or writing thereon made by anyone other than the Security 
Registrar) for the purpose of receiving payment of or on account of the 
principal of and premium, if any, and (subject to Section 2.03) interest on such 
Security and for all other purposes; and neither the Company nor the Trustee nor 
any paying agent nor any Security Registrar shall be affected by any notice to 
the contrary. 
 
          Section 8.04. In determining whether the holders of the requisite 
aggregate principal amount of Securities of a particular series have concurred 



in any direction, consent or waiver under this Indenture, Securities of that 
series which are owned by the Company or any other obligor on the Securities of 
that series or by any person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by 
or under common control with the Company or any other obligor on the Securities 
of that series shall be disregarded and deemed not to be outstanding for the 
purpose of any such determination, except that for the purpose of determining 
whether the Trustee shall be protected in relying on any such direction, consent 
or waiver, only Securities of such series which the Trustee actually knows are 
so owned shall be so disregarded. Securities so owned which have been pledged in 
good faith may be regarded as outstanding for the purposes of this Section, if 
the pledgee shall establish to the satisfaction of the Trustee the pledgee's 
right so to act with respect to such Securities and that the pledgee is not a 
person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or 
indirect common control with the Company or any such other obligor. In case of a 
dispute as to such right, any decision by the Trustee taken upon the advice of 
counsel shall be full protection to the Trustee. 
 
          Section 8.05. At any time prior to (but not after) the evidencing to 
the Trustee, as provided in Section 8.01, of the taking of any action by the 
holders of the majority or percentage in aggregate principal amount of the 
Securities of a particular series specified in this Indenture in connection with 
such action, any holder of a Security of that series which is shown by the 
evidence to be included in the Securities the holders of which have consented to 
such action may, by filing written notice with the Trustee, and upon proof of 
holding as provided in Section 8.02, revoke such action so far as concerns such 
Security. Except as aforesaid any such action taken by the holder of any 
Security shall be conclusive and binding upon such holder and upon all future 
holders and owners of such Security, and of any Security issued in exchange 
therefor, on registration of transfer thereof or in place thereof, irrespective 
of whether or not any notation in regard thereto is made upon such Security. Any 
action taken by the holders of the majority or percentage in aggregate principal 
amount of the Securities of a particular series specified in this Indenture in 
connection with such action shall be conclusively binding upon the Company, the 
Trustee and the holders of all the Securities of that series. 
 
                                  ARTICLE NINE 
 
                             SUPPLEMENTAL INDENTURES 
 
          Section 9.01. In addition to any supplemental indenture otherwise 
authorized by this Indenture, the Company, when authorized by a Board 
Resolution, and the Trustee may from time to time and at any time enter into an 
indenture or indentures supplemental hereto (which shall conform to the 
provisions of the Trust Indenture Act as then in effect), without the consent of 
the Securityholders, for one or more of the following purposes: 
 
          (a) to evidence the succession of another person to the Company, and 
the assumption by any such successor of the covenants of the Company contained 
herein or otherwise established with respect to the Securities; or 
 
          (b) to add to the covenants of the Company such further covenants, 
restrictions, conditions or provisions for the protection of the holders of the 
Securities of all or any series, and to make the occurrence, or the occurrence 
and continuance, of a default in any of such additional covenants, restrictions, 
conditions or provisions a default or an Event of Default with respect to such 
series permitting the enforcement of all or any of the several remedies provided 
in this Indenture as herein set forth; provided, however, that in respect of any 
such additional covenant, restriction, condition or provision such supplemental 
indenture may provide for a particular period of grace after default (which 
period may be shorter or longer than that allowed in the case of other defaults) 
or may provide for an immediate enforcement upon such default or may limit the 
remedies available to the Trustee upon such default or may limit the right of 
the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Securities of 
such series to waive such default; or 
 
          (c) to cure any ambiguity or to correct or supplement any provision 
contained herein or in any supplemental indenture which may be defective or 
inconsistent with any other provision contained herein or in any supplemental 
indenture, or to make such other provisions in regard to matters or questions 
arising under this Indenture as shall not be inconsistent with the provisions of 
this Indenture and shall not adversely affect the interests of the holders of 
the Securities of any series; or 
 
          (d) to change or eliminate any of the provisions of this Indenture or 
to add any new provision to this Indenture; provided, however, that such change, 
elimination or addition shall become effective only when there is no Security 
outstanding of any series created prior to the execution of such supplemental 
indenture that is entitled to the benefit of such provisions; or 
 
          (e) to establish the form or terms of Securities of any series as 
permitted by Section 2.01; or 



 
          (f) to add any additional Events of Default with respect to all or any 
series of outstanding Securities; or 
 
          (g) to provide collateral security for the Securities; or 
 
          (h) to provide for the authentication and delivery of bearer 
securities and coupons appertaining thereto representing interest, if any, 
thereon and for the procedures for the registration, exchange and replacement 
thereof and for the giving of notice to, and the solicitation of the vote or 
consent of, the holders thereof, and for any other matters incidental thereto; 
or 
 
          (i) to evidence and provide for the acceptance of appointment 
hereunder by a separate or successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of 
one or more series and to add to or change any of the provisions of this 
Indenture as shall be necessary to provide for or facilitate the administration 
of the trusts hereunder by more than one Trustee, pursuant to the requirements 
of Article Seven; or 
 
          (j) to change any place or places where (1) the principal of and 
premium, if any, and interest, if any, on all or any series of Securities shall 
be payable, (2) all or any series of Securities may be surrendered for 
registration of transfer, (3) all or any series of Securities may be surrendered 
for exchange and (4) notices and demands to or upon the Company in respect of 
all or any series of Securities and this Indenture may be served; provided, 
however, that any such place shall be located in New York, New York or be the 
principal office of the Company; or 
 
          (k) to provide for the payment by the Company of additional amounts in 
respect of certain taxes imposed on certain holders and for the treatment of 
such additional amounts as interest and for all matters incidental thereto; or 
 
          (l) to provide for the issuance of Securities denominated in a 
currency other than Dollars or in a composite currency and for all matters 
incidental thereto. 
 
          Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, if the Trust 
Indenture Act as in effect at the date of the execution and delivery of this 
Indenture or at any time thereafter shall be amended and 
 
               (x) if any such amendment shall require one or more changes to 
          any provisions hereof or the inclusion herein of any additional 
          provisions, or shall by operation of law be deemed to effect such 
          changes or incorporate such provisions by reference or otherwise, this 
          Indenture shall be deemed to have been amended so as to conform to 
          such amendment to the Trust Indenture Act, and the Company and the 
          Trustee may, without the consent of any Securityholders, enter into a 
          supplemental indenture hereto to effect or evidence such changes or 
          additional provisions; or 
 
               (y) if any such amendment shall permit one or more changes to, or 
          the elimination of, any provisions hereof which, at the date of the 
          execution and delivery hereof or at any time thereafter, are required 
          by the Trust Indenture Act to be contained herein, this Indenture 
          shall be deemed to have been amended to effect such changes or 
          elimination, and the Company and the Trustee may, without the consent 
          of any Securityholders, enter into a supplemental indenture hereto to 
          effect such changes or elimination; or 
 
               (z) if, by reason of any such amendment, one or more provisions 
          which, at the date of the execution and delivery hereof or at any time 
          thereafter, are required by the Trust Indenture Act to be contained 
          herein shall be deemed to be incorporated herein by reference or 
          otherwise, or otherwise made applicable hereto, and shall no longer be 
          required to be contained herein, the Company and the Trustee may, 
          without the consent of any Securityholders, enter into a supplemental 
          indenture hereto to effect the elimination of such provisions. 
 
          The Trustee is hereby authorized to join with the Company in the 
execution of any such supplemental indenture, and to make any further 
appropriate agreements and stipulations which may be therein contained, but the 
Trustee shall not be obligated to enter into any such supplemental indenture 
which affects the Trustee's own rights, duties or immunities under this 
Indenture or otherwise. 
 
          Any supplemental indenture authorized by the provisions of this 
Section may be executed by the Company and the Trustee without the consent of 
the holders of any of the Securities at the time outstanding, notwithstanding 
any of the provisions of Section 9.02. 
 



          Section 9.02. With the consent (evidenced as provided in Section 8.01) 
of the holders of not less than a majority in aggregate principal amount of the 
Securities of all series affected by such supplemental indenture or indentures 
at the time outstanding voting as one class, the Company, when authorized by a 
Board Resolution, and the Trustee may from time to time and at any time enter 
into an indenture or indentures supplemental hereto (which shall conform to the 
provisions of the Trust Indenture Act as then in effect) for the purpose of 
adding any provisions to or changing in any manner or eliminating any of the 
provisions of this Indenture or of any supplemental indenture or of modifying in 
any manner the rights of the holders of the Securities of such series under this 
Indenture; provided, however, that no such supplemental indenture shall (i) 
extend the fixed maturity date or dates of any Securities of any series, (ii) 
extend the time of payment of interest or on any sinking fund payment, other 
than extensions permitted pursuant to Section 2.01, (iii) reduce the rate of 
interest on any Security, (iv) reduce the principal amount due for payment on 
any Security, (v) make the principal, premium, if any, or interest on a Security 
payable in any coin or currency other than that provided in such Security, (vi) 
modify any redemption or repurchase right to the detriment of a Securityholder, 
(vii) impair the right of any Securityholder to institute suit for payment, 
(viii) reduce the aforesaid percentage of Securities, the holders of which are 
required to consent to any such supplemental indenture, or reduce the percentage 
of Securities, the holders of which are required to waive any covenant or 
default and its consequences, (ix) waive any past payment default, or (x) modify 
any provision of Section 9.02, without the consent of the holders of each 
Security then outstanding and affected thereby. 
 
          Upon the request of the Company, accompanied by a Board Resolution 
authorizing the execution of any such supplemental indenture, and upon the 
filing with the Trustee of evidence of the consent of Securityholders required 
to consent thereto as aforesaid, the Trustee shall join with the Company in the 
execution of such supplemental indenture unless such supplemental indenture 
affects the Trustee's own rights, duties or immunities under this Indenture or 
otherwise, in which case the Trustee may in its discretion, but shall not be 
obligated to, enter into such supplemental indenture. A supplemental indenture 
that changes or eliminates any covenant or other provision of this Indenture 
that has expressly been included solely for the benefit of one or more 
particular series of Securities, or that modifies the rights of holders of 
Securities of such series with respect to such covenant or other provision, 
shall be deemed not to affect the rights under this Indenture of the holders of 
Securities of any other series. 
 
          A supplemental indenture that changes or eliminates any covenant or 
other provision of this Indenture that has expressly been included solely for 
the benefit of one or more particular series of Securities, or that modifies the 
rights of holders of Securities of such series with respect to such covenant or 
other provision, shall be deemed not to affect the rights under this Indenture 
of the holders of Securities of any other series. 
 
          It shall not be necessary for the consent of the Securityholders of 
any series affected thereby under this Section to approve the particular form of 
any proposed supplemental indenture, but it shall be sufficient if such consent 
shall approve the substance thereof. 
 
          Promptly after the execution by the Company and the Trustee of any 
supplemental indenture pursuant to the provisions of this Section, the Trustee 
shall transmit by mail, first class postage prepaid, a notice, setting forth in 
general terms the substance of such supplemental indenture, to the 
Securityholders of all series affected thereby as their names and addresses 
appear upon the Security Register. Any failure of the Trustee to mail such 
notice, or any defect therein, shall not, however, in any way impair or affect 
the validity of any such supplemental indenture. 
 
          Section 9.03. Upon the execution of any supplemental indenture 
pursuant to the provisions of this Article or of Section 10.01, this Indenture 
shall, with respect to such series, be and be deemed to be modified and amended 
in accordance therewith and the respective rights, limitations of rights, 
obligations, duties and immunities under this Indenture of the Trustee, the 
Company and the holders of Securities of the series affected thereby shall 
thereafter be determined, exercised and enforced hereunder subject in all 
respects to such modifications and amendments, and all the terms and conditions 
of any such supplemental indenture shall be and be deemed to be part of the 
terms and conditions of this Indenture for any and all purposes. 
 
          Section 9.04. Securities of any series, affected by a supplemental 
indenture, authenticated and delivered after the execution of such supplemental 
indenture pursuant to the provisions of this Article, Article Two or Article 
Seven or of Section 10.01, may bear a notation in form approved by the Company, 
provided such form meets the requirements of any exchange upon which such series 
may be listed, as to any matter provided for in such supplemental indenture. If 
the Company shall so determine, new Securities of that series so modified as to 
conform, in the opinion of the Board of Directors, to any modification of this 



Indenture contained in any such supplemental indenture may be prepared by the 
Company, authenticated by the Trustee and delivered in exchange for the 
Securities of that series then outstanding. 
 
          Section 9.05. The Trustee, subject to the provisions of Section 7.01, 
shall be entitled to receive, and shall be fully protected in relying upon, an 
Opinion of Counsel as conclusive evidence that any supplemental indenture 
executed pursuant to this Article is authorized or permitted by, and conforms 
to, the terms of this Article and that it is proper for the Trustee under the 
provisions of this Article to join in the execution thereof. 
 
                                  ARTICLE TEN 
 
                         CONSOLIDATION, MERGER AND SALE 
 
          Section 10.01. The Company covenants that it will not merge into or 
consolidate with any other corporation or other entity (whether or not 
affiliated with the Company) or sell, convey, transfer, lease or otherwise 
dispose of all or substantially all of its property to any other corporation or 
other entity (whether or not affiliated with the Company or its successor or 
successors), unless (i) such other corporation or Person shall expressly assume 
the due and punctual payment of the principal of, and premium, if any, and 
interest on all the Securities of all series in accordance with the terms of 
each series, according to their tenor, and the due and punctual performance and 
observance of all of the covenants and conditions of this Indenture with respect 
to each series or established with respect to such series pursuant to Section 
2.01 to be kept or performed by the Company by supplemental indenture 
satisfactory to the Trustee, executed and delivered to the Trustee by such 
corporation or Person and (ii) immediately after giving effect to such merger or 
consolidation, or such sale, conveyance, transfer or lease or other disposition, 
no Default or Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing. Any Person 
may merge into or consolidate with the Company provided that the Company is the 
surviving corporation. 
 
          Section 10.02. (a) In case of any such consolidation, merger, sale, 
conveyance, transfer or other disposition and upon the assumption by the 
successor corporation, by supplemental indenture, executed and delivered to the 
Trustee and satisfactory in form to the Trustee, of the due and punctual payment 
of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on all of the Securities 
of all series outstanding and the due and punctual performance of all of the 
covenants and conditions of this Indenture or established with respect to each 
series of the Securities pursuant to Section 2.01 to be kept or performed by the 
Company with respect to each series, such successor corporation shall succeed to 
and be substituted for the Company, with the same effect as if it had been named 
herein as the party of the first part, and thereupon (provided, that in the case 
of a lease, the term of the lease is at least as long as the longest maturity of 
any Securities outstanding at such time) the predecessor corporation shall be 
relieved of all obligations and covenants under this Indenture and the 
Securities. Such successor corporation thereupon may cause to be signed, and may 
issue either in its own name or in the name of the Company or any other 
predecessor obligor on the Securities, any or all of the Securities issuable 
hereunder which theretofore shall not have been signed by the Company and 
delivered to the Trustee; and, upon the order of such successor company, instead 
of the Company, and subject to all the terms, conditions and limitations in this 
Indenture prescribed, the Trustee shall authenticate and shall deliver any 
Securities which previously shall have been signed and delivered by the officers 
of the predecessor Company to the Trustee for authentication, and any Securities 
which such successor corporation thereafter shall cause to be signed and 
delivered to the Trustee for that purpose. All the Securities so issued shall in 
all respects have the same legal rank and benefit under this Indenture as the 
Securities theretofore or thereafter issued in accordance with the terms of this 
Indenture as though all of such Securities had been issued at the date of the 
execution hereof. 
 
          (b) In case of any such consolidation, merger, sale, conveyance, 
transfer or other disposition such changes in phraseology and form (but not in 
substance) may be made in the Securities thereafter to be issued as may be 
appropriate. 
 
          (c) Nothing contained in this Indenture or in any of the Securities 
shall prevent the Company from merging into itself or acquiring by purchase or 
otherwise all or any part of the property of any other corporation (whether or 
not affiliated with the Company). 
 
          Section 10.03. The Trustee, subject to the provisions of Section 7.01, 
shall receive an Officers' Certificate and an Opinion of Counsel as conclusive 
evidence that any such consolidation, merger, sale, conveyance, transfer or 
other disposition, and any such assumption, comply with the provisions of this 
Article. 
 
                                 ARTICLE ELEVEN 



 
                          SATISFACTION AND DISCHARGE OF 
                           INDENTURE; UNCLAIMED MONIES 
 
          Section 11.01. Securities of a series may be defeased in accordance 
with their terms and, unless the Company Order or supplemental indenture 
establishing the series otherwise provides, in accordance with this Article. 
 
          The Company at any time may terminate as to a series all of its 
obligations for such series under this Indenture, including under Article 14, 
("legal defeasance option"). The Company at any time may terminate as to a 
series its obligations, if any, under any restrictive covenant, including under 
Section 4.05, Article 10 and Article 14, which may be applicable to a particular 
series ("covenant defeasance option"). However, in the case of the legal 
defeasance option, the Company's obligations in Sections 2.05, 2.07, 4.02, 7.06, 
7.10 and 11.04 shall survive until the Securities of the series are no longer 
outstanding; thereafter the Company's obligations in Sections 7.06, 7.10 and 
11.04 shall survive. 
 
          The Company may exercise its legal defeasance option notwithstanding 
its prior exercise of its covenant defeasance option. If the Company exercises 
its legal defeasance option, a series may not be accelerated because of an Event 
of Default. If the Company exercises its covenant defeasance option, a series 
may not be accelerated by reference to any restrictive covenant which may be 
applicable to a particular series so defeased under the terms of the series. 
 
          The Company may exercise as to a series its legal defeasance option or 
its covenant defeasance option if: 
 
               (1) The Company irrevocably deposits in trust with the Trustee or 
          another trustee (x) money in an amount which shall be sufficient; or 
          (y) Eligible Obligations the principal of and the interest on which 
          when due, without regard to reinvestment thereof, will provide moneys, 
          which, together with the money, if any, deposited or held by the 
          Trustee or such other trustee, shall be sufficient, as demonstrated by 
          evidence in form and substance reasonably acceptable to the Trustee; 
          or (z) a combination of money and Eligible Obligations which shall be 
          sufficient, as demonstrated by evidence in form and substance 
          reasonably acceptable to the Trustee, to pay the principal of and 
          premium, if any, and interest, if any, due and to become due on such 
          Securities on or prior to maturity; and 
 
               (2) the Company delivers to the Trustee an Opinion of Counsel to 
          the effect that holders of the series will not recognize income, gain 
          or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of the defeasance 
          but will realize income gain or loss on the Securities, including 
          payments of interest thereon, in the same amounts and in the same 
          manner and at the same time as would have been the case if such 
          defeasance had not occurred and which, in the case of legal 
          defeasance, shall be (x) accompanied by a ruling of the Internal 
          Revenue Service issued to the Company or (y) based on a change in 
          Federal income tax law or regulation occurring after the date hereof. 
 
          In the event the Company exercises its option to effect a covenant 
defeasance with respect to the Securities of any series as described above and 
the Securities of that series are thereafter declared due and payable because of 
the occurrence of any Event of Default other than the Event of Default caused by 
failing to comply with the covenants which are defeased, the amount of money and 
securities on deposit with the Trustee may not be sufficient to pay amounts due 
on the Securities of that series at the time of the acceleration resulting from 
such Event of Default. However, the Company shall remain liable for such 
payments. 
 
          Section 11.02. All monies or Eligible Obligations deposited with the 
Trustee pursuant to Sections 11.01 or 11.02 shall be held in trust and shall be 
available for payment as due, either directly or through any paying agent 
(including the Company acting as its own paying agent), to the holders of the 
particular series of Securities for the payment or redemption of which such 
monies or Eligible Obligations have been deposited with the Trustee. 
 
          Section 11.03. In connection with the satisfaction and discharge of 
this Indenture all monies or Eligible Obligations then held by any paying agent 
under the provisions of this Indenture shall, upon demand of the Company, be 
paid to the Trustee and thereupon such paying agent shall be released from all 
further liability with respect to such monies or Eligible Obligations. 
 
          Section 11.04. Any monies or Eligible Obligations deposited with any 
paying agent or the Trustee, or then held by the Company, in trust for payment 
of principal of or premium or interest on the Securities of a particular series 
that are not applied but remain unclaimed by the holders of such Securities for 
at least two years after the date upon which the principal of (and premium, if 



any) or interest on such Securities shall have respectively become due and 
payable, upon the written request of the Company and unless otherwise required 
by mandatory provisions of applicable escheat or abandoned or unclaimed property 
law, shall be repaid to the Company on October 31 of each year or (if then held 
by the Company) shall be discharged from such trust; and thereupon the paying 
agent and the Trustee shall be released from all further liability with respect 
to such monies or Eligible Obligations, and the holder of any of the Securities 
entitled to receive such payment shall thereafter, as an unsecured general 
creditor, look only to the Company for the payment thereof. 
 
                                 ARTICLE TWELVE 
 
                    IMMUNITY OF INCORPORATORS, STOCKHOLDERS, 
                             OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 
 
          Section 12.01. No recourse under or upon any obligation, covenant or 
agreement of this Indenture, or of any Security, or for any claim based thereon 
or otherwise in respect thereof, shall be had against any incorporator, 
stockholder, officer or director, past, present or future as such, of the 
Company or of any predecessor or successor corporation, either directly or 
through the Company or any such predecessor or successor corporation, whether by 
virtue of any constitution, statute or rule of law, or by the enforcement of any 
assessment or penalty or otherwise; it being expressly understood that this 
Indenture and the obligations issued hereunder are solely corporate obligations, 
and that no such personal liability whatever shall attach to, or is or shall be 
incurred by, the incorporators, stockholders, officers or directors as such, of 
the Company or of any predecessor or successor corporation, or any of them, 
because of the creation of the indebtedness hereby authorized, or under or by 
reason of the obligations, covenants or agreements contained in this Indenture 
or in any of the Securities or implied therefrom; and that any and all such 
personal liability of every name and nature, either at common law or in equity 
or by constitution or statute, of, and any and all such rights and claims 
against, every such incorporator, stockholder, officer or director as such, 
because of the creation of the indebtedness hereby authorized, or under or by 
reason of the obligations, covenants or agreements contained in this Indenture 
or in any of the Securities or implied therefrom, are hereby expressly waived 
and released as a condition of, and as a consideration for, the execution of 
this Indenture and the issuance of such Securities. 
 
                                ARTICLE THIRTEEN 
 
                            MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS 
 
          Section 13.01. All the covenants, stipulations, promises and 
agreements in this Indenture contained by or on behalf of the Company shall bind 
its successors and assigns, whether so expressed or not. 
 
          Section 13.02. Any act or proceeding by any provision of this 
Indenture authorized or required to be done or performed by any board, committee 
or officer of the Company shall and may be done and performed with like force 
and effect by the corresponding board, committee or officer of any corporation 
that shall at the time be the lawful sole successor of the Company. 
 
          Section 13.03. The Company by instrument in writing executed by 
authority of two-thirds of its Board of Directors and delivered to the Trustee 
may surrender any of the powers reserved to the Company under this Indenture and 
thereupon such power so surrendered shall terminate both as to the Company and 
as to any successor corporation. 
 
          Section 13.04. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein any 
notice or demand which by any provision of this Indenture is required or 
permitted to be given or served by the Trustee or by the holders of Securities 
to or on the Company may be given or served by being deposited first class 
postage prepaid in a post office letter box addressed (until another address is 
filed in writing by the Company with the Trustee), as follows: AMETEK, Inc., 37 
North Valley Road, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, with a copy to: [Stroock & Stroock 
& Lavan LLP, 180 Maiden Lane, New York, New York 10038, Attn: James R. 
Tanenbaum, Esq.]. Any notice, election, request or demand by the Company or any 
Securityholder to or upon the Trustee shall be deemed to have been sufficiently 
given or made, for all purposes, if given or made in writing at the Corporate 
Trust Office of the Trustee. 
 
          Section 13.05. This Indenture and each Security shall be deemed to be 
a contract made under the laws of the State of New York, and for all purposes 
shall be construed in accordance with the laws of said State, without regard to 
conflicts of laws provisions thereof. 
 
          Section 13.06. (a) Upon any application or demand by the Company to 
the Trustee to take any action under any of the provisions of this Indenture, 
the Company shall furnish to the Trustee an Officers' Certificate stating that 
all conditions precedent provided for in this Indenture relating to the proposed 



action have been complied with and an Opinion of Counsel stating that in the 
opinion of such counsel all such conditions precedent have been complied with, 
except that in the case of any such application or demand as to which the 
furnishing of such documents is specifically required by any provision of this 
Indenture relating to such particular application or demand, no additional 
certificate or opinion need be furnished. 
 
          (b) Each certificate or opinion provided for in this Indenture and 
delivered to the Trustee with respect to compliance with a condition or covenant 
in this Indenture (other than the certificate provided pursuant to Section 
5.03(d) of this Indenture) shall include (1) a statement that the person making 
such certificate or opinion has read such covenant or condition; (2) a brief 
statement as to the nature and scope of the examination or investigation upon 
which the statements or opinions contained in such certificate or opinion are 
based; (3) a statement that, in the opinion of such person, he or she has made 
such examination or investigation as is necessary to enable him or her to 
express an informed opinion as to whether or not such covenant or condition has 
been complied with; and (4) a statement as to whether or not, in the opinion of 
such person, such condition or covenant has been complied with. 
 
          Section 13.07. Except as provided pursuant to Section 2.01 pursuant to 
a Company Order, or established in one or more indentures supplemental to this 
Indenture, in any case where the date of maturity of principal or an Interest 
Payment Date of any Security or the date of redemption, purchase or repayment of 
any Security shall not be a Business Day then payment of interest or principal 
(and premium, if any) may be made on the next succeeding Business Day with the 
same force and effect as if made on the nominal date of maturity or redemption, 
and no interest shall accrue for the period after such nominal date. 
 
          Section 13.08. If and to the extent that any provision of this 
Indenture limits, qualifies or conflicts with the duties imposed by the Trust 
Indenture Act, such imposed duties shall control. 
 
          Section 13.09. This Indenture may be executed in any number of 
counterparts, each of which shall be an original; but such counterparts shall 
together constitute but one and the same instrument. 
 
          Section 13.10. In case any one or more of the provisions contained in 
this Indenture or in the Securities of any series shall for any reason be held 
to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any respect, such invalidity, 
illegality or unenforceability shall not affect any other provisions of this 
Indenture or of such Securities, but this Indenture and such Securities shall be 
construed as if such invalid or illegal or unenforceable provision had never 
been contained herein or therein. 
 
          Section 13.11. The Company will have the right at all times to assign 
any of its rights or obligations under the Indenture to a direct or indirect 
wholly owned subsidiary of the Company; provided that, in the event of any such 
assignment, the Company will remain liable for all such obligations. Subject to 
the foregoing, this Indenture is binding upon and inures to the benefit of the 
parties thereto and their respective successors and assigns. This Indenture may 
not otherwise be assigned by the parties thereto. 
 
          Section 13.12. The Article and Section Headings in this Indenture and 
the Table of Contents are for convenience only and shall not affect the 
construction hereof. 
 
          Section 13.13. Whenever this Indenture provides for any action by, or 
the determination of any rights of, holders of Securities of any series in which 
not all of such Securities are denominated in the same currency, in the absence 
of any provision to the contrary in the form of Security of any particular 
series, any amount in respect of any Security denominated in a currency other 
than Dollars shall be treated for any such action or determination of rights as 
that amount of Dollars that could be obtained for such amount on such reasonable 
basis of exchange and as of the record date with respect to Securities of such 
series (if any) for such action or determination of rights (or, if there shall 
be no applicable record date, such other date reasonably proximate to the date 
of such action or determination of rights) as the Company may specify in a 
written notice to the Trustee or, in the absence of such written notice, as the 
Trustee may determine. 
 
                                ARTICLE FOURTEEN 
 
                           SUBORDINATION OF DEBENTURES 
 
          Section 14.01. The Company covenants and agrees, and each 
Securityholder issued hereunder by his acceptance thereof likewise covenants and 
agrees, that all Securities shall be issued subject to the provisions of this 
Article 14; and each person holding any Security, whether upon original issue or 
upon transfer, assignment or exchange thereof accepts and agrees to be bound by 
such provisions. 



 
          The payment by the Company of the principal of, premium, if any and 
interest on all Securities issued hereunder shall, to the extent and in the 
manner hereinafter set forth, be subordinated and junior in right of payment to 
all Senior Debt, whether outstanding at the date of this Indenture or thereafter 
incurred. 
 
          No provision of this Article 14 shall prevent the occurrence of any 
Default or Event of Default hereunder. 
 
          Section 14.02. In the event and during the continuation of any default 
by the Company in the payment of principal, premium, interest or any other 
payment due on any Senior Debt, or in the event that the maturity of any Senior 
Debt has been accelerated because of a default, then, in either case, no payment 
shall be made by the Company with respect to the principal (including redemption 
payments) of or premium, if any, or interest on the Securities until such 
default shall have been cured or waived in writing or shall have ceased to exist 
or such Senior Debt shall have been discharged or paid in full. 
 
          In the event of the acceleration of the maturity of the Securities, 
then no payment shall be made by the Company with respect to the principal 
(including redemption payments) of or premium, if any, or interest on the 
Securities until the holders of all Senior Debt outstanding at the time of such 
acceleration shall receive payment in full of such Senior Debt (including any 
amounts due upon acceleration). 
 
          In the event that, notwithstanding the foregoing, any payment shall be 
received by the Trustee or any Securityholder when such payment is prohibited by 
the preceding paragraphs of this Section 14.02, such payment shall be held in 
trust for the benefit of, and shall be paid over or delivered to, the holders of 
Senior Debt or their respective representatives, or to the trustee or trustees 
under any indenture pursuant to which any of such Senior Debt may have been 
issued, as their respective interests may appear. 
 
          Section 14.03. Upon any payment by the Company or distribution of 
assets of the Company of any kind or character, whether in cash property or 
securities, to creditors upon any liquidation, dissolution, winding up, 
receivership, reorganization, assignment for the benefit of creditors, 
marshaling of assets and liabilities or any bankruptcy, insolvency or similar 
proceedings of the Company, all amounts due or to become due upon all Senior 
Debt shall first be paid in full, in cash or cash equivalents, or payment 
thereof provided for in accordance with its terms, before any payment is made on 
account of the principal of, premium, if any, or interest on the indebtedness 
evidenced by the Securities, and upon any such liquidation, dissolution, winding 
up, receivership, reorganization, assignment, marshaling or proceeding, any 
payment or distribution of assets of the Company of any kind or character, 
whether in cash, property or securities, to which the Securityholders or the 
Trustee under this Indenture would be entitled except for the provisions of this 
Article 14, shall be paid by the Company or by any receiver, trustee in 
bankruptcy, liquidating trustee, agent or other Person making such payment or 
distribution, or by the Securityholders or by the Trustee under this Indenture 
if received by them or it, directly to the holders of Senior Debt (pro rata to 
such holders on the basis of the respective amounts of Senior Debt held by such 
holders) or their respective representatives, or to the trustee or trustees 
under any indenture pursuant to which any instruments evidencing any of such 
Senior Debt may have been issued, as their respective interests may appear, to 
the extent necessary to pay all Senior Debt in full (including, without 
limitation, except to the extent, if any, prohibited by mandatory provisions of 
law, post-petition interest, in any such proceedings), after giving effect to 
any concurrent payment or distribution to or for the holders of Senior Debt, 
before any payment or distribution is made to the holders of the indebtedness 
evidenced by the Securities or to the Trustee under this Indenture. 
 
          In the event that, notwithstanding the foregoing, any payment or 
distribution of assets of the Company of any kind or character, whether in cash, 
property or securities, prohibited by the foregoing, shall be received by the 
Trustee under this Indenture or the holders of the Securities before all Senior 
Debt is paid in full or provision is made for such payment in accordance with 
its terms, such payment or distribution shall be held in trust for the benefit 
of and shall be paid over or delivered to the holders of such Senior Debt or 
their respective representatives, or to the trustee or trustees under any 
indenture pursuant to which any instruments evidencing any of such Senior Debt 
may have been issued, as their respective interests may appear, for application 
to the payment of all Senior Debt remaining unpaid until all such Senior Debt 
shall have been paid in full in accordance with its terms, after giving effect 
to any concurrent payment or distribution to or for the holders of such Senior 
Debt. 
 
          For purposes of this Article 14, the words "cash, property or 
securities" shall not be deemed to include shares of stock of the Company as 
reorganized or readjusted, or securities of the Company or any other corporation 



provided for by a plan of arrangement, reorganization or readjustment, the 
payment of which is subordinated (at least to the extent provided in this 
Article 14 with respect to the Securities) to the payment of all Senior Debt 
which may at the time be outstanding; PROVIDED, that (i) the Senior Debt is 
assumed by the new corporation, if any, resulting from any such arrangement, 
reorganization or readjustment, and (ii) the rights of the holders of the Senior 
Debt are not, without the consent of such holders, altered by such arrangement, 
reorganization or readjustment. The consolidation of the Company with, or the 
merger of the Company into, another corporation or the liquidation or 
dissolution of the Company following the conveyance or transfer of its property 
as an entirety, or substantially as an entirety, to another corporation upon the 
terms and conditions provided in Article 10 shall not be deemed a dissolution, 
winding-up, liquidation or reorganization for the purposes of this Section if 
such other Person shall, as a part of such consolidation, merger, conveyance or 
transfer, comply with the conditions stated in Article 10. Nothing in Section 
14.02 or this Section 14.03 shall apply to claims of, or payments to, the 
Trustee under or pursuant to Article 7, except as provided therein. This Section 
shall be subject to the further provisions of Section 14.06. 
 
          Section 14.04. Subject to the payment in full of all Senior Debt, the 
rights of the holders of the Securities shall be subrogated to the rights of the 
holders of Senior Debt to receive payments or distributions of cash, property or 
securities of the Company applicable to the Senior Debt until the principal of, 
premium, if any, and interest on the Securities shall be paid in full; and, for 
the purposes of such subrogation, no payments or distributions to the holders of 
the Senior Debt of any cash, property or securities to which the holders of the 
Securities or the Trustee on their behalf would be entitled except for the 
provisions of this Article 14 and no payment ever pursuant to the provisions of 
this Article 14 to the holders of Senior Debt by holders of the Securities or 
the Trustee on their behalf shall, as between the Company, its creditors other 
than holders of Senior Debt and the holders of the Securities, be deemed to be a 
payment by the Company to or on account of the Senior Debt; and no payments or 
distributions of cash, property or securities to or for the benefit of the 
Securityholders pursuant to the subrogation provisions of this Article, which 
would otherwise have been paid to the holders of Senior Debt shall be deemed to 
be a payment by the Company to or for the account of the Securities. It is 
understood that the provisions of this Article 14 are and are intended solely 
for the purpose of defining the relative rights of the holders of the 
Securities, on the one hand, and the holders of the Senior Debt, on the other 
hand. 
 
          Nothing contained in this Article 14 or elsewhere in this Indenture or 
in the Securities is intended to or shall impair, as between the Company, its 
creditors other than the holders of Senior Debt, and the holders of the 
Securities, the obligation of the Company, which is absolute and unconditional, 
to pay to the holders of the Securities the principal, premium, if any, and 
interest on the Securities as and when the same shall become due and payable in 
accordance with their terms, or is intended to or shall affect the relative 
rights of the holders of the Securities and creditors of the Company other than 
the holders of the Senior Debt, nor shall anything herein or therein prevent the 
holder of any Security or the Trustee on his behalf from exercising all remedies 
otherwise permitted by applicable law upon default under this Indenture, subject 
to the rights, if any, under this Article 14 of the holders of Senior Debt in 
respect of cash, property or securities of the Company received upon the 
exercise of any such remedy. 
 
          Upon any payment or distribution of assets of the Company referred to 
in this Article 14, the Trustee, subject to the provisions of Article 7, and the 
holders of the Securities shall be entitled to rely upon any order or decree 
made by any court of competent jurisdiction in which such liquidation, 
dissolution, winding up, receivership, reorganization, assignment or marshaling 
proceedings are pending, or a certificate of the receiver, trustee in 
bankruptcy, liquidating trustee, agent or other person making such payment or 
distribution, delivered to the Trustee or to the holders of the Securities, for 
the purpose of ascertaining the persons entitled to participate in such 
distribution, the holders of the Senior Debt and other indebtedness of the 
Company, the amount thereof or payable thereon, the amount or amounts paid or 
distributed thereon and all other facts pertinent thereto or to this Article 14. 
 
          Section 14.05. Each holder of a Security by his acceptance thereof 
authorizes and directs the Trustee in his behalf to take such action as may be 
necessary or appropriate to effectuate the subordination provided in this 
Article 14 and appoints the Trustee his attorney-in-fact for any and all such 
purposes. 
 
          Section 14.06. The Company shall give prompt written notice to the 
Trustee and to any paying agent of any fact known to the Company which would 
prohibit the making of any payment of moneys to or by the Trustee or any paying 
agent in respect of the Securities pursuant to the provisions of this Article 
14. Regardless of anything to the contrary contained in this Article 14 or 
elsewhere in this Indenture, the Trustee shall not be charged with knowledge of 



the existence of any Senior Debt or of any default or event of default with 
respect to any Senior Debt or of any other facts which would prohibit the making 
of any payment of moneys to or by the Trustee, unless and until the Trustee 
shall have received notice in writing at its principal Corporate Trust Office to 
that effect signed by an officer of the Company, or by a holder or agent of a 
holder of Senior Debt who shall have been certified by the Company or otherwise 
established to the reasonable satisfaction of the Trustee to be such holder or 
agent, or by the trustee under any indenture pursuant to which Senior Debt shall 
be outstanding, and, prior to the receipt of any such written notice, the 
Trustee shall, subject to the provisions of Article 7, be entitled to assume 
that no such facts exist; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that if on a date at least three 
Business Days prior to the date upon which by the terms hereof any such moneys 
shall become payable for any purpose (including, without limitation, the payment 
of the principal of, or interest on any Security) the Trustee shall not have 
received with respect to such moneys the notice provided for in this Section 
14.06, then, regardless of anything herein to the contrary, the Trustee shall 
have full power and authority to receive such moneys and to apply the same to 
the purpose for which they were received, and shall not be affected by any 
notice to the contrary which may be received by it on or after such prior date. 
 
          The Trustee shall be entitled to conclusively rely on the delivery to 
it of a written notice by a Person representing himself to be a holder of Senior 
Debt (or a trustee on behalf of such holder) to establish that such notice has 
been given by a holder of Senior Debt or a trustee on behalf of any such holder. 
In the event that the Trustee determines in good faith that further evidence is 
required with respect to the right of any Person as a holder of Senior Debt to 
participate in any payment or distribution pursuant to this Article 14, the 
Trustee may request such Person to furnish evidence to the reasonable 
satisfaction of the Trustee as to the amount of Senior Debt held by such Person, 
the extent to which such Person is entitled to participate in such payment or 
distribution and any other facts pertinent to the rights of such Person under 
this Article 14, and if such evidence is not furnished the Trustee may defer any 
payment to such Person pending judicial determination as to the right of such 
Person to receive such payment. 
 
          Section 14.07. The Trustee and any agent of the Company or the Trustee 
shall be entitled to all the rights set forth in this Article 14 with respect to 
any Senior Debt which may at any time be held by it in its individual or any 
other capacity to the same extent as any other holder of Senior Debt and nothing 
in this Indenture shall deprive the Trustee or any such agent, of any of its 
rights as such holder. Nothing in this Article 14 shall apply to claims of, or 
payments to, the Trustee under or pursuant to Article 7. 
 
          With respect to the holders of Senior Debt, the Trustee undertakes to 
perform or to observe only such of its covenants and obligations as are 
specifically set forth in this Article 14, and no implied covenants or 
obligations with respect to the holders of Senior Debt shall be read into this 
Indenture against the Trustee. The Trustee shall not be deemed to owe any 
fiduciary duty to the holders of Senior Debt and, subject to the provisions of 
Article 7, the Trustee shall not be liable to any holder of Senior Debt if it 
shall pay over or deliver to holders of Securities, the Company or any other 
person moneys or assets to which any holder of Senior Debt shall be entitled by 
virtue of this Article 14 or otherwise. 
 
          Section 14.08. No right of any present or future holder of any Senior 
Debt to enforce subordination as herein provided shall at any time in any way be 
prejudiced or impaired by any act or failure to act on the part of the Company 
or by any act or failure to act, in good faith, by any such holder, or by any 
noncompliance by the Company with the terms, provisions and covenants of this 
Indenture, regardless of any knowledge thereof which any such holder may have or 
otherwise be charged with. 
 
          Without in any way limiting the generality of the foregoing paragraph, 
the holders of Senior Debt may, at any time and from time to time, without the 
consent of or notice to the Trustee or the Securityholders, without incurring 
responsibility to the Securityholders and without impairing or releasing the 
subordination provided in this Article 14 or the obligations hereunder of the 
holders of the Securities to the holders of such Senior Debt, do any one or more 
of the following: (i) change the manner, place or terms of payment or extend the 
time of payment of, or renew or alter, such Senior Debt, or otherwise amend or 
supplement in any manner such Senior Debt or any instrument evidencing the same 
or any agreement under which such Senior Debt is outstanding; (ii) sell, 
exchange, release or otherwise deal with any property pledged, mortgaged or 
otherwise securing such Senior Debt; (iii) release any Person liable in any 
manner for the collection of such Senior Debt; and (iv) exercise or refrain from 
exercising any rights against the Company, as the case may be, and any other 
Person. 
 
          Section 14.09. In case at any time any paying agent other than the 
Trustee shall have been appointed by the Company and be then acting hereunder, 
the term "Trustee" as used in this Article 14 shall in such case (unless the 



context otherwise requires) be construed as extending to and including such 
paying agent within its meaning as fully for all intents and purposes as if such 
paying agent were named in this Article 14 in addition to or in place of the 
Trustee. 
 
          Section 14.10. Notwithstanding anything contained herein to the 
contrary, payments from money or the proceeds of Governmental Obligations held 
in trust under Section 11.02 of this Indenture by the Trustee for the payment of 
principal of and interest on the Securities shall not be subordinated to the 
prior payment of any Senior Debt or subject to the restrictions set forth in 
this Article 14, and none of the Securityholders shall be obligated to pay over 
any such amount to the Company or any holder of Senior Debt or any other 
creditor of the Company. 
 
          _______________, as Trustee, hereby accepts the trusts in this 
Indenture declared and provided, upon the terms and conditions hereinabove set 
forth. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Indenture to 
be duly executed and delivered as of the day and year first above written. 
 
                                   AMETEK INC. 
 
 
                                   By 
                                      --------------------------------- 
                                   Name: 
                                   Title: 
 
 
                                   -----------------, 
                                   as Trustee 
 
 
                                   By 
                                     ---------------------------------- 
                                   Name: 
                                   Title: 
 
 



                                                                   Exhibit 5.1 
 
Opinion of Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP 
 
 
 
                                                              December 21, 2001 
 
AMETEK, Inc. 
37 North Valley Road 
Paoli, Pennsylvania  19301 
 
 
Re:  Sale of Common Stock, Preferred Stock, Debt Securities and Warrants of 
     AMETEK, Inc. 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
AMETEK, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Corporation"), has requested our 
opinion in connection with the filing of a shelf registration statement on Form 
S-3 by the Corporation (the "Registration Statement") registering up to 
$300,000,000 aggregate initial offering price of (i) shares of common stock, 
$0.01 par value per share, of the Corporation (the "Common Stock"), (ii) shares 
of preferred stock, $0.01 par value per share, of the Corporation (the 
"Preferred Stock"), (iii) unsecured senior or subordinated debt securities of 
the Corporation, and (iv) warrants which are exercisable for shares of common 
stock or shares of preferred stock, to be issued to the public from time to time 
and up to $300,000,000 aggregate initial offering price of Securities that may 
be registered pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act of 1933, as 
amended (the "Securities Act") by means of an additional registration statement 
relating to the Registration Statement (any such additional registration 
statement, the "462(b) Registration Statement"). 
 
In furnishing this opinion, we have examined copies of the Registration 
Statement, the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation and By-Laws of 
the Corporation, as amended to date, and the minutes of the meeting of the Board 
of Directors of the Corporation authorizing the issuance of the Securities. We 
also have examined such other documents, papers, statutes and authorities as we 
deemed necessary to form a basis for the opinion hereinafter expressed. In our 
examinations of such material, we have assumed the genuineness of all 
signatures, the authenticity of all documents submitted to us as original 
documents and the conformity to original documents of all documents supplied to 
us as copies. As to various questions of fact material to such opinion, we have 
relied upon statements and certificates of officers and representatives of the 
Corporation and others. 
 
Based upon and subject to the foregoing, it is our opinion that: 
 
          1.   The Common Stock (including any Common Stock issued pursuant to 
               the 462(b) Registration Statement) has been duly authorized by 
               all necessary corporate action of the Corporation and when (a) 
               the applicable provisions of the Securities Act and such state 
               "blue sky" or securities laws as may be applicable have been 
               complied with and (b) the shares of Common Stock have been 
               issued, delivered, and paid for, such shares of Common Stock will 
               be legally issued, fully paid, and nonassessable. 
 
          2.   The Preferred Stock (including any Preferred Stock issued 
               pursuant to the 462(b) Registration Statement) has been duly 
               authorized by all necessary corporate action of the Corporation 
               and when (a) the applicable provisions of the Securities Act and 
               such state "blue sky" or securities laws as may be applicable 
               have been complied with, (b) the Corporation's board of directors 
               has adopted and the Corporation has duly filed with the Secretary 
               of State of Delaware a Certificate of Designations, Preferences, 
               and Rights establishing preferences, limitations and relative 
               voting and other rights of each series of Preferred Stock prior 
               to issuance thereof and (c) the shares of Preferred Stock have 
               been issued, delivered, and paid for, such shares of Preferred 
               Stock will be legally issued, fully paid, and nonassessable. 
 
          3.   The Debt Securities (including any debt securities issued 
               pursuant to the Rule 462(b) Registration Statement) have been 
               duly authorized by all necessary corporate action of the 
               Corporation and when (a) the applicable provisions of the 
               Securities Act and such state "blue sky" or securities laws as 
               may be applicable have been complied with, (b) the Corporation's 
               board of directors has adopted a resolution designating or 
               approving the designation or rights of the Debt Securities prior 
               to the issuance thereof, and (c) the Debt Securities have been 
               issued, delivered, and paid for, such Debt Securities will be 



               legally issued, fully paid and nonassessable and will be duly 
               executed and authenticated. 
 
          4.   The Warrants (including any warrants issued pursuant to the Rule 
               462(b) Registration Statement) have been duly authorized by all 
               necessary corporate action of the Corporation and when (a) the 
               applicable provisions of the Securities Act and such state "blue 
               sky" or securities laws as may be applicable have been complied 
               with, (b) the Corporation's board of directors has adopted a 
               resolution designating or approving the designation or rights of 
               the Warrants prior to the issuance thereof, and (c) the Warrants 
               have been issued, delivered, and paid for, and the shares of 
               Common Stock or Preferred Stock issuable upon exercise of the 
               Warrants have been reserved for issuance, such Warrants will be 
               legally issued. 
 
          Attorneys involved in the preparation of this opinion are admitted to 
practice law in the State of New York and we do not purport to be experts on, or 
to express any opinion herein concerning, any law other than the laws of the 
State of New York, the Delaware General Corporation Law and the federal laws of 
the United States of America. 
 
          We hereby consent to be named in the Registration Statement to be 
filed by the Corporation with the Securities and Exchange Commission under the 
Securities Act as attorneys who have passed upon the legality of the Securities 
to be registered by the Registration Statement; and we further consent to your 
filing a copy of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and to 
the incorporation by reference of this opinion in any 462(b) Registration 
Statement. In giving such permission, we do not admit hereby that we come within 
the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the 
Securities Act or the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange 
Commission thereunder. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
/S/ Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP 
- --------------------------------- 
STROOCK & STROOCK & LAVAN LLP 
 
 
 



                                                                    Exhibit 23.1 
 
                         Consent of Independent Auditors 
 
We consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Experts" in the 
Registration Statement (Form S-3) and related Prospectus of AMETEK, Inc. for the 
registration of shares of its common stock, shares of its preferred stock, debt 
securities, and warrants and to the incorporation by reference therein of our 
report dated January 22, 2001, with respect to the consolidated financial 
statements of AMETEK, Inc. included in its Annual Report (Form 10-K) for the 
year ended December 31, 2000, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 
 
                                          /s/ Ernst & Young LLP 
 
 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 
December 20, 2001 
 
 


